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as treasury stock).
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PART I

ITEM 1. BUSINESS 

General 

LSB Industries, Inc. (the "Company", "We", "Us", or "Our") was formed in 1968 as an Oklahoma corporation, and in 1977 became a Delaware
corporation. We are a diversified holding company which engages, through our subsidiaries, in (i) the manufacture and sale of chemical
products for the agricultural, mining and industrial acids markets (the "Chemical Business") and (ii) the manufacture and sale of a broad
range of hydronic fan coils and water source heat pumps as well as other products including large custom air handlers used in commercial and
residential air conditioning systems (the "Climate Control Business").

Our Chemical Business is attempting to (i) be a low cost producer, (ii) focus on a specific geographic area where it can develop a freight
and distribution advantage and establish a leading regional presence, (iii) provide value-added services as a means of building customer
loyalty, and (iv) continue to expand and modify the product mix towards higher margin products. For example, in the agricultural products
market, we have developed a geographic advantage in the Texas, Oklahoma, Missouri, Alabama and Tennessee markets by establishing an
extensive network of wholesale and retail distribution centers for nitrogen-based fertilizer tailored for regional farming practices and
providing value-added services. 

Our Climate Control Business seeks to establish leadership positions in niche markets by offering extensive product lines, custom tailored
products and proprietary new technologies. Under this focused strategy, we have developed the most extensive line of hydronic fan coils and
water source heat pumps in the United States. We have developed flexible production to allow us to custom design units for the growing
retrofit and replacement markets. Products developed by our Climate Control Business include large custom air handlers, modular chillers and
ultraviolet light units for bacteria removal. Our Climate Control Business is a pioneer in the use of geothermal water source heat pumps in
residential and commercial applications. We believe that an aging installed base of residential HVAC systems, coupled with relatively short
payback periods of geothermal systems, will continue to increase demand for our geothermal products in the residential replacement market.
See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking State ments."

We finance our working capital requirements for our wholly-owned subsidiary ClimaChem, Inc. ("ClimaChem") and its wholly-owned subsidiaries
through borrowings under a $50 million credit facility with a lender (the "Working Capital Revolver Loan") maturing in April 2005. See Notes
3 and 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

In February 2002, due to certain alleged violations of explosives storage and related regulations, the government regulator, the Bureau of
Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms ("BATF"), issued an order revoking the manufacturing license of Slurry Explosive Corporation ("SEC"), a
subsidiary of the Company, for its Hallowell, Kansas Facility ("Hallowell Facility") to produce certain mining products and confiscated
certain high explosives inventory. Following February 2002, SEC continued to manufacture certain non-explosive products at its Hallowell
Facility. See discussion in Item 3 "Legal Proceedings" and Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and
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Results of Operations-Overview-Chemical Business."

Another subsidiary of the Company ("UTeC") obtained a license in September 2002 to manufacture at the Hallowell Facility these mining
products previously manufactured by SEC at the same facility. Manufacturing was resumed until we sold all of the operating assets of SEC and
UTeC in December 2002. See discussion in Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations-
Overview-Chemical Business." 

In April 2002, a portion of our subsidiary's chemical plant complex in El Dorado, Arkansas experienced damage from high winds and a likely
tornado. Plant management and engineers surveyed the damage which affected the production facilities for ammonium nitrate, certain acid
plants, a large cooling tower, and other equipment. The repairs have been completed; however, we were not able to produce industrial grade
ammonium nitrate until the middle of May 2002. Production of our other products, agricultural grade ammonium nitrate and industrial acids,
continued without material interruption. Our property insurance covering the chemical plant entitles the Company to receive approximate
replacement value for the damaged property less an aggregate $1 million deductible. We also had a thirty-day waiting period before our
business interruption insurance coverage became effective. See discussion in Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial
Condition and Results of Operations-Overview-Chemical Business ." 

In May 2002, ClimaChem repurchased $52.3 million face value aggregate principal amount of its Senior Unsecured Notes. The purchase price per
$1,000 of aggregate principal amount of Senior Unsecured Notes was approximately $575, resulting in an aggregate purchase price of
approximately $30.1 million. As a result of the repurchase, the balance of the aggregate principal amount of the Senior Unsecured Notes



outstanding and in the hands of unrelated third parties is $18.3 million.

In order to fund the repurchase of the Senior Unsecured Notes, ClimaChem entered into a Financing Agreement with certain lenders (the
"Lenders"). Each Lender is an affiliate of the other Lenders. Pursuant to the terms of the Financing Agreement, the Lenders loaned $35
million to ClimaChem (collectively, the "Loans"). The Loans mature on June 30, 2005, and bear interest at 10 1/2% per annum ("cash
interest"), payable quarterly. Additional interest of 5 1/2% is payable either at maturity or upon prepayment. The Lenders and affiliates of
the Lenders owned the Senior Unsecured Notes which were repurchased by ClimaChem. 

Based upon certain criteria, including but not limited to unfavorable changes in ClimaChem's financial condition since the Senior Unsecured
Notes were originally sold and the high interest rates on the Loans, the transaction was accounted for as a debt restructuring. As a result,
the gain on the transaction was limited to the difference between the carrying value of the  Senior Unsecured Notes repurchased and the
principal of the Loans due 2005, plus the cumulative interest due and payable during the three year term thereof, including such additional
interest due at maturity. Accordingly, the net gain recognizable in 2002 relating to this debt restructuring was limited to only $.1 million
and is included in other income in the accompanying consolidated statements of income for 2002.

Since the implied gain relating to this transaction was deferred, all of the future interest payments associated with the Loans has been
recognized as long-term debt. All future interest payments on the Loans will be charged
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against the debt balance presently accrued on the balance sheet. See discussion in Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial
Condition and Results of Operations-Overview-General" and "Liquidity and Capital Resources-Loan Agreement-Terms and Conditions."

In December 2002, one of our subsidiaries, El Dorado Chemical Company ("EDC") reached an agreement with its then supplier of anhydrous
ammonia to purchase 100% of its requirements of purchased ammonia pursuant to a formula-based market price plus transportation to the
manufacturing facility in El Dorado, Arkansas through December 31, 2004. Anhydrous ammonia is a principal raw material used by the Chemical
Business to manufacture its products.

Segment information and Foreign and Domestic Operations and Export Sales 

Schedules of the amounts of net sales, gross profit, operating profit (loss), and identifiable assets attributable to each of our lines of
business and of the amount of our export sales in the aggregate and by major geographic area for each of the last three years appear in Note
19 of the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements included elsewhere in this report.

All discussions below relate to our continuing operations and accordingly exclude the discontinued operations of SEC and UTeC and the
automotive products business sold in 2002 and 2000, respectively. See Note 4 of the Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements.

Chemical Business 

General 

Our Chemical Business manufactures three principal product lines that are derived from natural gas and anhydrous ammonia: (1) fertilizer
grade ammonium nitrate and urea ammonium nitrate ("UAN") for the agricultural industry, (2) industrial grade ammonium nitrate and solutions
for the mining industry and (3) concentrated, blended and regular nitric acid, metallurgical grade ammonia and sulfuric acid for commercial
and industrial applications. Our Chemical Business' principal manufacturing facilities are located in El Dorado, Arkansas ("El Dorado
Facility"), Cherokee, Alabama, ("Cherokee Facility") and Baytown, Texas ("Baytown Facility"). We also operate an acids blending facility in
Wilmington, North Carolina. The following discussion relates to our continuing operations and accordingly excludes the discontinued
operations of SEC and UTeC which were sold in 2002.

For each of the years 2002, 2001 and 2000, approximately 38%, 36% and 31% of the respective net sales of our Chemical Business consisted of
sales of fertilizer and related chemical products for agricultural purposes, which represented approximately 20%, 19% and 15% of our
consolidated net sales for each respective year. For each of the years 2002, 2001, and 2000, approximately 25%, 32% and 26% of the
respective net sales of our Chemical Business consisted of sales of industrial grade ammonium nitrate and other products for the mining
industry, which represented approximately 13%, 18% and 12% of our 2002, 2001, and 2000 consolidated net sales, respectively. For each of the
years 2002, 2001, and 2000, approximately 37%, 32% and 43% of the respective net sales of our Chemical Business consisted of the industrial
acids for sale in the polyurethane, paper, chemical and electronics industries, which represented approximately 20%, 17% and 21% of our
2002, 2001, and 2000 consolidated net sales, respectively. Net sales of our Chemical Business accounted for approximately 53%, 54% and 48%
of our 2002,
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2001 and 2000 consolidated net sales, respectively. For 2002 and 2001, agricultural and mining product sales include sales associated with
our Cherokee Facility which we acquired on October 31, 2000.

Agricultural Products 

Our Chemical Business produces agricultural grade ammonium nitrate, a nitrogen-based fertilizer, at the El Dorado Facility and the Cherokee
Facility and produces UAN and anhydrous ammonia at the Cherokee Facility. Ammonium nitrate and UAN are two of several forms of nitrogen-
based fertilizers which are derived from anhydrous ammonia. Although, to some extent, the various forms of nitrogen-based fertilizers are
interchangeable, each has its own characteristics which produce agronomic preferences among end users. Farmers decide which type of
nitrogen-based fertilizer to apply based on the crop planted, soil and weather conditions, regional farming practices and relative nitrogen
fertilizer prices. We sell these agricultural products to farmers, fertilizer dealers and distributors located primarily in the South
Central and Southeastern United States.

Our Chemical Business' agricultural markets are in close proximity to its El Dorado, Arkansas and Cherokee, Alabama facilities and include a
high concentration of pasture land and row crops which favor our products. We develop our market position in these areas by emphasizing high
quality products, customer service and technical advice. Using a proprietary prilling process, our El Dorado Facility produces a high
performance ammonium nitrate fertilizer that, because of its uniform size, is easier to apply than many competing nitrogen-based fertilizer
products. We believe that our "E-2" brand ammonium nitrate fertilizer is recognized as a premium product within our primary market. See
"Special Note Regarding Forward - Looking Statements." In addition, our El Dorado Facility establishes long-term relationships with end
users through its network of 21 wholesale and retail distribution centers and our Cherokee Facility sells directly to agricultural
cooperative customers.

Mining Products 

Our Chemical Business manufactures industrial grade ammonium nitrate and 83% ammonium nitrate solution for the mining industry. One of our
subsidiaries, El Dorado Chemical Company ("EDC") is a party to a long-term cost-plus supply agreement with one of its customers. Under this
supply agreement, EDC will supply this customer with approximately 200,000 tons of industrial grade ammonium nitrate per year for a term
through at least November 2006. 

Another of our subsidiaries Cherokee Nitrogen Company ("CNC") is party to a long-term cost-plus supply agreement with one of its customers.
Under this supply agreement, CNC will supply this customer its requirements of 83% ammonium nitrate solution for a term through at least
October 2006.

Industrial Acids 

Our Chemical Business manufactures and sells industrial acids, primarily to the polyurethane, paper, chemical and electronics industries. We
are a major supplier of concentrated nitric acid, a special grade of nitric acid used in the manufacture of plastics, herbicides,
explosives, and other chemical products. In addition, we produce and sell blended and regular nitric acid, metallurgical grade ammonia and
sulfuric acid. We compete on the
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basis of price and service, including on-time reliability and distribution capabilities. We provide inventory management as part of the
value-added services we offer to our customers.

The Baytown Facility is one of the two largest single train nitric acid manufacturing units in the United States, with name-plate capacity
of 443,000 short tons per year. Subsidiaries within our Chemical Business entered into a series of agreements with Bayer Corporation



("Bayer") (collectively, the "Bayer Agreement"). Under the Bayer Agreement, El Dorado Nitric Company ("EDNC") operates the Baytown Facility
at Bayer's Baytown, Texas operation. Under the terms of the Bayer Agreement, Bayer will purchase from EDNC all of its requirements for
nitric acid at its Baytown operation for an initial ten-year term ending May 2009. EDNC will purchase from Bayer certain of its requirements
for materials, utilities and services for the manufacture of nitric acid. 

Upon expiration of the initial ten-year term, the Bayer Agreement may be renewed for up to six renewal terms of five years each; however,
prior to each renewal period, either party to the Bayer Agreement may opt against renewal.

EDNC and Bayer may terminate the Bayer Agreement upon the occurrence of certain events of default if not cured. Bayer retains the right of
first refusal with respect to any bona fide third-party offer to purchase any voting stock of EDNC or any portion of the EDNC Baytown Plant.

Major Customer 

For each of the years 2002, 2001 and 2000, net sales to one customer, Bayer, of our Chemical Business segment represented approximately 19%,
18% and 29% of the respective net sales of our Chemical Business and approximately 10%, 10%, and 14% of our consolidated net sales for each
respective year. As discussed above, under the terms of the Bayer Agreement, Bayer will purchase from one of our subsidiaries all of its
requirements for nitric acid to be used at its Baytown, Texas facility for an initial ten-year term ending May 2009.

Net sales to another customer of our Chemical Business segment represented approximately 16% of the net sales of our Chemical Business and
approximately 8% of our consolidated net sales for 2002. The sales to this customer are based on long-term cost-plus supply agreement for a
term through at least November 2006.

Raw Materials 

Anhydrous ammonia and natural gas represents the primary component in the production of most of the products of our Chemical Business. See
Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations." 

In December 2002, EDC reached an agreement with its supplier of anhydrous ammonia whereby the former long-term purchase commitment was
terminated effective October 31, 2002, and a new agreement was entered into. Under the new agreement, EDC will purchase 100% of its
requirements of purchased ammonia pursuant to a formula-based market price plus transportation to the manufacturing facility in El Dorado,
Arkansas through December 31, 2004. We believe that we could obtain anhydrous ammonia from other sources in the
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event of a termination or interruption of service under the above-referenced contract. Our Chemical Business natural gas feedstock
requirements are generally purchased at spot market price for delivery at our Cherokee Facility. Periodically, our Chemical Business enters
into fixed-price natural gas contracts. See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."

Seasonality 

We believe that the only seasonal products of our Chemical Business are fertilizer and related chemical products sold to the agricultural
industry. The selling seasons for those products are primarily during the spring and fall planting seasons, which typically extend from
March through June and from September through November in the geographical markets in which the majority of our agricultural products are
distributed. As a result, our Chemical Business increases its inventory of ammonium nitrate and UAN prior to the beginning of each planting
season.

Sales to the agricultural markets depend upon weather conditions and other circumstances beyond our control. The agricultural markets
serviced by our Chemical Business sustained a drought resulting in a lack of demand for our Chemical Business' fertilizer products during
the 2000 spring and fall planting seasons, which had a material adverse effect on the Company.

Regulatory Matters 

Our Chemical Business is subject to extensive federal, state and local environmental laws, rules and regulations. See "Environmental
Matters" and "Legal Proceedings".

Competition 

Our Chemical Business competes with other chemical companies in its markets, many of whom have greater financial and other resources than
the Company. We believe that competition within the markets served by our Chemical Business is primarily based upon price, location of
production and distribution sites, service and product performance.

Climate Control Business 

General 

Our Climate Control Business manufactures and sells a broad range of standard and custom designed hydronic fan coils and water source heat
pumps as well as other niche products for use in commercial and residential heating ventilation and air conditioning ("HVAC") systems. The
construction of commercial, institutional and residential buildings, the renovation of existing buildings and the replacement of existing
systems drive the demand for our Climate Control Business' products. Our Climate Control Business' commercial products are used in a wide
variety of buildings, such as: hotels, motels, office buildings, schools, universities, apartments, condominiums, hospitals, nursing homes,
extended care facilities, industrial and high tech manufacturing facilities, food and chemical processing facilities, and pharmaceutical
manufacturing facilities. We target many of our products to meet increasingly stringent indoor air quality and energy efficiency standards.
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For each of the years 2002, 2001 and 2000, approximately 44%, 44% and 47% of the respective net sales of our Climate Control Business
consisted of sales of hydronic fan coil products, which represented approximately 20%, 20% and 22% of our consolidated net sales for each
respective year. For each of the years 2002, 2001, and 2000, approximately 45%, 44% and 41% of the respective net sales of our Climate
Control Business consisted of sales of water source heat pump products, which represented approximately 20%, 19% and 20% of our 2002, 2001,
and 2000 consolidated net sales, respectively. For each of the years 2002, 2001, and 2000, approximately 11%, 12% and 12% of the respective
net sales of our Climate Control Business consisted of other HVAC products, which represented approximately 5%, 5% and 6% of our 2002, 2001,
and 2000 consolidated net sales, respectively. Sales of our Climate Control Business accounted for approximately 45%, 44% and 48% of our
2002, 2001 and 2000 consolidated net sales, respectively.

Hydronic Fan Coils 

As a leading provider of hydronic fan coils, our Climate Control Business targets the commercial and institutional markets in the United
States. Hydronic fan coils use heated or chilled water, provided by a centralized chiller or boiler through a water pipe system, to
condition the air and allow individual room control. Hydronic fan coil systems are quieter and have longer lives and lower maintenance costs
than other comparable systems used where individual room control is required. Important components of our strategy for competing in the
commercial and institutional renovation and replacement markets include the breadth of our product line coupled with customization
capability provided by a flexible manufacturing process. 

Water Source Heat Pumps 

We are the leading United States provider of water source heat pumps to the commercial construction and renovation markets. These highly
efficient heating and cooling products enable individual room climate control through the transfer of heat through a water pipe system which
is connected to a centralized cooling tower or heat injector. Water source heat pumps enjoy a broad range of commercial applications,
particularly in medium to large sized buildings with many small, individually controlled spaces. We believe the market for commercial water
source heat pumps will continue to grow due to the relative efficiency and long life of such systems as compared to other air conditioning
and heating systems, as well as to the emergence of the replacement market for those systems. See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking
Statements".

Our Climate Control Business has also pioneered the use of geothermal water source heat pumps in residential and commercial applications.
Geothermal systems, which circulate water or antifreeze through an underground heat exchanger, are among the most energy efficient systems
available. We believe the longer life, lower cost to operate, and relatively short payback periods of geothermal systems, as compared with
air-to-air systems, will continue to increase demand for our geothermal products. We specifically target new residential construction of
homes exceeding $200,000 in value. See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."

Hydronic Fan Coil and Water Source Heat Pump Market 



We pursue a strategy of specializing in hydronic fan coils and water source heat pump products. The annual United States market for hydronic
fan
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coils and water source heat pumps is in excess of $280 million. Levels of repair, replacement, and new construction activity generally drive
demand in these markets. The United States market for fan coils and water source heat pump products has grown on average 7% per year over
the last 5 years. This growth is primarily a result of new construction, the aging of the installed base of units, the introduction of new
energy efficient systems, upgrades to central air conditioning and increased governmental regulations restricting the use of ozone depleting
refrigerants in HVAC systems.

Production and Backlog 

Most of our Climate Control Business production of the above-described products occurs on a specific order basis. We manufacture the units
in many sizes and configurations, as required by the purchaser, to fit the space and capacity requirements of hotels, motels, schools,
hospitals, apartment buildings, office buildings and other commercial or residential structures. As of December 31, 2002 and 2001, the
backlog of confirmed orders for our Climate Control Business was approximately $25.1 million and $24 million, respectively. A customer
generally has the right to cancel an order prior to the order being released to production. Past experience indicates that customers
generally do not cancel orders after we receive them. As of the date of this report, our Climate Control Business had released the majority
of the December 31, 2002 backlog to production. All of the December 31, 2002 backlog is expected to be filled during the 2003 calendar year.
See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."

Marketing and Distribution

Distribution

Our Climate Control Business sells its products to mechanical contractors, original equipment manufacturers and distributors. Our sales to
mechanical contractors primarily occur through independent manufacturers' representatives, who also represent complementary product lines
not manufactured by us. Original equipment manufacturers generally consist of other air conditioning and heating equipment manufacturers who
resell under their own brand name the products purchased from our Climate Control Business in competition with us. Sales to original
equipment manufacturers accounted for approximately 22% of the net sales of our Climate Control Business in 2002 and approximately 10% of
our 2002 consolidated net sales.

Market 

Our Climate Control Business depends primarily on the commercial construction industry, including new construction and the remodeling and
renovation of older buildings, and on the residential construction industry for both new and replacement markets relating to their
geothermal products. 

Raw Materials 

Numerous domestic and foreign sources exist for the materials used by our Climate Control Business, which materials include compressors,
steel, electric motors, valves and copper. Periodically, our Climate Control Business enters into fixed-price copper and steel contracts. We
do not expect to have any difficulties in obtaining any necessary materials for our Climate Control Business. See "Special Note Regarding
Forward-Looking Statements."
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Competition 

Our Climate Control Business competes primarily with four companies, some of whom are also our customers. Some of its competitors have
greater financial and other resources than we do. Our Climate Control Business manufactures a broader line of fan coil and water source heat
pump products than any other manufacturer in the United States, and we believe that it is competitive as to price, service, warranty and
product performance.

Employees 

As of December 31, 2002, we employed 1,487 persons. As of that date, (i) our Chemical Business employed 506 persons, with 133 represented by
unions under agreements expiring in July and October of 2004 and (ii) our Climate Control Business employed 845 persons, none of whom are
represented by a union. 

Research and Development 

We incurred approximately $125,000 in 2002, $147,000 in 2001, and $132,000 in 2000 of research and development costs relating to the
development of new products or the improvement of existing products. We expensed all expenditures for research and development related to
the development of new products and improvements. 

Environmental Matters 

Our operations are subject to numerous environmental laws ("Environmental Laws") and to other federal, state and local laws regarding health
and safety matters ("Health Laws"). In particular, the manufacture and distribution of chemical products are activities which entail
environmental risks and impose obligations under the Environmental Laws and the Health Laws, many of which provide for substantial fines and
criminal sanctions for violations. There can be no assurance that material costs or liabilities will not be incurred by us in complying with
such laws or in paying fines or penalties for violation of such laws. The Environmental Laws and Health Laws and enforcement policies
thereunder relating to our Chemical Business have in the past resulted, and could in the future result, in penalties, cleanup costs, or
other liabilities relating to the handling, manufacture, use, emission, discharge or disposal of pollutants or other substances at or from
our facilities or the use or disposal of certain of its ch emical products. Significant expenditures have been incurred by our Chemical
Business at the El Dorado Facility and the Hallowell Facility in order to comply with the Environmental Laws and Health Laws. Our Chemical
Business could be required to make significant additional site or operational modifications at these or other facilities involving
substantial expenditures. In addition, if we should decide to no longer operate the El Dorado Facility and if such facility is retired, we
may be required to continue to operate discharge water equipment, the cost of which is unknown.

Discharge Water Permit for El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

Our Chemical Business' El Dorado Facility generates process water discharge consisting of cooling tower and boiler blowdown streams, contact
storm water (rainfall inside the plant area which picks up contaminants), and miscellaneous spills and leaks from process equipment. This
process water has historically been collected and transported to a small pond for pH adjustment
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and then to a large pond for biological oxidation. Primary contaminants are ammonia, and nitrate and sulfate compounds.

The process water discharge and storm water run off ("Discharge Water") are governed by a State permit renewed every five (5) years. The
current permit expired in 1995, and the State was preparing to issue the facility a new permit in early 1997, which included much more
stringent limits which the current treatment system could not meet. Negotiations were held with the Director of the State agency in March
1997, and he agreed to a formal Consent Administrative Order ("CAO") in September 1998, which CAO contained certain deadlines for the
completion of activities at the El Dorado Chemical Company ("EDC") plant site pending issuance of a new permit. The Arkansas Department of
Environmental Quality ("ADEQ") did not timely issue the permit and agreed to extend the CAO deadlines. In June 2002 a formal amendment to
the CAO, executed by ADEQ and EDC, became effective, which extended the compliance date until three (3) years after the effective date of
the renewal permit. The renewal permit has now been issued by the ADEQ, and it includes new, more restrictive permit limits which, based on
current information, EDC does not believe it would be able to comply with. However, counsel has advised us that he does not believe that the
permit as issued applies, or correctly applies, the applicable effluent guidelines for fertilizer facilities, resulting in permit effluent
restrictions which are far more restrictive than required by the guidelines and which would not be feasible for EDC to achieve. EDC also
believes that the permit, as issued, contains other material obligations which would not be feasible for EDC to implement. EDC has appealed
the permit to the Arkansas Pollution Control & Ecology Commission ("Commission") and the permit will not become effective until the appeal
to the Commission is resolved. EDC and ADEQ have agreed to suspend the appeal proceedings temporarily and to attempt to negotiate mutually
acceptable revisions to the permit. At the request of EDC, ADEQ has assigned a more experienced engineer to the project to facilitate the
negotiations. These negotiations have resulted in an agreement in principal between the ADEQ permit engineer and EDC which provides for the
application of the effluent guidelines in a manner that is acceptable to EDC. We believe these negotiations will result in a permit that
will provide EDC appropriate credits for storm water. At this time it is not possible to predict the limits that will be included in the new



permit, or what type of treatment will be required to comply with the new permit limits. However, based on estimates and calculations made
by EDC's engineering consultant, we believe that, based on the current status of negotiations, the new permit will require additional
expenditures, estimated to be approximately $3.6 million, which will be expended over a period of three to four years. If EDC is unable to
obtain appropriate modifications to the permit, either through negotiations, appeal to the Commission, or through court proceedings, based
on our current liquidity and information currently available to us, we do not believe that EDC will be able to comply with the terms of the
permit or have the necessary liquidity to make all of the capital improvements required to comply with the permit's terms. An inability to
obtain satisfactory modifications to the permit could result in EDC having either to substantially reduce the operations of the El Dorado
Facility or to sell the El Dorado Facility, either of which could have a material adverse effect on its financial condition and may result
in the recognition of impairment of certain long-lived assets and may result in an event of default in other material contracts. For 2002,
EDC's net sales from the El Dorado Facility were approximately $84.4 million. For 2001 and 2000, EDC's net sales from the El Dorado Facility
were approximately $104.9 million and $94.4 million, respectively.

-13-

The CAO recognizes the presence of ammonium nitrate contamination in the shallow groundwater, and requires EDC to undertake onsite
bioremediation. The bioremediation has not proven to be effective, and EDC is currently undertaking a comprehensive evaluation of the
shallow groundwater trends in contamination reduction and movement. The final remedy for shallow groundwater contamination will be selected
in the future. There are no known users of this shallow groundwater in the area, and preliminary risk assessments have not identified any
risk that would require additional remediation.

The CAO included a $183,700 penalty assessment of which $125,000 was satisfied over five years by expenditures of $25,000 per year for
discharge minimization activities. An additional $57,000 was satisfied by funding approved supplemental environmental projects. The monetary
civil penalty payment of $1,700 has been paid.

Draining of Equalization Pond at the El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

In September 2001, in response to a maintenance emergency and to prevent an uncontrolled release, the large equalization pond located at our
Chemical Business' El Dorado, Arkansas manufacturing facility was drained as a result of a weld break in the pond's underground discharge
pipe. After the break occurred, it was determined to allow water to be released through the valve into the permitted discharge to avoid
erosion of a levy, to permit monitoring and sampling of Discharged Water, and to direct the discharge to the permitted outfall. No adverse
environmental conditions were noted at the discharge, however, the sustained discharge was out of compliance with the mass effluent limits
contained in the permit. EDC's environmental compliance manager determined that proper procedure would be to notify ADEQ in the month end
report. The ADEQ disagreed and took the position that they should have been notified immediately. In April 2002, EDC and the ADEQ entered
into a Consent Administrative Order to settle any civi l penalty claims relating to this discharge event whereby EDC paid a $50,000 civil
penalty to the ADEQ and will spend another $50,000 on supplemental environmental projects. 

EDC and two EDC employees received letters dated April 4, 2002, from the United States Attorney's office in Fort Smith, Arkansas indicating
that a criminal charge could be brought against EDC and the two employees as a result of the draining of the equalization pond. The letter
further requested that the recipients, through counsel, contact the Assistant United States Attorney ("AUSA"). EDC has retained counsel and
has arranged for counsel for the two employees. In discussions between such counsel and the AUSA, the AUSA expressed satisfaction that EDC
and the employees responded promptly to the letters, and indicated that he desired a communication with EDC to ensure that EDC was
adequately addressing its environmental obligations. In further discussions with the AUSA, the AUSA suggested that the Company and the
individuals settle any claims by pleading to a misdemeanor violation in connection with Discharge Water permit violations resulting from the
release of Discharge Water from the large equalization pond. EDC declined to plead to a misdemeanor violation. EDC is engaging in
discussions with the AUSA in an attempt to resolve the above concerns.

Consent Order for the Hallowell, Kansas Facility

In April 2002, SEC entered into a consent administrative order ("Slurry Consent Order") with the Kansas Department of Health and Environment
("KDHE"), regarding the Hallowell Facility. The Slurry Consent Order states

-14-

that there exists soil and groundwater contamination and there exists surface water contamination in the strip pit adjacent to the Hallowell
Facility. There are no known users of the groundwater in the area. The adjacent strip pit is used for fishing. The Slurry Consent Order also
provides that SEC has not verified the presence of such contaminants. Under the terms of the Slurry Consent Order, SEC is required a) to
submit an environmental assessment work plan to the KDHE for review and approval, b) to agree with the KDHE as to any required corrective
actions to be performed at the Hallowell Facility, and c) to provide reports to the KDHE. A draft work plan was submitted to the KDHE. SEC
has received KDHE's comments on the draft work plan, and SEC agreed to expand the sampling to include additional interconnected strip pits.
SEC and KDHE jointly conducted sampling of an adjacent strip pit. The results of such sampling indicated elevated levels of nitrate
compounds, ammonia and perchlorate. Additional surface water sampling was performed with the results showing little or no ammonium
perchlorate contamination in outlying ponds. We believe, although there can be no assurance, that compliance by SEC with the anticipated
Slurry Consent Order will not have a material adverse effect on the Company. In connection with the sale of all of the operating assets of
SEC and UTeC in December 2002, UTeC leased the Hallowell Facility to the buyer under a long-term lease agreement. However, SEC retained the
obligation to perform the required activities under the Slurry Consent Order.

Surface Water and Soil Testing at Hallowell, Kansas Underwater Laboratory Site

On August 7, 2002 the KDHE took samples of surface water and soil samples at UTeC's underwater laboratory site in Hallowell, Kansas. The
KDHE had indicated that it would test the samples for nitrate compounds and perchlorates. UTeC was not aware of the existence of any such
contamination. The analytical report has been issued by KDHE and forwarded to the Environmental Protection Agency with a recommendation of
no further action.

Proposed Consent Administrative Order for the El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

From March 2001 through January 2002, EDC experienced eleven alleged air emissions violations. One of the alleged violations involved a
malfunctioning continuous air emissions monitor, one of the alleged violations was based on a typographical error, six of the alleged
violations involved air emissions point source tests that were allegedly performed in a manner not in compliance with testing procedures,
two of the alleged violations involved tests that failed to meet emissions criteria, and one of the alleged violations involved the
simultaneous operation of two boilers which is not permitted under the air permit. EDC and the ADEQ have been in negotiations regarding
applicable penalties for certain of these violations. On July 24, 2002, EDC received a proposed Consent Administrative Order ("Air CAO")
with the ADEQ to resolve the above alleged violations. The draft Air CAO provides for a civil penalty of $10,000 and requires EDC to
establish a system to monitor air quality at the perimeter of the El Dorado, Arkansas plant facility and to submit revised testing protocols
for demonstrating compliance at the various emission sources. 

As part of ADEQ's investigation of an application filed by EDC for a permit modification relating to the sulfuric acid plant, ADEQ initiated
an inquiry regarding historical equipment upgrades and repairs at the sulfuric acid plant, and whether any of those modifications should
have been reviewed under the Prevention of Significant Deterioration regulations, 40 CFR 52.21
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("PSD Rules"). ADEQ and EDC have entered into negotiations in an attempt to compromise and resolve a potential dispute as to whether PSD
Rules should apply to El Dorado's sulfuric acid plant. These negotiations have resulted in the drafting of language added to the draft AIR
CAO that would resolve any possible regulatory PSD Rule violations associated with the sulfuric acid plant through the implementation of
additional emission controls at that plant.  At this time, the cost of additional emission controls is unknown, however, it is not expected
to be material. The ADEQ enforcement director who is negotiating this issue has indicated that he is satisfied with this proposal. This
matter remains in negotiations and there are no assurances that the possible PSD Rule dispute can be resolved as presently under
negotiations. Although we do not anticipate that these negotiations will result in a substantial adverse impact on our operations and/or
liquidity, it is not possible to determine the ultimate outcome.

Property Damage Lawsuit

On January 17, 2003, the owners of 283 acres of property adjacent to the EDC facility filed suit against EDC alleging property damage. The
EDC facility utilizes a wastewater treatment system which discharges into a creek which passes through that property. The plaintiffs contend
that these permitted discharges into the creek have damaged their property, have resulted in fish kills in the creek, and that leakage from
EDC's two holding ponds has contaminated the shallow groundwater on the plaintiff's property. Plaintiffs are pursuing claims under theories
of negligence, trespass and nuisance, and are claiming punitive damages.

Investigation into these claims has just begun. EDC's wastewater discharge contains elevated levels of ammonia and nitrogen. However,
monitoring wells around its treatment ponds indicate little, if any, impact on the shallow groundwater. At this point, EDC has no
information which would substantiate any property damage sustained by the plaintiff's which would relate to EDC's activities. EDC will
continue its investigation into this matter. As of December 31, 2002, no amounts have been reserved for loss, if any, associated with the



matter as loss is not presently probable nor estimable. 

ITEM 2. PROPERTIES 
Chemical Business 

Our Chemical Business primarily conducts manufacturing operations (i) on 150 acres of a 1,400 acre tract of land located at the El Dorado
Facility, (ii) on 120 acres of a 1,300 acre tract of land located at the Cherokee Facility, (iii) in a mixed acid plant in Wilmington, North
Carolina ("Wilmington Plant"), and (iv) in a nitric acid plant at the Baytown Facility. Our Chemical Business owns all of its manufacturing
facilities except the Baytown Facility. The Baytown Facility is being leased pursuant to a leveraged lease from an unrelated third party. As
discussed in Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations - Loan Agreements - Terms and
Conditions", the El Dorado Facility (excluding the DSN Plant and other exceptions) and the Cherokee Facility are being used to secure loans
under a financing agreement. As of December 31, 2002, the El Dorado Facility and Cherokee Facility were utilized at approximately 71% and
56% of capacity, respectively, based on continuous operation.
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Our Chemical Business distributes its agricultural products through 21 distribution centers, with 16 of the centers located in Texas (13 of
which the Company owns and 3 of which it leases); 2 centers located in Missouri (1 of which the Company owns and 1 of which it leases); 2
centers located in Tennessee (owned); and 1 center located in Illinois (leased).

All of the properties utilized by our Chemical Business are considered by our management to be suitable and adequate to meet the current
needs of that Business. 

Climate Control Business 

Our Climate Control Business conducts its fan coil manufacturing operations in a facility located in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, consisting of
approximately 265,000 square feet. We own this facility subject to a mortgage. As of December 31, 2002, our Climate Control Business was
using 90% of the productive capacity, based on one eight-hour shift per day and a five-day week.

Our Climate Control Business manufactures most of its heat pump products in a 270,000 square foot facility ("Building") in Oklahoma City,
Oklahoma. We lease the Building with an option to buy through May 2016, with options to renew for three additional five-year periods. As of
December 31, 2002, 68% of the productive capacity of this manufacturing operation was being utilized, based on two ten-hour shifts per day
and a four-day week in one department and one ten-hour shift per day and a four-day week in all other departments.

All of the properties utilized by our Climate Control Business are considered by our management to be suitable and adequate to meet the
current needs of that Business.

ITEM 3. LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

Draining of Equalization Pond at the El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

As fully discussed in Item 1 "Business-Environmental Matters", in September 2001, in response to a maintenance emergency and to prevent an
uncontrolled release, the large equalization pond located at our Chemical Business' El Dorado, Arkansas manufacturing facility was drained
as a result of a weld break in the pond's underground discharge pipe. EDC and two EDC employees received letters dated April 4, 2002, from
the United States Attorney's office in Fort Smith, Arkansas indicating that a criminal charge could be brought against EDC and the two
employees as a result of the draining of the equalization pond. The letter further requested that the recipients, through counsel, contact
the Assistant United States Attorney ("AUSA"). EDC is engaging in discussions with the AUSA in an attempt to resolve the above concerns.

License Revocation Order 

In February 2002, due to certain alleged violations of explosives storage and related regulations, the government regulator, the Bureau of
Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms ("BATF"), issued an order revoking the manufacturing license of SEC for its Hallowell Facility to produce
certain mining products and confiscated certain high explosives inventory. The license revocation order was upheld by an administrative law
judge after an administrative trial. In addition, we have received grand jury subpoenas from the U.S.
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Attorney's office of Wichita, Kansas requesting business records of SEC. We have complied with such subpoenas. 

Property Damage Lawsuit

On January 17, 2003, the owners of 283 acres of property adjacent to the EDC facility filed suit against EDC alleging property damage.  The
lawsuit is pending in the United State District Court, Western District of Arkansas, El Dorado Division. The EDC facility utilizes a
wastewater treatment system which discharges into a creek which passes through that property. The plaintiffs contend that these permitted
discharges into the creek have damaged their property, have resulted in fish kills in the creek, and that leakage from EDC's two holding
ponds has contaminated the shallow groundwater on the plaintiff's property. Plaintiffs are pursuing claims under theories of negligence,
trespass and nuisance, and are claiming punitive damages.

Investigation into these claims has just begun. EDC's wastewater discharge contains elevated levels of ammonia and nitrogen. However,
monitoring wells around its treatment ponds indicate little, if any, impact on the shallow groundwater. At this point, EDC has no
information which would substantiate any property damage sustained by the plaintiff's which would relate to EDC's activities. EDC will
continue its investigation into this matter.  The lawsuit is pending in United States District Court in El Dorado, Arkansas. See "Business -
Environmental Matters" for a discussion as to consent agreements with the ADEQ relating to EDC and with the KDHE relating to SEC, at pages
12-16 above.

ITEM 4. SUBMISSION OF MATTERS TO A VOTE OF SECURITY HOLDERS 

No matters were submitted to a vote of our shareholders during the fourth quarter of 2002.
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ITEM 4A. EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF THE COMPANY

Identification of Executive Officers 

The following table identifies our executive officers.

Name

 
Age

 Position and Offices 
with the Company

 Served as an
Officer
from

Jack E. Golsen  74  Board Chairman
and President  December 1968

       
Barry H. Golsen  52  Board Vice Chairman

and President of the
Climate Control Business

 August 1981

       
David R. Goss  62  Senior Vice President of

Operations and Director  March 1969

       
Tony M. Shelby  61  Senior Vice President -

Chief Financial Officer,
and Director

 March 1969

       
Jim D. Jones 61 Vice President - Treasurer April 1977



J Jo es
 

6
 

ce es de t easu e
and Corporate Controller  

p 9

       
David M. Shear  43  Vice President and General

Counsel  March 1990

Our officers serve one-year terms, renewable on an annual basis by the Board of Directors. All of the individuals listed above have served
in substantially the same capacity with the Company and/or its subsidiaries for the last five years. In March 1996, we executed an
employment agreement (the "Agreement") with Jack E. Golsen for an initial term of three years followed by two additional three-year terms.
The Agreement automatically renews for each successive three-year term unless terminated by either the Company or Jack E. Golsen giving
written notice at least one year prior to the expiration of the then three-year term.

Family Relationships

The only family relationship that exists among our executive officers is that Jack E. Golsen is the father of Barry H. Golsen.
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PART II

ITEM 5. MARKET FOR THE COMPANY'S COMMON EQUITY AND RELATED STOCKHOLDER MATTERS 

Market Information 

Currently our Common Stock trades on the Over-the-Counter Bulletin Board ("OTC"). The following table shows, for the periods indicated, the
high and low bid information for our Common Stock which reflects inter-dealer prices, without retail markup, markdown or commission, and may
not represent actual transactions.

 Fiscal Year Ended

 December 31,

 2002  2001

 Quarter  High  Low  High  Low

 First  3.40  2.55  3.56  2.06

 Second  3.60  3.20  3.85  3.15

 Third  3.35  2.26  3.75  2.65

 Fourth  2.90  2.35  3.10  2.40

Stockholders 

As of February 28, 2003, we had 866 record holders of our Common Stock.

Dividends 

We are a holding company and, accordingly, our ability to pay cash dividends on our Preferred Stock and our Common Stock depends in large
part on our ability to obtain funds from our subsidiaries. The ability of ClimaChem (which owns substantially all of the companies
comprising the Chemical Business and the Climate Control Business) and its wholly-owned subsidiaries to pay dividends and to make
distributions to us is restricted by certain covenants contained in the Working Capital Revolver Loan to which they are parties.

Under the terms of the Working Capital Revolver Loan, ClimaChem cannot transfer funds to us in the form of cash dividends or other
distributions or advances, except for (i) the amount of income taxes that ClimaChem would be required to pay if they were not consolidated
with us and (ii) an amount not to exceed fifty percent (50%) of ClimaChem's cumulative net income from January 1, 1998 through the end of
the period for which the calculation is made for the purpose of proposing a payment, and (iii) the amount of direct and indirect costs and
expenses incurred by us on behalf of ClimaChem pursuant to a certain services agreement and a certain management agreement between us and
ClimaChem. See Note 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements and Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition
and Results of Operations".

Holders of our Common Stock are entitled to receive dividends only when, as and if declared by our Board of Directors. No cash dividends may
be paid on our Common Stock until all required dividends are paid on the outstanding shares of our Preferred Stock, or declared and amounts
set apart for the current period, and, if cumulative, prior periods.
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As of December 31, 2002, we have issued and outstanding, 623,550 shares of $3.25 Convertible Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock, Series 2
("Series 2 Preferred"), 1,000,000 shares of Series D Cumulative Convertible Class C Preferred Stock ("Series D Preferred"), 1,167 shares of
a series of Convertible Non Cumulative Preferred Stock ("Non Cumulative Preferred Stock") and 20,000 shares of Series B 12% Convertible,
Cumulative Preferred Stock ("Series B Preferred"). Each share of Preferred Stock is entitled to receive an annual dividend, if, as and when
declared by our Board of Directors, payable as follows: (i) Series 2 Preferred at the annual rate of $3.25 a share payable quarterly in
arrears on March 15, June 15, September 15 and December 15, which dividend is cumulative, (ii) Series D Preferred at the rate of $.06 a
share payable on October 9, which dividend is cumulative but will be paid only after accrued and unpaid dividends are paid on the Series 2
Preferred, (iii) Non Cumulative Pref erred Stock at the rate of $10.00 a share payable April 1, which are non-cumulative and (iv) Series B
Preferred at the rate of $12.00 a share payable January 1, which dividend is cumulative. 

Due to our previous operating losses and our subsidiaries limited borrowing ability under the credit facility then in effect, our Board of
Directors discontinued payment of cash dividends on our Common Stock for periods subsequent to January 1, 1999, until our Board of Directors
determines otherwise. Also due to our previous operating losses and our liquidity position, we have not declared or paid the regular
quarterly dividends of $.8125 on our outstanding Series 2 Preferred since June 15, 1999. In addition, we did not declare or pay the regular
annual dividend of $12.00 on the Series B Preferred since 1999. 

No dividends or other distributions, other than dividends payable in Common Stock, shall be declared or paid, and no purchase, redemption or
other acquisition shall be made, by us in connection with any shares of Common Stock until all cumulative and unpaid dividends on the Series
2 Preferred, Series D Preferred and Series B Preferred shall have been paid. As of December 31, 2002, the aggregate amount of unpaid
dividends in arrears on our Series 2 Preferred, Series D Preferred and Series B Preferred totaled approximately $7.1 million, $.1 million
and $.7 million, respectively. We do not anticipate having funds available to pay dividends on our stock (Common or Preferred) for the
foreseeable future. See Item 7 "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations - Liquidity and
Capital Resources" for further discussion of our payment of cash dividends. Also see Notes 3, 7, 9, 10 and 11 of Notes to Consolidated
Financial Statements.

Sale of Unregistered Securities

Effective December 1, 2002, we granted nonqualified options to purchase up to an aggregate 112,000 shares of common stock to former
employees of our former subsidiaries, SEC and UTeC.  These options were part of the employees' severance compensation arising from the sale
of SEC and UTeC.  Each recipient of a grant received options for the same number of shares and having the same exercise price as under the
recipient's vested incentive stock options which expired upon the sale of SEC and UTeC.  Each nonqualified option became exercisable on the
date of grant and has a term of 10 years.  Of the 112,000 shares issuable under the options, 4,000 shares have an exercise price of $9.00
per share, 34,000 have an exercise price of $4.188 per share, 34,000 have a exercise price of $2.37 per share, and 40,000 have an exercise
price of $1.25.
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On March 7, 2002, the Company granted to an employee of the Company a stock option to acquire 50,000 shares of common stock at an exercise
price of $2.62 per share in consideration of services rendered to the Company.

On April 26, 2002, the Company granted to an employee of the Company a nonqualified stock option to acquire 3,000 shares of common stock at
an exercise price of $4.188 per share in consideration  of services to the Company.

Based on the representations and warranties of the recipients, as contained in the nonqualified option agreements, the cash grant of the
nonqualified options discussed above was exempt from registration under the Securities Act 1933, as amended (the "Act") pursuant to section
4 (2) of the Act as a private offering.
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ITEM 6. SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA

 Years ended December 31,

          
 2002  2001  2000  1999  1998

 (Dollars in Thousands, except per share data)

Selected Statement of Operations Data (1):                     
  Net sales  (2) $ 283,811  $ 314,942  $ 272,668  $ 237,369  $ 239,929  

  Interest expense  (4) $ 7,590  $ 13,338  $ 14,707  $ 14,497  $ 13,842  

  Income (loss) from continuing operations
    before cumulative effect of accounting 
    change (3) $ 2,700

  
$ 7,330

  
$ 7,969

 
$ (32,863)

 
$ 1,766

  

  Net income (loss) $ 99  $ 8,557  $ 6,195  $ (49,767) $ (1,920)  

  Net income (loss) applicable to common
   stock $ (2,228) $ 6,290  $ 3,424  $ (52,995) $ (5,149)  

  Income (loss) per common share applicable
   to common stock:                     
  Basic:                     
    Income (loss) from continuing operations
     before cumulative effect of accounting
     change $ ..03

 
$ ..43

  
$ ..44

 
$ (3.05)

 
$ (.12)

 

    Income (loss) from discontinued
     operations, net $ (.29) $ ..10  $ (.15) $ (1.43) $ (.30)  

    Net income (loss) $ (.19) $ .53  $ .29  $ (4.48) $ (.42)  

  Diluted:                     
    Income (loss) from continuing operations
     before cumulative effect of accounting
     change $ ..03

 
$ ..41

  
$ ..43

 
$ (3.05)

 
$ (.12)

 

    Income (loss) from discontinued
     operations, net $ (.29) $ ..09  $ (.14) $ (1.43) $ (.30)  

    Net income (loss) $ (.19) $ .50  $ .29  $ (4.48) $ (.42)  

1. Amounts are shown excluding balances related to businesses disposed of and discontinued operations.

2. Net sales for 2002, 2001 and 2000 include $33.4 million, $35.9 million and $7.1 million, respectively, associated with a subsidiary's
operation of the Cherokee Facility acquired in October 2000.

3. Income (loss) from continuing operations before cumulative effect of accounting change includes gains on sales of property and
equipment of $6.6 million for 2001 and gains on extinguishment of debt of $1.5 million, $2.6 million and $20.1 million for 2002, 2001
and 2000 respectively.

4. In the second quarter of 2002, the repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes using proceeds from a Financing Agreement was accounted for as
a voluntary debt restructuring. As a result, all future interest payments associated with the Financing Agreement debt was recognized
against the implied gain on the transaction.
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ITEM 6. SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA (CONTINUED)

 Years ended December 31,

 2002  2001  2000  1999  1998

 (Dollars in thousands, except per share data)

Selected Balance Sheet Data (1):                    
   Total assets $ 162,263  $ 179,524  $ 193,480  $ 189,193  $ 223,359 
Long-term debt, including current portion $ 113,361  $ 131,620  $ 134,980  $ 157,077  $ 149,775 
Redeemable preferred stock $ 111  $ 123  $ 139  $ 139  $ 139 
Stockholders' equity (deficit) $ 503  $ (1,962) $ (9,442) $ (14,173) $ 35,059 
Selected other data:                    
   Cash dividends declared per common share

$ - -  $ - -  $ - -  $ - -  $ ..02 

(1) Amounts are shown excluding balances related to businesses disposed of and discontinued operations.
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ITEM 7. MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

The following Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations should be read in conjunction with a
review of our December 31, 2002 Consolidated Financial Statements, Item 6 "Selected Financial Data" and Item 1 "Business" included elsewhere
in this report.

Certain statements contained in this "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Conditions and Results of Operations" may be deemed
to be forward-looking statements. See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."

All discussions below relate to our continuing operations and accordingly exclude the discontinued operations of SEC and UTeC and the
automotive products business sold in 2002 and 2000, respectively. See Note 4 of Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements.

Critical Accounting Policies

The preparation of financial statements requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amount of assets,
liabilities, revenues and expenses, and disclosures of contingent liabilities. The more significant areas of financial reporting impacted by
management's judgment, estimates and assumptions include the following:

Impairment of Long-Lived Assets including Goodwill - We have considered impairment of our long-lived assets and related goodwill related to
our Chemical operations as a result of unfavorable operating results over the last several years. We have made estimates of the fair values
associated with the El Dorado Facility and the Cherokee Facility. These estimates include third party appraisals for certain of the assets
and internal estimates for others. Should these estimates of fair values change in future periods based on changes in the business
environment from our expectations of the Chemical Business or our estimate of the cost to comply with the new Discharge Water Permit, a
portion of our net carrying cost may be impaired in the near future. See Item 1 "Business Environmental Matters - Discharge Water Permit for
El Dorado, Arkansas Plant".

Repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes Due 2007 - As fully discussed in "Liquidity and Capital Resources - Loan Agreements - Terms and
Conditions" and Note 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, ClimaChem  completed a voluntary debt restructuring transaction
whereby ClimaChem repurchased $52.3 million face value of its outstanding public 10 3/4% Senior Unsecured Notes ("Notes"). The cost to
ClimaChem of the repurchased Notes was approximately $21 million below ClimaChem's carrying value. The Notes were repurchased with the
proceeds of new loans ("New Loans") provided to ClimaChem by affiliates of the sellers of the Notes. It was determined that this implied
gain should not be accounted for as a gain in the second quarter of 2002, but deferred over the term of the New Loans. Based upon certain
criteria including, but not limited to, unfavorable changes in ClimaChem's financial condition since the Notes were originally sold and the
high interest rates on the New Loans, the transaction was accounted for as a debt restructuring. 

Compliance with Long-Term Debt Covenants - As fully discussed in "Liquidity and Capital Resources - Loan Agreements - Terms and Conditions"
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and Note 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, the Financing Agreement and Working Capital Revolver Loan as amended, of ClimaChem
and its subsidiaries require that ClimaChem meet certain lender defined earnings before interest, income taxes, depreciation and
amortization ("EBITDA") amounts quarterly, on a trailing twelve-month basis and annually achieve a specified fixed charge coverage rate.
ClimaChem forecasts for 2003 indicate that ClimaChem will be able to meet all required covenant tests for all quarters and the year ending
in December 2003.

The Financing Agreement requires that if ClimaChem fails to maintain EBITDA, as defined, on a trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12
million (a "Trigger Event"), then within 210 days of the end of such quarter, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 33.3%
($10.6 million as of December 31, 2002) of then outstanding principal of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest. However, if
ClimaChem maintains EBITDA on a trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million as of the end of each of the two quarters immediately
following the Trigger Event, then within 210 days of such Trigger Event, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 10% ($3.2
million as of December 31, 2002) of then outstanding principal of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest. 

In addition, the Working Capital Revolver Loan contains "a material adverse change in operating results or financial condition" provision
which is construed to be a subjective acceleration clause. Our ability to realize our assets and discharge our liabilities is dependent
upon, among other things, the lender not exercising its rights under the subjective acceleration clause and our ability to successfully meet
the EBITDA covenant for 2003 and beyond. See Notes 3 and 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

Environmental and Regulatory Compliance - We operate in the Chemical Business that is subject to specific federal and state regulatory and
environmental compliance laws and guidelines. We have developed policies and procedures related to environmental and regulatory compliance.
We must continually monitor whether we have maintained compliance with such laws and regulations and the operating implications, if any, and
amount of penalties, fines and assessments that may result from noncompliance. We believe we will be successful in addressing the Arkansas
Department of Environmental Quality ("ADEQ") Discharge Water Permit through various site modification projects currently underway and other
projects acceptable to the ADEQ. We currently estimate that the site modification projects will cost approximately $3 - $4 million.  We
believe EDC will be able to obtain appropriate modifications to the permit, either through negotiations, appeal to the Commission, or
through court proceedings. However, if we are not able to obtain appropriate modifications to the permit based on our current liquidity and
information currently available to us, we do not believe that EDC will be able to comply with the terms of the permit or have the necessary
liquidity to make all of the capital improvements required to comply with the permit's terms.

Contingencies - We are a party to various litigation and other contingencies, the ultimate outcome of which is not presently known. Should
the ultimate outcome of these contingencies be adverse and we are required to fund a significant judgment, that may represent an event of
default under ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver Loan and the Financing Agreement and may adversely impact our liquidity and capital
resources. See Note 12 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

Management's judgment and estimates in these areas are based on
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information available from internal and external resources at that time. Actual results could differ materially from these estimates and
judgments, as additional information becomes known. Our significant accounting policies are discussed in greater detail in Note 2 of Notes
to Consolidated Financial Statements.

Overview 
General 

We finance our working capital requirements for ClimaChem and its wholly-owned subsidiaries through borrowings under a $50 million credit
facility with a lender (the "Working Capital Revolver Loan"). The Working Capital Revolver Loan matures in April 2005 subject to an
acceleration clause.

In May 2002, ClimaChem repurchased $52.3 million face value aggregate principal amount of its Senior Unsecured Notes. The purchase price per
$1,000 of aggregate principal amount of Senior Unsecured Notes was approximately $575, resulting in an aggregate purchase price of
approximately $30.1 million. As a result of the repurchase, the balance of the aggregate principal amount of the Senior Unsecured Notes
outstanding and in the hands of unrelated third parties is $18.3 million.

In order to fund the repurchase of the Senior Unsecured Notes, ClimaChem entered into a Financing Agreement with certain lenders (the
"Lenders") with each lender being an affiliate of the sellers of the Senior Unsecured Notes. Each Lender is also an affiliate of the other
Lenders. Pursuant to the terms of the Financing Agreement, the Lenders loaned $35 million to ClimaChem (collectively, the "Loans"). The
Loans mature on June 30, 2005, and bear interest at 10 1/2% per annum, payable quarterly. Additional interest of 5 1/2% is payable either at
maturity or upon prepayment. The Lenders and affiliates of the Lenders owned the Senior Unsecured Notes which were repurchased by ClimaChem.
See discussion in "Liquidity and Capital Resources-Loan Agreements-Terms and Conditions."

The Company is actively marketing its chemical plant located in Pryor, Oklahoma. As of the date of this report, no agreement has been
reached, but the Company is in discussions with a possible buyer. Upon sale of this plant, the Company intends to use the proceeds from the
sale to reduce debt.

As discussed below in "Chemical Business" and Notes 4 and 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, in December 2002, SEC and UTeC



sold all of their operating assets. Approximately $3.5 million of the sales proceeds were used as a prepayment on the Loans under the
Financing Agreement. Due to this prepayment, ClimaChem recognized a gain on extinguishment of debt of $1.5 million.
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Our Consolidated Financial Statements reflect the operations of SEC and UTeC and the automotive products business as discontinued operations
for all periods presented. Therefore, the operations of SEC and UTeC are excluded from the results of our Chemical Business and our former
automotive products business is not presented as a reportable segment. Certain statements contained in this overview are forward-looking
statements, and future results could differ materially from such statements. The following table contains certain of the information from
Note 19 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements about our operations in different industry segments for each of the three years ended
December 31:

 2002  2001  2000

 (In thousands)

Net sales:            
   Chemical (1) (2) $ 151,358  $ 170,092  $ 131,687 
   Climate Control  128,128   138,435   130,574 
   Other (3)  4,325   6,415   10,407 
 $ 283,811  $ 314,942  $ 272,668 
Gross profit: (4)            
   Chemical (2) $ 6,911  $ 11,007  $ 9,287 
   Climate Control  37,454   37,890   34,475 
   Other  1,332   1,877   2,839 
 $ 45,697  $ 50,774  $ 46,601 
Operating profit(loss): (5)            
   Chemical (2) $ 500  $ 3,702  $ (367)

   Climate Control  14,705   12,500   10,961 
  15,205   16,202   10,594 
General corporate expense and otherbusiness operations,
  net  (5,950)   (7,358)   (4,524)
Interest expense  (7,590)   (13,338)   (14,707)

Gains on sales of property and equipment  47   6,615   - 
Gains on extinguishment of debt  1,458   2,631   20,086 
Benefit from termination of (provision for loss on) 
  firm sales and purchase commitments - Chemical  (414)   2,688   (3,395)
Income from continuing operations before provision for
  income taxes and cumulative effect of accounting 
  change $ 2,756

  
$ 7,440

 
$ 8,054 

Total assets:            
   Chemical $ 93,017  $ 94,764  $ 102,741 
   Climate Control  52,438   61,682   66,101 
   Corporate assets and other  16,808   14,068   17,707 
   Discontinued operations  -   9,010   6,931 
Total assets $ 162,263  $ 179,524  $ 193,480 
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(1 )  Chemical net sales for 2002, 2001 and 2000 include approximately $33.4 million, $35.9 million and $7.1
million, respectively, associated with a subsidiary's operation of the Cherokee Facility acquired on
October 31, 2000.

(2 )  On April 8, 2002, a portion of our subsidiary's chemical plant complex in El Dorado, Arkansas
experienced damage from high winds and a likely tornado. Plant management and engineers surveyed the
damage which affected the production facilities for ammonium nitrate, certain acid plants, a large
cooling tower, and other equipment. The repairs were completed in 2002. During the repair time, we
were not able to produce industrial grade ammonium nitrate until the middle of May 2002. Production of
our other products, agricultural grade ammonium nitrate and industrial acids, continued without
material interruption. Our property insurance covering the chemical plant entitled us to receive
approximate replacement value for the damaged property less an aggregate $1 million deductible. We
also had a thirty-day waiting period before our business interruption insurance coverage became
effective. In October of 2002, a final settlement of $2.5 million, net of the $1 millio n deductible,
was reached for the property and business interruption insurance claims. The net proceeds relating to
our property insurance claim exceeded the cash expenditures for repairs and the depreciated value of
the damaged assets. As a result, a net gain relating to property damage of approximately $1.4 million
is classified as other income and a business interruption insurance recovery of approximately $.3
million is classified as a reduction of cost of sales and is included in the Consolidated Statement of
Income for 2002.

(3 )  Excludes intersegment sales to Climate Control of $371,000 and $757,000 2001 and 2000, respectively.
There were no intersegment sales in 2002.

(4 )  Gross profit by industry segment represents net sales less cost of sales. Chemical gross profit for
2002 and 2000 includes a loss of $1.4 million and $1 million, respectively, and a profit of $1.3
million for 2001 associated with the Cherokee Facility as discussed above.

(5 )  Operating profit (loss) by industry segment represents net sales less operating expenses before adding
or deducting general corporate expense and other business operations, interest expense, gains on sales
of property and equipment, gains on extinguishment of debt, benefit from termination of (provision for
loss on) firm sales and purchase commitments, income taxes, results from discontinued operations and
cumulative effect of accounting change. Chemical operating profit for 2002, 2001 and 2000 includes an
operating loss of approximately $2.1 million, $.1 million and $1.1 million, respectively, associated
with the Cherokee Facility as discussed above.
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Chemical Business 

Our Chemical Business manufactures three principal product lines that are derived from natural gas and anhydrous ammonia: (1) fertilizer
grade ammonium nitrate and urea ammonium nitrate for the agricultural industry, (2) industrial grade ammonium nitrate and solutions for the
mining industry and (3) concentrated, blended and regular nitric acid and metallurgical grade ammonia for industrial applications. In
addition, we also produce sulfuric acid for the paper industry. 

Anhydrous ammonia and natural gas represent the primary raw materials in the production of most of the products of our Chemical Business. In
December 2002, EDC reached an agreement with its then-current supplier of anhydrous ammonia whereby the former long-term purchase commitment
was terminated effective October 31, 2002. Under the new agreement, EDC will purchase 100% of its requirements of purchased ammonia pursuant
to a formula-based market price plus transportation to the  El Dorado Facility through December 31, 2004. The Chemical Business' natural gas



feedstock requirements are purchased at spot market price for delivery to the Cherokee Facility. The purchase cost of anhydrous ammonia and
natural gas increased substantially during the third and fourth quarters of 2002 and have continued to increase through the date of this
report. During the third and fourth quarters of 2002, the market price of the Chemical Business' agricultural products, which are not sold
pursuant to cost-plus contracts, did not increase sufficiently to recover the full amount of the increases in its raw materials resulting in
lower gross profit in 2002.  Beginning in 2003 and at the time of this report, product pricing has increased substantially.  However, it is
too early in the spring season to determine if current pricing will be sustained.

In February 2002, due to certain alleged violations of explosives storage and related regulations, the government regulator, the Bureau of
Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms ("BATF"), issued an order revoking the manufacturing license of SEC for its Hallowell Facility to produce
certain mining products and confiscated certain high explosives inventory. The license revocation order was upheld by an administrative law
judge after an administrative trial. In addition, we have received grand jury subpoenas from the U.S. Attorney's office of Wichita, Kansas
requesting business records of SEC. We have complied with such subpoenas. Since February 2002, SEC continued to manufacture certain non-
explosive products at its Hallowell Facility. SEC had other production facilities where it could produce some mining products to service its
customers.

UTeC filed an application with the BATF to obtain a manufacturing license for the Hallowell Facility. On September 30, 2002, UTeC obtained
from the BATF the license to manufacture certain mining products at the Hallowell Facility and manufacturing was resumed until the sale of
all of the operating assets of SEC and UTeC. 

In December 2002, the Company consummated the sale of all of the operating assets of SEC and UTeC, each an indirect wholly owned subsidiary
of the Company. SEC and UTeC were principally in the packaged explosives business, which business was not considered by the Company to be
part of its core Chemical Business.

The sales price was approximately $10.2 million, consisting of a base price of $7 million, plus approximately $2.8 million for inventory and
accounts receivable and $.4 million of assumed liabilities under an equipment
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lease. Of the proceeds from the Sale, (a) approximately $.3 million was placed in escrow to warrant the collection of the purchased accounts
receivable, (b) approximately $3.5 million was paid to a term lender, and (c) the balance of the proceeds was applied against ClimaChem's
revolving line of credit. 

Climate Control 

Our Climate Control Business manufactures and sells a broad range of hydronic fan coil, water source and geothermal heat pumps, air
handling, air conditioning, heating, and dehumidification products targeted to both commercial and residential new building construction and
renovation.

Our Climate Control Business focuses on product lines in the specific niche markets of hydronic fan coils and water source heat pumps and
has established a significant market share in these specific markets.

As of December 31, 2002 and 2001, the backlog of confirmed orders for our Climate Control Business was approximately $25.1 million and $24
million respectively. As of the date of this report, our Climate Control Business had released the majority of the December 31, 2002 backlog
to production. All of the December 31, 2002 backlog is expected to be filled during 2003. See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking
Statements."

Results of Operations 

Our Climate Control Business' operating results for 2002 are considerably better than 2001 as discussed below. On the other hand, our
Chemical Business has fallen significantly behind that of 2001. 

The negative cash flow in the Chemical Business in 2002 is a result of disruptions caused by the storm damage, the losses due to the
revocation of SEC's license to produce its profitable high explosives at its Hallowell, Kansas facility and the operating losses in the
agricultural nitrogen business of the El Dorado Facility and Cherokee Facility. Losses in the agricultural nitrogen business have resulted
from the low selling prices compared to the cost of the raw material feedstocks, natural gas and anhydrous ammonia. The feedstocks of
natural gas and ammonia have historically experienced significant price volatility. The profit problem has been due primarily to an
oversupply in the market of agricultural nitrogen products of the kind we produce and the inability in the past to pass through the natural
gas and ammonia cost increases when they occur. This applies to approximately 50% of the volume for our Chemical Business. The other
approximate 50% of the products produced by the various plants that make up our Chemical Business are sold pursuant to long-term contracts
that provide for cost-plus pricing. We continue to plan to increase the production level to the optimum permitted and practical capacity
levels to cover the fixed costs of the El Dorado Facility and Cherokee Facility as market conditions will allow. 

Our Chemical plants are volume sensitive. The volumes of certain products through 2002 have been below the break-even point due in part to
supply and demand and due in part to the two unusual events that occurred during the year. These unusual events are the storm and related
damage at the El Dorado Facility and the revocation of SEC's BATF license, both of which are discussed above.
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Year Ended December 31, 2002 vs. Year Ended December 31, 2001

Net Sales

Net sales for 2002 were $283.8 million compared to $314.9 million for 2001 or a decrease of $31.1 million. The decrease in sales resulted
primarily from decreased sales in our Chemical Business of $18.7 million resulting from (i) a decrease in sales of mining products of $17.7
million resulting primarily from the elimination of certain products subsequent to the sale of all of its distribution centers for mining
products in October 2001, (ii) lower sales prices, due primarily to lower cost of the raw material feedstock which is passed through to the
sales prices, (iii) an over-supply of agricultural products within the market we serve and (iv) the reduction in volume of industrial grade
ammonium nitrate due to the business interruption at the El Dorado Facility in April 2002. Our Climate Control Business sales were lower by
approximately $10.3 million resulting principally from the elimination of an unprofitable product line during the fourth quarter of 2001 and
a reduction in volume of hydronic fan coil and water source heat pump products, due in part, to a general softening in demand from the
markets we serve.

Gross Profit

Gross profit was $45.7 million or 16.1% as a percentage of net sales for 2002, compared to $50.8 million or 16.1% for 2001. The profit
margins in our Climate Control Business improved, due in part, to the elimination of certain low-margin products during the fourth quarter
of 2001 and improved profit margins for the majority of remaining non-OEM products resulting from a combination of price increases and cost
reductions. This improvement was offset by lower profit margins in our Chemical Business due primarily to (i) the effect of the business
interruption at the El Dorado which lasted approximately 50 days, (ii) a decrease in profit margins relating to agricultural products, due
in part, to an over supply within our market and (iii) the increase in the amount of inventory write-downs due to the costs of certain
products exceeding the actual sales prices. 

Selling, General and Administrative Expenses

Selling, general and administrative ("SG&A") expenses were $39.9 million for 2002, compared to $44 million for 2001. This decrease is
primarily the result of the reduction of expenses relating to the elimination of certain low-margin products in our Climate Control Business
and our non-core businesses during 2001. 

Other Income

Other income for 2002 includes the recognition of $1.5 million from the recovery of property insurance, an increase of $.4 million in the
cash surrender value of certain life insurance policies and the recovery of $.3 million of precious metals used in the manufacturing process
of our Chemical Business. Other income for 2001 includes the recovery of $1.1 million of precious metals and the recognition of $.5 million
from the recovery of property insurance.
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Gains on Sales of Property and Equipment

For 2001, we recognized gains on sales of property and equipment of $6.6 million (the amount for 2002 was minimal). The gain in 2001
includes $3.3 million from the sale of the Crystal City Plant site and $2.7 million from the sale of distribution sites for mining products.

Gains on Extinguishment of Debt

As discussed in Overview-Chemical Business and Notes 4 and 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, in December 2002, SEC and UTeC
sold all of their operating assets. Approximately $3.5 million of the sales proceeds were used as a prepayment on borrowings under a
Financing Agreement entered into in May 2002. Due to this prepayment, ClimaChem recognized a gain on extinguishment of debt of $1.5 million
representing accrued interest through maturity on the prepaid principal.

During 2001, ClimaChem repurchased Senior Unsecured Notes having a face value of $4.7 million and recognized a gain of $2.6 million.

Benefit from Termination of (Provision for Loss on) Firm Sales and Purchase Commitments

We had a loss of $.4 million on firm sales and purchase commitments for 2002 compared to a gain of $2.7 million for 2001. 

Interest Expense

Interest expense was $7.6 million in 2002 compared to $13.3 million in 2001. The decrease of $5.7 million primarily resulted from the
elimination of interest expense recognition on the Financing Agreement indebtedness, (as that transaction was accounted for as a voluntary
debt restructuring during the second quarter of 2002), the repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes during the third quarter of 2001, lower
interest rates and the decrease in borrowings from our revolving credit facilities.

Income from Continuing Operations before Provision for Income Taxes and Cumulative Effect of Accounting Change 

As a result of the items discussed above, we had income from continuing operations before provision for income taxes and cumulative effect
of accounting change of $2.8 million for 2002 compared to income of $7.4 million for 2001. Our Climate Control Business reported a
substantial increase in operating results for 2002 compared to 2001. Our Chemical Business reported a significant decline in operating
results in 2002 as compared to 2001 due to selling prices for agricultural products decreasing more than the cost of raw material feedstock
and the business interruption losses incurred relating to the storm damage as discussed above.

Provision for Income Taxes

As a result of providing deferred tax asset valuation allowances related to our net operating loss carry-forwards, the provision for income
taxes relates only to current state income taxes for 2002 and 2001.
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Income (Loss) from Discontinued Operations

As discussed in Overview-Chemical Business and Note 4 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, in December 2002, all of the operating
assets of SEC and UTeC were sold which operations are reflected as discontinued operations. These operations were formerly included in the
Chemical Business. The loss from discontinued operations of $3.5 million for 2002 is net of a gain on disposal of $1.6 million. For 2001, we
recognized income from discontinued operations of $1.2 million.

Cumulative Effect of Accounting Change

Upon adoption of Statement No. 142, "Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets" on January 1, 2002, we recognized $.9 million of negative
goodwill as a cumulative effect of accounting change for 2002.

Year ended December 31, 2001 Compared to Year ended December 31, 2000 

Net Sales 

Net sales for 2001 were $314.9 million, compared to $272.7 million for 2000, an increase of $42.2 million. Approximately $28.8 million of
this increase in sales resulted from the Cherokee Facility acquired in October 2000. The remaining increase resulted from: (i) increased
sales of $14.5 million relating to agricultural and mining products in our Chemical Business, due in part, from increased customer demand
and higher sales prices and (ii) increased sales of $7.9 million in our Climate Control Business, due primarily from an increase in customer
demand relating to heat pump products and the increase in sales of new products and services introduced in 2001 and 2000. This increase in
sales was partially offset by an elimination of certain low-margin products in our Climate Control Business. 

Gross Profit 

Gross profit was $50.8 million or 16.1% as a percentage of net sales in 2001 compared to $46.6 million or 17.1% in 2000. The increase in
gross profit was due to the increased sales. The reduction in gross profit as a percent of sales was the result of lower profit margins in
our Chemical Business due primarily to increased raw material costs, resulting in part, from the extremely high cost of natural gas in late
2000 and the first two quarters of 2001 and competitive pressures on sales prices of agricultural products. This decrease as a percent of
net sales was partially offset by improved margins of the heat pump and certain other products in our Climate Control Business. 

Selling, General and Administrative Expenses

Selling, general and administrative ("SG&A") expenses were $44 million for 2001 compared to $43.7 million for 2000. This increase is
primarily the result of expenses relating to start-up operations in the Climate Control Business beginning in 2001 and 2000, increase in
insurance costs, increase in incentive compensation and expenses incurred relating to the Working Capital Revolver Loan. This increase was
offset, in part, by a reduction in bad debt expense, lower expenses relating to the elimination of certain products in our Climate Control
Business and other business operations and the amortization of negative goodwill resulting from the acquired Cherokee Facility.
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Other Income

Other income for 2001 includes the recovery of $1.1 million of precious metals and the recognition of $.5 million from the recovery of
property insurance. Other income for 2000 includes the recapture of prior period provision for loss on advances of $1.6 million, our equity
interest in an unconsolidated joint venture of $.7 million, interest income of $.6 million, gain on sale of equity securities of an
unrelated party of $.4 million, income from oil and gas properties of $.3 million and rental income of $.3 million.

Gains on Sales of Property and Equipment

For the year ended December 31, 2001, we recognized gains on sales of property and equipment of $6.6 million. The gain in 2001 includes $3.3
million from the sale of the Crystal City Plant site and $2.7 million from the sale of distribution sites for mining products.

Gains on Extinguishment of Debt

During 2001 and 2000, certain of our subsidiaries repurchased Senior Unsecured Notes having a face value of $4.7 million and $29.7 million,
respectively, and recognized a gain of $2.6 million and $20.1 million, respectively.

Benefit from Termination of (Provision for Loss on) Firm Sales and Purchase Commitments 

We had a gain of $2.7 million from the termination of firm purchase commitments for the year ended December 31, 2001 compared to a provision
for loss on firm sales and purchase commitments of $3.4 million for the year ended December 31, 2000. In June 2001, we reached an agreement
with our supplier of anhydrous ammonia whereby the former long-term purchase commitment was terminated effective June 30, 2001. As
consideration to terminate the prior above-market priced take-or-pay purchase commitment which provided, among other things, for a market
price based on natural gas and required minimum monthly purchase volumes, EDC agreed to pay the supplier a one-time settlement fee. The
remaining accrued liability associated with the above-market purchase commitment, net of the one-time settlement fee, was eliminated
resulting in a gain on termination of the purchase commitment of $2.3 million in 2001. Also the supplier agreed to refund EDC up to $.7
million contingent on minimum monthly purchase volumes fo r which EDC recognized an additional gain on termination of the purchase
commitment of $.4 million for the year ended December 31, 2001. See discussion in Note 16 of the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.

Interest Expense 



Interest expense was $13.3 million for 2001, compared to $14.7 million for 2000. The decrease of $1.4 million primarily resulted from the
reduced debt outstanding resulting from the repurchase of the Senior Unsecured Notes during 2001 and 2000 and lowered interest rates offset,
in part, by the increase in borrowings from the Working Capital Revolver Loan.

Other Expense 

Other expense for 2001 and 2000 was $1.2 million and $2.2 million,
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respectively. Other expense for 2001 includes expenses incurred due to mark-to-market adjustments relating to the exchange-traded futures
contracts for metals used in our Climate Control Business of $.2 million and financing fees of $.2 million relating to extending the
maturity of the former revolving credit facility. Other expense for 2000 includes $.6 million in costs incurred by us in attempts to
renegotiate the terms and conditions of the Indenture related to the Senior Unsecured Notes of ClimaChem, a provision for a litigation
settlement of $.6 million and start up costs of $.2 million associated with a new subsidiary in our Climate Control Business.

Income (Loss) from Continuing Operations before Income Taxes 

As a result of the items discussed above, we had income from continuing operations before income taxes of $7.4 million for 2001 compared to
income of $8.1 million for 2000. 

Provision for Income Taxes 

As a result of our net operating loss carry-forward for income tax purposes as discussed elsewhere herein and in Note 8 of Notes to
Consolidated Financial Statements, the provisions for income taxes associated with continuing operations in 2001 and 2000 were related to
current state income taxes.

Income (Loss) from Discontinued Operations

The income from discontinued operations was $1.2 million for 2001 compared to a loss of $1.8 million for 2000. As discussed in Note 4 of
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, in December 2002, all of the operating assets of SEC and UTeC were sold which operations are
reflected as discontinued operations for all periods presented. The loss from discontinued operations for 2000 is net of income of $1.3
million from the operations of SEC and UTeC (2001 relates entirely to SEC and UTeC). On April 5, 2000, our Board of Directors approved a
plan of disposal of our Automotive Products Business ("Automotive"). The sale of Automotive was concluded on May 4, 2000. Following the sale
of Automotive, we remained a guarantor on certain of Automotive's indebtedness. In the fourth quarter of 2000, we performed on certain of
the equipment note guarantees and in 2001, were required to fund our $1.0 million guaranty on the buyer's revolving credit agreement. We
acquired certain of this debt from the original lender and in other situations, negotiated revised terms. We recognized our obligations
under the guaranties as of December 31, 2000 in the amount of $4.3 million. We also recognized a loss in the amount of $2.6 million
representing our estimate of ultimate loss, net of the collateral value, associated with guaranteed indebtedness of Automotive. This loss,
and $.5 million associated with the final adjustment for Automotive's 2000 operations from the amount accrued as of December 31, 1999, are
included in the loss from discontinued operations for 2000.

Liquidity and Capital Resources 
Cash Flow From Operations 

Historically, our primary cash needs have been for operating expenses, working capital and capital expenditures. We have financed our cash
requirements primarily through internally generated cash flow, borrowings under our revolving credit facilities, secured equipment financing
and
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the sale of assets. See additional discussion concerning cash flows from our Chemical and Climate Control Businesses in "Source of Funds." 

Net cash provided by continuing operating activities for 2002 was $22.3 million resulting from operating cash flow and reductions in current
assets, primarily accounts receivable and inventory and net cash provided from changes in accrued and other noncurrent liabilities. These
provisions were partially offset by an increase in supplies and prepaid items and a decrease in accounts payable. The reduction in
receivables is primarily due to the decrease in sales in the Chemical Business as a result of selling the distribution assets related to its
mining products in the fourth quarter of 2001, the decrease in sales in the Climate Control Business resulting principally from the
elimination of an unprofitable product line during the fourth quarter of 2001, the reduction in volume of hydronic fan coil and heat pump
products in the fourth quarter of 2002 and a reduction in the number of days outstanding in the Climate Control Business. The reduction in
inventory is due, in part, to planned reductions in the Climate Control Business. This reduction was partially offset by an increase in
inventory at the Cherokee Facility in the Chemical Business. The cash provided from changes in accrued and other noncurrent liabilities is
primarily due to the increas e in the amount of customer deposits held by the Chemical Business and the decrease in accrued interest due to
the repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes in 2002. This provision was offset, in part, by a decrease in billings in excess of costs and
estimated earnings on uncompleted contracts in the Climate Control Business. The increase in supplies and prepaid items is primarily due to
an increase in prepaid supplies used in the maintenance of the chemical plants in the Chemical Business and an increase in prepaid
insurance. The decrease in accounts payable is primarily due to the reduction in inventories in the Climate Control Business. This decrease
was partially offset by an increase in payables relating to the Chemical Business relating to the higher cost of raw materials.

Cash Flow from Investing and Financing Activities 

Net cash used by investing activities for 2002 included $10 million for capital expenditures primarily for the benefit of the Chemical
Business, including the improvement and replacement of plant and equipment damaged by the storm at the El Dorado Facility. The proceeds from
sales of property and equipment of $1.1 million consists primarily from the sale of land which was nonessential to the Company's core
businesses. The restricted cash held in escrow of $1.5 million includes a cash collateral account established pursuant to the terms of the
Financing Agreement dated May 24, 2002 described below. The decrease in other assets includes the utilization of noncurrent prepaid supplies
at the El Dorado Facility. 

Net cash used in financing activities for 2002 included payments on long-term and other debt of $10.8 million and a net decrease in
revolving debt of $9.7 million offset by long-term borrowings of $2.6 million. See "Loan Agreements-Terms and Conditions" and Note 7 of
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements for discussion on the voluntary debt restructuring transaction involving the repurchase of a
significant portion of the Senior Unsecured Notes using the proceeds of new loans under a financing agreement. 

Obligations and Commitments

In the operation of our businesses, we enter into contracts, leases and borrowing arrangements. In connection with a series of agreements
with Bayer
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Corporation ("Bayer") to supply nitric acid with a provision for pass through of production costs with certain performance obligations on
our part, a subsidiary of ClimaChem entered into a 10 year leveraged lease in June 1999 that requires minimum future net lease rentals of
approximately $56.4 million at December 31, 2002. The lease payments are includable costs in these agreements. These lease rentals are made
monthly with one annual payment each year representing a majority of the amount due for the year. Our ability to perform on this lease
commitment is contingent upon Bayer's performance under the related purchase agreement.

Our commitments and obligations as of December 31, 2002, are summarized in the following table. See discussion below in "Loan Agreements -
Terms and Conditions" and Notes 3, 7 and 12 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements.
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Due in the Year Ending December 31,

Type of Obligation  Total  2003  2004  2005  2006  2007  Thereafter

 (in thousands)

Long-term debt:                              
  Working Capital
   Revolver Loan (2)  $ 27,209  $ 27,209   $ - -   $ - -   $ - -   $ - -   $ - -  



                              
  Senior Unsecured
   Notes due 2007 (1)   18,300   - -     - -    - -    - -    18,300     
                              
  Financing Agreement due
   2005   31,700   - -     - -    31,700   - -    - -    - -  
                              
  Accrued interest on 
   Financing Agreement
   due 2005 (1)

  
14,656

   
3,375

    
3,384

   
7,897

   
- -

   
- -

   
- -

 

  Other   21,496   8,305    3,184   1,734   1,208   1,222   5,843 
Total long-term debt   113,361   38,889    6,568   41,331   1,208   19,522   5,843 
Baytown leveraged lease   56,374   7,666    13,001   2,250   8,175   9,227   16,055 
Other operating leases   13,475   2,775    2,086   1,419   966   721   5,508 
Purchase commitments   6,374   1,133    953   953   953   953   1,429 
  $ 189,584  $ 50,463   $ 22,608  $ 45,953  $ 11,302  $ 30,423  $ 28,835 

(1)  See Note 7 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements for a discussion of the repurchase of $52.3 million aggregate principal amount
of ClimaChem's Senior Unsecured Notes and the financing arrangement with certain lenders to fund this repurchase.

(2)  The Working Capital Revolver Loan is not due by its terms until April 2005; however, the underlying agreement contains "a material
adverse change in operating results or financial condition" provision which is construed to be a subjective acceleration clause. Therefore,
the Loan is classified as due within one year at December 31, 2002 in the accompanying consolidated balance sheet.
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Source of Funds 

We are a diversified holding company and, as a result, depend on credit agreements and our ability to obtain funds from our subsidiaries in
order to pay our debts and obligations. Our wholly owned subsidiary, ClimaChem through its subsidiaries, owns substantially all of our core
businesses consisting of the Chemical and Climate Control Businesses. Historically ClimaChem's primary cash needs have been for operating
expenses, working capital and capital expenditures. ClimaChem and its subsidiaries depend on credit agreements with lenders, internally
generated cash flows, secured equipment financing and the sale of assets in order to fund their operations and pay their debts and
obligations. 

ClimaChem is restricted as to the funds that it may transfer to LSB, the non-ClimaChem companies and certain ClimaChem companies under the
terms contained in the Financing Agreement and the Working Capital Revolver Loan. Under the terms, ClimaChem is permitted to distribute
funds in the form of (a) advances, loans and investments, in an aggregate amount not to exceed $2,000,000, at any time outstanding, and (b)
distribute or pay in the form of dividends and other distributions an aggregate amount not to exceed, during each year, 50% of ClimaChem's
consolidated net income for such year (calculated after deducting all other dividends and distributions made by ClimaChem to us during the
year). This limitation will not prohibit payment of amounts due under a Services Agreement, Management Agreement and a Tax Sharing
Agreement. ClimaChem did not declare and pay to the Company a dividend during 2002 and there were no management fees due or paid pursuant to
the EBITDA formula in the Management Agreement. At December 31, 2002, ClimaChem owed the Company approximately $7.9 million, including $2.7
million under the Tax Sharing Agreement.

Our ability to maintain an adequate amount of borrowing availability depends on the cash flow from operations, the investing activities and
required debt amortization.

LSB (and its subsidiaries other than ClimaChem) have limited cash requirements as it relates to debt service and capital expenditures.
Principal payments on long-term debt aggregate $3.3 million for 2003 while capital expenditures are essentially discretionary. LSB's cash
flow from operations, which includes that from the Company's industrial products business and cash flow from equipment leased to ClimaChem
are expected to be sufficient to meet its cash flow needs during 2003. 

The Company's Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp. ("Summit") subsidiary that is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem finances its Working
Capital requirements through borrowings under a credit facility ("Facility") with a different lender than ClimaChem's lender. The Facility
is scheduled to mature on April 1, 2004. The Facility provides a revolving line of credit of $.6 million. 

On March 24, 2003, a subsidiary of LSB obtained a two-year term loan of $804,000 collateralized by equipment. The proceeds of the loan were
used to pay debt ($203,000) and provide additional working capital for ClimaChem ($601,000). 

Effective March 25, 2003, the Company completed a transaction with Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P., in which Jayhawk purchased from the
Company, in a private placement transaction, 450,000 share of the Company's common stock
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and a five year warrant to purchase up to 112,500 share of the Company's common stock, subject to anti-dilution adjustments under certain
conditions.  The total price paid by Jayhawk to the Company for the shares of common stock and the warrant was $1,570,500.  The average
closing price of the Company's common stock over the 30 day period prior to the transaction was $3.49. If Jayhawk exercises the warrant, the
warrant price per share of common stock so purchased would be $3.49 a share.  Jayhawk has certain registration rights. Prior to the
completion of this transaction and based on information provided to the Company by Jayhawk, Jayhawk and its affiliates beneficially owned
798,500 shares of the Company's common stock and 323,650 shares of the Company's $3.25 convertible exchangeable class C preferred stock
("$3.25 Preferred").  The shares of $3.25 Preferred beneficially owned by Jayhawk and its affiliates are convertible into 1,401,081 shares
of the Company's common stock. Immediately prior to closing of the transaction with Jayhawk, the Company had issued and outstanding
11,970,688 shares of common stock and 623,550 shares of $3.25 Preferred. 

At December 31, 2002, ClimaChem owed the Company approximately $2.7 million under the Tax Sharing Agreement. Subject to availability by
ClimaChem, this amount could be paid to LSB should LSB and its subsidiaries other than ClimaChem have a need for such funds.

LSB is actively marketing its chemical plant located in Pryor, Oklahoma. As of the date of this report, no agreement has been reached, but
the Company is in discussions with a possible buyer. If this plant is sold, the Company intends to use the proceeds from the sale to reduce
debt.

ClimaChem and its subsidiaries finance their working capital requirements through borrowings under a $50 million asset-based Working Capital
Revolver (See Note 7). The Working Capital Revolver matures in 2005 (see paragraph below) and is secured by receivables, inventories and
intangibles of all the ClimaChem entities other than El Dorado Nitric Co. and its subsidiaries. The Working Capital Revolver agreement
provides for available advances to ClimaChem based upon specified percentages of eligible accounts receivable and inventories, less a $.5
million reserve against such aggregate availability. As of December 31, 2002, borrowings outstanding under the Working Capital Revolver were
$27.2 million and the net credit available for additional borrowings was $5.8 million. The Working Capital Revolver requires that ClimaChem
and its Climate Control Business meet certain financial covenants on a quarterly basis and/or an annual basis as discussed in Note 7.
Included in the financial covenants is the requirement to maintain quarterly earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization
("EBITDA") on a trailing twelve-month basis at specified amounts. ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business exceeded the required EBITDA
amounts for 2002. The EBITDA amounts for 2003 were recently set at amounts less than those required for 2002, and below those forecasted by
management as necessary for 2003.

Under a lock-box arrangement pursuant to the Working Capital Revolver, ClimaChem's customers remit payments on their accounts directly to
the lender and the lender applies such payments to reduce the debt outstanding under the Working Capital Revolver. ClimaChem may request
additional borrowings under the Working Capital Revolver, however, one of several conditions (as determined by the lender) precedent to all
additional borrowings is that no "material adverse change" (as defined in the Working Capital Revolver) shall
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have occurred. This provision in the Working Capital Revolver allows the lender, solely within their discretion, to terminate additional
borrowings by ClimaChem and effectively accelerate the scheduled maturity of the debt under conditions that may not be objectively
determinable (the subjective acceleration clause). Management does not anticipate that the lender will invoke the subjective acceleration
clause in 2003. In the event that the lender exercised its rights under the subjective acceleration clause in the Working Capital Revolver
and terminated additional borrowings, ClimaChem would have no borrowing availability and its plan to obtain the funds needed to meet its
obligations as they become due could include a significant curtailment of its operations. If the proceeds from sales of remaining
inventories and collections of accounts receivable of the businesses involved did not provide sufficient funds, ClimaChem may be required to
sell other key assets. The curtailment of operations and/or the sale of the assets could result in losses that may be material. In this
event, ClimaChem would be required to obtain working capital financing from other sources for its remaining businesses. There are no
assurances that the Company would be successful in replacing, on a timely basis, the Working Capital Revolver needed to fund ClimaChem's
remaining operations.

Based upon the current outlook for the Chemical Business and the Climate Control Business subject to the continuation of the Working Capital
Revolver, management expects to maintain adequate borrowing availability under the Working Capital Revolver to meet the working capital
requirements during 2003. However due to anticipated higher costs for the Chemical Business feed stocks, natural gas and ammonia, management
expects to fully utilize the net borrowing availability provided by the Working Capital Revolver during the spring agricultural season of
2003. After that period of high usage, the borrowing availability is forecasted to increase. The forecast is based upon information
currently available. The current outlook is subject to changes in economic conditions as well as market pricing of our products and costs of
the various raw materials consumed.

Pursuant to the repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes in May 2002, ClimaChem entered into a Financing Agreement with certain Lenders (See
Note 7). Borrowings under the Financing Agreement are collateralized by Chemical plants in El Dorado, Arkansas and Cherokee, Alabama. The
Financing Agreement requires that ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business meet certain financial covenants on a quarterly and/or annual
basis as discussed in Note 7. ClimaChem is in compliance with all the financial covenants, as amended. For quarters ending after December
31, 2002, if ClimaChem fails to maintain EBITDA (as defined) on a trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million (a "Trigger Event"),
then within 210 days of the end of such quarter, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 33.3% of then outstanding principal of
the Loans ($10.6 million at December 31, 2002) plus related  cash and additional interest. However, if ClimaChem maintains EBITDA on a
trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million as of the end of each of the two quarters immediately following the Trigger Event, then
within 210 days of such Trigger Event, ClimaChem shall pay the lenders an amount equal to 10% ($3.2 million as of December 31, 2002) of then
outstanding principal of the Loans plus related  cash and additional interest. ClimaChem does not expect that a Trigger Event will occur in
2003. In connection with the closing of the Financing Agreement, the lenders thereunder entered into an Inter-Creditor Agreement with
ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver lenders. The Working Capital Revolver agreement and the Financing Agreement contain cross-default
provisions. If the Trigger Event occurs and/or ClimaChem fails to meet the other financial covenants of the Financing Agreement, the lender
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may declare an event of default, making all or a portion of the debt due on demand. If this should occur, there are no assurances that the
Company would have funds available to pay such amount nor that alternative borrowing arrangements would be available. Accordingly, ClimaChem
may be required to curtail operations and/or sell key assets as discussed above. These actions could result in the recognition of losses
that may be material.

In order to supplement the Working Capital Revolver and the internally generated funds as sources to meet capital requirements, management
is pursuing the following funding sources for ClimaChem.

Management is currently in discussions with lenders to obtain long-term financing on two Chemical plants. If consummated, the loan proceeds
will be used to reduce Working Capital Revolver debt.   During February 2003, the Company engaged an investment banker to assist the
Company, on a best efforts basis, in arranging financing of the concentrated nitric acid plant on which debt was paid off in 2002.
Management is also attempting to secure long-term financing of its Cherokee Nitrogen Plant in Cherokee, Alabama. The Cherokee plant is
currently pledged as part of the collateral for ClimaChem's debt under the Financing Agreement. If this plant is financed, it is anticipated
that half of the net proceeds would be used to pay down the Senior Secured Notes and the other half would be used as working capital.

On March 3, 2003, ClimaChem obtained a term loan of $800,000 collateralized by equipment. The proceeds of the loan were used to pay debt on
the Working Capital Revolver.

Due to the Company and ClimaChem's previous operating losses and limited borrowing ability under the credit facility then in effect, we
discontinued payment of cash dividends on Common Stock for periods subsequent to January 1, 1999, until the Board of Directors determines
otherwise. As of December 31, 2002, we have not paid the regular quarterly dividend of $.8125 on the outstanding $3.25 Convertible
Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock Series 2 ("Series 2 Preferred") since June 15, 1999, resulting in approximately $7.1 million in total
accrued and unpaid dividends on the Series 2 Preferred. We also did not declare and pay the regular annual dividend of $12.00 on the Series
B Preferred since 1999, resulting in $.7 million in accrued and unpaid dividends on the Series B Preferred. In addition, we did not declare
and pay the 6% per annum cumulative dividend payable in arrears on the Series D preferred resulting in $.1 million in accrued and unpaid
dividends. We do not anticipate having funds available to pay dividends on our stock for the foreseeable future.

Excluding the operations of and the net proceeds from the sale of SEC and UteC as discussed in Note 4 of Notes to Consolidated Financial
Statements, the Company's net cash provided by operating activities for 2002 was $22.3 million. The sale of the Chemical Business's packaged
explosives business (SEC & UTeC) provided an additional $5 million. Cash used in investing activities included $10 million for capital
expenditures primarily in the Chemical Business. Cash used in financing activities included a net reduction of long-term debt and the
reduction of the Working Capital Revolver. As of December 31, 2002, ClimaChem had cash and borrowing availability under the Working Capital
Revolver of $7.9 million compared to $7.4 million at December 31, 2001.
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For the periods covered by this report, the Climate Control Business has consistently generated a positive cash flow and conversely the
Chemical Business has generated a negative cash flow.

The negative cash flow in the Chemical Business in 2002 is a result of disruptions caused by the storm damage, the losses due to the
revocation of SEC's license to produce its profitable high explosives at its Hallowell, Kansas facility and the operating losses in the
agricultural nitrogen business of the El Dorado, Arkansas and Cherokee, Alabama plants. Losses in the agricultural nitrogen business have
resulted from the low selling prices compared to the cost of the raw material feed stocks, natural gas and anhydrous ammonia. The feedstocks
of natural gas and ammonia have historically experienced significant price volatility. The profit problem has been due primarily to an
oversupply in the market of agricultural nitrogen products of the kind we produce and the inability in the past to pass through the natural
gas and ammonia cost increases when they occur. Currently, although its too early to predict with any certainty, it appears that the over
supply problem of nitrogen fertilizer has subsided to the point that the outlook for pricing of product in relation to the cost of raw
materials has improved. We cannot however, predict whether the current sales prices will go up or down as the agricultural season progresses
into April and May of 2003. Both natural gas and ammonia prices have risen significantly during early 2003. Approximately 45% of the
Chemical Business' sales volume of manufactured product is tied to sales contracts that allow these feed stock costs to pass through. The
balance of the sales volume moves as agricultural fertilizer into the Company's freight logical geographical markets at spot prices. 

In early 2003, the agricultural fertilizer spot market prices have risen due to an improvement in the balance of supply and demand due
primarily to lesser amounts of imported products and the closing of certain of our competitors plants over the past two years. Additionally
during late 
February and early March 2003, many nitrogen fertilizer plants in the United States were shut down temporarily due to high gas and ammonia
prices creating a perceived tightness of supply for the spring 2003 season.

Although the higher selling prices are favorable, the higher costs of feedstock places pressure on the credit limits and the available
Working Capital. As a result, the Company is pursuing other sources of Working Capital to ensure adequate liquidity as discussed above. 

Management's plan for the Chemical Business anticipates that the industrial-grade products of El Dorado Chemical and Cherokee Nitrogen that
are sold pursuant to long-term cost-plus agreements will continue in 2003 at or about the same volume levels as in 2002. El Dorado and
Cherokee's 2003 production level for industrial-grade nitrogen products sold as fertilizers into the agricultural markets will approximate
the 2002 volume levels but the sales as expressed in dollars will be higher due to correspondingly higher unit sales prices. However, due to
the volatility of sales prices and the corresponding costs of feed stocks, anhydrous ammonia and natural gas, ultimate profitability is
difficult to predict. 

Historically the Climate Control Business has been very stable and has consistently managed to report steady earnings. As a result, the
Company has been able to satisfy the various financial loan covenants. The 2002 earnings were significantly better than for 2001. Included
in Climate Control's 2002 operating results are three start-up product lines and/or services that
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adversely affected the results. Although we don't expect these new product lines to reach positive results in 2003, there is the expectation
that the results will be made closer to a breakeven. Management's plan for 2003 anticipates that the Climate Control Business will continue
to operate at approximately the same sales volume and profitability levels as in 2002.

The planned capital expenditures for 2003 are approximately $6.4 million, but such capital expenditures are dependent upon an adequate
amount of liquidity and/or obtaining acceptable funding. As discussed in Note 12 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements, the
Discharge Water issue is not yet finally determined but is currently expected to require capital expenditures of approximately $3.6 million
over the next 3 to 4 years provided the Discharge Water permit is corrected, the City of El Dorado, Arkansas (the "City") builds its own
discharge pipeline to a nearby river and we are permitted to tie our pipeline into the City's pipeline. Management is continuing to review
the design and configurations of treatment and discharge facilities to address the permitting issues. Also as discussed in Note 12 of Notes
to Consolidated Financial Statements, there will be certain expenditures required to bring the sulfuric acid plant's air emissions into
acceptable limits. The design of additional emission controls at this plant is underway. At this point, the capital expenditures to achieve
the required emission level are undeterminable but management believes that such expenditures when finally determined will be manageable
within the capital expenditure budget for 2003 and/or 2004. 

Although the volatility of the Chemical Business is such that the forecasted results can fluctuate significantly, ClimaChem's cash flow
forecasts indicate that there will be sufficient liquidity to meet their obligations as they come due.

Loan Agreements - Terms and Conditions

The Company and/or its subsidiaries are subject to various loan agreements. The loans provide the Company's debt capitalization. ClimaChem
owns substantially all of the Company's core businesses. ClimaChem is the primary obligor on all the significant loan agreements.

Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., ("Summit"), one of our subsidiaries, that is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem, finances its working
capital requirement through borrowings under a credit facility (the "Facility") with a different lender than ClimaChem's lender. In March
2003, Summit entered into an amendment to the Facility which reduced the revolving line of credit to $.6 million. The Facility terminates on
April 1, 2004. The Facility requires monthly payments of interest which accrue based on the lender's prime rate plus 7%. The effective rate
at December 31, 2002 was 11.25%. Summit may terminate the Facility with proper notice without premium or penalty. The Company guarantees the
Facility.

ClimaChem and its subsidiaries are parties to the $50 million Working Capital Revolver. The Working Capital Revolver provides for advances
based on specified percentages of eligible accounts receivable and inventories of ClimaChem and its subsidiaries and accrues interest at a
base rate (generally equivalent to the prime rate) plus 2% or LIBOR plus 4.5%. The effective rate at December 31, 2002 was 6.25%. Interest
is due monthly. The facility provides for up to $8.5 million of letters of credit. All letters of credit outstanding reduce availability
under the facility.
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The Working Capital Revolver matures in April 2005 and is secured by receivables, inventories and intangibles of all the ClimaChem entities
other than El Dorado Nitric Co. and its subsidiaries ("EDNC"). EDNC is neither a borrower nor guarantor of the Working Capital Revolver. In
connection with the completion of the Financing Agreement as discussed below, ClimaChem and our subsidiaries which are guarantors of
ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver entered into an amendment to the Working Capital Revolver pursuant to which we and certain of
ClimaChem's subsidiaries pledged additional collateral to secure ClimaChem's obligations under the Working Capital Revolver. The additional
collateral consisted of a second mortgage on the assets to which the lenders of the Financing Agreement discussed below were granted a first
lien. 

The Working Capital Revolver, as amended, required ClimaChem to maintain quarterly earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and
amortization (EBITDA), as defined by the lenders, for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business on a trailing twelve-month basis, of $14
million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of December 31, 2002. ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business's EBITDA for the twelve-
month period ended December 31, 2002 was in excess of the required amounts. The Working Capital Revolver, as amended, requires ClimaChem to
maintain quarterly EBITDA, as defined, for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business on a trailing twelve-month basis of $12.3 million and
$10 million, respectively, measured as of March 31, 2003, $13.4 million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of June 30, 2003, $13.5
million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of September 30, 2003, and $12.5 million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of
December 31, 2003 . For the quarters ending after Dec ember 31, 2003, the EBITDA requirement shall be determined based on ClimaChem's
forecasted financial statements, however, if ClimaChem and the provider of the Working Capital Revolver can not reach an agreement, the
EBITDA requirement shall not be less than $15 million. The Working Capital Revolver also requires ClimaChem to achieve an annual fixed
charge coverage ratio of at least 1 to 1 and limits capital expenditures to $11.2 million annually. The Working Capital Revolver requires
that ClimaChem's excess availability, as defined, equal an amount not less than $.5 million. It also requires ClimaChem's excess
availability, as defined equal an amount not less than $1.5 million on the date of the periodic interest payments due on its 10-3/4% Senior
Unsecured Notes due 2007 (discussed below) and interest due on certain debt issued pursuant to a financing arrangement entered into in May
2002 (discussed below). The Working Capital Revolver also contains covenants that, among other things, limit the borrowers ' ability to: (i)
incur additional indebtedness, (ii) incur liens, (iii) make restricted payments or loans to affiliates who are not borrowers, or (iv) engage
in mergers, consolidations or other forms of recapitalization, (v) dispose of assets, and (vi) repurchase ClimaChem's 10-3/4% Senior
Unsecured Notes. The Working Capital Revolver also requires all collections on accounts receivable be made through an account in the name of
the lender or their agents and gives the lender the sole discretion to determine whether there has been any material adverse change, as
defined, in the financial condition of the borrowers or LSB Industries, Inc., as guarantor, prior to granting additional advances. The
lender may, upon an event of default as defined, terminate the Working Capital Revolver and make the balance outstanding due and payable in
full. Amounts available for additional borrowing under the Working Capital Revolver at December 31, 2002 were $5.8 million. 

Pursuant to loans made by Lenders in May 2002 to facilitate the repurchase by ClimaChem of a significant portion of its Senior Unsecured
Notes,
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ClimaChem is subject to the terms of a Financing Agreement. Pursuant to the terms of the Financing Agreement, the Lenders loaned $35 million
to ClimaChem (collectively, the "Loans"). The Loans mature on June 30, 2005, and bear interest at 10 1/2% per annum, payable quarterly.
Additional interest of 5 1/2% is payable either at maturity or upon prepayment. The Lenders and affiliates of the Lenders owned the Senior
Unsecured Notes which were repurchased by ClimaChem. 

In connection with the closing of the Loans, the Lenders entered into an Intercreditor Agreement with ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver
lender. The Financing Agreement contains cross-default provisions to the Working Capital Revolver agreement.

The Financing Agreement required ClimaChem to maintain quarterly EBITDA, as defined, for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business on a
trailing twelve-month basis of $16 million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of December 31, 2002. ClimaChem and its Climate
Control Business's EBITDA, as defined, for the twelve-month period ended December 31, 2002 was in excess of the required amounts. The
Financing Agreement, as amended, requires ClimaChem to maintain quarterly EBITDA, as defined, for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business
on a trailing twelve-month basis equal to those of the Working Capital Revolver discussed above. For quarters ending after December 31,
2002, if ClimaChem fails to maintain EBITDA, as defined, on a trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million (a "Trigger Event"), then
within 210 days of the end of such quarter, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 33.3% ($10.6 million as of December 31, 2002)
of then outstanding principal of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest. However, if ClimaChem maintains EBITDA on a trailing
twelve-month basis of at least $12 million as of the end of each of the two quarters immediately following the Trigger Event, then within
210 days of such Trigger Event, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 10% ($3.2 million as of December 31, 2002) of then
outstanding principal of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest. 

The Financing Agreement, as amended, also requires ClimaChem to achieve an annual fixed charge coverage ratio of at least 1 to 1 and limits
annual capital expenditures to $11.2 million measured quarterly on a trailing twelve-month basis. The Financing Agreement also contains
covenants that, among other things, limit ClimaChem's ability to: (i) incur additional indebtedness, (ii) incur liens, (iii) provide certain
guarantees (iv) engage in mergers, consolidations or other forms of recapitalization and (v) dispose of assets. The Lenders may, upon an
event of default as defined, terminate the Financing Agreement and demand the balance outstanding due and payable in full. The Financing
Agreement includes a prepayment fee equal to 2% of the principal amount paid should ClimaChem elect to prepay any principal amount prior to
May 24, 2003. This fee is reduced to 1% during the second twelve-month period and to .5% during the third twelve-month period.

The Loans are secured by (a) a first lien on (i) certain real property and equipment located at the El Dorado, Arkansas manufacturing
facility (excluding the DSN Plant and other exceptions) (the "EDC Plant") (ii) certain real property and equipment located at the Cherokee,
Alabama manufacturing facility (the "Cherokee Plant") owned by a subsidiary of the Company that is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem, (iii) a
cash collateral account of $1.8 million, and (b) a second lien on the assets upon which ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver lender has a
first lien. The Loans are guaranteed by the Company and certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem.
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Based upon certain criteria including but not limited to unfavorable changes in ClimaChem's financial condition since the Notes were
originally sold and the high interest rates on the new Loans, the transaction was accounted for as a debt restructuring. As a result, the
gain on the transaction was limited to the difference between the carrying value of the Notes repurchased and the principal of the new Loans
due 2005, plus the cumulative interest due and payable during the three year term thereof including interest due at maturity. 

Since the implied gain relating to this transaction was deferred, all of the future interest payments associated with the Loans has been
recognized in long-term debt. All future interest payments on the Loans will be charged against the debt balance presently accrued on the
balance sheet.

As discussed in Note 4 of Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements, in December 2002, SEC and UTeC sold all of their operating assets.
Approximately $3.5 million of the sales proceeds were used as a prepayment on the Loans. Due to this prepayment, ClimaChem will not incur
the interest accrued on the Loans prepaid and has thus recognized a gain on extinguishment of debt of $1.5 million for 2002.

At December 31, 2002, the carrying amount of long-term debt owed the Lenders is $46.4 million which includes $14.7 million interest due on
the Loans through maturity. Of this, interest of $3.4 million is included in current portion of long-term debt at December 31, 2002. 

ClimaChem's 10-3/4% Senior Unsecured Notes due 2007 (the "Notes") bear interest at an annual rate of 10-3/4% payable semiannually in arrears
on June 1 and December 1 of each year. The Notes are senior unsecured obligations of ClimaChem and rank equal in right of payment to all
existing and future senior unsecured indebtedness of ClimaChem and its subsidiaries. The Notes are effectively subordinated to all existing
and future secured indebtedness of ClimaChem.

ClimaChem owns substantially all of the companies comprising our Chemical and Climate Control Businesses. ClimaChem is a holding company
with no significant assets (other than the notes receivable from us), or operations other than its investments in its subsidiaries, and each
of its subsidiaries is wholly-owned, directly or indirectly, by ClimaChem. ClimaChem's payment obligations under the Notes are fully,
unconditionally and joint and severally guaranteed by all of the existing subsidiaries of ClimaChem, except for EDNC.

Availability of Company's Loss Carry-Overs 

Our cash flow in future years may benefit from our ability to use net operating loss ("NOL") carry-overs from prior periods to reduce the
federal income tax payments which we would otherwise be required to make with respect to income generated in such future years. Such
benefit, if any, is dependent on our ability to generate taxable income in future periods, for which there is no assurance. Such benefit, if
any, will be limited by our reduced NOL for alternative minimum tax purposes, which was $16.3 million at December 31, 2002. As of December
31, 2002, we had available regular tax NOL carry-overs of approximately $40 million based on our federal income tax returns as filed with
the Internal Revenue Service for taxable years through 2001 and our estimated Federal taxable income for the year 2002. There are no regular
tax NOLs that expire in 2003. Due to our recent history of reporting taxable losses, we
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have established a valuation allowance on all of our NOLs and thus have not recognized any benefit of our NOLs in the accompanying
Consolidated Financial Statements.

The amount of these carry-overs has not been audited or approved by the Internal Revenue Service and, accordingly, no assurance can be given
that such carry-overs will not be reduced as a result of audits in the future. In addition, our ability to utilize these carry-overs in the
future will be subject to a variety of limitations applicable to corporate taxpayers generally under both the Internal Revenue Code of 1986,
as amended, and the Treasury Regulations. These include, in particular, limitations imposed by Code Section 382 and the consolidated return
regulations. 

Contingencies 

We have several contingencies that could impact our operating results and/or liquidity in the event that we are unsuccessful in defending
against the claimants. Although we do not anticipate that these claims will result in substantial adverse impacts on our operating results
and/or liquidity, it is not possible to determine the outcome. See "Business", "Legal Proceedings" and Note 12 of Notes to Consolidated
Financial Statements for an expanded discussion. This paragraph contains forward-looking statements that involve a number of risks and
uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially. See "Special Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."

ITEM 7A. QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK 

General 

Our results of operations and operating cash flows are impacted by changes in market interest rates and changes in market prices of
anhydrous ammonia and natural gas. Our Chemical Business buys substantial quantities of anhydrous ammonia and natural gas as feedstocks for
use in manufacturing processes generally at spot market prices. Periodically, the Chemical Business enters into fixed-price natural gas
contracts, however, there were no purchase commitments on these contracts at December 31, 2002. 

Interest Rate Risk 

Our interest rate risk exposure results from our debt portfolio which is impacted by short-term rates, primarily prime rate-based borrowings
from commercial banks, and long-term rates, primarily fixed-rate notes, some of which prohibit prepayment or require substantial prepayment
penalties.

The following table presents principal amounts and related weighted-average interest rates by maturity date for our interest rate sensitive
financial instruments as of December 31, 2002.
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 YEARS ENDING DECEMBER 31,  
 (Dollars in thousands)

 2003  2004  2005  2006  2007  THEREAFTER  TOTAL

Expected maturities of long-term debt:  
Variable rate debt (1) $ 28,528  $ 615  $ 1,029  $ 597  $ 611  $ 1,451  $ 32,831 
  Weighted average interest
   rate (2)  5.80%   4.28%  4.34%   4.45%   4.73%   4.97%   4.76%
Fixed rate debt $ 10,361  $ 5,953  $ 40,302  $ 611  $ 18,911  $ 4,392  $ 80,530 
  Weighted average interest
   rate (3)(4)  4.03%   3.78%  5.38%   9.85%   9.38%   6.66%   4.21%

(1)  The Working Capital Revolver Loan is not due by its terms until April 2005;  however, the underlying agreement contains "a material
adverse change in operating results or financial condition" provision which is construed to be a subjective acceleration clause. Therefore,
the Loan ($27,209 of this total) is classified as due within one year at December 31, 2002 in the accompanying consolidated balance sheet.

(2)  Interest rate is based on the aggregate amount of debt outstanding as of December 31, 2002. On ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver
Loan, the interest rate is based on the lender's prime rate plus 2% per annum, or at its option, LIBOR plus 4.5% per annum.

(3)  Interest rate is based on the aggregate amount of debt outstanding as of December 31, 2002. 

(4)  In the second quarter of 2002, the repurchase of certain Senior Unsecured Notes using the proceeds from a Financing Agreement due 2005
was accounted for as a voluntary debt restructuring. As a result, all future interest payments associated with the Financing Agreement
indebtedness was recognized against the implied gain on the transactions. Therefore the weighted average interest rate through 2005 reflects
a zero interest rate on such borrowing.
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 December 31, 2002  December 31, 2001

Estimated Fair Carrying Estimated Carrying



 Value  
y g

Value  Fair Value  
y g

Value

 (in thousands)

Variable Rate:            
  Bank debt and equipment financing $ 32,831 $ 32,831 $ 42,428 $ 42,428

Fixed Rate:            
  Bank debt and equipment financing  17,346  15,874  19,745  18,585

  Financing Agreement (including accrued
   interest) due 2005 (2)  35,351  46,356  - -  - -
  Senior Unsecured Notes due 2007 (1)(2)  7,320  18,300  35,304  70,607

 $ 92,848 $ 113,361 $ 97,477 $ 131,620

(1)  The fair value of ClimaChem's Senior Unsecured Notes was determined based on a market quotation for such securities.

(2)  In the second quarter of 2002, the repurchase of certain Senior Unsecured Notes using the proceeds from a Financing Agreement was
accounted for as a voluntary debt restructuring. As a result, all future interest payments associated with the Financing Agreement
indebtedness was accrued and classified as debt.
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ITEM 8. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND SUPPLEMENTARY DATA 

We have included the financial statements and supplementary financial information required by this item immediately following Part IV of
this report and hereby incorporate by reference the relevant portions of those statements and information into this Item 8.

ITEM 9. CHANGES IN AND DISAGREEMENTS WITH ACCOUNTANTS ON ACCOUNTING AND FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE

None
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SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING
FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

Certain statements contained within this report may be deemed "Forward-Looking Statements" within the meaning of Section 27A of the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. All statements in this report other
than statements of historical fact are Forward-Looking Statements that are subject to known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other
factors which could cause actual results and performance of the Company to differ materially from such statements. The words "believe",
"expect", "anticipate", "intend", "will", and similar expressions identify Forward-Looking Statements. Forward-Looking Statements contained
herein relate to, among other things,

 the demand for our geothermal products will increase,

 the "E-2" brand ammonium nitrate fertilizer is recognized as a premium product,

 the agricultural products are the only seasonal products,

 competition within the Chemical and Climate Control Businesses is primarily based on price,service, warranty and product performance,

 the market for commercial water source heat pumps will continue to grow,

 the backlog of confirmed orders for Climate Control products at December 31, 2002 will be filledby December 31, 2003,

 we will not incur difficulties obtaining necessary materials for our Chemical and Climate
Control Businesses,

 EDC or its employees have a criminal exposure in the equalization pond matter,

 the anticipated consent order for SEC will not have a material adverse effect on the Company,

 availability of net operating loss carryovers,

 amount to be spent relating to compliance with federal, state and local environmental laws atthe El Dorado Facility,

 liquidity and availability of funds,

 anticipated financial performance,

 adequate cash flows to meet our presently anticipated working capital requirements,

 adequate resources to meet our obligations as they come due,

 ability to make planned capital improvements,

 amount of and ability to obtain financing for the Discharge Water disposal project,

 under the terms of an agreement with a supplier, EDC will purchase 100% of its requirements ofpurchased ammonia through December 31, 2004,

 under the terms of an agreement with a customer, EDC will supply this customer with
approximately 200,000 tons of industrial grade ammonium nitrate per year through at least
November 2006,

 under the terms of an agreement with a customer, CNC will supply this customer its requirementsof 83% ammonium nitrate through at least October 2006,

 under the terms of an agreement, Bayer will purchase from EDNC all of its requirements fornitric acid at its Baytown operation through at least May 2009,



 ClimaChem's forecasts for 2003 for ClimaChem's operating results will meet all required covenanttests for all quarters and the year ending in 2003, and

 management does not anticipate that these contingent claims will result in substantial adverseimpact on our operating results and/or liquidity.

 the permit governing the Discharge Water will be corrected to provide
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 appropriate credits and effluent guidelines that are acceptable to EDC,

 the amount of additional expenditures required under the modified  Discharge Water permit,

 EDC's inability to comply with the terms of the modified permit due to current liquidity andother information,

 use of proceeds if we sell our Chemical plant in Pryor, Oklahoma,

 management fully utilizing the net borrowing availability under the Working Capital Revolver,

 improvement in the pricing of Chemical products in relation to cost of raw materials,

 continuation of EDC and CNA sales of industrial grade products and continuation of ClimateControl sales at 2002 levels, and

 the effects of, and what the Company anticipates it can do if, its Working Capital lenderdecides not to continue to fund the Company's ClimaChem subsidiaries under it Working Capital
Revolver.

While we believe the expectations reflected in such Forward-Looking Statements are reasonable, we can give no assurance such expectations
will prove to have been correct. There are a variety of factors which could cause future outcomes to differ materially from those described
in this report, including, but not limited to,

 decline in general economic conditions, both domestic and foreign,

 material reduction in revenues,

 material increase in interest rates,

 ability to collect in a timely manner a material amount of receivables,

 increased competitive pressures,

 changes in federal, state and local laws and regulations, especially environmental regulations,or in interpretation of such, pending,

 additional releases (particularly air emissions) into the environment,

 material increases in equipment, maintenance, operating or labor costs not presently
anticipated by us,

 the requirement to use internally generated funds for purposes not presently anticipated,

 the inability to secure additional financing for planned capital expenditures,

 the cost for the purchase of anhydrous ammonia and natural gas,

 changes in competition,

 the loss of any significant customer,

 changes in operating strategy or development plans,

 inability to fund the working capital and expansion of our businesses,

 adverse results in any of our pending litigation,

 inability to obtain necessary raw materials,

 inability to have the permit governing the Discharge Water corrected to comply with legal
guidelines that the El Dorado Facility will be able to meet,

 inability to obtain a replacement for its current working capital line if its working capitallender terminates the Company's ability to borrow additional funds and effectively accelerates
its Working Capital Revolver, and

 other factors described in "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition andResults of Operation" contained in this report.

Given these uncertainties, all parties are cautioned not to place undue reliance on such Forward-Looking Statements. We disclaim any
obligation to update any such factors or to publicly announce the result of any revisions
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to any of the Forward-Looking Statements contained herein to reflect future events or developments.
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PART III

ITEM 10. DIRECTORS AND EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF THE COMPANY

Information regarding our executive officers is set forth under Item 4A of Part I of this report. The other information required by this
item is incorporated by reference from the definitive proxy statement (the "Proxy Statement") which we intend to file with the Securities
and Exchange Commission on or before April 30, 2003, in connection with our 2003 annual meeting of stockholders under the captions
"Directors" and "Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance."

ITEM 11. EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

The information required by this item is incorporated by reference from the Proxy Statement under the caption "Executive Compensation."

ITEM 12. SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT
STOCKHOLDERS MATTERS

The information required by this item is incorporated by reference from the Proxy Statement under the caption "Security Ownership of Certain
Beneficial Owners and Management."

ITEM 13. CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED TRANSACTIONS

The information required by this item is incorporated by reference from the Proxy Statement under the caption "Certain Relationships and
Related Transactions."

ITEM 14. CONTROLS AND PROCEDURES

Within 90 days prior to the date of this report, the Company's management, including our chief executive officer and chief financial
officer, carried out an evaluation of the effectiveness of the design and operation of our disclosure controls and procedures to provide
reasonable assurance that a registrant is able to record, process, summarize and report the information required in the registrant's
quarterly and annual reports under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Based on this evaluation, our chief executive officer and chief
financial officer believe that our disclosure controls and procedures are effective in timely alerting them to material information required
to be included in our periodic reports filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. While they believe our existing disclosure
controls and procedures have been effective to accomplish these objectives, we intend to continue to examine, refine and formalize our
disclosure controls and procedures and to maintain ongoing developm ents in this area. In addition, we reviewed our internal controls, and
there have been no significant changes in our internal controls or in other factors that could significantly affect those internal controls
subsequent to the date we carried out our last evaluation.
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PART IV

ITEM 15. EXHIBITS, FINANCIAL STATEMENT SCHEDULES, AND REPORTS ON FORM 8-K

(a) (1) Financial Statements

The following consolidated financial statements of the Company appear immediately following this Part IV:

  Pages

Report of Independent Auditors  F-1

Consolidated Balance Sheets at December 31, 2002 and 2001  F-2 to F-3

Consolidated Statements of Income for each of the three years in the period ended
December 31, 2002  F-4
Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Equity (Deficit) for each of the three
years in the period ended December 31, 2002  F-5 to F-6
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for each of the three years in the period
ended December 31, 2002  F-7 to F-8
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements  F-9 to F-63

Quarterly Financial Data (Unaudited)  F-64 to F-66

(a) (2) Financial Statement Schedule 

The Company has included the following schedule in this report:

II - Valuation and Qualifying Accounts                                                  F-67 to F-68

We have omitted all other schedules because the conditions requiring their filing do not exist or because the required information appears
in our Consolidated Financial Statements, including the notes to those statements.
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(a)(3) Exhibits 

2.1. Stock Purchase Agreement and Stock Pledge Agreement between Dr. Hauri AG, a Swiss Corporation, and LSB Chemical Corp., which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 2.2 to the Company's Form 10-K for fiscal year ended December 31, 1994.

3.1. Restated Certificate of Incorporation, the Certificate of Designation dated February 17, 1989, and certificate of Elimination dated
April 30, 1993, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Registration Statement, No. 33-61640;
Certificate of Designation for the Company's $3.25 Convertible Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock, Series 2, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.6 to the Company's Registration Statement, No. 33-61640.

3.2. Bylaws, as amended, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 3(ii) to the Company's Form 10-Q for the quarter
ended June 30, 1998.

4.1. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Non-cumulative Preferred Stock, having a par value of $100 per share, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 1983.

4.2. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Series B Preferred Stock, having a par value of $100 per share, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.27 to the Company's Registration Statement No. 33-9848.

4.3. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Series 2 Preferred, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.5 to the
Company's Registration Statement No. 33-61640.

4.4. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Common Stock, which the Company incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.4 to the Company's
Registration Statement No. 33-61640.

4.5. Renewed Rights Agreement, dated January 6, 1999, between the Company and Bank One, N.A., which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit No. 1 to the Company's Form 8-A Registration Statement, dated January 27, 1999.

4.6. Indenture, dated as of November 26, 1997, by and among ClimaChem, Inc., the Subsidiary Guarantors and Bank One, NA, as trustee, which
the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated November 26, 1997.



4.7. Form of 10 3/4% Series B Senior Notes due 2007 which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.3 to the ClimaChem
Registration Statement, No. 333-44905.

4.8. First Supplemental Indenture, dated February 8, 1999, by and among ClimaChem, Inc., the Guarantors, and Bank One N.A., which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.19 to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1998.
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4.9. Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement dated May 10, 1999, by and between Bank of America National Trust and Savings
Association and LSB Industries, Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1999.

4.10. Specimen of Certificate of Series D 6% Cumulative, Convertible Class C Preferred Stock which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

4.11. Second Amendment to Loan and Security Agreement, dated May 24, 2002, by and among the Company, LSB, certain subsidiaries of the
Company, Foothill Capital Corporation ("Foothill") and Congress Financial Corporation (Southwest), which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Omitted are exhibits and schedules attached thereto. The Agreement
contains a list of such exhibits and schedules, which the Company agrees to file with the Commission supplementally upon the Commission's
request.

4.12. Securities Purchase Agreement, dated May 24, 2002 ("Agreement"), which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.2
to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Omitted are exhibits and schedules attached thereto. The Agreement contains a list of such
exhibits and schedules, which the Company agrees to file with the Commission supplementally upon the Commission's request.

4.13. Fifth Supplemental Indenture, dated May 24, 2002, among the Company, the Guarantors, and Bank One, N.A, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.3 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002.

4.14. Promissory Note, dated May 24, 2002, granted by the Company in favor of one of the Lenders in the original principal amount of
$7,786,927, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.4 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Substantially
similar Promissory Notes, dated May 24, 2002, were granted by the Company to each of the other Lenders in the original principal amount
indicated: (a) a Promissory Note granted in favor of one Lender in the original principal amount of $3,478,410, (b) two Promissory Notes
granted in favor of a Lender in the original aggregate principal amount of $20,000,000, (c) a Promissory Note granted in favor of a Lender
in the original principal amount of $3,734,663. Copies of these Promissory Notes will be provided to the Commission upon request.

4.15. Letter, dated July 10, 2002, to document certain items not reflected in the Securities Purchase Agreement which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 2002.

4.16. Third Amendment, dated as of November 18, 2002, to the Loan and Security Agreement dated as of April 13, 2001, as amended by the First
Amendment dated as of August 3, 2001 and the second Amendment dated as of May 24, 2002, by and among LSB Industries, Inc., ClimaChem, Inc.,
and certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem, Congress Financial Corporation (Southwest) and Foothill Capital Corporation which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter
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ended September 30, 2002.

4.17. Second Amendment to Securities Purchase Agreement, dated February 28, 2003 by and among ClimaChem, Inc. and certain of its
subsidiaries, the Purchasers and Guggenheim Investment Management, LLC.

4.18. Fourth Amendment, dated as of March 3, 2003, to the Loan and Security Agreement dated as of April 13, 2001, as amended by the First,
Second, and Third Amendments, by and among LSB Industries, Inc., ClimaChem, Inc., and certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem, Inc., Congress
Financial Corporation (Southwest) and Foothill Capital Corporation.

4.19 Letter, dated March 3, 2003, to document the consent to increase capital expenditures, as defined in the Securities Purchase Agreement.

10.1. Form of Death Benefit Plan Agreement between the Company and the employees covered under the plan, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10(c) (1) to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1980.

10.2. The Company's 1993 Stock Option and Incentive Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.6 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 1993.

10.3. The Company's 1993 Non-employee Director Stock Option Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.7 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 1993.

10.4. Limited Partnership Agreement dated as of May 4, 1995, between the general partner, and LSB Holdings, Inc., an Oklahoma Corporation,
as limited partner which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.11 to the Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year
ended December 31, 1995.

10.5. Severance Agreement, dated January 17, 1989, between the Company and Jack E. Golsen, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.48 to the Company's Form 10-K for fiscal year ended December 31, 1988. The Company also entered into identical
agreements with Tony M. Shelby, David R. Goss, Barry H. Golsen, David M. Shear, and Jim D. Jones and the Company will provide copies thereof
to the Commission upon request.

10.6. Employment Agreement and Amendment to Severance Agreement dated January 12, 1989 between the Company and Jack E. Golsen, dated March
21, 1996 which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.15 to the Company's Form 10-K for fiscal year ended December 31,
1995.

10.7. First Amendment to Non-Qualified Stock Option Agreement, dated March 2, 1994, and Second Amendment to Stock Option Agreement, dated
April 3, 1995, each between the Company and Jack E. Golsen, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.1 to the
Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 1995.

10.8. Baytown Nitric Acid Project and Supply Agreement dated June 27, 1997, by and among El Dorado Nitrogen Company, El Dorado Chemical
Company and Bayer Corporation which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal
quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551,
DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A
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REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.9. First Amendment to Baytown Nitric Acid Project and Supply Agreement, dated February 1, 1999, between El Dorado Nitrogen Company and
Bayer Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.30 to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended
December 31, 1998. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #7927, DATED JUNE 9,
1999, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS
AMENDED.

10.10. Service Agreement, dated June 27, 1997, between Bayer Corporation and El Dorado Nitrogen Company which the0 Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION
WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551, DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.11. Ground Lease dated June 27, 1997, between Bayer Corporation and El Dorado Nitrogen Company which the Companyhereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.4 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT
HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551, DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT
UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.12. Participation Agreement, dated as of June 27, 1997, among El Dorado Nitrogen Company, Boatmen's Trust Company of Texas as Owner



Trustee, Security Pacific Leasing Corporation, as Owner Participant and a Construction Lender, Wilmington Trust Company, Bayerische Landes
Bank, New York Branch, as a Construction Lender and the Note Purchaser, and Bank of America National Trust and Savings Association, as
Construction Loan Agent which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal
quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551,
DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT
OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.13. Lease Agreement, dated as of June 27, 1997, between Boatmen's Trust Company of Texas as Owner Trustee and El Dorado Nitrogen Company
which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.6 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997.

10.14. Security Agreement and Collateral Assignment of Construction Documents, dated as of June 27, 1997, made by El Dorado Nitrogen Company
which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.7 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997.

10.15. Security Agreement and Collateral Assignment of Facility Documents, dated as of June 27, 1997, made by El Dorado Nitrogen Company and
consented to by Bayer Corporation which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.8 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the
fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997.
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10.16. Non-Qualified Stock Option Agreement, dated April 22, 1998, between the Company and Robert C. Brown, M.D. The Company entered into
substantially identical agreements with Bernard G. Ille, Raymond B. Ackerman, Horace G. Rhodes, and Donald W. Munson. The Company will
provide copies of these agreements to the Commission upon request.

10.17. The Company's 1998 Stock Option and Incentive Plan, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.44 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1998.

10.18. Letter Agreement, dated March 12, 1999, between Kestrel Aircraft Company and LSB Industries, Inc., Prime Financial Corporation,
Herman Meinders, Carlan K. Yates, Larry H. Lemon, Co-Trustee Larry H. Lemon Living Trust, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference
from Exhibit 10.45 to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1998.

10.19. LSB Industries, Inc. 1998 Stock Option and Incentive Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit "B" to the
LSB Proxy Statement, dated May 24, 1999, for Annual Meeting of Stockholders.

10.20. LSB Industries, Inc. Outside Directors Stock Option Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit "C" to the
LSB Proxy Statement, dated May 24, 1999, for Annual Meeting of Stockholders.

10.21. First Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated January 1, 2000, by and between Bank of America,
N.A. and LSB Industries, Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 30, 1999.

10.22. Second Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated March 1, 2000 by and between Bank of America, N.A.
and LSB Industries Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 8-K dated March 1, 2000.

10.23. Third Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated March 31, 2000 by and between Bank of America, N.A.
and LSB Industries Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.14 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2000.

10.24. Loan Agreement dated December 23, 1999 between Climate Craft, Inc. and the City of Oklahoma City, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.49 to the Company's Amendment No. 2 to its 1999 Form 10-K.

10.25. Letter, dated April 1, 2000, executed by SBL to Prime amending the Promissory Note, which the Company incorporates by reference from
Exhibit 10.52 to the Company's Amendment No. 2 to its 1999 Form 10-K.

10.26. Fourth Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement dated October 10, 2000 by and between Bank of America,
N.A. and LSB Industries, Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company
hereby incorporates by

-62-

reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2000.

10.27. Letter Agreement, dated August 23, 2000, between LSB Chemical Corp. and Orica USA, Inc., which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.4 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2000. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS
EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #10714, DATED FEBRUARY 21, 2001 GRANTING A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED. 

10.28. Agreement, dated October 31, 2000, between Orica Nitrogen, L.L.C., Orica USA, Inc., and LSB Chemical Corp., which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 20, 2000. CERTAIN INFORMATION
WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #10714, DATED FEBRUARY 21, 2001 GRANTING A REQUEST BY THE
COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED. 

10.29. Letter, dated April 1, 2001, executed by SBL to Prime amending the Promissory Note, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.55 to the Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2000.

10.30. Agreement, dated April 2, 2001, between Crystal City Nitrogen Company and River Cement Company, which the Company hereby incorporates
by reference from Exhibit 10.57 to the Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2000.

10.31. Assignment, dated May 8, 2001, between Climate Master, Inc. and Prime Financial Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.32. Agreement for Purchase and Sale, dated April 10, 2001, by and between Prime Financial Corporation and Raptor Master, L.L.C. which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.33. Amended and Restated Lease Agreement, dated May 8, 2001, between Raptor Master, L.L.C. and Climate Master, Inc. which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.4 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.34. Option Agreement, dated May 8, 2001, between Raptor Master, L.L.C.and Climate Master, Inc., which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.35. Stock Purchase Agreement, dated September 30, 2001, by and between Summit Machinery Company and SBL Corporation, which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.1 to the Company' Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

10.36. Agreement, dated October 18, 2001, by and between LSB Industries,
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Inc., Prime Financial Corporation, and SBL Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the
Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

10.37. Certificate of Designations of LSB Industries, Inc., relating to the issuance of a new series of Class C Preferred Stock, which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference form Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

10.38. Asset Purchase Agreement, dated October 22, 2001, between Orica USA, Inc. and El Dorado Chemical Company and Northwest Financial
Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 28, 2001. CERTAIN
INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE
SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.



10.39. AN Supply Agreement, dated November 1, 2001, between Orica USA, Inc. and El Dorado Company, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 99.2 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 28, 2001. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS
IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF
INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES
OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.40. Ammonium Nitrate Sales Agreement between Nelson Brothers, L.L.C. and Cherokee Nitrogen Company, which the Company hereby incorporates
by reference from Exhibit 99.3 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 28, 2001. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED
AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF
INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES
OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.41 Loan and Security Agreement, dated April 13, 2001 by and among LSB Industries, Inc., ClimaChem and each of its Subsidiaries that are
Signatories, the Lenders that are Signatories and Foothill Capital Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from
Exhibit 10.51 to ClimaChem, Inc.'s amendment No. 1 to Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2000.

10.42. Agreement, dated August 4, 2001, between El Dorado Chemical Company and Paper, Allied-Industrial, Chemical and Energy Workers
International Union AFL-C10 and its Local 5-434, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.65 to the Company's Form
10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001.

10.43. Agreement, dated October 16, 2001, between El Dorado Chemical Company and International Association of Machinists and Aerospace
Workers, AFL-C10 Local No. 224, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.66 to the Company's Form 10-K for the
year ended December 31, 2001.
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10.44. First Amendment to Third Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated March 29, 2002, entered into by and between Bank of
America, N.A. and Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.67 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001.

10.45. Warrant, dated May 24, 2002, granted by the Company to a Lender for the right to purchase up to 132,508 shares of the Company's
common stock at an exercise price of $0.10 per share, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's
Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Four substantially similar Warrants, dated May 24, 2002, for the purchase of an aggregate additional 463,077
shares at an exercise price of $0.10 were issued. Copies of these Warrants will be provided to the Commission upon request.

10.46. Intercreditor Agreement, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 99.2 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May
24, 2002.

10.47. Asset Purchase Agreement, dated as of December 6, 2002, by and among Energetic Systems Inc. LLC, UTeC Corporation, LLC, SEC
Investment Corp. LLC, DetaCorp Inc. LLC, Energetic Properties, LLC, Slurry Explosive Corporation, Universal Tech Corporation, El Dorado
Chemical Company, LSB Chemical Corp., LSB Industries, Inc. and Slurry Explosive Manufacturing Corporation, LLC, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 2.1 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated December 12, 2002. The asset purchase agreement contains a brief
list identifying all schedules and exhibits to the asset purchase agreement. Such schedules and exhibits are not filed herewith, and the
Registrant agrees to furnish supplementally a copy of the omitted schedules and exhibits to the commission upon request. 

10.48.  Anhydrous Ammonia Sales Agreement, dated December 9, 2002, between Koch Nitrogen Company and El Dorado Chemical Company.  CERTAIN
INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE
SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.49.  Registration Rights Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, among LSB Industries, Inc., Kent C. McCarthy, Jayhawk Capital management,
L.L.C., Jayhawk Investments, L.P. and Jayhawk Institutioal Partners, L.P.

10.50.  Subscription Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, by and between LSB Industries, Inc. and Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.

10.51.  Warrant Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, between LSB Industries, Inc. and Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.

21.1   Subsidiaries of the Company.

23.1. Consent of Independent Auditors.

99.1 Certification of Jack E. Golsen, Chief Executive Officer, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350. A signed original of this written
statement required by Section 906 has been provided to LSB Industries, Inc. and will be retained by LSB Industries, Inc. and furnished to
the Securities and Exchange Commission or its staff upon request.
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99.2 Certification of Tony M. Shelby, Chief Financial Officer pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350. A signed original of this written
statement required by Section 906 has been provided to LSB Industries, Inc. and will be retained by LSB Industries, Inc. and furnished to
the Securities and Exchange Commission or its staff upon request.

(b) REPORTS ON FORM 8-K. We filed the following report on Form 8-K during the fourth quarter of 2002.

(i) Form 8-K, dated December 27, 2002. (date of earliest event: December 12, 2002). The item reported was Item 2, "Acquisition or
Disposition of Assets", discussing the sale of all of the operating assets of Slurry Explosive Corporation and Universal Tech Corporation to
four wholly owned subsidiaries of Energetic Systems Inc., LLC pursuant to the terms of an Asset Purchase Agreement, dated December 6, 2002.
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Signatures 

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, the Company has caused the
undersigned, duly-authorized, to sign this report on its behalf of this 2nd day of April, 2003.

 LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

 By:

 /s/ Jack E. Golsen

 Jack E. Golsen
Chairman of the Board and President
(Principal Executive Officer)

 By:

 /s/ Tony M. Shelby

 Tony M. Shelby
Senior Vice President of Finance
(Principal Financial Officer)

 By:

 /s/ Jim D. Jones

 Jim D. Jones
Vice President, Controller and Treasurer
(Principal Accounting Officer)
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, the undersigned have signed this report on behalf of the
Company, in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Jack E. Golsen             

Jack E. Golsen, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Tony M. Shelby             

Tony M. Shelby, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ David R. Goss              

David R. Goss, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Barry H. Golsen            

Barry H. Golsen, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Robert C. Brown MD         

Robert C. Brown MD, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Bernard G. Ille            

Bernard G. Ille, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Raymond B. Ackerman        

Raymond B. Ackerman, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Horace G. Rhodes           

Horace G. Rhodes, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Donald W. Munson           

Donald W. Munson, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Charles A. Burtch          

Charles A. Burtch, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Grant Donavan              

Grant Donovan, Director
Dated: By:
April 2, 2003 /s/ Dr. Allen Ford             

Dr. Allen Ford, Director
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CERTIFICATION

I, Jack E. Golsen, President and Chief Executive Officer, certify that: 

1.  I have reviewed this annual report on Form 10-K of LSB Industries, Inc.; 

2.  Based on my knowledge, this annual report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact
necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to
the period covered by this annual report; 

3.  Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this annual report, fairly present in all
material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in
this annual report; 

4.  The registrant's other certifying officer and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as
defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-14 and 15d-14) for the registrant and we have:

a)  designed such disclosure controls and procedures to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including
its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which
this annual report is being prepared; 

b)  evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures as of a date within 90 days prior to the
filing date of this annual report (the "Evaluation Date"); and

c)  presented in this annual report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures based on
our evaluation as of the Evaluation Date;

5. The registrant's other certifying officer and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation, to the registrant's auditors and the
audit committee of registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent function):

       a)  all significant deficiencies in the design or operation of internal controls which could adversely
           affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial data and have
           identified for the registrant's auditors any material weaknesses in internal controls; and 

       b)  any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant
           role in the registrant's internal controls; and

6.  The registrant's other certifying officer and I have indicated in this annual report whether or not there were significant changes in
internal controls or in other factors that could significantly affect internal controls subsequent to the date of our most recent
evaluation, including any corrective actions with regard to significant deficiencies and material weaknesses. 

Date: March 28, 2003                                                 /s/ Jack E. Golsen                
                                                                        Jack E. Golsen
                                                                        President 
                                                                        (Principal Executive Officer)
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CERTIFICATION
 

I, Tony M. Shelby, Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer, certify that: 
1.  I have reviewed this annual report on Form 10-K of LSB Industries, Inc.; 

2.  Based on my knowledge, this annual report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact
necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to
the period covered by this annual report; 

3.  Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this annual report, fairly present in all
material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in
this annual report; 

4.  The registrant's other certifying officer and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as
defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-14 and 15d-14) for the registrant and we have: 
 



a)  designed such disclosure controls and procedures to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including
its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which
this annual report is being prepared; 

b)  evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures as of a date within 90 days prior to the
filing date of this annual report (the "Evaluation Date"); and

c)  presented in this annual report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures based on
our evaluation as of the Evaluation Date;

5.  The registrant's other certifying officer and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation, to the registrant's auditors and
the audit committee of registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent function):

       a)  all significant deficiencies in the design or operation of internal controls which could adversely
           affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial data and have
           identified for the registrant's auditors any material weaknesses in internal controls; and 

       b)  any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant
           role in the registrant's internal controls; and 

6.  The registrant's other certifying officer and I have indicated in this annual report whether or not there were significant changes in
internal controls or in other factors that could significantly affect internal controls subsequent to the date of our most recent
evaluation, including any corrective actions with regard to significant deficiencies and material weaknesses. 

Date: March 28, 2003                                             /s/ Tony M. Shelby                
                                                                    Tony M. Shelby
                                                                    Senior Vice President 
                                                                    (Principal Financial Officer)
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Report of Independent Auditors

The Board of Directors and Stockholders
LSB Industries, Inc.

We have audited the accompanying consolidated balance sheets of LSB Industries, Inc. as of December 31, 2002 and 2001, and the related
consolidated statements of income, stockholders' equity (deficit), and cash flows for each of the three years in the period ended December
31, 2002. Our audits also included the financial statement schedule listed in the Index at Item 15(a)(2). These financial statements and
schedule are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements and
schedule based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States. Those standards require that we plan
and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit
includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes
assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement
presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the consolidated financial position of
LSB Industries, Inc. at December 31, 2002 and 2001, and the consolidated results of its operations and its cash flows for each of the three
years in the period ended December 31, 2002, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States. Also, in our
opinion, the related financial statement schedule, when considered in relation to the basic financial statements taken as a whole, presents
fairly in all material respects the information set forth therein.

As discussed in Note 2 to the consolidated financial statements, effective January 1, 2002, the Company adopted Statement of Financial
Accounting Standards No. 142, Goodwill and Other Intangibles.

                                                                            ERNST & YOUNG LLP

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 
March 28, 2003
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LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Balance Sheet

 December 31,

 2002  2001

 (In Thousands)

Assets      
Current assets:      
  Cash and cash equivalents $ 2,091 $ 628

  Restricted cash  1,838  350

  Trade accounts and notes receivable, net  35,060  40,683

  Inventories  26,976  28,901

  Supplies and prepaid items  8,222  7,020

  Current assets of discontinued operations  -  5,440

Total current assets  74,187  83,022

Property, plant and equipment, net  73,588  73,282

Other assets, net:      
  Debt issuance costs  1,455  3,260

  Other  13,033  16,390

Noncurrent assets of discontinued operations  -  3,570

 $ 162,263 $ 179,524

(Continued on following page)

F-2

LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Balance Sheets (continued)

 December 31,

2002 2001



 2002  2001

 (In Thousands)

Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity (Deficit)        
Current liabilities:        
  Accounts and drafts payable $ 24,018  $ 23,923 
  Accrued liabilities  16,709   16,632 
  Current liabilities of discontinued operations  -   1,402 
  Current portion of long-term debt  38,889   43,614 
Total current liabilities  79,616   85,571 
Long-term debt  74,472   88,006 
Other noncurrent liabilities:        
  Negative goodwill  -   860 
  Other  7,561   6,926 
  7,561   7,786 
Commitments and contingencies (Note 12)  -   - 
Redeemable, noncumulative, convertible preferred stock, $100 par value;
  1,167 shares issued and outstanding (1,295 in 2001)

 
111
   

123
 

Stockholders' equity (deficit):        
  Series B 12% cumulative, convertible preferred stock, $100 par value; 
    20,000 shares issued and outstanding; aggregate liquidation preference
    of $2,720,000 in 2002 ($2,480,000 in 2001)

 
2,000

   
2,000

 

  Series 2 $3.25 convertible, exchangeable Class C preferred stock, $50
    stated value; 628,550 shares issued; aggregate liquidation preference
    of $38,521,000 in 2002 ($36,494,000 in 2001)

 
31,427

   
31,427

 

  Series D 6% cumulative, convertible Class C preferred stock, no par
    value; 1,000,000 shares issued; aggregate liquidation preference of 
    $1,060,000 in 2002

 
1,000

   
1,000

 

  Common stock, $.10 par value; 75,000,000 shares authorized, 15,236,114 
    shares issued (15,205,989 in 2001)

 
1,524

   
1,521

 
  Capital in excess of par value  54,503   52,430 
  Accumulated other comprehensive loss  (1,859)   (2,149)

  Accumulated deficit  (71,824)   (71,923)

  16,771   14,306 
  Less treasury stock, at cost:        
   Series 2 preferred, 5,000 shares  200   200 
   Common stock, 3,272,426 shares  16,068   16,068 
Total stockholders' equity (deficit)  503   (1,962)

 $ 162,263  $ 179,524 

See accompanying notes.
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LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Income
 

 Year ended December 31,

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands, Except Per Share Amounts)

Net sales $ 283,811  $ 314,942  $ 272,668 
Cost of sales  238,114   264,168   226,067 
Gross profit  45,697   50,774   46,601 
Selling, general and administrative  39,909   44,038   43,680 
Operating income  5,788   6,736   2,921 
Other income (expense):            
  Other income  4,030   3,304   5,410 
  Gains on sales of property and equipment  47   6,615   - 
  Gains on extinguishment of debt  1,458   2,631   20,086 
  Benefit from termination of (provision for loss on) firm sales
   and purchase commitments

 
(414)

  
2,688

   
(3,395)

  Interest expense  (7,590)   (13,338)   (14,707)

  Other expense  (563)   (1,196)   (2,261)

Income from continuing operations before provision for income
  taxes and cumulative effect of accounting change  

2,756
   

7,440
   

8,054
 

Provision for income taxes  (56)   (110)   (85)

Income from continuing operations before cumulative effect of
 accounting change  

2,700
   

7,330
   

7,969
 

Income (loss) from discontinued operations, net  (3,461)   1,227   (1,774)

Cumulative effect of accounting change (Note 2)  860   -   - 
Net income  99   8,557   6,195 
Preferred stock dividend requirements  (2,327)   (2,267)   (2,771)

Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (2,228)  $ 6,290  $ 3,424 
Income (loss) per common share:            
  Basic:            
   Income from continuing operations before cumulative effect of
    accounting change $ ..03

  
$ ..43

  
$ ..44

 
   Income (loss) from discontinued operations, net (.29) .10 (.15)



      
   Cumulative effect of accounting change  .07   -   - 
   Net income (loss) $ (.19)  $ .53  $ .29 
  Diluted:            
   Income from continuing operations before cumulative effect of
    accounting change $ ..03 $ ..41 $ ..43
   Income (loss) from discontinued operations, net  (.29)   .09   (.14)

   Cumulative effect of accounting change  .07   -   - 
   Net income (loss) $ (.19)  $ .50  $ .29 

See accompanying notes.

F-4

LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Equity (Deficit)
 

 

Common
Stock
Shares

 

Non-
Redeemable
Preferred
Stock

 

Common
Stock
Par
Value

 
Capital

in
Excess
of
Par
Value

 

Accumulated
Other

Comprehensive
Income (Loss)

 

Accumulated
Deficit

 

Treasury
Stock -
Preferred

 

Treasury
Stock -
Common

 

Total

 (In Thousands)

Balance at December
31, 1999 15,109

 
$ 48,000

 
$ 1,511

 
$39,277

 
$ - -

  
$(86,675) $ (200) $ (16,086) $(14,173)

Net income                 6,195        6,195 
Repurchase of 278,700
 shares of non-
 redeemable preferred
 stock

   

(13,935)

    

12,290

               

(1,645)
Conversion of 12,750
 shares of non-
 redeemable preferred
 stock to common
stock

55

  

(638)

 

5

  

633

               

- -

 

Grant of 185,000
stock
 options to a former
 employee

         
137

               
137

 

Remeasurement of 
 30,000 stock options
 with employer loan 
 feature

         

39

               

39

 

Exchange of 4,000
 shares of common
stock
 held in treasury for
 Board of Directors
fees

                      

5

  

5

 

Balance at December
31,
 2000

15,164
  

33,427
  

1,516
  

52,376
  

- -
   

(80,480)
 
(200 )

 
(16,081)

 
(9,442)

Net income                 8,557        8,557 
Cumulative effect of
 change in accounting
 for derivative
 financial
instruments

 
     

 
  

 
  

(2,439)

           

(2,439)

Reclassification to
 operations

            
290
            

290
 

Total comprehensive
 income

                         
6,408

 
Issuance of 1,000,000
 shares of Series D
 preferred stock in
 exchange for
 $1,000,000 of long-
 term debt

   

1,000

                     

1,000

 

Exercise of stock
 options 35

     
4
     

39
            

43
 

Conversion of 167
 shares of redeemable
 preferred stock to
 common stock 7

     

1

     

15

            

16

 

Net change in
treasury
 stock-common

                      
13
  

13
 

Balance at December
31,
 2001

15,206
  

34,427
  

1,521
  

52,430
  

(2,149)
  

(71,923)
 

(200)
 
(16,068)

 
(1,962)

(Continued on following page)
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LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Equity (Deficit) (continued)

 

Common
Stock
Shares

 

Non-
Redeemable
Preferred
Stock

 

Common
Stock
Par
Value

 
Capital

in
Excess
of
Par
Value

 

Accumulated
Other

Comprehensive
Income (Loss)

 

Accumulated
Deficit

 

Treasury
Stock -
Preferred

 

Treasury
Stock -
Common

 

Total
(In Thousands)



 
Net income                 99        99 
Reclassification to
 operations

            
290
            

290
 

Total comprehensive
 income

                         
389
 

Issuance of 595,585
 common stock
purchase
 warrants (Note 7)

         
1,983

               
1,983

 

Grant of 115,000
stock
 options to former
 employees

         
48

               
48

 

Exercise of stock 
 options 25

     
3
  

30
               

33
 

Conversion of 128 
 shares of redeemable
 preferred stock to
 common stock 5

       

12

               

12

 

Balance at December
31, 2002 15,236

 
$ 34,427

 
$ 1,524

 
$ 54,503

 
$ (1,859)

 
$ (71,824) $ (200) $ (16,068) $ 503

 

See accompanying notes.
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LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows

 Year ended December 31,

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Cash flows from operating activities            
Net income $ 99  $ 8,557  $ 6,195 
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash provided (used)
  by continuing operating activities:

           
   Loss (income) from discontinued operations, net  3,461   (1,227)   1,774 
   Cumulative effect of accounting change  (860)   -   - 
   Gains on extinguishment of debt  (1,458)   (2,631)   (20,086)

   Gain on restructuring of debt  (99)   -   - 
   Gains on sales of property and equipment  (47)   (6,615)   - 
   Provision for losses on (realization and reversal of) firm
     sales and purchase commitments

 
704
   

(7,825)
  

389
 

   Provision for inventory write-downs  918   304   - 
   Depreciation of property, plant and equipment  9,497   9,693   8,809 
   Amortization  1,066   1,013   1,093 
   Provision for losses on inventory and receivables  968   188   1,947 
   Recapture of prior period provisions for loss on advances and
     loans receivable

 
- -
   

- -
  

(1,576)
   Other  (15)   (464)   176 
   Cash provided (used) by changes in assets and liabilities
     (net of effects of discontinued operations):

           
   Trade accounts receivable  6,269   6,622   (5,280)

   Inventories  658   371   (2,084)

   Supplies and prepaid items  (1,143)   (838)   (2,595)

   Accounts payable  (137)   (2,669)   7,717 
   Accrued and other noncurrent liabilities  2,369   (5,420)   9,695 
Net cash provided (used) by continuing operating activities  22,250   (941)   6,174 

(Continued on following page)
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LSB Industries, Inc.

Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (continued)

 Year ended December 31,

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Cash flows from investing activities            
   Capital expenditures $ (10,029)  $ (5,840)  $ (7,352)

   Proceeds from sales of property and equipment  1,092   8,618   76 
   Restricted cash held in escrow  (1,488)   (350)   - 
   Other assets  986   (679)   3,137 
Net cash provided (used) by investing activities  (9,439)   1,749   (4,139)

Cash flows from financing activities            
   Payments on long-term and other debt  (10,824)   (8,264)   (5,149)

   Long-term and other borrowings, net of origination fees  2,550   3,891   5,666 
   Proceeds from Financing Agreement, net of fees  32,155   -   - 
   Acquisition of 10 3/4% Senior Unsecured Notes  (30,065)   (2,066)   (8,712)

   Net change in revolving debt facilities  (9,694)   4,153   6,992 
   Net change in drafts payable  (50)   (134)   (136)

   Purchases of preferred and treasury stock  -   -   (1,645)



   Net proceeds from issuance of common stock  33   32   - 
Net cash used by financing activities  (15,895)   (2,388)   (2,984)

Net cash provided (used) by discontinued operations  4,547   (855)   900 
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents  1,463   (2,435)   (49)

Cash and cash equivalents at beginning of year  628   3,063   3,112 
Cash and cash equivalents at end of year $ 2,091  $ 628  $ 3,063 

See accompanying notes.
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LSB Industries, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements
December 31, 2002,2001 and 2000

1. Basis of Presentation 

The accompanying consolidated financial statements include the accounts of LSB Industries, Inc. (the "Company", "We", Us", or "Our") and its
subsidiaries. We are a diversified holding company which is engaged, through our subsidiaries, in the manufacture and sale of chemical
products (the "Chemical Business") and the manufacture and sale of a broad range of air handling and heat pump products (the "Climate
Control Business"). See Note 19 - Segment Information. In December 2002, we sold all of the operating assets of Slurry Explosive Corporation
("SEC") and Universal Technology Corporation ("UTeC") which operations were formerly included in the Chemical Business. In May 2000, we sold
our Automotive Products Division. Our consolidated financial statements and notes reflect SEC, UTeC and the Automotive Products Division as
discontinued operations for all periods presented. (See Note 4 - Discontinued Operations).

All material intercompany accounts and transactions have been eliminated. Certain reclassifications have been made in our consolidated
financial statements for 2001 and 2000 to conform to our consolidated financial statement presentation for 2002.

2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies 

Use of Estimates 

The preparation of consolidated financial statements in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles requires management to make
estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at
the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could
differ from those estimates.

Receivables and Credit Risk

As of December 31, 2002 and 2001, our trade accounts and notes receivable includes trade receivables of $33.8 million and $40.7 million net
of allowance for doubtful accounts of $2.4 million and $2 million, respectively, and notes receivable of $1.3 million as of December 31,
2002. Sales to contractors and independent sales representatives are generally secured by a mechanics lien in the Climate Control Business.
Other sales are generally unsecured. Credit is extended to customers based on an evaluation of the customer's financial condition and other
factors. Credit losses are provided for in the financial statements based on historical experience and periodic assessment of outstanding
accounts receivable, particularly those accounts which are past due. Our periodic assessment of accounts and credit loss provisions are
based on our best estimate of amounts that are not recoverable. Concentrations of credit risk with respect to trade receivables are limited
due to the large number of customers compri sing our customer bases, and their dispersion across many different industries and geographic
areas.

F-9

LSB Industries, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (continued)

2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (continued)

Inventories 

Inventories are priced at the lower of cost or market, with cost being determined using the first-in, first-out basis, except for certain
heat pump products with a current cost of $7,670,000 at December 31, 2002 ($8,471,000 at December 31, 2001), which are carried at the lower
of cost or market, with cost being determined using the last-in, first-out (LIFO) basis. The difference between current cost and the LIFO
basis was $701,000 and $678,000 at December 31, 2002 and 2001, respectively.

Property, Plant and Equipment 

Property, plant and equipment are carried at cost. For financial reporting purposes, depreciation is primarily computed using the straight-
line method over the estimated useful lives of the assets ranging from 3 to 30 years. Property, plant and equipment leases which are deemed
to be installment purchase obligations have been capitalized and included in property, plant and equipment. Maintenance, repairs and minor
renewals are charged to operations while major renewals and improvements are capitalized.  The Company accrues in advance the costs expected
to be incurred in the next planned major maintenance activities.

Excess of Purchase Price Over Net Assets Acquired 

As of December 31, 2002 and 2001, the excess of purchase price over net assets acquired, which is included in other assets in the
accompanying balance sheets, was $1,724,000, net of accumulated amortization, of $5,014,000. For 2001 and 2000, amortization of the excess
of purchase price over net assets acquired was not material. Beginning January 1, 2002, the excess of purchase price over net assets
acquired is no longer being amortized but is being reviewed for impairment at least annually. 

Impairment of Long-Lived Assets 

Long-lived assets and certain identifiable intangibles are reviewed for impairment whenever events or changes in circumstances indicate that
the carrying amounts may not be recoverable. Recoverability of assets to be held and used is measured by a comparison of the carrying
amounts of the assets to future net cash flows expected to be generated by the assets. If such assets are considered to be impaired, the
impairment to be recognized is measured by the amount by which the carrying amounts of the assets exceed the fair values of the assets.
Assets to be disposed of are reported at the lower of the carrying amounts or fair values less costs to sell.

We have made estimates of the fair values of our Chemical Business in order to determine recoverability of our carrying amounts. We have
also assumed that we will have sufficient funds available for necessary capital expenditures required and be able to comply with the new
discharge water permit involving the Company's El Dorado, Arkansas facility. See Note 12-Commitment and Contingencies. Based on these
estimates and assumptions, no impairment was recognized at December 31, 2002; however, it is reasonably possible that we may recognize
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impairments in this business in the near term if we experience continued or further deterioration of the Chemical Business.

Debt Issuance Costs 

Debt issuance costs are amortized over the term of the associated debt instrument using the straight-line method. Such costs, which are



included in other assets in the accompanying balance sheets, were $1,455,000 and $3,260,000, net of accumulated amortization, of $1,141,000
and $1,705,000 as of December 31, 2002 and 2001, respectively.  In 2002, debt issuance costs of $2,055,000 and accumulated amortization of
$912,000 were written off against the gain resulting from the repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes (see Note 7 (C)).

Product Warranty

Our Climate Control Business sells equipment that has an expected life, under normal circumstances and use, that extends over several years.
As such, purchasers of the equipment expect us to provide warranties after equipment delivery/installation covering defects in materials and
workmanship. 

Generally, the warranty coverage for the manufactured equipment in the Climate Control Business is limited to eighteen months from the date
of delivery or twelve months from the date of installation, whichever is shorter, and to ninety days for spare parts. In most cases,
equipment is required to be returned to the factory or its authorized representative and the warranty is limited to the repair and
replacement of the defective product, with a maximum warranty of the refund of the purchase price. Furthermore, companies within the Climate
Control Business do not make any warranties related to merchantability or fitness for any particular purpose and disclaim and exclude any
liability for consequential or incidental damages. In some cases, an extended warranty may be purchased. The above discussion is generally
applicable but variations do occur depending upon specific contractual obligations, certain system components and local laws. 

Our accounting policy and methodology for warranty arrangements is to periodically measure and recognize the expense and liability for such
warranty obligations using a percentage of net sales, based upon our historical warranty costs.
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The carrying amount of the warranty obligation is as follows:

Description

 
Balance at
Beginning of

Year

 
Additions-
Charged to
Costs and
Expenses

 

Deductions-
Costs Incurred

 
Balance at

End 
of Year

Product warranty: (In Thousands)
2002 $ 2,558  $ 1,391  $ 2,027  $ 1,922 
2001 $ 2,581  $ 2,318  $ 2,341  $ 2,558 

Stock Options

At December 31, 2002, we have several Qualified and Non-Qualified Stock Option Plans, which are described more fully in Note 10-
Stockholders' Equity (Deficit). We account for those plans under the recognition and measurement principles of APB Opinion No. 25,
Accounting for Stock Issued to Employees, and related interpretations. No stock-based compensation cost is usually reflected in net income
(loss), as all options granted under those plans had an exercise price equal to the market value of the underlying common stock on the date
of grant, except in 2002 and 2000, our Board of Directors granted options for 165,000 shares and 185,000 shares, respectively, to former
employees to replace the options these individuals held prior to leaving us. We recognized compensation expense of $48,000 in 2002 and
$137,000 in 2000 related to the granting of these shares.

The following table illustrates the effect on net income (loss) and net income (loss) per share if we had applied the fair value recognition
provisions of FASB Statement No. 123, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation, to stock-based compensation. The fair value for these options
was estimated at the date of grant using a Black-Scholes option pricing model with the following weighted average assumptions for 2002, 2001
and 2000, respectively: risk-free interest rates of 3.60%, 4.31% and 6.13%; a dividend yield of 0%; volatility factors of the expected
market price of our common stock of .85, .95 and .55; and a weighted average expected life of the options of 7.4, 9.7 and 8.1 years.

The Black-Scholes option pricing model was developed for use in estimating the fair value of traded options which have no vesting
restrictions and are fully transferable. In addition, option pricing models require the input of highly subjective assumptions including the
expected stock price volatility. Because our employee stock options have characteristics significantly different from those of traded
options, and because changes in the subjective input assumptions can materially affect the fair value estimate, in management's opinion, the
existing models do not necessarily provide a reliable single measure of the fair value of our employee stock options.
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For purposes of pro forma disclosures, the estimated fair value of the qualified and non-qualified stock options is amortized to expense
over the options' vesting period.

 Year ended December 31

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Net income (loss) applicable to common stock, as
 reported $ (2,228)

 
$ 6,290

  
$ 3,424

 
Add: Stock-based compensation expense included in
 reported net income, net of related tax effects

 
48
   

- -
   

137
 

Deduct: Total stock-based compensation expense
 determined under fair value based method for all
 awards, net of related tax effects

 
(624)

  
(371)

  
(586)

Pro forma net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (2,804)  $ 5,919  $ 2,975 
Net income (loss) per share:

  Basic-as reported $ (.19)  $ .53  $ .29 
  Basic-pro forma $ (.24)  $ .50  $ .25 
            
  Diluted-as reported $ (.19)  $ .50  $ .29 
  Diluted-pro forma $ (.24)  $ .47  $ .25 

Revenue Recognition

We recognize revenue for substantially all of our operations at the time title to the goods transfers to the buyer and there remains no
significant future performance obligations by us. If revenue relates to construction contracts, we recognize revenue using the percentage-
of-completion method based primarily on contract costs incurred to date compared with total estimated contract costs. Changes to total
estimated contract costs or losses, if any, are recognized in the period in which they are determined.

Shipping and Handling Costs 

The Chemical Business records its shipping and handling costs in net sales and the Climate Control Business records shipping and handling
costs in selling, general and administrative expense. For 2002, 2001 and 2000, the shipping and handling costs of the Chemical Business



amounted to $7,744,000, $8,382,000 and $8,578,000, respectively, while the cost in the Climate Control Business amounted to $3,385,000,
$3,908,000 and $4,044,000, respectively.
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Research and Development Costs 

Costs in connection with product research and development are expensed as incurred. Such costs amounted to $125,000 in 2002, $147,000 in
2001 and $132,000 in 2000.

Advertising Costs 

Costs in connection with advertising and promotion of our products are expensed as incurred. Such costs amounted to $700,000 in 2002,
$514,000 in 2001 and $863,000 in 2000.

Raw Materials Price Risk Management

The Chemical Business periodically enters into fixed-price natural gas contracts and the Climate Control Business periodically enters into
exchange-traded futures contracts for copper, steel and aluminum, which contracts are generally accounted for on a mark to market basis.

Income (Loss) per Share 

Net income (loss) applicable to common stock is computed by adjusting net income (loss) by the amount of preferred stock dividends. Basic
income (loss) per common share is based upon net income (loss) applicable to common stock and the weighted average number of common shares
outstanding during each year. Diluted income (loss) per share, if applicable, is based on the weighted average number of common shares and
dilutive common equivalent shares outstanding, if any, and the assumed conversion of dilutive convertible securities outstanding, if any.
See Note 9 - Redeemable Preferred Stock, Note 10 - Stockholders' Equity (Deficit), and Note 11 - Non-Redeemable Preferred Stock for a full
description of securities which may have a dilutive effect in future years.
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The following table sets forth the computation of basic and diluted net income (loss) per share:

(Dollars in thousands, except per share amounts)

 2002  2001  2000

Numerator:            
   Net income $ 99  $ 8,557  $ 6,195 
   Preferred stock dividend requirements  (2,327)   (2,267)   (2,771)

   Numerator for basic net income (loss) per 
    share - net income (loss) applicable to 
    common stock

 
(2,228)

  
6,290

   
3,424

   Preferred stock dividend requirements on 
    preferred stock assumed to be converted,
    if dilutive

 
- -

   
240

   
240

 

   Numerator for diluted net income (loss) per
    share $ (2,228)

 
$ 6,530

  
$ 3,664

 
Denominator:            
   Denominator for basic net income (loss) per 
    share - weighted average shares

 
11,948,772

   
11,913,031

   
11,871,211

 
   
   Effect of dilutive securities:

           
     Employee stock options  -   380,078   101 
     Convertible preferred stock  -   784,681   725,136 
     Convertible note payable  -   4,000   4,000 
Dilutive potential common shares  -   1,168,759   729,237 
Denominator for dilutive net income (loss) per 
 share - adjusted weighted average shares and
 assumed conversions

 
11,948,772

   
13,081,790

   
12,600,448

 

Basic net income (loss) per share $ (.19)  $ .53  $ .29 
Diluted net income (loss) per share $ (.19)  $ .50  $ .29 
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Recently Issued Pronouncements

In July 2001, the FASB issued Statement No. 142 ("SFAS 142"), "Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets" which requires that goodwill and
intangible assets with indefinite lives no longer be amortized but be tested for impairment at least annually. SFAS 142 became effective for
the Company on January 1, 2002. Upon adoption of SFAS 142, we recognized $860,000 of negative goodwill as a cumulative effect of accounting
change. 

Also in July 2001, the FASB issued Statement No. 143 ("SFAS 143"), "Accounting for Asset Retirement Obligations" which addresses obligations
associated with the retirement of tangible long-lived assets and the associated asset retirement costs. It applies to legal obligations
associated with the retirement of long-lived assets that result from the acquisition, construction, development and/or the normal operation
of a long-lived asset, except for certain obligations of lessees. As used in this Statement, a legal obligation is an obligation that a
party is required to settle as a result of an existing or enacted law, statute, ordinance, or written or oral contract or by legal
construction of a contract under the doctrine of promissory estopple. We will adopt SFAS 143 effective January 1, 2003. Currently, we expect
that the only impact of SFAS 143 relates to our possible requirement to continue to operate discharge water equipment, if we should decide
to no longer operate the chemical plant in El Dorado, Arkansas, the cost and timing of which is presently unknown. 

In August 2001, the FASB issued Statement No. 144 ("SFAS 144") "Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets" which
modified the accounting for and potentially the financial statement presentation of assets held for disposal. We adopted SFAS 144 on January
1, 2002. In December 2002, we sold all of the operating assets of SEC and UTeC. Under the provisions of SFAS 144, our consolidated financial
statements and notes reflect SEC and UTeC as discontinued operations for all periods presented.

In April 2002, the FASB issued Statement No. 145 ("SFAS 145") "Rescission of FASB Statements No. 4, 44, and 64, Amendment of FASB Statement



No. 13, and Technical Corrections," related to accounting for debt extinguishments, leases, and intangible assets of motor carriers. The
provisions of SFAS 145 are effective for fiscal years beginning after May 15, 2002 with earlier adoption encouraged. Accordingly, we elected
to early adopt SFAS 145, as of the beginning of the second quarter beginning April 1, 2002, and implemented the applicable provisions in
conjunction with the filing of this report. Prior periods have been conformed to the provisions of SFAS 145 by changing the presentation of
gains on extinguishment of debt of $2.6 million and $20.1 million recognized in 2001 and 2000, respectively, which are no longer classified
as an extraordinary items.

In June 2002, the FASB issued Statement No. 146 ("SFAS 146"), Accounting for Costs Associated with Exit or Disposal Activities which
requires companies to recognize costs associated with exit or disposal activities when they are incurred rather than at the date of a
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commitment to an exit or disposal plan. The provisions of SFAS 146 are effective for exit or disposal activities of the Company that are
initiated after December 31, 2002. 

In November 2002, the FASB issued Interpretation No. 45 ("FIN 45") "Guarantor's Accounting and Disclosure Requirements of Guarantees,
Including Indirect Guarantees of Indebtedness of Others." FIN 45 elaborates on the disclosures to be made by a guarantor in its financial
statements about its obligations under certain guarantees that it has issued. FIN 45 also clarifies that a guarantor is required to
recognize, at inception of a guarantee, a liability for the fair value of the obligation undertaken in issuing the guarantee. The disclosure
requirements of FIN 45 became effective for the Company on December 31, 2002. Accordingly, we have included these required disclosures under
Product Warranty included in this Note 2 and Note 12 - Commitments and Contingencies. The initial recognition and measurement provisions of
FIN 45 are applicable on a prospective basis to guarantees issued or modified after December 31, 2002.

In December 2002, the FASB issued Statement 148 ("SFAS 148") "Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation - Transition and Disclosure." SFAS 148
amends SFAS 123 to provide alternative methods of transition for a voluntary change to the fair value based method of accounting for stock-
based employee compensation. In addition, SFAS 148 amends the disclosure requirements of SFAS 123. The disclosure requirement provisions in
SFAS 148 became effective for the Company on December 31, 2002. See discussion under Stock Options included in this Note 2.

In January 2003, the FASB issued Interpretation No. 46 ("FIN 46") "Consolidation of Variable Interest Entities." FIN 46 addresses the
consolidation by certain companies of variable interest entities which meet certain characteristics. In January 2003, FIN 46 became
effective for variable interest entities created or in which an enterprise obtains an interest after January 31, 2003. FIN 46 is effective
for the Company on July 1, 2003 for variable interest entities in which we hold a variable interest acquired before February 1, 2003. The
Company and it subsidiaries have not provided a residual value guarantee on the value of the equipment related to a subsidiary's long-term
leverage lease of a nitric acid plant in Baytown, Texas and have given Bayer Corporation a right of first refusal on the fixed-price
purchase option in 2009. Accordingly, the Company does not expect, under its current interpretation of FIN 46, to be required to consolidate
the special purpose entity involved with the Baytown leveraged lease. We have not yet determined other impacts, if any, of FIN 46 upon our
financial statements.

Statements of Cash Flows 

For purposes of reporting cash flows, cash and cash equivalents include cash, overnight funds and interest bearing deposits with maturities,
when purchased by the Company, of 90 days or less.
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Supplemental cash flow information includes:

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Cash payments for:           
  Interest on long-term debt and other $ 7,924 $ 13,572  $ 14,776 
  Income taxes, net of refunds $ 32 $ 81  $ 136 
Noncash financing and investing activities-           
  Long-term debt issued for property, plant and equipment $ 13 $ -  $ 81 
  Grant of warrants to purchase common stock in connection with
   debt restructuring $ 1,983

 
$ - -

  
$ - -

 
  Accrued liability assumed in connection with debt guarantee
   performance $ - -

 
$ - -

  $
4,266

 
  Preferred stock issued in exchange for long-term debt $ - $ 1,000  $ - 
  Cumulative effect of change in accounting for derivative
   financial instruments $ - -

 
$ 2,439

  
$ - -

 
  Grant of non-qualified stock options $ 48 $ -  $ 137 

3. Liquidity and Management's Plan

We are a diversified holding company and, as a result, depend on credit agreements and our ability to obtain funds from our subsidiaries in
order to pay our debts and obligations. Our wholly owned subsidiary, ClimaChem through its subsidiaries, owns substantially all of our core
businesses consisting of the Chemical and Climate Control Businesses. Historically ClimaChem's primary cash needs have been for operating
expenses, working capital and capital expenditures. ClimaChem and its subsidiaries depend on credit agreements with lenders, internally
generated cash flows, secured equipment financing and the sale of assets in order to fund their operations and pay their debts and
obligations. 

ClimaChem is restricted as to the funds that it may transfer to LSB, the non-ClimaChem companies and certain ClimaChem companies under the
terms contained in the Financing Agreement and the Working Capital Revolver Loan. Under the terms, ClimaChem is permitted to distribute
funds in the form of (a) advances, loans and investments, in an aggregate amount not to exceed $2,000,000, at any time outstanding, and (b)
distribute or pay in the form of dividends and other distributions an aggregate amount not to exceed, during each year, 50% of ClimaChem's
consolidated net income for such year (calculated after deducting all other dividends and distributions made by ClimaChem to us during the
year). This limitation will not prohibit payment of amounts due under a Services Agreement, Management Agreement and a Tax Sharing
Agreement. ClimaChem did not declare and pay to the Company a dividend during 2002 and there were no management fees due or paid pursuant to
the EBITDA formula in the
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Management Agreement. At December 31, 2002, ClimaChem owed the Company approximately $7.9 million, including $2.7 million under the Tax
Sharing Agreement.

Our ability to maintain an adequate amount of borrowing availability depends on the cash flow from operations, the investing activities and
required debt amortization.



LSB (and its subsidiaries other than ClimaChem) have limited cash requirements as it relates to debt service and capital expenditures.
Principal payments on long-term debt aggregate $3.3 million for 2003 while capital expenditures are essentially discretionary. LSB's cash
flow from operations, which includes that from the Company's industrial products business and cash flow from equipment leased to ClimaChem
are expected to be sufficient to meet its cash flow needs during 2003. 

The Company's Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp. ("Summit") subsidiary that is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem finances its Working
Capital requirements through borrowings under a credit facility ("Facility") with a different lender than ClimaChem's lender. The Facility
is scheduled to mature on April 1, 2004. The Facility provides a revolving line of credit of $.6 million. 

On March 24, 2003, a subsidiary of LSB obtained a term loan of $804,000 collateralized by equipment. The proceeds of the loan were used to
pay debt ($203,000) and provide additional working capital for ClimaChem ($601,000). 

Effective March 25, 2003, the Company sold common stock and warrants, proceeds of which aggregated $1,570,500.  See Note 10-Stockholders'
Equity (Deficit).

At December 31, 2002, ClimaChem owed the Company approximately $2.7 million under the Tax Sharing Agreement. Subject to availability by
ClimaChem, this amount could be paid to LSB should LSB and its subsidiaries other than ClimaChem have a need for such funds.

LSB is actively marketing its chemical plant located in Pryor, Oklahoma. As of the date of this report, no agreement has been reached, but
the Company is in discussions with a possible buyer. If this plant is sold, the Company intends to use the proceeds from the sale to reduce
debt.

ClimaChem and its subsidiaries finance their working capital requirements through borrowings under a $50 million asset-based Working Capital
Revolver (See Note 7). The Working Capital Revolver matures in 2005 (see paragraph below) and is secured by receivables, inventories and
intangibles of all the ClimaChem entities other than El Dorado Nitric Co. and its subsidiaries. The Working Capital Revolver agreement
provides for available advances to ClimaChem based upon specified percentages of eligible accounts receivable and inventories, less a $.5
million reserve against such aggregate availability. As of December 31, 2002, borrowings outstanding under the Working Capital Revolver were
$27.2 million and the net credit available for
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additional borrowings was $5.8 million. The Working Capital Revolver requires that ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business meet certain
financial covenants on a quarterly basis and/or an annual basis as discussed in Note 7. Included in the financial covenants is the
requirement to maintain quarterly earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization ("EBITDA") on a trailing twelve-month basis
at specified amounts. ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business exceeded the required EBITDA amounts for 2002. The EBITDA amounts for 2003
were recently set at amounts less than those required for 2002, and below those forecasted by management as necessary for 2003.

Under a lock-box arrangement pursuant to the Working Capital Revolver, ClimaChem's customers remit payments on their accounts directly to
the lender and the lender applies such payments to reduce the debt outstanding under the Working Capital Revolver. ClimaChem may request
additional borrowings under the Working Capital Revolver, however, one of several conditions (as determined by the lender) precedent to all
additional borrowings is that no "material adverse change" (as defined in the Working Capital Revolver) shall have occurred. This provision
in the Working Capital Revolver allows the lender, solely within their discretion, to terminate additional borrowings by ClimaChem and
effectively accelerate the scheduled maturity of the debt under conditions that may not be objectively determinable (the subjective
acceleration clause). Management does not anticipate that the lender will invoke the subjective acceleration clause in 2003. In the event
that the lender exercised its rights under the subjective acceleration clause in the Working Capital Revolver and terminated additional
borrowings, ClimaChem would have no borrowing availability and its plan to obtain the funds needed to meet its obligations as they become
due could include a significant curtailment of its operations. If the proceeds from sales of remaining inventories and collections of
accounts receivable of the businesses involved did not provide sufficient funds, ClimaChem may be required to sell other key assets. The
curtailment of operations and/or the sale of the assets could result in losses that may be material. In this event, ClimaChem would be
required to obtain working capital financing from other sources for its remaining businesses. There are no assurances that the Company would
be successful in replacing, on a timely basis, the Working Capital Revolver needed to fund ClimaChem's remaining operations.

Based upon the current outlook for the Chemical Business and the Climate Control Business subject to the continuation of the Working Capital
Revolver, management expects to maintain adequate borrowing availability under the Working Capital Revolver to meet the working capital
requirements during 2003. However due to anticipated higher costs for the Chemical Business feed stocks, natural gas and ammonia, management
expects to fully utilize the net borrowing availability provided by the Working Capital Revolver during the spring agricultural season of
2003. After that period of high usage, the borrowing availability is forecasted to increase. The forecast is based upon information
currently available. The current outlook is subject to changes in economic conditions as well as market pricing of our products and costs of
the various raw materials consumed.
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Pursuant to the repurchase of Senior Unsecured Notes in May 2002, ClimaChem entered into a Financing Agreement with certain Lenders (See
Note 7). Borrowings under the Financing Agreement are collateralized by Chemical plants in El Dorado, Arkansas and Cherokee, Alabama. The
Financing Agreement requires that ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business meet certain financial covenants on a quarterly and/or annual
basis as discussed in Note 7. ClimaChem is in compliance with all the financial covenants, as amended. For quarters ending after December
31, 2002, if ClimaChem fails to maintain EBITDA (as defined) on a trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million (a "Trigger Event"),
then within 210 days of the end of such quarter, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 33.3% of then outstanding principal of
the Loans ($10.6 million at December 31, 2002) plus related cash and additional interest. However, if ClimaChem maintains EBITDA on a
trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million as of the end of each of the two quarters immediately following the Trigger Event, then
within 210 days of such Trigger Event, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 10% ($3.2 million as of December 31, 2002) of then
outstanding principal of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest. ClimaChem does not expect that a Trigger Event will occur in
2003. In connection with the closing of the Financing Agreement, the lenders thereunder entered into an Inter-Creditor Agreement with
ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver lenders. The Working Capital Revolver agreement and the Financing Agreement contain cross-default
provisions. If the Trigger Event occurs and/or ClimaChem fails to meet the other financial covenants of the Financing Agreement, the lender
may declare an event of default, making all or a portion of the debt due on demand. If this should occur, there are no assurances that the
Company would have funds available to pay such amount nor that alternative borrowing arrangements would be available. Accordingly, ClimaChem
may be required to curtail operations and/or sell key assets as discussed above. These actions could result in the recognition of losses
that may be material.

In order to supplement the Working Capital Revolver and the internally generated funds as sources to meet capital requirements, management
is pursuing the following funding sources for ClimaChem.

Management is currently in discussions with lenders to obtain long-term financing on two Chemical plants. If consummated, the loan proceeds,
will be used to reduce Working Capital Revolver debt.  During February 2003, the Company engaged an investment banker to assist the Company,
on a best efforts basis, in arranging financing of the concentrated nitric acid plant on which debt was paid off in 2002. Management is also
attempting to secure long-term financing of its Cherokee Nitrogen Plant in Cherokee, Alabama. The Cherokee plant is currently pledged as
part of the collateral for ClimaChem's  debt under the Financing Agreement. If this plant is financed, it is anticipated that half of the
net proceeds would be used to pay down the Senior Secured Notes and the other half would be used as working capital.

On March 3, 2003, ClimaChem obtained a term loan of $800,000 collateralized by equipment. The proceeds of the loan were used to pay debt on
the Working Capital Revolver.
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Due to the Company and ClimaChem's previous operating losses and limited borrowing ability under the credit facility then in effect, we
discontinued payment of cash dividends on Common Stock for periods subsequent to January 1, 1999, until the Board of Directors determines
otherwise. As of December 31, 2002, we have not paid the regular quarterly dividend of $.8125 on the outstanding $3.25 Convertible
Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock Series 2 ("Series 2 Preferred") since June 15, 1999, resulting in approximately $7.1 million in total
accrued and unpaid dividends on the Series 2 Preferred. We also did not declare and pay the regular annual dividend of $12.00 on the Series
B Preferred since 1999, resulting in $.7 million in accrued and unpaid dividends on the Series B Preferred. In addition, we did not declare
and pay the 6% per annum cumulative dividend payable in arrears on the Series D preferred resulting in $.1 million in accrued and unpaid
dividends. We do not anticipate having funds available to pay dividends on our stock for the foreseeable future.

Excluding the operations of and the net proceeds from the sale of SEC and UteC as discussed in Note 4, the Company's net cash provided by
operating activities for 2002 was $22.3 million. The sale of the Chemical Business's packaged explosives business (SEC & UTeC) provided an
additional $5 million. Cash used in investing activities included $10 million for capital expenditures primarily in the Chemical Business.
Cash used in financing activities included a net reduction of long-term debt and the reduction of the Working Capital Revolver. As of
December 31, 2002, ClimaChem had cash and borrowing availability under the Working Capital Revolver of $7.9 million compared to $7.4 million
at December 31, 2001.

For the periods covered by this report, the Climate Control Business has consistently generated a positive cash flow and conversely the
Chemical Business has generated a negative cash flow.

The negative cash flow in the Chemical Business in 2002 is a result of disruptions caused by the storm damage, the losses due to the
revocation of SEC's license to produce its profitable high explosives at its Hallowell, Kansas facility and the operating losses in the
agricultural nitrogen business of the El Dorado, Arkansas and Cherokee, Alabama plants. Losses in the agricultural nitrogen business have
resulted from the low selling prices compared to the cost of the raw material feed stocks, natural gas and anhydrous ammonia. The feedstocks
of natural gas and ammonia have historically experienced significant price volatility. The profit problem has been due primarily to an
oversupply in the market of agricultural nitrogen products of the kind we produce and the inability in the past to pass through the natural
gas and ammonia cost increases when they occur. Currently, although its too early to predict with any certainty, it appears that the over
supply problem of nitrogen fertilizer has subsided to the point that the outlook for pricing of product in relation to the cost of raw
materials has improved. We cannot however, predict whether the current sales prices will go up or down as the agricultural season progresses
into April and May of 2003. Both natural gas and ammonia prices have risen significantly during early 2003. Approximately 45% of the
Chemical Business' sales volume of manufactured product is tied to sales contracts that allow these feed stock costs to pass through. The
balance of the sales volume moves as agricultural fertilizer into the Company's freight logical geographical
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markets at spot prices.

In early 2003, the agricultural fertilizer spot market prices have risen due to an improvement in the balance of supply and demand due
primarily to lesser amounts of imported products and the closing of certain of our competitors plants over the past two years. Additionally
during late 
February and early March 2003, many nitrogen fertilizer plants in the United States were shut down temporarily due to high gas and ammonia
prices creating a perceived tightness of supply for the spring 2003 season.

Although the higher selling prices are favorable, the higher costs of feedstock places pressure on the credit limits and the available
Working Capital. As a result, the Company is pursuing other sources of Working Capital to ensure adequate liquidity as discussed above. 

Management's plan for the Chemical Business anticipates that the industrial-grade products of El Dorado Chemical and Cherokee Nitrogen that
are sold pursuant to long-term cost-plus agreements will continue in 2003 at or about the same volume levels as in 2002. El Dorado and
Cherokee's 2003 production level for industrial-grade nitrogen products sold as fertilizers into the agricultural markets will approximate
the 2002 volume levels but the sales as expressed in dollars will be higher due to correspondingly higher unit sales prices. However, due to
the volatility of sales prices and the corresponding costs of feed stocks, anhydrous ammonia and natural gas, ultimate profitability is
difficult to predict. 

Historically the Climate Control Business has been very stable and has consistently managed to report steady earnings. As a result, the
Company has been able to satisfy the various financial loan covenants. The 2002 earnings were significantly better than for 2001. Included
in Climate Control's 2002 operating results are three start-up product lines and/or services that adversely affected the results. Although
we don't expect these new product lines to reach positive results in 2003, there is the expectation that the results will be made closer to
a breakeven. Management's plan for 2003 anticipates that the Climate Control Business will continue to operate at approximately the same
sales volume and profitability levels as in 2002.

The planned capital expenditures for 2003 are approximately $6.4 million, but such capital expenditures are dependent upon an adequate
amount of liquidity and/or obtaining acceptable funding. As discussed in Note 12, the Discharge Water issue is not yet finally determined
but is currently expected to require capital expenditures of approximately $3.6 million over the next 3 to 4 years provided the Discharge
Water permit is corrected, the City of El Dorado, Arkansas (the "City") builds its own discharge pipeline to a nearby river and we are
permitted to tie our pipeline into the City's pipeline. Management is continuing to review the design and configurations of treatment and
discharge facilities to address the permitting issues. Also as discussed in Note 12, there will be certain expenditures required to bring
the sulfuric acid plant's air emissions into acceptable limits. The design of additional emission controls at this plant is underway. At
this point, the capital expenditures to achieve the required emission level are undeterminable but management believes that such
expenditures when finally determined will be manageable within the capital expenditure budget for 2003 and/or 2004. 
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Although the volatility of the Chemical Business is such that the forecasted results can fluctuate significantly, ClimaChem's cash flow
forecasts indicate that there will be sufficient liquidity to meet their obligations as they come due.

4. Discontinued Operations 

In December 2002, Slurry Explosive Corporation ("SEC") and Universal Tech Corporation ("UTeC"), each an indirect, wholly owned subsidiary of
the Company (SEC and UTeC), collectively, the "Sellers" consummated the sale (the "Sale") of all of their operating assets to four wholly
owned subsidiaries of Energetic Systems Inc., LLC (collectively, the "Buyers"), pursuant to the terms of an Asset Purchase Agreement (the
"Purchase Agreement"). The assets sold by the Sellers comprised all of the explosives manufacturing and distribution business within our
Chemical Business. 

The purchase price ("Purchase Price") paid by the Buyers under the Purchase Agreement at the closing of the Sale was approximately $10.2
million, consisting of a base price of $7 million, plus approximately $2.8 million for inventory and accounts receivable and $.4 million of
assumed liabilities under an equipment lease. Of the proceeds from the Sale, (a) approximately $.3 million was placed in escrow, (b)
approximately $3.5 million was paid to a term lender, and (c) the balance of the proceeds was applied against ClimaChem's secured revolving
credit facility.

Assets and liabilities of discontinued operations as of December 31, 2001 were as follows:

 2001   
 (In Thousands)

Accounts receivable, net $ 3,244   
Inventories  2,166   
Supplies and prepaid items 30



    
   Total current assets $ 5,440   
Property, plant and equipment, net $ 3,397   
Other assets, net  173   
   Total noncurrent assets $ 3,570   
Accounts payable and accrued liabilities $ 1,320   
Current portion of long-term debt  82   
   Total current liabilities $ 1,402   
Long-term debt $ 9   
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On April 5, 2000, the Board of Directors approved a plan of disposal of our Automotive Products Business ("Automotive"). The sale of
Automotive was concluded on May 4, 2000, to Drive Line Technologies ("DLT"). We received notes for our net investment of approximately $8.7
million, and the buyer assumed substantially all of Automotive's liabilities.

The terms of the notes received in the sale called for no payments of principal for the first two years following the close. Interest was to
accrue at Wall Street Journal Prime plus 1.0% but was not to be paid until DLT's availability under its credit agreement reached a level of
$1 million. 

Due to the terms of the notes received by us in connection with the sale of Automotive and the possibility of non-collectibility of those
notes, we fully reserved the total amount of the notes at the time of sale. In May 2001, DLT agreed to allow its lenders to complete a
peaceful repossession of its collateral.

Following the sale of Automotive, we remained a guarantor on certain of Automotive's indebtedness. In the fourth quarter of 2000, we
performed on certain of the equipment note guarantees and in 2001, were required to fund our $1 million guaranty on DLT's revolving credit
agreement. We acquired certain of this debt from the original lender and in other situations, negotiated revised terms. We recognized our
obligations under the guarantees in 2000 in the amount of $4.3 million. We also recognized a loss in the 2000 statement of operations in the
amount of $2.6 million representing our estimate of ultimate loss, net of the collateral value, associated with guaranteed indebtedness of
Automotive. This loss, and that associated with the final adjustment for 2000 operations from the amount accrued as of December 31, 1999, is
included in the 2000 net loss from discontinued operations.

Operating results of the discontinued operations for the year ended December 31:

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Net sales $ 8,981  $ 21,688  $ 28,252 
Income (loss) from discontinued operations before gain 
 (loss) on disposal $ (5,051)

 
$ 1,227

  
$ 802

 
Gain (loss) on disposal  1,590   -   (2,576)

Net income (loss) from discontinued operations $ (3,461)  $ 1,227  $ (1,774)
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5. Inventories

Inventories at December 31, 2002 and 2001 consist of:

 Finished 
(or Purchased)

Goods
Work-in-Process Raw

Materials Total

 (In Thousands)

2002:            
   Chemical products $ 11,255 $ - $ 1,748 $ 13,003

   Climate Control products  4,376  1,752  6,935  13,063

   Machinery and industrial supplies  1,487  -  -  1,487

  17,118  1,752  8,683  27,553

   Less amount not expected to be
    realized within one year

 
577
  

- -
  

- -
  

577

 $ 16,541 $ 1,752 $ 8,683 $ 26,976

            
2001 total $ 18,793 $ 2,613 $ 8,326 $ 29,732

   Less amount not expected to be 
    realized within one year

 
831
  

- -
  

- -
  

831

 $ 17,962 $ 2,613 $ 8,326 $ 28,901

6. Property, Plant and Equipment 

Property, plant and equipment consists of:

 December 31,

 2002 2001

 (In Thousands)

Land and improvements $ 2,275 $ 3,000

Buildings and improvements  21,538  20,715

Machinery, equipment and automotive  122,477  115,512

Furniture, fixtures and store equipment  6,003  5,712

  152,293  144,939

Less accumulated depreciation 78,705 71,657



   
 $ 73,588 $ 73,282
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7. Long-Term Debt 

Long-term debt consists of the following:

 December 31,

 2002  2001

 (In Thousands)

Secured revolving credit facility - ClimaChem (A) $ 27,209 $ 36,271

Secured revolving credit facility - LSB (B)  710  1,342

Financing Agreement due 2005 (C)  31,700  -

Accrued interest on Financing Agreement (C)  14,656  -

10-3/4% Senior Unsecured Notes due 2007 (D)  18,300  70,607

Other, with interest at rates of 2% to 15%, most of which is secured by
 machinery, equipment and real estate (E)

 
20,786

  
23,400

  113,361  131,620

Less current portion of long-term debt  38,889  43,614

Long-term debt due after one year $ 74,472 $ 88,006

(A)  In April 2001, ClimaChem and its subsidiaries, ("the borrowers"), entered into a $50 million credit facility with a new lender (the
"Working Capital Revolver Loan") replacing the existing revolving credit facility. The Working Capital Revolver Loan provides for advances
based on specified percentages of eligible accounts receivable and inventories of ClimaChem and its subsidiaries and accrues interest at a
base rate (generally equivalent to the prime rate) plus 2% or LIBOR plus 4.5%. The effective rate at December 31, 2002 was 6.25%. Interest
is due monthly. The facility provides for up to $8.5 million of letters of credit. All letters of credit outstanding reduce availability
under the facility. Under the Working Capital Revolver Loan, the lender also requires the borrowers to pay a letter of credit fee equal to
2.75% per annum of the undrawn amount of all outstanding letters of credit, an unused line fee equal to .5% per annum for the excess amount
available under the facilit y not drawn and various other audit, appraisal and valuation charges. 

The Working Capital Revolver Loan matures in April 2005, but gives the lender the sole discretion to determine whether there has been any
material adverse change; as defined, in the financial condition of the borrowers or LSB Industries, Inc., as guarantor, prior to making
additional advances. The lender may, upon an event of default as defined, terminate the Working Capital Revolver Loan and make the balance
outstanding due and payable in full. The Working Capital Revolver Loan is secured by receivables, inventories and intangibles of all the
ClimaChem entities other than El Dorado Nitric Co. and its subsidiaries ("EDNC"). EDNC is neither a borrower nor guarantor of the Working
Capital Revolver Loan. In connection with the completion of the Financing Agreement as discussed in (C) below, ClimaChem and our
subsidiaries which are guarantors of ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver Loan entered into an amendment to the Working Capital Revolver
Loan pursuant to which we and certain of ClimaChem's subsidiaries pledged additional collateral to secure ClimaChem's obligations under the
Working Capital Revolver Loan. The additional collateral consisted of a second mortgage on the assets to which the lenders of the

F-27

LSB Industries, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (continued)

7. Long-Term Debt (continued)

Financing Agreement discussed in (C) below were granted a first lien. A prepayment penalty equal to 3% of the facility is due to the lender
should the borrowers elect to prepay the facility prior to April 2003. This penalty is reduced 1% per year through maturity.

The Working Capital Revolver Loan, as amended, required ClimaChem to maintain quarterly earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and
amortization (EBITDA) for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business on a trailing twelve-month basis, of $14 million and $10 million,
respectively, measured as of December 31, 2002. ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business's EBITDA for the twelve-month period ended
December 31, 2002 was in excess of the required amounts. The Working Capital Revolver Loan, as amended, requires ClimaChem to maintain
quarterly EBITDA, as defined, for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business on a trailing twelve-month basis of $12.3 million and $10
million, respectively, measured as of March 31, 2003, $13.4 million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of June 30, 2003, $13.5
million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of September 30, 2003, and $12.5 million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of
December 31, 2003 . For the fiscal quarters ending after December 31, 2 003, the EBITDA requirement shall be determined based on ClimaChem's
forecasted financial statements, however, if ClimaChem and the provider of the Working Capital Revolver Loan can not reach an agreement, the
EBITDA requirement shall not be less than $15 million. The Working Capital Revolver Loan also requires ClimaChem to achieve an annual fixed
charge coverage ratio of at least 1 to 1 and limits capital expenditures to $11.2 million annually. The Working Capital Revolver Loan
requires that ClimaChem's excess availability, as defined, equal an amount not less than $.5 million. It also requires ClimaChem's excess
availability, as defined, equal an amount not less than $1.5 million on the date of the periodic interest payments due on its 10-3/4% Senior
Unsecured Notes due 2007 (discussed in (D) below) and interest due on certain debt issued pursuant to a financing arrangement entered into
in May 2002 (discussed in (C) below). The Working Capital Revolver Loan also contains covenants that, among other thi ngs, limit the
borrowers' ability to: (i) incur additional indebtedness, (ii) incur liens, (iii) make restricted payments or loans to affiliates who are
not borrowers, or (iv) engage in mergers, consolidations or other forms of recapitalization, (v) dispose of assets, and (vi) repurchase
ClimaChem's 10-3/4% Senior Unsecured Notes. The Working Capital Revolver Loan also requires all collections on accounts receivable be made
through an account in the name of the lender or their agent.  Amounts available for additional borrowing under the Working Capital Revolver
Loan at December 31, 2002 were $5.8 million.

(B) Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., ("Summit"), one of our subsidiaries, that is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem, finances its
working capital requirement through borrowings under a credit facility ( the "Facility") with a different lender than ClimaChem's lender. In
March 2003, Summit entered into an amendment to the Facility which reduced the revolving line of credit to $600,000. The Facility terminates
on April 1, 2004. The Facility requires monthly payments of interest which accrue based on the lender's prime rate plus 7%.
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The effective rate at December 31, 2002 was 11.25%. Summit may terminate the Facility with proper notice without premium or penalty. We
guarantee the Facility.

(C) In May 2002, ClimaChem repurchased $52.3 million face value aggregate principal amount of its Senior Unsecured Notes. The purchase price
per $1,000 of aggregate principal amount of Senior Unsecured Notes was approximately $575, resulting in an aggregate purchase price of
approximately $30.1 million. In order to fund the repurchase of the Senior Unsecured Notes, ClimaChem entered into a Financing Agreement
with certain lenders (the "Lenders"). Each Lender is an affiliate of the other Lenders. Pursuant to the terms of the Financing Agreement,
the Lenders loaned $35 million to ClimaChem (collectively, the "Loans").  The Loans  mature on June 30, 2005, and bear  interest at  10 1/2%
per annum (cash interest), payable quarterly. Additional interest of 5 1/2% is payable either at maturity or upon prepayment. The Lenders
and affiliates of the Lenders owned the Senior Unsecured Notes which were repurchased by ClimaChem.

The proceeds of the Loans were used to fund the repurchase of the Senior Unsecured Notes by ClimaChem from the Lenders and certain



affiliates of the Lenders, to pay the closing costs, fees and expenses incurred in connection with the Loans of approximately $3.2 million
and to fund a cash collateral account of approximately $1.8 million. The cash collateral will be available to ClimaChem at the earlier of
(i) the date the Loans are paid in full or (ii) November 23, 2003 so long as no default or event of default is then continuing. Therefore
the $1.8 million is classified as restricted cash and is included in current assets at December 31, 2002. In connection with the closing of
the Loans, the Lenders entered into an Intercreditor Agreement with ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver Loan lender. The Financing
Agreement contains cross-default provisions to the Working Capital Revolver Loan agreement.

The Financing Agreement required ClimaChem to maintain quarterly EBITDA, as defined, for ClimaChem and its Climate Control Business on a
trailing twelve-month basis of $16 million and $10 million, respectively, measured as of December 31, 2002. The agreement provides that all
transaction costs deducted from operations in the second quarter of 2002, that are directly related to the transaction to repurchase the
Notes and enter into the Financing Agreement of approximately $3.2 million, are an add back to the second quarter 2002 EBITDA. ClimaChem and
its Climate Control Business's EBITDA, as defined, for the twelve-month period ended December 31, 2002 was in excess of the required
amounts. The Financing Agreement, as amended, requires ClimaChem to maintain quarterly EBITDA, as defined, for ClimaChem and its Climate
Control Business on a trailing twelve-month basis of the same amounts required under the Working Capital Revolver Loan as discussed in (A).
For quarters ending after December 31, 2003, the EBITDA requirement shall be determined based on ClimaChem's forecasted financial
statements, however, if ClimaChem and the Lenders can not reach an agreement, the EBITDA requirement shall not be less than $15 million. For
quarters ending after December 31, 2002, if ClimaChem fails to
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maintain EBITDA, as defined, on a trailing twelve-month basis of at least $12 million (a "Trigger Event"), then within 210 days of the end
of such quarter, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 33.3% ($10.6 million as of December 31, 2002) of then outstanding
principal of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest.  However, if ClimaChem maintains EBITDA on a trailing twelve-month basis
of at least $12 million as of the end of each of the two quarters immediately following the Trigger Event, then within 210 days of such
Trigger Event, ClimaChem shall pay the Lenders an amount equal to 10% ($3.2 million as of December 31, 2002) of then outstanding principal
of the Loans plus related cash and additional interest.

The Financing Agreement, as amended, also requires ClimaChem to achieve an annual fixed charge coverage ratio of at least 1 to 1 and limits
annual capital expenditures to $11.2 million measured quarterly on a trailing twelve-month basis. The Financing Agreement also contains
covenants that, among other things, limit ClimaChem's ability to: (i) incur additional indebtedness, (ii) incur liens, (iii) provide certain
guarantees (iv) engage in mergers, consolidations or other forms of recapitalization and (v) dispose of assets. The Lenders may, upon an
event of default as defined, terminate the Financing Agreement and demand the balance outstanding due and payable in full. The Financing
Agreement includes a prepayment fee equal to 2% of the principal amount paid should ClimaChem elect to prepay any principal amount prior to
May 24, 2003. This fee is reduced to 1% during the second twelve-month period and to .5% during the third twelve-month period.

The Loans are secured by (a) a first lien on (i) certain real property and equipment located at the El Dorado, Arkansas manufacturing
facility (excluding the DSN Plant and other exceptions) (the "EDC Plant") (ii) certain real property and equipment located at the Cherokee,
Alabama manufacturing facility (the "Cherokee Plant") owned by a subsidiary of the Company that is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem, (iii) a
cash collateral account of $1.8 million, and (b) a second lien on the assets upon which ClimaChem's Working Capital Revolver lender has a
first lien. The Loans are guaranteed by the Company and certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem.

As required by the Lenders, as a condition precedent to the completion of the Loans and the transactions contemplated by the Financing
Agreement, we granted to the Lenders warrants to purchase 595,585 shares of our common stock subject to certain anti-dilution adjustments.
The exercise price of the warrants is $0.10 per share and contains a provision for cashless exercise. The warrants have a 10-year exercise
period beginning on May 24, 2002. The warrants provide for certain demand registration rights and piggyback registration rights. The
estimated fair value of the warrants ($1,983,000) was accounted for as debt issuance costs. 

Based upon certain criteria, including but not limited to, unfavorable changes in ClimaChem's financial condition since the Senior Unsecured
Notes were originally sold and the high interest rates on the Loans, the transaction was accounted for as a debt restructuring.
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As a result, the gain on the transaction was limited to the difference between the carrying value of the Senior Unsecured Notes repurchased
and the principal of the Loans due 2005, plus the cumulative interest due and payable during the three year term thereof including such
additional interest due at maturity. Accordingly, the net gain recognizable in 2002 relating to this debt restructuring was limited to only
$.1 million and is included in other income in the accompanying consolidated statements of income for 2002.

Since the implied gain relating to this transaction was deferred, all of the future interest payments associated with the Loans has been
recognized in long-term debt. All future interest payments on the Loans will be charged against the debt balance presently accrued on the
balance sheet.

As discussed in Note 4 - Discontinued Operations, in December 2002, SEC and UTeC sold all of their operating assets. Approximately $3.5
million of the sales proceeds were used as a prepayment on the Loans. Due to this prepayment, ClimaChem will not incur the interest accrued
on the Loans prepaid and has thus recognized a gain on extinguishment of debt of $1.5 million which is included in the accompanying
consolidated statements of income for 2002.

At December 31, 2002, the carrying amount of long-term debt owed the Lenders is $46.4 million which includes $14.7 million interest due on
the Loans through maturity. Of this, interest of $3.4 million is included in current portion of long-term debt at December 31, 2002. 

(D)  In 1997, ClimaChem completed the sale of its 10-3/4% Senior Unsecured Notes due 2007 (the "Notes"). The Notes bear interest at an
annual rate of 10-3/4% payable semiannually in arrears on June 1 and December 1 of each year. The Notes are senior unsecured obligations of
ClimaChem and rank equal in right of payment to all existing and future senior unsecured indebtedness of ClimaChem and its subsidiaries. The
Notes are effectively subordinated to all existing and future secured indebtedness of ClimaChem.

Prior to the repurchase of the Notes as discussed in (C) above, ClimaChem and the trustee under the Indenture (as defined below), with the
consent of the holders of at least 66 2/3% of the aggregate principal amount of the outstanding Notes (the "Holders"), entered into a Fifth
Supplemental Indenture, dated May 24, 2002 (the "Supplement"), to the Indenture dated November 27, 1997, as amended (the "Indenture"), which
governs ClimaChem's Notes. The Supplement amends the Indenture by, among other things, (a) deleting most of the restrictive covenants, (b)
deleting the requirements upon a change of control of ClimaChem or sale of all or substantially all of the assets of ClimaChem, (c)
specifying ClimaChem's subsidiaries which are guarantors of the Notes and deleting the requirement that certain future subsidiaries of
ClimaChem be guarantors, (d) deleting certain events from the definition of "Event of Default," and (e) providing for conforming changes to
the Indenture and the
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promissory note executed by ClimaChem pursuant to the terms of the Indenture.

The Notes are subject to redemption at the option of ClimaChem, in whole or in part, at the redemption prices set forth in the Indenture,
plus accrued and unpaid interest thereon, plus liquidated damages, if any, to the applicable redemption date.

During 2001 and 2000, subsidiaries of the Company repurchased Notes having a face value of approximately $4.7 million and $29.7 million,
respectively, on the open market for approximately $2.1 million and $8.7 million and recognized gains, after writing off approximately $.1
million and $.9 million of loan origination costs, of approximately $2.6 million and $20.1 million, respectively.



ClimaChem owns substantially all of the companies comprising our Chemical and Climate Control Businesses. ClimaChem is a holding company
with no significant assets (other than the notes receivable from us), or operations other than its investments in its subsidiaries, and each
of its subsidiaries is wholly-owned, directly or indirectly, by ClimaChem. ClimaChem's payment obligations under the Notes are fully,
unconditionally and joint and severally guaranteed by all of the existing subsidiaries of ClimaChem, except for EDNC ("Non-Guarantor
Subsidiaries").

Set forth below is consolidating financial information of ClimaChem's Guarantor Subsidiaries, the Non-Guarantor Subsidiaries, which are not
guarantors of the Notes, and ClimaChem.
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 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Balance Sheet

As of December 31, 2002
(In thousands)

 
Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 Consolidated
Non-

Guarantor
Subsidiaries

 
ClimaChem, Inc.

(Parent)

 

Eliminations

 

Consolidated
Assets                    
Current assets:                    
  Cash $ 410  $ -  $ 950      $ 1,360 
  Restricted cash  -   -   1,838       1,838 
  Trade accounts receivable, net  29,515   3,166   39       32,720 
  Inventories  25,947   119   -       26,066 
  Supplies and prepaid items  4,007   24   1,309       5,340 
  Deferred income taxes  -   -   3,520  $ (520)   3,000 
     Total current assets  59,879   3,309   7,656   (520)   70,324 
Property, plant and equipment, net  66,321   2,017   61       68,399 
Due from LSB and affiliates  -   -   14,648       14,648 
Investment in and advances to
 affiliates

 
- -
   

- -
   

89,977
   

(89,977)
  

- -
 

Receivable from Parent  -   10,185   -   (10,185)   - 
Other assets, net:                    
   Deferred income taxes  -   -    2,101    (435)   1,666 
   Other  9,534   41    1,716        11,291 
 $ 135,734  $ 15,552  $ 116,159  $ (101,117)  $ 166,328 
Liabilities and Stockholders'
Equity                    
Current liabilities:                    
  Accounts payable $ 19,747  $ 2,736  $ 287      $ 22,770 
  Accrued liabilities  12,993   1,061   1,059       15,113 
  Due to LSB and affiliates, net - - 4,679 4,679

  Deferred income taxes 520 - - $ (520) -

  Current portion of long-term debt  2,190   353   29,490       32,033 
     Total current liabilities  35,450   4,150   35,515   (520)   74,595 
Long-term debt  4,984   1,559   65,782       72,325 
Deferred income taxes  435   -   -   (435)   - 
Due to LSB  -   -   3,183       3,183 
Other noncurrent liabilities  2,547   3,858   -       6,405 
Payable to Parent  42,681   -   -   (42,681)   - 
Stockholders' equity:                    
  Common stock  64   1   1   (65)   1 
  Capital in excess of par value  77,678   -   12,652   (77,678)   12,652 
  Accumulated other comprehensive
   loss

 
- -
   

(1,859)
  

- -
       

(1,859)
  Retained earnings (accumulated
   deficit)

 
(28,105)

  
7,843

   
(974)

  
20,262

   
(974)

Total stockholders' equity  49,637   5,985   11,679   (57,481)   9,820 
 $ 135,734  $ 15,552  $ 116,159  $ (101,117)  $ 166,328 
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Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 
Consolidated
Non-Guarantor
Subsidiaries

 
ClimaChem,

Inc.
(Parent)

 

Eliminations

 

Consolidated
Assets                    
Current assets:                    
  Cash $ 264  $ 16  $ 29      $ 309 
  Trade accounts receivable, net  36,047   2,837   24       38,908 
  Inventories  27,614   179   -       27,793 
  Supplies and prepaid items  5,141   29   814       5,984 
  Deferred income taxes  -   -   2,000       2,000 

Current assets of discontinued



  Current assets of discontinued
   operations  5,440               5,440 
     Total current assets  74,506   3,061   2,867       80,434 
Property, plant and equipment, net  64,850   1,785   90       66,725 
Due from LSB and affiliates  -   -   14,407       14,407 
Investment in and advances to
 affiliates

 
- -
   

- -
   

107,340
  

$ (107,340)
  

- -
 

Receivable from Parent  -   8,235   -   (8,235)   - 
Other assets, net  11,014   46   3,473   -   14,533 
Noncurrent assets of discontinued
 operations

 
3,570

               
3,570

 
 $ 153,940  $ 13,127  $ 128,177  $ (115,575)  $ 179,669 
Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity                    
Current liabilities:                    
  Accounts payable $ 19,697  $ 2,220  $ 526      $ 22,443 
  Accrued liabilities  11,446   1,449   1,164       14,059 
  Current liabilities of discontinued
   operations

 
1,402

               
1,402

 
  Due to LSB and affiliates  -   -   1,310       1,310 
  Deferred income taxes  550   -      $ (550)   - 
  Current portion of long-term debt  4,322   353   34,844       39,519 
     Total current liabilities  37,417   4,022   37,844   (550)   78,733 
Long-term debt  5,259   1,912   75,121       82,292 
Deferred income taxes  405   -   3,120   (405)   3,120 
Due to LSB  -   -   1,200       1,200 
Other non-current liabilities  2,203   3,378   -       5,581 
Payable to Parent  54,107   -   -   (54,107)   - 
Stockholders' equity:                    
  Common stock  64   1   1   (65)   1 
  Capital in excess of par value  79,217   -   12,652   (79,217)   12,652 
  Accumulated other comprehensive
   loss

 
- -
   

(2,149)
  

- -
       

(2,149)
  Retained earnings (accumulated 
   deficit)

 
(24,732)

  
5,963

   
(1,761)

  
18,769

   
(1,761)

Total stockholders' equity  54,549   3,815   10,892   (60,513)   8,743 
 $ 153,940  $ 13,127  $ 128,177  $ (115,575)  $ 179,669 

F-34

LSB Industries, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (continued)

7. Long-Term Debt (continued)

 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Statement of Operations

Year ended December 31, 2002
(In thousands)

 
Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 
Consolidated
Non-Guarantor
Subsidiaries

 
ClimaChem,

Inc. (Parent)

 

Eliminations

 

Consolidated
Net sales $ 244,737  $ 34,749          $ 279,486 
Cost of sales  205,516   31,142  $ 591  $ (5)   237,244 
Gross profit  39,221   3,607   (591)   5   42,242 
Selling, general and administrative 33,119   387   1,826   (7)   35,325 
Operating income (loss)  6,102   3,220   (2,417)   12   6,917 
Other income (expense):                    
  Interest and other income
   (expense), net

 
2,678

   
(79)

  
11,858

   
(10,882)

  
3,575

 
  Gain on extinguishment of debt  -   -   1,458       1,458 
  Provision for loss on firm
   sales and purchase commitments

 
(414)

  
- -
   

- -
       

(414)
  Interest expense  (10,744)   (59)   (6,908)   10,870   (6,841)

Income (loss) from continuing
 operations before benefit
 (provision) for income taxes

 
(2,378)

  
3,082

   
3,991

   
- -

   
4,695

 

Equity in losses of subsidiaries  -   -   (3,032)   3,032   - 
Benefit (provision) for income
taxes

 927   (1,202)   (172)       (447)

Loss from discontinued operations,
net

 
(3,461)

  
- -
           

(3,461)
Net income (loss) $ (4,912)  $ 1,880  $ 787  $ 3,032  $ 787 
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7. Long-Term Debt (continued)

 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Statement of Operations

Year ended December 31, 2001
(In thousands)

 
Combined

 
Consolidated

   



Guarantor
Subsidiaries

Non-Guarantor
Subsidiaries

ClimaChem,
Inc. (Parent) Eliminations Consolidated

                    
Net sales $ 271,988  $ 36,539          $ 308,527 
Cost of sales  228,757   33,018  $ 895  $ (4)   262,666 
Gross profit  43,231   3,521   (895)   4   45,861 
Selling, general and
administrative

 37,052   201   4,382   (7)   41,628 
Operating income (loss)  6,179   3,320   (5,277)   11   4,233 
Other income (expense):                    
  Interest and other income
   (expense), net

 
(19)

  
21
   

11,703
   

(10,451)
  

1,254
 

  Gain on sales of property and 
   equipment

 
2,898

   
- -
   

- -
       

2,898
 

  Gain on extinguishment of debt  -   -   2,631       2,631 
  Benefit from termination of firm
   sales and purchase commitments

 
2,688

   
- -
   

- -
       

2,688
 

  Interest expense  (11,778)   (108)   (10,856)   10,440   (12,302)

Income (loss) from continuing 
 operations before benefit 
 (provision) for income taxes

 
(32)

  
3,233

   
(1,799)

  
- -

   
1,402

 

Equity in earnings of subsidiaries  -   -   1,978   (1,978)   - 
Benefit (provision) for income
taxes

 (1,530)   (920)   1,330       (1,120)

Income from discontinued
operations,
 net

 
1,227

   
- -
   

- -
       

1,227
 

Net income (loss) $ (335)  $ 2,313  $ 1,509  $ (1,978)  $ 1,509 
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7. Long-Term Debt (continued)

 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Statement of Operations

Year ended December 31, 2000
(In thousands)

 Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 Non-
Guarantor
Subsidiary

 
ClimaChem,

Inc. (Parent)

 
Eliminations

 
Consolidated

                    
Net sales $ 220,151  $ 41,869          $ 262,020 
Cost of sales  180,919   38,345  $ 1,232       220,496 
Gross profit  39,232   3,524   (1,232)       41,524 
Selling, general and administrative  36,881   428   4,516       41,825 
Operating income (loss)  2,351   3,096   (5,748)       (301)

Other income (expense):                    
  Interest and other income   
   (expense), net

 
791
   

100
   

8,742
  

$ (7,940)
  

1,693
 

  Gain on extinguishment of debt  -   -   17,421       17,421 
  Provision for loss on firm sales
   and purchase commitments

 
(3,395)

  
- -
   

- -
       

(3,395)
  Interest expense  (11,470)   (17)   (9,665)   7,940   (13,212)

Income (loss) from continuing 
 operations before benefit 
 (provision) for income taxes

 
(11,723)

  
3,179

   
10,750

   
- -

   
2,206

 

Equity in losses of subsidiaries  -   -   (9,072)   9,072   - 
Benefit (provision) for income taxes (812)   (1,043)   1,570       (285)

Income from discontinued operations,
 net

 
1,327

   
- -
   

- -
       

1,327
 

Net income (loss) $ (11,208)  $ 2,136  $ 3,248  $ 9,072  $ 3,248 
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7. Long-Term Debt (continued)

 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Statement of Cash Flows

Year ended December 31, 2002
(In thousands)

 
Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 Consolidated
Non-

Guarantor
Subsidiaries

 
ClimaChem,

Inc. (Parent)

 

Eliminations

 

Consolidated

Cash flows provided (used) by
 continuing operating activities $ 18,767

  
$ 2,744

  
$ (1,697)

    
$ 19,814

 
Cash flows from investing 
 activities:

                   
  Capital expenditures  (9,511)   (456)   (8)       (9,975)

  Proceeds from sales of property
   and equipment

 
227
   

- -
   

1
       

228
 

  Restricted cash held in escrow  -   -   (1,838)       (1,838)

  Other assets  275   (1)   (15)       259 
Net cash used by investing
 activities  

(9,009)
  

(457)
  

(1,860)
      

(11,326)
Cash flows from financing



Cash flows from financing
 activities:                    
  Payments on long-term debt  (2,171)   (353)   (5,650)       (8,174)

  Proceeds from Financing Agreement
   net of fees

 
- -
   

- -
   

32,155
       

32,155
 

  Acquisition of 10 3/4 % Senior 
   Unsecured Notes

 
- -
   

- -
   

(30,065)
      

(30,065)
  Net change in revolving debt  (332)   -   (8,730)       (9,062)

  Net change in due to/from LSB and 
   affiliates

 
- -
   

- -
  

3,162
       

3,162
 

  Advances to/from affiliates  (11,656)   (1,950)   13,606       - 
Net cash provided (used) by 
 financing activities  

(14,159)
  

(2,303)
  

4,478
       

(11,984)
Net cash provided by discontinued
 operations

 
4,547

   
- -
   

- -
       

4,547
 

Net increase (decrease) in cash and
 cash equivalents from all 
 activities

 
146

   
(16)

  
921

       
1,051

 

Cash and cash equivalents at the
 beginning of year

 
264
   

16
   

29
       

309
 

Cash and cash equivalents at the
 end of year $ 410

  
$ - -

  
$ 950

      
$ 1,360
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 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Statement of Cash Flows

Year ended December 31, 2001
(In thousands)

 
Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 Consolidated
Non-

Guarantor
Subsidiaries

 
ClimaChem,

Inc. (Parent)

 

Eliminations

 

Consolidated
Cash flows provided (used) by
 continuing operating activities $ (2,174)

 
$ 154

  
$ 821

     
$ (1,199)

Cash flows from investing
activities:

                   
  Capital expenditures  (4,739)   (697)   (40)       (5,476)

  Proceeds from sales of property 
   and equipment

 
3,677

   
- -
   

- -
       

3,677
 

  Other assets  249   6   (1,680)       (1,425)

Net cash used by investing
activities  (813)   (691)   (1,720)       (3,224)

Cash flows from financing
activities:

                   
  Payments on long-term debt  (3,915)   (235)   -       (4,150)

  Long-term and other borrowing, net
   of origination fee

 
- -
   

950
   

- -
       

950
 

  Acquisition of 10 3/4 % Senior 
   Unsecured Notes

 
- -
   

- -
   

(21)
      

(21)
  Net change in revolving debt  (30,046)   (170)   34,746       4,530 
  Net change in due to/from LSB and 
   affiliates

 
- -
   

- -
   

1,440
       

1,440
 

  Advances to/from affiliates  35,285   -   (35,285)       - 
Net cash provided by financing
 activities  

1,324
   

545
   

880
       

2,749
 

Net cash used by discontinued
 operations

 
(855)

  
- -
   

- -
       

(855)
Net increase (decrease) in cash and
 cash equivalents from all
activities

 
(2,518)

  
8
   

(19)
      

(2,529)

Cash and cash equivalents at the 
 beginning of year

 
2,782

   
8
   

48
       

2,838
 

Cash and cash equivalents at the
 end of year $ 264

  
$ 16

  
$ 29

      
$ 309
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 ClimaChem, Inc.
Condensed Consolidating Statement of Cash Flows

Year ended December 31, 2000
(In thousands)

 Combined
Guarantor

Subsidiaries

 Non-
Guarantor
Subsidiary

 
ClimaChem,

Inc. (Parent)

 
Eliminations

 
Consolidated

Cash flows provided (used) by
 continuing operating activities $ (2,642)

 
$ 4,830

  
$ (184)

     
$ 2,004

 
Cash flows from investing 
 activities:

                   
  Capital expenditures  (5,531)   (780)   (83)       (6,394)

  Purchase of Senior Notes of
   parent

 
- -
   

(5,688)
  

- -
  

$ 5,688
   

- -
 

  Other assets  1,495   (777)   (49)       669 
Net cash used by investing
 activities  

(4,036)
  

(7,245)
  

(132)
  

5,688
   

(5,725)
Cash flows from financing
 activities:

                   
  Payments on long-term debt  (3,671)   -   -       (3,671)

  Long-term and other borrowings,
   net of origination fee

 
3,500

   
1,550

   
- -
       

5,050
 

  Acquisition of 10 3/4% Senior
   Unsecured Notes

 
- -
   

- -
   

(1,314)
  

(5,688)
  

(7,002)
Net change in revolving debt 7 408 170 87 7 665



  Net change in revolving debt  7,408   170   87       7,665 
  Net change in due to/from LSB
   affiliates

 
- -
   

- -
   

437
       

437
 

Net cash provided (used) by
 financing activities  

7,237
   

1,720
   

(790)
  

(5,688)
  

2,479
 

Net cash provided by discontinued
 operations

 
1,425

   
- -
   

- -
       

1,425
 

Net increase (decrease) in cash
 and cash equivalents from all
 activities

 
1,984

   
(695)

  
(1,106)

  
- -

   
183

 

Cash and cash equivalents at the
 beginning of year

 
798
   

703
   

1,154
   

- -
   

2,655
 

Cash and cash equivalents at the 
 end of year $ 2,782

  
$ 8

  
$ 48

  
$ - -

  
$ 2,838

 

(E) Includes a $.2 million note payable ($.4 million at December 31, 2001), to an unconsolidated related party. The note is unsecured, bears
interest at 10.75% per annum payable monthly, and is due upon demand.

Maturities (in thousands) of long-term debt for each of the five years after December 31, 2002 are: 2003--$38,889 (including $27,209 due in
2005 unless the lender demands earlier payment); 2004--$6,568; 2005--$41,331; 2006--$1,208; 2007--$19,522 and thereafter--$5,843.
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8. Income Taxes 

The tax effects of each type of temporary difference and carry forward that are used in computing deferred tax assets and liabilities and
the valuation allowance related to deferred tax assets at December 31, 2002 and 2001 are as follows:

 December 31,

 2002  2001

 (In Thousands)

Deferred tax assets      
Amounts not deductible for tax purposes:      
  Allowance for doubtful accounts $ 2,132 $ 2,255

  Asset impairment  5,948  6,461

  Accrued liabilities  1,190  1,118

  Other  1,840  1,207

Excess of tax gain over book gain resulting from debt refinancing  8,894   
Capitalization of certain costs as inventory for tax purposes  1,213  1,236

Net operating loss carry forwards  15,780  25,861

Investment tax and alternative minimum tax credit carry forwards  793  793

Total deferred tax assets  37,790  38,931

  Less valuation allowance on deferred tax assets  28,632  28,240

Net deferred tax assets $ 9,158 $ 10,691

      
Deferred tax liabilities      
Accelerated depreciation used for tax purposes $ 7,019 $ 8,552

Inventory basis difference resulting from a business combination  2,139  2,139

Total deferred tax liabilities $ 9,158 $ 10,691

We are able to realize deferred tax assets up to an amount equal to the future reversals of existing taxable temporary differences. The
taxable temporary differences will turn around in the loss carry forward period as the differences are depreciated or amortized. Other
differences will turn around as the assets are disposed of in the normal course of business.
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The differences between the amount of the provision for income taxes (consisting solely of current state taxes) and the amount which would
result from the application of the federal statutory rate to "Income (loss) from continuing operations before provision for income taxes and
cumulative effect of accounting change" for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2002 are detailed below:

 Year Ended December 31,

 2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Provision for income taxes at federal statutory rate $ 944  $ 2,604  $ 2,819 
Changes in the valuation allowance related to deferred tax
 assets, net of rate differential

 
392
   

(3,272)
  

(12,049)
Effect of discontinued operations, and other on  valuation
 allowance

 
(1,332)

  
765

  
9,040

 
State income taxes, net of federal benefit  35   110   85 
Permanent differences  17   (97)   190 
Provision for income taxes $ 56  $ 110  $ 85 

At December 31, 2002, we have regular-tax net operating loss ("NOL") carry forwards of approximately $40 million ($16.3 million alternative
minimum tax NOLs). 

9. Redeemable Preferred Stock 

Each share of noncumulative redeemable preferred stock, $100 par value, is convertible into 40 shares of our common stock at any time at the
option of the holder; entitles the holder to one vote; and is redeemable at par. The redeemable preferred stock provides for a noncumulative
annual dividend of 10%, payable when and as declared.

10. Stockholders' Equity (Deficit) 



Qualified Stock Option Plans 

We have a 1981 Incentive Stock Option Plan (1,350,000 shares), a 1986 Incentive Stock Option Plan (1,500,000 shares), a 1993 Stock Option
and Incentive Plan (850,000 shares) and a 1998 Stock Option Plan (1,000,000 shares). Under these plans, we are authorized to grant options
to purchase up to 4,700,000 shares of our common stock to our key employees. The 1981 and 1986 Incentive Stock Option Plans have expired
and, accordingly, no additional options may be granted from these plans. Options granted prior to the expiration of these plans continue to
remain valid thereafter in accordance with their terms. At December 31, 2002, there are 10,000 options outstanding related to these two
plans. At December 31, 2002, there are 492,000 options outstanding related to the 1993 Stock Option and Incentive Plan and 922,600 options
outstanding relating to the 1998 Stock Option Plan which continue to be effective. These options become exercisable 20% after one year from
date of grant, 40% after two years, 70% after three years,
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100% after four years and lapse at the end of ten years. The exercise price of options granted under this plan were equal to the market
value of our common stock at the date of grant. For participants who own 10% or more of our common stock at the date of grant, the option
price is 110% of the market value at the date of grant and the options lapse after five years from the date of grant.

Activity in our qualified stock option plans during each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2002 is as follows:

 2002  2001  2000

 

Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise
Price Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise
Price Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise
Price

Outstanding at beginning of year 1,655,800 $ 2.39 1,740,500 $ 2.69 1,985,500 $2.73

Granted -  - 232,500  2.75 -  -

Exercised (90,300)  2.84 (20,400)  1.19 -  -

Canceled, forfeited or expired (140,900)  2.65 (296,800)  4.51 (245,000)  3.02

Outstanding at end of year 1,424,600 $ 2.34 1,655,800 $ 2.39 1,740,500 $2.69

Exercisable at end of year 1,015,900 $ 2.54 879,100 $ 2.98 1,010,100 $3.71

Weighted average fair value of
options granted during year    N/A

   $ 2.40
    NA

Outstanding options to acquire 1,414,600 shares of stock at December 31, 2002 had exercise prices ranging from $1.25 to $4.88 per share
(1,005,900 of which are exercisable at a weighted average price of $2.47 per share) and had a weighted average exercise price of $2.29 and
remaining contractual life of 5.1 years. The balance of options outstanding at December 31, 2002 had an exercise price of $9.00 per share
(all of which are exercisable at a weighted average exercise price of $9.00 per share) and had a remaining contractual life of .25 years.

Non-Qualified Stock Option Plans 

Our Board of Directors approved the grants of non-qualified stock options to our outside directors, our President and certain key employees,
as detailed below. The option prices are generally based on the market value of our common stock at the dates of grants.

These options have vesting terms and lives specific to each grant but generally vest over 48 months and expire five or ten years from the
grant date. We have a 1993 Non-employee Director Stock Option Plan (the "Outside Director Plan"). The Outside Director Plan authorizes the
grant of non-qualified stock options to each member of our Board of Directors who is not an officer or employee of the Company or its
subsidiaries. The maximum number of shares of our
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common stock that may be issued under the Outside Director Plan is 150,000 shares (subject to adjustment as provided in the Outside Director
Plan).

We have agreed to automatically grant to each outside director an option to acquire 5,000 shares of our common stock on April 30 following
the end of each year in which we realize net income of $9.2 million or more for such year. The exercise price for an option granted under
this plan is the fair market value of the shares of common stock at the time the option is granted. Each option granted under this plan to
the extent not exercised terminates upon the earlier of the termination as a member of our Board of Directors or the fifth anniversary of
the date such option was granted. During 2002, 2001 and 2000, there were no options granted under this plan.

In 2000, the Board of Directors granted 185,000 to a former employee of the Company to replace the options this individual held prior to
leaving the Company. These options were fully vested at the date of grant and 100,000 of these options expire nine years from the date of
grant and 85,000 expire seven years from the date of grant. We recognized compensation expense of $137,000 in 2000 related to the grant of
these shares. In 2001, the Board of Directors granted 102,500 stock options to an employee that vest over 48 months and have contractual
lives of ten years. In 2002, the Board of Directors granted 50,000 stock options that vest over 48 months and have contractual lives of ten
years as well as 115,000 stock options principally to former employees of the Company to replace the options these individuals held prior to
leaving the Company (a portion of the 165,000 stock options granted had exercise prices that exceeded the last average bid and asked price
of our common stock at the date of the grant). The options to former employees were fully vested at the date of grant and expire between one
and nine years from the date of grant. We recognized compensation expense of $48,000 in 2002 related to the grant of these shares.

Activity in our non-qualified stock option plans during each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2002 is as follows:

 2002  2001  2000

 

Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise
Price Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise
Price Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise
Price

Outstanding at beginning of year 1,208,000  $ 2.32 1,175,500  $ 2.46  1,103,500 $ 2.36

Granted 165,000   2.82 102,500   2.73  185,000  2.82

Exercised -   - (15,000)   1.25  -  -

Surrendered, forfeited, or
expired

(25,000)   4.19 (55,000)   6.37  (113,000)  2.06

Outstanding at end of year 1,348,000  $ 2.35 1,208,000  $ 2.32  1,175,500 $ 2.46

Exercisable at end of year 995,050  $ 2.34 694,400  $ 2.47  617,900 $ 2.90

Weighted average fair value of 
 options granted during year   $ 1.87

    $ 2.44
    $ ..64
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Outstanding options to acquire 1,339,000 shares of stock at December 31, 2002 had exercise prices ranging from $1.25 to $4.54 per share
(986,050 of which are exercisable at a weighted average price of $2.29 per share) and had a weighted average exercise price of $2.32 and
remaining contractual life of 5.78 years. The balance of options outstanding at December 31, 2002 had exercise prices of $5.36 and $9.00 per
share (all of which are exercisable) at a weighted average exercise price of $6.98 per share, and had a remaining contractual life of 2.7
years.

Preferred Share Purchase Rights 

In January 1999, our Board of Directors approved the renewal (the "Renewed Rights Plan") of our existing Preferred Share Purchase Rights
Plan ("Existing Rights Plan") and declared a dividend distribution of one Renewed Preferred Share Purchase Right (the "Renewed Preferred
Right") for each outstanding share of our common stock outstanding upon the Existing Rights Plan's expiration date. The Renewed Preferred
Rights are designed to ensure that all of our stockholders receive fair and equal treatment in the event of a proposed takeover or abusive
tender offer.

The Renewed Preferred Rights are generally exercisable when a person or group, other than our Chairman and his affiliates, acquire
beneficial ownership of 20% or more of our common stock (such a person or group will be referred to as the "Acquirer"). Each Renewed
Preferred Right (excluding Renewed Preferred Rights owned by the Acquirer) entitles stockholders to buy one one-hundredth (1/100) of a share
of a new series of participating preferred stock at an exercise price of $20. Following the acquisition by the Acquirer of beneficial
ownership of 20% or more of our common stock, and prior to the acquisition of 50% or more of our common stock by the Acquirer, our Board of
Directors may exchange all or a portion of the Renewed Preferred Rights (other than Renewed Preferred Rights owned by the Acquirer) for our
common stock at the rate of one share of common stock per Renewed Preferred Right. Following acquisition by the Acquirer of 20% or more of
our common stock, each Renewed Preferred Right (other than the R enewed Preferred Rights owned by the Acquirer) will entitle its holder to
purchase a number of our common shares having a market value of two times the Renewed Preferred Right's exercise price in lieu of the new
preferred stock.

If we are acquired, each Renewed Preferred Right (other than the Renewed Preferred Rights owned by the Acquirer) will entitle its holder to
purchase a number of the Acquirer's common shares having a market value at the time of two times the Renewed Preferred Right's exercise
price.

Prior to the acquisition by the Acquirer of beneficial ownership of 20% or more of our stock, our Board of Directors may redeem the Renewed
Preferred Rights for $.01 per Renewed Preferred Right.

F-45

LSB Industries, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (continued)

10. Stockholders' Equity (Deficit) (continued)

In May 2002, the Company issued warrants to purchase 595,585 shares of our common stock for $.10 per share (see Note 7).

In March 2003, the Company sold for $1,570,500 in cash 450,000 shares of common stock held in treasury and a warrant (exercisable at $3.49
per share until March 2008) to purchase 112,500 shares of common stock. The proceeds were used to reduce debt.

11. Non-Redeemable Preferred Stock 

The 20,000 shares of Series B cumulative, convertible preferred stock, $100 par value, are convertible, in whole or in part, into 666,666
shares of our common stock (33.3333 shares of common stock for each share of preferred stock) at any time at the option of the holder and
entitles the holder to one vote per share. The Series B preferred stock provides for annual cumulative dividends of 12% from date of issue,
payable when and as declared. At December 31, 2002, $.7 million of dividends ($36.00 per share) on the Series B preferred stock were in
arrears.

The Class C preferred stock, designated as a $3.25 convertible exchangeable Class C preferred stock, Series 2, has no par value ("Series 2
Preferred"). The Series 2 Preferred has a liquidation preference of $50.00 per share plus accrued and unpaid dividends and is convertible at
the option of the holder at any time, unless previously redeemed, into our common stock at an initial conversion price of $11.55 per share
(equivalent to a conversion rate of approximately 4.3 shares of common stock for each share of Series 2 Preferred), subject to adjustment
under certain conditions. Upon the mailing of notice of certain corporate actions, holders will have special conversion rights for a 45-day
period.

The Series 2 Preferred is redeemable at our option, in whole or in part, at prices decreasing annually to $50.00 per share on or after June
15, 2003, plus accrued and unpaid dividends to the redemption date. The redemption price at December 31, 2002 was $50.33 per share.
Dividends on the Series 2 Preferred are cumulative and are payable quarterly in arrears. At December 31, 2002, $7.1 million of dividends
($11.375 per share) on the Series 2 Preferred were in arrears.

The Series 2 Preferred also is exchangeable in whole, but not in part, at our option on any dividend payment date for our 6.50% Convertible
Subordinated Debentures due 2018 (the "Debentures") at the rate of $50.00 principal amount of Debentures for each share of Series 2
Preferred. Interest on the Debentures, if issued, will be payable semiannually in arrears. The Debentures will, if issued, contain
conversion and optional redemption provisions similar to those of the Series 2 Preferred and will be subject to a mandatory annual sinking
fund redemption of five percent of the amount of Debentures initially issued, commencing June 15, 2003 (or the June 15 following their
issuance, if later). 

The 1,000,000 shares of Class C preferred stock, designated as Series D 6% cumulative, convertible Class C preferred stock ("Series D
Preferred"), have no par value and are convertible, in whole or in part, into 250,000 shares of our common stock (1 share of common stock
for 4 shares of preferred stock) at any time at the option of the holder. Dividends on the
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Series D Preferred are cumulative and payable annually in arrears at the rate of 6% per annum of the liquidation preference of $1.00 per
share but will be paid only after accrued and unpaid dividends are paid on the Series 2 Preferred. At December 31, 2002, $.1 million of
dividends ($.06 per share) on the Series D Preferred were in arrears. Each holder of the Series D Preferred shall be entitled to .875 votes
per share.

At December 31, 2002, we are authorized to issue an additional 3,200 shares of $100 par value preferred stock and an additional 3,371,450
shares of no par value preferred stock. Upon issuance, our Board of Directors will determine the specific terms and conditions of such
preferred stock.

As of December 31, 2002, we have reserved approximately 3.6 million shares of common stock issuable upon conversion of preferred stock.

12. Commitments and Contingencies 

Operating Leases 

We and our subsidiaries lease certain property, plant and equipment under non-cancelable operating leases. Future minimum payments on
operating leases, including the Nitric Acid Plant and Purchase Commitment discussed below with initial or remaining terms of one year or
more at December 31, 2002 are as follows:

 (In Thousands)  
 2003  $ 11,574 
 2004   16,040 



 2005   4,622 
 2006   10,094 

2007 10,901

 Thereafter   22,992 
   $ 76,223 

Rent expense under all operating lease agreements, including month-to-month leases, was $14,122,000 in 2002, $15,770,000 in 2001 and
$12,353,000 in 2000. Renewal options are available under certain of the lease agreements for various periods at approximately the existing
annual rental amounts. Rent expense paid to related parties was $38,000 in 2002 and $45,000 in 2001 and 2000.

Nitric Acid Plant 

Our wholly owned subsidiary, El Dorado Nitric Co. and its subsidiaries ("EDNC"), operates a nitric acid plant (the "Baytown Plant") at
Bayer's Baytown, Texas chemical facility in accordance with a series of agreements with Bayer Corporation ("Bayer") (collectively, the
"Bayer Agreement"). Under the terms of the Bayer Agreement, EDNC is leasing the Baytown Plant pursuant to a leveraged lease from an
unrelated third party with an initial lease term of ten
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years. The schedule of future minimum payments on operating leases above includes $7,666,000 in 2003, $13,001,000 in 2004, $2,250,000 in
2005, $8,175,000 in 2006, $9,227,000 in 2007, and $16,055,000 after 2007 related to lease payments on the Baytown Plant. Upon expiration of
the initial ten-year term, the Bayer Agreement may be renewed for up to six renewal terms of five years each; however, prior to each renewal
period, either party to the Bayer Agreement may opt against renewal. The Company and its subsidiaries have not provided a residual value
guarantee on the value of the equipment related to the leveraged lease and have given Bayer a right of first refusal on the fixed-price
purchase option in 2009. EDNC's ability to perform on its lease commitments is contingent upon Bayer's performance under the Bayer
Agreement. One of our subsidiaries has guaranteed the performance of EDNC's obligations under the Bayer Agreement.

Purchase and Sales Commitments 

In December 2002, one of our subsidiaries, El Dorado Chemical Company ("EDC") reached an agreement with its supplier of anhydrous ammonia
whereby the former long-term purchase commitment was terminated effective October 31, 2002. Under a new agreement effective November 1,
2002, EDC will purchase 100% of its requirements of purchased ammonia using a market price-based formula plus transportation to the
manufacturing facility in El Dorado, Arkansas through December 31, 2004.

Our subsidiaries also enter into agreements with suppliers of raw materials which require them to provide finished goods in exchange
therefore. They did not have a significant commitment to provide finished goods with their suppliers under these exchange agreements at
December 31, 2002.

In 1995, one of our subsidiaries entered into a product supply agreement with a third party whereby the subsidiary is required to make
monthly facility fee and other payments which aggregate $79,000. In return for this payment, the subsidiary is entitled to certain
quantities of compressed oxygen produced by the third party. Except in circumstances as defined by the agreement, the monthly payment is
payable regardless of the quantity of compressed oxygen used by the subsidiary. The term of this agreement, which has been included in the
above minimum operating lease commitments, is for a term of 15 years; however, the subsidiary can currently terminate the agreement without
cause at a cost of approximately $4.5 million. Based on the subsidiary's estimate of compressed oxygen demands of the plant, the cost of the
oxygen under this agreement is expected to be favorable compared to floating market prices. Purchases under this agreement aggregated
$947,000, $959,000, and $933,000 in 2002, 2001, and 2000, respecti vely. 

At December 31, 2002, we also have standby letters of credit outstanding of $1.4 million of which $1 million relates to our Climate Control
Business. 

Effective October 1, 2001, our subsidiary, Cherokee Nitrogen Company ("CNC") entered into a long term 83% ammonium nitrate solution supply
agreement with a third party ("Solution Agreement"). Under the Solution Agreement, CNC will supply to the third party its
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requirements of 83% ammonium nitrate solution from CNC's Cherokee, Alabama manufacturing plant for a term of no less than five (5) years on
a cost-plus basis.

On November 1, 2001, EDC entered into a long-term cost-plus industrial grade ammonium nitrate supply agreement ("Supply Agreement") with a
third party. Under the Supply Agreement, EDC will supply from it's El Dorado, Arkansas plant approximately 200,000 tons of industrial grade
ammonium nitrate per year, which is approximately 90% of the plant's manufacturing capacity for that product, for a term of no less than
five (5) years.

Guarantees

In the normal course of business, the Company and its subsidiaries enter into certain types of guarantees which are subject to the
disclosure requirements of FIN 45, Guarantor's Accounting and Disclosure requirements for Guarantees, Including Indirect Guarantees of
Indebtedness of Others. These guarantees are summarized below.

EDC purchases certain products relating to its agricultural business from a certain supplier. In January of 2001, a guarantee was issued by
ClimaChem which guarantees payment of these purchases up to $1.5 million if EDC should fail to pay. This guarantee remains in effect until
the sixth day after the date on which the supplier receives a written notice from the ClimaChem revoking this guarantee. No amounts were
owed this supplier by EDC at December 31, 2002. No amounts have been recorded by the Company in conjunction with this guarantee.

EDC purchases certain products relating to its agricultural business from another supplier. In March of 2002, a guarantee was issued by
ClimaChem which guarantees payment of these purchases if EDC should fail to pay. The guarantee remains in effect so long as purchases are
being made from this supplier by EDC. No amounts were owed this supplier by EDC at December 31, 2002. No amounts have been recorded by the
Company in conjunction with this guarantee.

Cherokee Nitrogen ("Cherokee"), a division of EDC, purchases natural gas from a certain supplier. In October of 2000, a guarantee was issued
by ClimaChem which guarantees payment of these purchases if Cherokee should fail to pay. The guarantee remains in effect until revoked by
ClimaChem, on not less than a thirty day notice. Cherokee owed this supplier $.3 million at December 31, 2002. No amounts have been recorded
by the Company in conjunction with this guarantee.

EDNC buys various supplies and services from Bayer and has various performance obligations under the terms of the agreements between the
parties. In May of 1999, a guarantee was issued by EDC which guarantees fulfillment of these performance provisions, including certain
payment obligations. EDC also guarantees the lease payments of the Baytown Plant as discussed under Nitric Acid Plant in this Note 12. The
guarantee remains in effect until termination of the
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agreements between the parties. No amounts have been recorded by the Company in conjunction with this guarantee. 

Legal Matters 

Following is a summary of certain legal actions involving the Company: 

Our operations are subject to numerous environmental laws ("Environmental Laws") and to other federal, state and local laws regarding health
and safety matters ("Health Laws"). In particular, the manufacture and distribution of chemical products are activities which entail
environmental risks and impose obligations under the Environmental Laws and the Health Laws, many of which provide for substantial fines and
criminal sanctions for violations. There can be no assurance that material costs or liabilities will not be incurred by us in complying with
such laws or in paying fines or penalties for violation of such laws. The Environmental Laws and Health Laws and enforcement policies
thereunder relating to our Chemical Business have in the past resulted, and could in the future result, in penalties, cleanup costs, or
other liabilities relating to the handling, manufacture, use, emission, discharge or disposal of pollutants or other substances at or from
our facilities or the use or disposal of certain of its ch emical products. Significant expenditures have been incurred by our Chemical
Business at the El Dorado, Arkansas plant (the "El Dorado Facility") and the Hallowell, Kansas facility ("Hallowell Facility") in order to
comply with the Environmental Laws and Health Laws. Our Chemical Business could be required to make significant additional site or
operational modifications at these or other facilities involving substantial expenditures. In addition, if we should decide to no longer
operate the El Dorado Facility and if such facility is retired, we may be required to continue to operate discharge water equipment, the
cost and timing of which is unknown.

Discharge Water Permit for El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

Our Chemical Business' El Dorado Facility generates process water discharge consisting of cooling tower and boiler blowdown streams, contact
storm water (rainfall inside the plant area which picks up contaminants), and miscellaneous spills and leaks from process equipment. This
process water has historically been collected and transported to a small pond for pH adjustment and then to a large pond for biological
oxidation. Primary contaminants are ammonia, and nitrate and sulfate compounds.

The process water discharge and storm water run off ("Discharge Water") are governed by a State permit renewed every five (5) years. The
current permit expired in 1995, and the State was preparing to issue the facility a new permit in early 1997, which included much more
stringent limits which the current treatment system could not meet. Negotiations were held with the Director of the State agency in March,
1997, and he agreed to a formal Consent Administrative Order ("CAO") in September, 1998, which CAO contained certain deadlines for the
completion of activities at the El Dorado Chemical Company ("EDC") plant site pending issuance of a new permit. The Arkansas Department of
Environmental Quality ("ADEQ") did not timely issue the
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permit and agreed to extend the CAO deadlines. In June 2002 a formal amendment to the CAO, executed by ADEQ and EDC, became effective, which
extended the compliance date until three (3) years after the effective date of the renewal permit. The renewal permit has now been issued by
the ADEQ, and it includes new, more restrictive permit limits which, based on current information, EDC does not believe it would be able to
comply with. However, counsel has advised us that he does not believe that the permit as issued applies, or correctly applies, the
applicable effluent guidelines for fertilizer facilities, resulting in permit effluent restrictions which are far more restrictive than
required by the guidelines and which would not be feasible for EDC to achieve. EDC also believes that the permit, as issued, contains other
material obligations which would not be feasible for EDC to implement. EDC has appealed the permit to the Arkansas Pollution Control &
Ecology Commission ("Commission") and the perm it will not become effective until the appeal to the Commission is resolved. EDC and ADEQ
have agreed to suspend the appeal proceedings temporarily and to attempt to negotiate mutually acceptable revisions to the permit. At the
request of EDC, ADEQ has assigned a more experienced engineer to the project to facilitate the negotiations. These negotiations have
resulted in an agreement in principal between the ADEQ permit engineer and EDC which provides for the application of the effluent guidelines
in a manner that is acceptable to EDC. We believe these negotiations will result in a permit that will provide EDC appropriate credits for
storm water. At this time it is not possible to predict the limits that will be included in the new permit, or what type of treatment will
be required to comply with the new permit limits. However, based on estimates and calculations made by EDC's engineering consultant, we
believe that, based on the current status of negotiations, the new permit will require additional expenditures, estimated to be
approximately $3.6 million, which will be expended over a period of three to four years. If EDC is unable to obtain appropriate
modifications to the permit, either through negotiations, appeal to the Commission, or through court proceedings, based on our current
liquidity and information currently available to us, we do not believe that EDC will be able to comply with the terms of the permit or have
the necessary liquidity to make all of the capital improvements required to comply with the permit's terms. An inability to obtain
satisfactory modifications to the permit could result in EDC having either to substantially reduce the operations of the El Dorado Facility
or to sell the El Dorado Facility, either of which could have a material adverse effect on its financial condition and may result in the
recognition of impairment of certain long-lived assets and may result in an event of default in other material contracts. For 2002, EDC's
net sales from the El Dorado Facility were approximately $84.4 million. For the calendar years 2001 and 2000, EDC's net sales from the El
Dorado Facility were approximately $104.9 million and $94.4 million, respectively.

The CAO recognizes the presence of ammonium nitrate contamination in the shallow groundwater, and requires EDC to undertake onsite
bioremediation. The bioremediation has not proven to be effective, and EDC is currently undertaking a comprehensive evaluation of the
shallow groundwater trends in contamination reduction and movement. The final remedy for shallow groundwater contamination will be selected
in the future. There are no known users of
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this shallow groundwater in the area, and preliminary risk assessments have not identified any risk that would require additional
remediation.

The CAO included a $183,700 penalty assessment of which $125,000 was satisfied over five years by expenditures of $25,000 per year for
discharge minimization activities. An additional $57,000 was satisfied by funding approved supplemental environmental projects. The monetary
civil penalty payment of $1,700 has been paid.

Draining of Equalization Pond at the El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

In September 2001, in response to a maintenance emergency and to prevent an uncontrolled release, the large equalization pond located at our
Chemical Business' El Dorado, Arkansas manufacturing facility was drained as a result of a weld break in the pond's underground discharge
pipe. After the break occurred, it was determined to allow water to be released through the valve into the permitted discharge to avoid
erosion of a levy, to permit monitoring and sampling of Discharged Water, and to direct the discharge to the permitted outfall. No adverse
environmental conditions were noted at the discharge, however, the sustained discharge was out of compliance with the mass effluent limits
contained in the permit. EDC's environmental compliance manager determined that proper procedure would be to notify ADEQ in the month end
report. The ADEQ disagreed and took the position that they should have been notified immediately. In April 2002, EDC and the ADEQ entered
into a Consent Administrative Order to settle any civil penalty claims relating to this discharge event whereby EDC paid a $50,000 civil
penalty to the ADEQ and will spend another $50,000 on supplemental environmental projects. 

EDC and two EDC employees received letters dated April 4, 2002, from the United States Attorney's office in Fort Smith, Arkansas indicating
that a criminal charge could be brought against EDC and the two employees as a result of the draining of the equalization pond. The letter
further requested that the recipients, through counsel, contact the Assistant United States Attorney ("AUSA"). EDC has retained counsel and
has arranged for counsel for the two employees. In discussions between such counsel and the AUSA, the AUSA expressed satisfaction that EDC
and the employees responded promptly to the letters, and indicated that he desired a communication with EDC to ensure that EDC was
adequately addressing its environmental obligations. In further discussions with the AUSA, the AUSA suggested that the Company and the
individuals settle any claims by pleading to a misdemeanor violation in connection with Discharge Water permit violations resulting from the
release of Discharge Water from the large equalization pond. EDC is engaging in discussions with the AUSA in an attempt to resolve the above
concerns.
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Consent Order for the Hallowell, Kansas Facility

In April 2002, Slurry Explosive Corporation ("SEC") entered into a consent administrative order ("Slurry Consent Order") with the Kansas
Department of Health and Environment ("KDHE"), regarding SEC's Hallowell, Kansas manufacturing facility ("Hallowell Facility"). The Slurry
Consent Order states that there exists soil and groundwater contamination and there exists surface water contamination in the strip pit
adjacent to the Hallowell Facility. There are no known users of the groundwater in the area. The adjacent strip pit is used for fishing. The
Slurry Consent Order also provides that SEC has not verified the presence of such contaminants. Under the terms of the Slurry Consent Order,
SEC is required a) to submit an environmental assessment work plan to the KDHE for review and approval, b) to agree with the KDHE as to any
required corrective actions to be performed at the Hallowell Facility, and c) to provide reports to the KDHE. A draft work plan was
submitted to the KDHE. SEC has received KDHE's comments on the draft work plan, and SEC agreed to expand the sampling to include additional
interconnected strip pits. SEC and KDHE jointly conducted sampling of an adjacent strip pit. The results of such sampling indicated elevated
levels of nitrate compounds, ammonia and perchlorate. Additional surface water sampling was performed with the results showing little or no
ammonium perchlorate contamination in outlying ponds. We believe, although there can be no assurance, that compliance by SEC with the
anticipated Slurry Consent Order will not have a material adverse effect on the Company. In connection with the sale of all of the operating
assets of SEC and UTeC, subsidiaries of the Company, in December 2002, UTeC leased the Hallowell Facility to the buyer under a long-term
lease agreement. However, SEC retained the obligation to perform the required activities under the Slurry Consent Order.

Surface Water and Soil Testing at Hallowell, Kansas Underwater Laboratory Site

On August 7, 2002 the KDHE took samples of surface water and soil samples at UTeC's underwater laboratory site in Hallowell, Kansas. The
KDHE had indicated that it would test the samples for nitrate compounds and perchlorates. UTeC was not aware of the existence of any such
contamination. The analytical report has been issued by KDHE and forwarded to the Environmental Protection Agency with a recommendation of
no further action.

Proposed Consent Administrative Order for the El Dorado, Arkansas Plant

From March 2001 through January 2002, EDC experienced eleven alleged air emissions violations. One of the alleged violations involved a
malfunctioning continuous air emissions monitor, one of the alleged violations was based on a typographical error, six of the alleged
violations involved air emissions point source tests that were allegedly performed in a manner not in compliance with testing procedures,
two of the alleged violations involved tests that failed to meet emissions criteria, and one of the alleged violations involved the
simultaneous operation of two boilers which is not permitted under the air permit. EDC and the ADEQ have been in negotiations regarding
applicable penalties for certain of these violations. On July 24, 2002, EDC
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received a proposed Consent Administrative Order ("Air CAO") with the ADEQ to resolve the above alleged violations. The draft Air CAO
provides for a civil penalty of $10,000 and requires EDC to establish a system to monitor air quality at the perimeter of the El Dorado,
Arkansas plant facility and to submit revised testing protocols for demonstrating compliance at the various emission sources. 

As part of ADEQ's investigation of an application filed by EDC for a permit modification relating to the sulfuric acid plant, ADEQ initiated
an inquiry regarding historical equipment upgrades and repairs at the sulfuric acid plant, and whether any of those modifications should
have been reviewed under the Prevention of Significant Deterioration regulations, 40 CFR 52.21 ("PSD Rules"). ADEQ and EDC have entered into
negotiations in an attempt to compromise and resolve a potential dispute as to whether PSD Rules should apply to El Dorado's sulfuric acid
plant. These negotiations have resulted in the drafting of language added to the draft AIR CAO that would resolve any possible regulatory
PSD Rule violations associated with the sulfuric acid plant through the implementation of additional emission controls at that plant. The
ADEQ enforcement director who is negotiating this issue has indicated that he is satisfied with this proposal. This matter remains in
negotiations and there are no assurances that the possible PSD Rule dispute can be resolved as presently under negotiations. Although we do
not anticipate that these negotiations will result in a substantial adverse impact on our operations and/or liquidity, it is not possible to
determine the ultimate outcome.

Property Damage Lawsuit

On January 17, 2003, the owners of 283 acres of property adjacent to the EDC facility filed suit against EDC alleging property damage. The
EDC facility utilizes a wastewater treatment system which discharges into a creek which passes through that property. The plaintiffs contend
that these permitted discharges into the creek have damaged their property, have resulted in fish kills in the creek, and that leakage from
EDC's two holding ponds has contaminated the shallow groundwater on the plaintiff's property. Plaintiffs are pursuing claims under theories
of negligence, trespass and nuisance, and are claiming punitive damages.

Investigation into these claims has just begun. EDC's wastewater discharge contains elevated levels of ammonia and nitrogen. However,
monitoring wells around its treatment ponds indicate little, if any, impact on the shallow groundwater. At this point, EDC has no
information which would substantiate any property damage sustained by the plaintiff's which would relate to EDC's activities. EDC will
continue its investigation into this matter. As of December 31, 2002, no amounts have been reserved for loss, if any, associated with the
matter as loss is not presently probable nor estimable.

License Revocation Order

In February 2002, due to certain alleged violations of explosives storage and related regulations, the government regulator, the Bureau of
Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms ("BATF"), issued an
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order revoking the manufacturing license of SEC for its Hallowell Facility to produce certain mining products and confiscated certain high
explosives inventory. The license revocation order was upheld by an administrative law judge after an administrative trial. In addition, we
have received grand jury subpoenas from the U.S. Attorney's office of Wichita, Kansas requesting business records of SEC. We have complied
with such subpoenas. 

Other 

In 1989 and 1991, the Company entered into severance agreements with certain of its executive officers that become effective after the
occurrence of a change in control, as defined, if the Company substantially changes or terminates the officer's employment or if the officer
becomes incapacitated. These agreements require the Company to pay the executive officers an amount equal to 2.9 times their average annual
base compensation, as defined, upon such termination. As of December 31, 2002, severance payments required would amount to $4.3 million.

The Company has retained certain risks associated with its operations, choosing to self-insure up to various specified amounts under its
insurance programs. The Company reviews the programs on at least a quarterly basis to balance the cost/benefit between its coverage and
retained exposure and has accrued its share of the estimated liabilities.

The Company has several contingencies, including those set forth above, that could impact its liquidity in the event that the Company is
unsuccessful in defending against the claimants or possible claimants. Although management does not anticipate that these claims or possible
claims will result in substantial adverse impacts on its liquidity, it is not presently possible to determine the ultimate outcome.

13. Employee Benefit Plan 

We sponsor a retirement plan under Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code under which participation is available to substantially all



full-time employees. We do not presently contribute to this plan except for EDC union employees and EDNC employees.

14. Fair Value of Financial Instruments 

The following discussion of fair values is not indicative of the overall fair value of our assets and liabilities since the provisions of
SFAS No. 107, "Disclosures About Fair Value of Financial Instruments," do not apply to all assets, including intangibles.

As of December 31, 2002 and 2001, due to their short term nature, the carrying values of cash and cash equivalents, accounts receivable,
accounts payable, and accrued liabilities approximated their estimated fair values.
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Carrying values for variable rate borrowings of $32.9 million and $42.4 million are believed to approximate their fair value as of December
31, 2002 and 2001, respectively. As of December 31, 2002 and 2001, carrying values of fixed rate debt which aggregated $80.5 million and
$89.2 million, respectively, had estimated fair values of approximately $60 million and $55 million, respectively. Fair values for fixed
rate borrowings, other than the Notes, are estimated using a discounted cash flow analysis that applies interest rates currently being
offered on borrowings of similar amounts and terms to those currently outstanding while also taking into consideration our current credit
worthiness. Fair value of the Notes is based on market quotations obtained at December 31.

15. Gains on Sales of Property and Equipment

In December 2002, SEC and UTeC sold all of their operating assets. See Note 4 - Discontinued Operations.

On November 1, 2001, one of our subsidiaries sold a significant portion of its assets relating to the distribution of mining products. The
total sales price for the distribution sites was $3.5 million. We recognized a gain on the sale of these assets of approximately $2.7
million.

On October 31, 2000 one of our subsidiaries, which is not a subsidiary of ClimaChem, acquired a chemical plant for the purpose of indirectly
expanding our geographical marketing area. This plant, located at Crystal City, Missouri ("Crystal City Plant"), was shut down concurrent
with the purchase thereof. In July 2001, the Crystal City Plant was dismantled for parts and the land was sold to a third party for
approximately $4 million. We recognized a gain on the sale of the Crystal City Plant of approximately $3.3 million.

16. Inventory Write-Down and Benefit From Termination of (Provision for Loss on) Firm Sales and Purchase
    Commitments 

In 2002 and 2000, our Chemical Business entered into forward sales commitments with customers for deliveries in 2003 and 2001, respectively,
which ultimately were at prices below its costs as of December 31, 2002 and 2000, respectively. In connection therewith, we recognized a
loss on these sales commitments in 2002 and 2000 of $.7 million and $.9 million, respectively.

Also in June 2001, we reached an agreement with our supplier of anhydrous ammonia whereby the former long-term purchase commitment was
terminated effective June 30, 2001. As consideration to terminate the above-market priced take-or-pay purchase commitment which provided,
among other things, for a market price based on natural gas and required minimum monthly purchase volumes, EDC agreed to pay the supplier a
one-time settlement fee. The remaining accrued liability as of June 30, 2001, associated with the above-market purchase commitment, net of
the one-time settlement fee, was recognized as a gain on termination of the purchase commitment of $2.3 million in 2001. The supplier also
agreed to refund EDC up to $.7 million contingent on minimum monthly purchase volumes for which EDC recognized an
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additional gain on termination of the purchase commitment of $.3 million and $.4 million in 2002 and 2001, respectively. In 2001, EDC
realized, through cost of goods sold, approximately $2.1 million of the accrued liability previously established for loss on the former firm
purchase commitment.

Prior to the termination discussed above, EDC had a firm commitment to purchase anhydrous ammonia pursuant to the terms of a supply contract
that were higher than the then current market spot price. As a result, EDC recorded loss provisions for anhydrous ammonia required to be
purchased during the remainder of the contract aggregating approximately $2.5 million in 2000. During 2002 and 2001, our Chemical Business
also wrote down the carrying value of certain nitrate-based inventories by approximately $.9 million and $.3 million, respectively which is
included in cost of sales in the accompanying consolidated statement of income.

17. Property and Business Interruption Insurance Recovery

In 2002, a portion of our subsidiary's chemical plant complex in El Dorado, Arkansas experienced damage from high winds and a likely
tornado. Plant management and engineers surveyed the damage which affected the production facilities for ammonium nitrate, certain acid
plants, a large cooling tower, and other equipment. The repairs were completed in 2002.

During the repair time, we were not able to produce industrial grade ammonium nitrate until the middle of May 2002. Production of our other
products, agricultural grade ammonium nitrate and industrial acids, continued without material interruption. Our property insurance covering
the chemical plant entitled us to receive approximate replacement value for the damaged property less as aggregate $1 million deductible. We
also had a thirty-day waiting period before our business interruption insurance coverage became effective.  During the fourth quarter of
2002, a final settlement of $2.5 million, net of the $1 million deductible, was reached for the property and business interruption insurance
claims.  The net proceeds relating to our property insurance claim exceeded the cash expenditures for repairs and the depreciated value of
the damaged assets.  As a result, a net gain relating to property damage of approximately $1.4 million is classified as other income and a
business interruption insurance recovery of approximately $.3 million is classified as a reduction of cost of sales in the accompanying
consolidated statement of income for 2002.

In 2000, a nitric acid plant ("Baytown Plant") operated by El Dorado Nitric Company ("EDNC"), a subsidiary of ClimaChem and the Company,
experienced a mechanical failure resulting in an interruption of production. To supply nitric acid to EDNC's customers during the
interruption, EDNC purchased nitric acid produced by a subsidiary of the Company, El Dorado Chemical Company ("EDC"), as well as from third
party producers. The repairs to the Baytown Plant were completed in January 2001.
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Because EDC increased its production of nitric acid to supply EDNC during the interruption, this increase negatively impacted its capability
to produce agricultural products to be sold during 2001 spring season. Therefore we received and recognized a business interruption
insurance recovery of approximately $1.6 million during 2001 which is classified as a reduction of cost of sales in the accompanying
consolidated statement of income for 2001. 

18. Business Combination

On October 31, 2000, we acquired two plants previously owned and operated by LaRoche Industries, Inc. ("LaRoche") for approximately $3
million through an asset purchase agreement involving Orica, USA, who acquired other operating assets of LaRoche. The acquisition by our
subsidiaries, which are not subsidiaries of ClimaChem, included inventory, spare parts, precious metals and an operating nitrogen-based
products plant in Cherokee, Alabama (the "Cherokee Plant") and the Crystal City Plant which was sold in July 2001. (See Note 15-Gains on
Sales of Property and Equipment). The Cherokee Plant, which produces solid and liquid fertilizer products and anhydrous ammonia, had



unaudited sales for the nine months ended September 30, 2000 of $30 million. The Cherokee Plant also had an unaudited operating loss before
selling, general and administrative expense for the nine months ended September 30, 2000 of $.1 million. On a proforma basis, giving effect
to this acquisition as if it occurred on January 1, 2000, we would have reported the following operating results for the year ended December
31, 2000.

18. Business Combination (continued)

 2000   
 (unaudited)

(in millions, except
per share amounts)

 Net sales $ 311.9  
 Income from continuing operations $ 7.9  
 Basic:     
   Income per share from continuing operations applicable

   to common stock $ ..44
 

 Diluted:     
   Income per share from continuing operations applicable

   to common stock $ ..43
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19. Segment Information 

Factors used by Management to Identify the Enterprise's Reportable Segments and Measurement of Segment Profit or Loss and Segment Assets

We have two continuing reportable segments: the Chemical Business and Climate Control Business. Our reportable segments are based on
business units that offer similar products and services. The reportable segments are each managed separately because they manufacture and
distribute distinct products with different production processes.

We evaluate performance and allocate resources based on operating profit or loss. The accounting policies of the reportable segments are the
same as those described in the summary of significant accounting policies.

Description of each Reportable Segment 

Chemical

This segment manufactures and sells fertilizer grade ammonium nitrate, urea ammonium nitrate and anhydrous ammonia for agricultural
applications, industrial grade ammonium nitrate and solutions for the mining industry and concentrated, blended and regular nitric acid,
metallurgical grade ammonia, anhydrous ammonia and sulfuric acid for commercial and industrial applications. Our primary manufacturing
facilities are located in El Dorado, Arkansas, Baytown, Texas and Cherokee, Alabama. Sales to customers of this segment primarily include
farmers, ranchers and dealers in the Central, South Central and Southeast regions of the United States, explosive manufacturers in the
United States and commercial and industrial users of acids in the Southern and Eastern regions of the United States. In addition to the
industrial grade ammonium nitrate products, EDC's Arkansas plant has manufacturing capacity for approximately 250,000 tons per year of
agricultural grade ammonium nitrate products, 90,000 tons per year of concentrated nitric acid, and 100,000 tons per year of sulfuric acid.

The Chemical Business is subject to various federal, state and local environmental regulations. Although we have designed policies and
procedures to help reduce or minimize the likelihood of significant chemical accidents and/or environmental contamination, there can be no
assurances that we will not sustain a significant future operating loss related thereto.

Climate Control 

This business segment manufactures and sells, primarily from its various facilities in Oklahoma City, a variety of hydronic fan coil, water
source heat pump products and other HVAC products for use in commercial and residential air conditioning and heating systems. Our various
facilities in Oklahoma City comprise substantially all of the Climate Control segment's operations. Sales to customers of this segment
primarily include original equipment manufacturers, contractors and independent sales representatives located throughout the world.
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19. Segment Information (continued)

Information about our continuing operations in different industry segments for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2002
is detailed below.

 2002 2001 2000

 (In Thousands)

Net sales:            
   Chemical:            
      Agricultural Products $ 58,397  $ 60,742  $ 40,671 
      Mining Products  37,290   54,944   33,727 
      Industrial Acids  55,671   54,406   57,289 
   Total Chemical  151,358   170,092   131,687 
   Climate Control:            
      Water source heat pumps  57,663   61,134   54,242 
      Hydronic fan coils  56,020   61,397   61,111 
      Other HVAC products  14,445   15,904   15,221 
   Total Climate Control  128,128   138,435   130,574 
   Other  4,325   6,415   10,407 
 $ 283,811  $ 314,942  $ 272,668 
Gross profit:            
      Chemical $ 6,911  $ 11,007  $ 9,287 
      Climate Control  37,454   37,890   34,475 
      Other  1,332   1,877   2,839 
 $ 45,697  $ 50,774  $ 46,601 
Operating profit (loss):            
      Chemical $ 500  $ 3,702  $ (367)



      Climate Control  14,705   12,500   10,961 
  15,205   16,202   10,594 
General corporate expenses and other business
 operations, net (5,950)

  
(7,358)

  
(4,524)

Interest expense  (7,590)   (13,338)   (14,707)

Gains on sales of property and equipment  47   6,615   - 
Gains on extinguishment of debt  1,458   2,631   20,086 
Benefit from termination of (provision for loss on) firm
 sales and purchase commitments - Chemical (414)

  
2,688

   
(3,395)

Income from continuing operations before provision for 
 income taxes and cumulative effect of accounting change $ 2,756

  
$ 7,440

  
$ 8,054
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19. Segment Information (continued)

 2002 2001 2000

 (In Thousands)

Depreciation of property, plant and equipment:         
     Chemical $ 6,966 $ 6,601 $ 6,172

     Climate Control  2,317  2,421  2,174

     Corporate assets and other  214  671  463

Total depreciation of property, plant and equipment $ 9,497 $ 9,693 $ 8,809

Additions to property, plant and equipment:         
     Chemical $ 9,315 $ 4,639 $ 3,807

     Climate Control  652  1,144  3,180

     Corporate assets and other  62  57  365

Total additions to property, plant and equipment $ 10,029 $ 5,840 $ 7,352

Total assets:         
Chemical $ 93,017 $ 94,764 $ 102,741

     Climate Control 52,438 61,682 66,101

     Corporate assets and other  16,808  14,068  17,707

     Discontinued operations  -  9,010  6,931

Total assets $ 162,263 $ 179,524 $ 193,480

Net sales by industry segment include net sales to unaffiliated customers as reported in the consolidated financial statements. Intersegment
net sales, which are accounted for at transfer prices ranging from the cost of producing or acquiring the product or service to normal
prices to unaffiliated customers, are not significant.

Gross profit by industry segment represents net sales less cost of sales. Operating profit (loss) by industry segment represents operating
income plus other income and other expense (all as reported in the consolidated financial statements) plus general corporate expenses and
other business operations, net. In computing operating profit (loss) from continuing operations, none of the following items have been added
or deducted: general corporate expenses and other business operations, interest expense, gains on sales of property and equipment, gains on
extinguishment of debt, benefit from termination of (provision for loss on) firm sales and purchase commitments, income taxes, results from
discontinued operations or cumulative effect of accounting change.
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19. Segment Information (continued)

Identifiable assets by industry segment are those assets used in the operations of each industry. Corporate assets are those principally
owned by the parent company or by subsidiaries not involved in the three identified industries.

Information about our domestic and foreign operations from continuing operations for each of the three years in the period ended December
31, 2002 is detailed below:

Geographic Region 2002 2001 2000

 (In Thousands)

Net sales:            
     Domestic $ 282,550  $ 311,881  $ 265,964 
     Foreign  1,261   3,061   6,704 
 $ 283,811  $ 314,942  $ 272,668 
Income (loss) from continuing operations before
 provision for income taxes and cumulative effect of
 accounting change:

           

     Domestic $ 2,742  $ 7,511  $ 8,386 
     Foreign  14   (71)   (332)

 $ 2,756  $ 7,440  $ 8,054 
Long-lived assets:            
     Domestic $ 73,585  $ 73,280  $ 78,811 
     Foreign  3   2   2 
 $ 73,588  $ 73,282  $ 78,813 

F-62



LSB Industries, Inc.

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements (continued)

19. Segment Information (continued)

Net sales by geographic region include net sales to unaffiliated customers, as reported in the consolidated financial statements. Net sales
earned from sales or transfers between affiliates in different geographic regions are shown as net sales of the transferring region and are
eliminated in consolidation.

Net sales to unaffiliated customers include foreign export sales as follows:

Geographic Area  2002  2001  2000

 (In Thousands)

Canada $ 5,910 $ 6,479 $ 5,083

Middle East  1,921  1,609  3,697

Mexico, Central and South America  1,280  449  493

Other  2,237  3,804  3,503

 $ 11,348 $ 12,341 $ 12,776

Major Customer 

Net sales to one customer, Bayer Corporation ("Bayer") of our Chemical Business segment represented approximately 10%, 10% and 14% of our
total net sales for 2002, 2001 and 2000, respectively. As discussed in Note 12 - Commitments and Contingencies, under the terms of the Bayer
Agreement, Bayer will purchase, from one of our subsidiaries, all of its requirements for nitric acid to be used at the Baytown, Texas
facility for an initial ten-year term ending May 2009.
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Quarterly Financial Data (Unaudited)

(In Thousands, Except Per Share Amounts)

 Three months ended

 March 31  June 30  September 30  December 31

2002                
Net sales $ 67,920  $ 80,873  $ 69,443  $ 65,575 
Gross profit $ 12,015  $ 13,412  $ 10,714  $ 9,556 
Income (loss) from continuing operations before
 cumulative effect of accounting change $ (25)

 
$ 751

  
$ (683)

 
$ 2,657

 
Income (loss) from discontinued operations, net  (1,059)   (1,424)   (2,027)   1,049 
Cumulative effect of accounting change  860   -   -   - 
Net income (loss) $ (224) $ (673) $ (2,710) $ 3,706

Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (791)  $ (1,240)  $ (3,277)  $ 3,080 
Income (loss) per common share:                
  Basic:                
   Income (loss) from continuing operations before
    cumulative effect of accounting change $ (.05)

 
$ ..02

 
$ (.10)

 
$ ..16

   Income (loss) from discontinued operations, net  (.09)   (.12)   (.17)   .09 
   Cumulative effect of accounting change  .07   -   -   - 
   Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (.07)  $ (.10)  $ (.27)  $ .25 
  Diluted:                
   Income (loss) from continuing operations before
    cumulative effect of accounting change $ (.05)

 
$ ..02

  
$ (.10)

 
$ ..16

 
   Income (loss) from discontinued operation, net  (.09)   (.12)   (.17)   .06 
   Cumulative effect of accounting change  .07   -   -   - 
   Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (.07)  $ (.10)  $ (.27)  $ .22 
2001                
Net sales $ 81,432  $ 92,253  $ 71,348  $ 69,909 
Gross profit $ 13,061  $ 17,327  $ 8,861  $ 11,525 
Income (loss) from continuing operations $ (1,265)  $ 4,675  $ 409  $ 3,511 
Income from discontinued operations, net 172 558 324 173

Net income (loss) $ (1,093)  $ 5,233  $ 733  $ 3,684 
Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (1,660)  $ 4,666  $ 166  $ 3,118 
Income (loss) per common share:                
  Basic:                
   Income (loss) from continuing operations $ (.15)  $ .34  $ (.02)  $ .25 
   Income from discontinued operations, net  .01   .05   .03   .01 
   Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (.14)  $ .39  $ .01  $ .26 
  Diluted:                
   Income (loss) from continuing operations $ (.15)  $ .29  $ (.02)  $ .22 
   Income from discontinued operations, net  .01   .04   .03   .01 
   Net income (loss) applicable to common stock $ (.14)  $ .33  $ .01  $ .23 
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Quarterly Financial Data (Unaudited) (continued)

In the first quarter of 2002, we adopted SFAS 142 and recognized $.9 million of negative goodwill as a cumulative effect of accounting
change.

We recorded a benefit from termination of firm purchase commitments of $.2 million and $.1 million in the first and second quarters of 2002,
respectively, compared to $2.3 million and $.4 million in the second and fourth quarters of 2001, respectively. We also recorded a provision
for loss on firm sales commitments of $.7 million in the fourth quarter of 2002.

During the second quarter of 2002, we received approximately $.5 million from a supplier of anhydrous ammonia relating to excess pipeline
charges previously billed to us compared to $1.2 million from another supplier during the fourth quarter of 2001. These amounts are
classified as reductions of cost of sales.

During the third quarter of 2002, we wrote down the carrying value of certain nitrate-based inventories by approximately $.9 million
compared to $.7 million during the third quarter of 2001.

During the second quarter of 2002, we repurchased certain Senior Unsecured Notes using the proceeds from a Financing Agreement which was
accounted for as a voluntary debt restructuring. As a result, all future interest expense associated with the Financing Agreement
indebtedness was recognized against the implied gain on the transaction.

During the second quarter of 2002, due to certain alleged violations of explosives storage and related regulations, the government
regulator, the Bureau of Alcohol, Tabacco and Firearms ("BATF"), issued an order revoking the manufacturing license of one of our
subsidiaries Slurry Explosive Corporation ("SEC") for its Hallowell, Kansas Facility to produce certain mining products and confiscated
certain high explosives inventory. SEC continued to manufacture certain non-explosive products. At the end of the third quarter of 2002,
another subsidiary of the ours ("UTeC") obtained a manufacturing license from the BATF for the Hallowell, Kansas Facility. The manufacturing
of certain mining products resumed in the fourth quarter of 2002 until the sale of all of the operating assets of SEC and UTeC in December
2002 by which we recognized a gain on disposal of $1.6 million. The operations of SEC and UTeC are reflected as discontinued operations for
all periods presented.

On April 8, 2002, a portion of our subsidiary's chemical plant complex in El Dorado, Arkansas experienced damage from high winds and a
likely tornado. Plant management and engineers surveyed the damage which affected the production facilities for ammonium nitrate, certain
acid plants, a large cooling tower, and other equipment. During the repair time, we were not able to produce industrial grade ammonium
nitrate until the middle of May 2002. Production of our other products, agricultural grade ammonium nitrate and industrial acids, continued
without
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material interruption. Our property insurance covering the chemical plant entitles us to receive approximate replacement value for the
damaged property less an aggregate $1 million deductible. We also had a thirty-day waiting period before our business interruption insurance
coverage became effective. During the fourth quarter of 2002, a final settlement of $2.5 million, net of the $1 million deductible, was
reached for the property and business interruption insurance claims. The net proceeds relating to our property insurance claim exceeded the
cash expenditures for repairs and the depreciated value of the damaged assets. As a result, a net gain relating to property damage of
approximately $1.4 million is classified as other income and a business interruption insurance recovery of approximately $.3 million is
classified as a reduction of cost of sales.

During the fourth quarter of 2002, approximately $3.5 million of the sales proceeds of SEC and UTeC's assets as discussed above were used as
a prepayment on borrowings under a Financing Agreement discussed above. Due to this prepayment, we recognized a gain on extinguishment of
debt of $1.5 million. During the third quarter of 2001, we repurchased $4.5 million of Senior Unsecured Notes and recognized a gain of $2.6
million.

In the third quarter of 2001, we sold certain property and equipment including a chemical plant site located at Crystal City, Missouri and
recognized a gain of approximately $3.3 million. In the fourth quarter of 2001, we also sold certain property and equipment including a
significant portion of our distribution business of mining products and recognized a gain of approximately $2.7 million.
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Years ended December 31, 2002, 2001 and 2000

(Dollars in Thousands)

Description

 
Balance at
Beginning of

Year

 Additions
Charges

(Recoveries) to
Costs and
Expenses

 
Deductions
Write-offs/

Costs Incurred

 

Balance at End
of Year

Accounts receivable - allowance 
for doubtful accounts (1):

 
2002 $ 1,980  $ 618  $ 193  $ 2,405 
2001 $ 2,469  $ 128  $ 617  $ 1,980 
2000 $ 1,132  $ 1,947  $ 610  $ 2,469 

Inventory-reserve for
slow-moving items (1):

 
2002 $ 1,232  $ 350  $ 321  $ 1,261 
2001 $ 1,291  $ 60  $ 119  $ 1,232 
2000 $ 1,450  $ -  $ 159  $ 1,291 

Notes receivable-allowance 
for doubtful accounts (1):

 
2002 $ 13,655  $ -  $ -  $ 13,655 
2001 $ 13,787  $ -  $ 132  $ 13,655 
2000 $ 15,414  $ 1,001 (2)  $ 2,628  $ 13,787 
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Years ended December 31, 2002, 2001 and 2000

(Dollars in Thousands)

Description

 
Balance at
Beginning of

Year

 Additions
Charges

(Recoveries) to
Costs and
Expenses

 
Deductions
Write-offs/

Costs Incurred

 

Balance at End
of Year

Accrual for plant turnaround:  



2002 $ 1,742 $ 2,861  $ 2,717  $ 1,886

2001 $ 1,848 $ 2,946 $ 3,052 $ 1,742

2000 $ 1,299 $ 1,922 $ 1,373 $ 1,848

(1)  Deducted in the balance sheet from the related assets to which the reserve applies. 

(2)  Amount includes $2.6 million in allowance for the notes received from DLT related to the debt guarantees that we were required to fund
and is included in loss on discontinued operations.

Other valuation and qualifying accounts are detailed in our notes to consolidated Financial statements.
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(a)(3) Exhibits

2.1. Stock Purchase Agreement and Stock Pledge Agreement between Dr. Hauri AG, a Swiss Corporation, and LSB Chemical Corp., which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 2.2 to the Company's Form 10-K for fiscal year ended December 31, 1994.

3.1. Restated Certificate of Incorporation, the Certificate of Designation dated February 17, 1989, and certificate of Elimination dated
April 30, 1993, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Registration Statement, No. 33-61640;
Certificate of Designation for the Company's $3.25 Convertible Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock, Series 2, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.6 to the Company's Registration Statement, No. 33-61640.

3.2. Bylaws, as amended, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 3(ii) to the Company's Form 10-Q for the quarter
ended June 30, 1998.

4.1. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Non-cumulative Preferred Stock, having a par value of $100 per share, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the quarter ended June 30, 1983.

4.2. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Series B Preferred Stock, having a par value of $100 per share, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.27 to the Company's Registration Statement No. 33-9848.

4.3. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Series 2 Preferred, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.5 to the
Company's Registration Statement No. 33-61640.

4.4. Specimen Certificate for the Company's Common Stock, which the Company incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.4 to the Company's
Registration Statement No. 33-61640.

4.5. Renewed Rights Agreement, dated January 6, 1999, between the Company and Bank One, N.A., which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit No. 1 to the Company's Form 8-A Registration Statement, dated January 27, 1999.

4.6. Indenture, dated as of November 26, 1997, by and among ClimaChem, Inc., the Subsidiary Guarantors and Bank One, NA, as trustee, which
the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated November 26, 1997.

4.7. Form of 10 3/4% Series B Senior Notes due 2007 which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.3 to the ClimaChem
Registration Statement, No. 333-44905.

4.8. First Supplemental Indenture, dated February 8, 1999, by and among ClimaChem, Inc., the Guarantors, and Bank One N.A., which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.19 to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1998.
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4.9. Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement dated May 10, 1999, by and between Bank of America National Trust and Savings
Association and LSB Industries, Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1999.

4.10. Specimen of Certificate of Series D 6% Cumulative, Convertible Class C Preferred Stock which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

4.11. Second Amendment to Loan and Security Agreement, dated May 24, 2002, by and among the Company, LSB, certain subsidiaries of the
Company, Foothill Capital Corporation ("Foothill") and Congress Financial Corporation (Southwest), which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Omitted are exhibits and schedules attached thereto. The Agreement
contains a list of such exhibits and schedules, which the Company agrees to file with the Commission supplementally upon the Commission's
request.

4.12. Securities Purchase Agreement, dated May 24, 2002 ("Agreement"), which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.2
to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Omitted are exhibits and schedules attached thereto. The Agreement contains a list of such
exhibits and schedules, which the Company agrees to file with the Commission supplementally upon the Commission's request.

4.13. Fifth Supplemental Indenture, dated May 24, 2002, among the Company, the Guarantors, and Bank One, N.A, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.3 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002.

4.14. Promissory Note, dated May 24, 2002, granted by the Company in favor of one of the Lenders in the original principal amount of
$7,786,927, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.4 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Substantially
similar Promissory Notes, dated May 24, 2002, were granted by the Company to each of the other Lenders in the original principal amount
indicated: (a) a Promissory Note granted in favor of one Lender in the original principal amount of $3,478,410, (b) two Promissory Notes
granted in favor of a Lender in the original aggregate principal amount of $20,000,000, (c) a Promissory Note granted in favor of a Lender
in the original principal amount of $3,734,663. Copies of these Promissory Notes will be provided to the Commission upon request.

4.15. Letter, dated July 10, 2002, to document certain items not reflected in the Securities Purchase Agreement which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 2002.

4.16. Third Amendment, dated as of November 18, 2002, to the Loan and Security Agreement dated as of April 13, 2001, as amended by the First
Amendment dated as of August 3, 2001 and the second Amendment dated as of May 24, 2002, by and among LSB Industries, Inc., ClimaChem, Inc.,
and certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem, Congress Financial Corporation
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(Southwest) and Foothill Capital Corporation which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q
for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2002.

4.17. Second Amendment to Securities Purchase Agreement, dated February 28, 2003 by and among ClimaChem, Inc. and certain of its
subsidiaries, the Purchasers and Guggenheim Investment Management, LLC.

4.18. Fourth Amendment, dated as of March 3, 2003, to the Loan and Security Agreement dated as of April 13, 2001, as amended by the First,
Second, and Third Amendments, by and among LSB Industries, Inc., ClimaChem, Inc., and certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem, Inc., Congress
Financial Corporation (Southwest) and Foothill Capital Corporation.

4.19 Letter, dated March 3, 2003, to document the consent to increase capital expenditures, as defined in the Securities Purchase Agreement.

10.1. Form of Death Benefit Plan Agreement between the Company and the employees covered under the plan, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10(c) (1) to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1980.

10.2. The Company's 1993 Stock Option and Incentive Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.6 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 1993.

10.3. The Company's 1993 Non-employee Director Stock Option Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.7 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 1993.



10.4. Limited Partnership Agreement dated as of May 4, 1995, between the general partner, and LSB Holdings, Inc., an Oklahoma Corporation,
as limited partner which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.11 to the Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year
ended December 31, 1995.

10.5. Severance Agreement, dated January 17, 1989, between the Company and Jack E. Golsen, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.48 to the Company's Form 10-K for fiscal year ended December 31, 1988. The Company also entered into identical
agreements with Tony M. Shelby, David R. Goss, Barry H. Golsen, David M. Shear, and Jim D. Jones and the Company will provide copies thereof
to the Commission upon request.

10.6. Employment Agreement and Amendment to Severance Agreement dated January 12, 1989 between the Company and Jack E. Golsen, dated March
21, 1996 which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.15 to the Company's Form 10-K for fiscal year ended December 31,
1995.

10.7. First Amendment to Non-Qualified Stock Option Agreement, dated March 2, 1994, and Second Amendment to Stock Option Agreement, dated
April 3, 1995, each between the
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Company and Jack E. Golsen, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.1 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal
quarter ended March 31, 1995.

10.8. Baytown Nitric Acid Project and Supply Agreement dated June 27, 1997, by and among El Dorado Nitrogen Company, El Dorado Chemical
Company and Bayer Corporation which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal
quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551,
DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT
OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.9. First Amendment to Baytown Nitric Acid Project and Supply Agreement, dated February 1, 1999, between El Dorado Nitrogen Company and
Bayer Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.30 to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended
December 31, 1998. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #7927, DATED JUNE 9,
1999, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS
AMENDED.

10.10. Service Agreement, dated June 27, 1997, between Bayer Corporation and El Dorado Nitrogen Company which the0 Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION
WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551, DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.11. Ground Lease dated June 27, 1997, between Bayer Corporation and El Dorado Nitrogen Company which the Companyhereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.4 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT
HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551, DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT
UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.12. Participation Agreement, dated as of June 27, 1997, among El Dorado Nitrogen Company, Boatmen's Trust Company of Texas as Owner
Trustee, Security Pacific Leasing Corporation, as Owner Participant and a Construction Lender, Wilmington Trust Company, Bayerische Landes
Bank, New York Branch, as a Construction Lender and the Note Purchaser, and Bank of America National Trust and Savings Association, as
Construction Loan Agent which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal
quarter ended June 30, 1997. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #5551,
DATED SEPTEMBER 25, 1997, GRANTING A REQUEST FOR CONFIDENTIAL
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TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED.

10.13. Lease Agreement, dated as of June 27, 1997, between Boatmen's Trust Company of Texas as Owner Trustee and El Dorado Nitrogen Company
which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.6 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997.

10.14. Security Agreement and Collateral Assignment of Construction Documents, dated as of June 27, 1997, made by El Dorado Nitrogen Company
which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.7 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997.

10.15. Security Agreement and Collateral Assignment of Facility Documents, dated as of June 27, 1997, made by El Dorado Nitrogen Company and
consented to by Bayer Corporation which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.8 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the
fiscal quarter ended June 30, 1997.

10.16. Non-Qualified Stock Option Agreement, dated April 22, 1998, between the Company and Robert C. Brown, M.D. The Company entered into
substantially identical agreements with Bernard G. Ille, Raymond B. Ackerman, Horace G. Rhodes, and Donald W. Munson. The Company will
provide copies of these agreements to the Commission upon request.

10.17. The Company's 1998 Stock Option and Incentive Plan, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.44 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1998.

10.18. Letter Agreement, dated March 12, 1999, between Kestrel Aircraft Company and LSB Industries, Inc., Prime Financial Corporation,
Herman Meinders, Carlan K. Yates, Larry H. Lemon, Co-Trustee Larry H. Lemon Living Trust, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference
from Exhibit 10.45 to the Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1998.

10.19. LSB Industries, Inc. 1998 Stock Option and Incentive Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit "B" to the
LSB Proxy Statement, dated May 24, 1999, for Annual Meeting of Stockholders.

10.20. LSB Industries, Inc. Outside Directors Stock Option Plan which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit "C" to the
LSB Proxy Statement, dated May 24, 1999, for Annual Meeting of Stockholders.

10.21. First Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated January 1, 2000, by and between Bank of America,
N.A. and LSB Industries, Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 30, 1999.
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10.22. Second Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated March 1, 2000 by and between Bank of America, N.A.
and LSB Industries Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 8-K dated March 1, 2000.

10.23. Third Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated March 31, 2000 by and between Bank of America, N.A.
and LSB Industries Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.14 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2000.

10.24. Loan Agreement dated December 23, 1999 between Climate Craft, Inc. and the City of Oklahoma City, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.49 to the Company's Amendment No. 2 to its 1999 Form 10-K.

10.25. Letter, dated April 1, 2000, executed by SBL to Prime amending the Promissory Note, which the Company incorporates by reference from
Exhibit 10.52 to the Company's Amendment No. 2 to its 1999 Form 10-K.

10.26. Fourth Amendment to Second Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement dated October 10, 2000 by and between Bank of America,
N.A. and LSB Industries, Inc., Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp., and Morey Machinery Manufacturing Corporation, which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2000.

10.27. Letter Agreement, dated August 23, 2000, between LSB Chemical Corp. and Orica USA, Inc., which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.4 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2000. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS
EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #10714, DATED FEBRUARY 21, 2001 GRANTING A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED. 

10.28. Agreement, dated October 31, 2000, between Orica Nitrogen, L.L.C., Orica USA, Inc., and LSB Chemical Corp., which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 20, 2000. CERTAIN INFORMATION



WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF COMMISSION ORDER CF #10714, DATED FEBRUARY 21, 2001 GRANTING A REQUEST BY THE
COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS AMENDED. 

10.29. Letter, dated April 1, 2001, executed by SBL to Prime amending the Promissory Note, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.55 to the Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2000.
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10.30. Agreement, dated April 2, 2001, between Crystal City Nitrogen Company and River Cement Company, which the Company hereby incorporates
by reference from Exhibit 10.57 to the Company's Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2000.

10.31. Assignment, dated May 8, 2001, between Climate Master, Inc. and Prime Financial Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.32. Agreement for Purchase and Sale, dated April 10, 2001, by and between Prime Financial Corporation and Raptor Master, L.L.C. which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.33. Amended and Restated Lease Agreement, dated May 8, 2001, between Raptor Master, L.L.C. and Climate Master, Inc. which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.4 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.34. Option Agreement, dated May 8, 2001, between Raptor Master, L.L.C.and Climate Master, Inc., which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 10.5 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2001.

10.35. Stock Purchase Agreement, dated September 30, 2001, by and between Summit Machinery Company and SBL Corporation, which the Company
hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.1 to the Company' Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

10.36. Agreement, dated October 18, 2001, by and between LSB Industries, Inc., Prime Financial Corporation, and SBL Corporation, which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.2 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

10.37. Certificate of Designations of LSB Industries, Inc., relating to the issuance of a new series of Class C Preferred Stock, which the
Company hereby incorporates by reference form Exhibit 10.3 to the Company's Form 10-Q for the fiscal quarter ended September 30, 2001.

10.38. Asset Purchase Agreement, dated October 22, 2001, between Orica USA, Inc. and El Dorado Chemical Company and Northwest Financial
Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 28, 2001. CERTAIN
INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE
SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.39. AN Supply Agreement, dated November 1, 2001, between Orica USA, Inc. and El Dorado Company, which the Company hereby incorporates by
reference from Exhibit 99.2 to the

F-75

Company's Form 8-K dated December 28, 2001. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY
THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED
INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.40. Ammonium Nitrate Sales Agreement between Nelson Brothers, L.L.C. and Cherokee Nitrogen Company, which the Company hereby incorporates
by reference from Exhibit 99.3 to the Company's Form 8-K dated December 28, 2001. CERTAIN INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED
AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF
INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES
OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.41 Loan and Security Agreement, dated April 13, 2001 by and among LSB Industries, Inc., ClimaChem and each of its Subsidiaries that are
Signatories, the Lenders that are Signatories and Foothill Capital Corporation, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from
Exhibit 10.51 to ClimaChem, Inc.'s amendment No. 1 to Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2000.

10.42. Agreement, dated August 4, 2001, between El Dorado Chemical Company and Paper, Allied-Industrial, Chemical and Energy Workers
International Union AFL-C10 and its Local 5-434, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.65 to the Company's Form
10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001.

10.43. Agreement, dated October 16, 2001, between El Dorado Chemical Company and International Association of Machinists and Aerospace
Workers, AFL-C10 Local No. 224, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.66 to the Company's Form 10-K for the
year ended December 31, 2001.

10.44. First Amendment to Third Amended and Restated Loan and Security Agreement, dated March 29, 2002, entered into by and between Bank of
America, N.A. and Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 10.67 to the
Company's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001.

10.45. Warrant, dated May 24, 2002, granted by the Company to a Lender for the right to purchase up to 132,508 shares of the Company's
common stock at an exercise price of $0.10 per share, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's
Form 8-K, dated May 24, 2002. Four substantially similar Warrants, dated May 24, 2002, for the purchase of an aggregate additional 463,077
shares at an exercise price of $0.10 were issued. Copies of these Warrants will be provided to the Commission upon request.

10.46. Intercreditor Agreement, which the Company hereby incorporates by reference from Exhibit 99.2 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated May
24, 2002.
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10.47. Asset Purchase Agreement, dated as of December 6, 2002, by and among Energetic Systems Inc. LLC, UTeC Corporation, LLC, SEC
Investment Corp. LLC, DetaCorp Inc. LLC, Energetic Properties, LLC, Slurry Explosive Corporation, Universal Tech Corporation, El Dorado
Chemical Company, LSB Chemical Corp., LSB Industries, Inc. and Slurry Explosive Manufacturing Corporation, LLC, which the Company hereby
incorporates by reference from Exhibit 2.1 to the Company's Form 8-K, dated December 12, 2002. The asset purchase agreement contains a brief
list identifying all schedules and exhibits to the asset purchase agreement. Such schedules and exhibits are not filed herewith, and the
Registrant agrees to furnish supplementally a copy of the omitted schedules and exhibits to the commission upon request. 

10.48.  Anhydrous Ammonia Sales Agreement, dated December 9, 2002, between Koch Nitrogen Company and El Dorado Chemical Company.  CERTAIN
INFORMATION WITHIN THIS EXHIBIT HAS BEEN OMITTED AS IT IS THE SUBJECT OF A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE
SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.

10.49.  Registration Rights Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, among LSB Industries, Inc., Kent C. McCarthy, Jayhawk Capital management,
L.L.C., Jayhawk Investments, L.P. and Jayhawk Institutioal Partners, L.P.

10.50.  Subscription Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, by and between LSB Industries, Inc. and Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.

10.51.  Warrant Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, between LSB Industries, Inc. and Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.

21.1   Subsidiaries of the Company.

23.1. Consent of Independent Auditors.

99.1 Certification of Jack E. Golsen, Chief Executive Officer, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350. A signed original of this written
statement required by Section 906 has been provided to LSB Industries, Inc. and will be retained by LSB Industries, Inc. and furnished to
the Securities and Exchange Commission or its staff upon request.

99.2 Certification of Tony M. Shelby, Chief Financial Officer pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350. A signed original of this written
statement required by Section 906 has been provided to LSB Industries, Inc. and will be retained by LSB Industries, Inc. and furnished to
the Securities and Exchange Commission or its staff upon request.

(b) REPORTS ON FORM 8-K. The Company filed the following report on Form 8-K during the fourth quarter of 2002.
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(i) Form 8-K, dated December 27, 2002. (date of earliest event: December 12, 2002). The item reported was Item 2, "Acquisition or
Disposition of Assets", discussing the sale of all of the operating assets of Slurry Explosive Corporation and Universal Tech Corporation to
four wholly owned subsidiaries of Energetic Systems Inc., LLC pursuant to the terms of an Asset Purchase Agreement, dated December 6, 2002.
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SECOND AMENDMENT TO
SECURITIES PURCHASE AGREEMENT

THIS SECOND AMENDMENT TO SECURITIES PURCHASE AGREEMENT (this "Amendment") is made  and entered into as of the 28th day of February, 2003, by and among ClimaChem, Inc.
("ClimaChem"), an Oklahoma corporation, each of the subsidiaries of ClimaChem identified on the signature pages hereof as a guarantor (such subsidiaries, together with ClimaChem, each a "Credit Party", and
collectively, the "Credit Parties"), each Purchaser identified on the signature pages hereof (collectively, the "Purchasers") and Guggenheim Investment Management, LLC, as collateral agent (the "Collateral
Agent"), with reference to the following:

WHEREAS, LSB Industries, Inc., a Delaware corporation, as guarantor, ClimaChem, as Issuer, each of Credit Parties that are subsidiaries of ClimaChem, as guarantors, the Purchasers and Collateral Agent
entered into that certain Securities Purchase Agreement, dated as of May 24, 2002, as amended by that certain letter agreement dated July 10, 2002 (the "Securities Purchase Agreement"); and 

WHEREAS, the Credit Parties have requested the Collateral Agent and Purchasers to amend the Securities Purchase Agreement to modify the minimum EBIDTA covenant and conditions under which a "Trigger
Event" shall occur, and the Collateral Agent and Purchasers have agreed to amend the Securities Purchase Agreement pursuant to this Amendment.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual covenants and agreements hereinafter set forth, and for other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged,
the parties hereto agree as follows:

1. Capitalized Terms. All capitalized terms used in this Amendment (including, without limitation, in the recitals hereto) and not otherwise defined shall have their respective meaning set forth in the Securities
Purchase Agreement.

2. Minimum EBITDA. Section 6.2(s)(i) of the Securities Purchase Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 
 

"(i) Minimum EBITDA. EBITDA, measured on a fiscal quarter-end basis, of not less than the required amount set forth in the following table for the applicable period set forth opposite
thereto:

Applicable Amount Applicable Period

$12,290,129 For the 12 month period ending March 31, 2003

$13,353,750 For the 12 month period ending June 30, 2003

$13,532,466 For the 12 month period ending September 30, 2003

$12,548,700 For the 12 month period ending December 31, 2003

EBITDA for the 12 month period ending each fiscal quarter after December 31, 2003 shall be determined based upon of projected EBITDA for such period as set forth in the Projections delivered to Purchasers
in accordance with Section 6.1(b)(4), which Projections are in the form and substance acceptable to the Required Holders in their reasonable discretion; provided, that if the Required Holders and the Credit
Parties cannot agree on the EBITDA covenant number based upon projected EBITDA, for purposes of this Section 6.2(s)(i), EBITDA for such 12 month period shall be determined by the Required Holders and
shall not be less than $15,000,000." 

3. Triggering Condition. Section 8 of the Securities Purchase Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows:

"If, as of the end of any fiscal quarter beginning after December 31, 2002, ClimaChem fails to maintain EBITDA for the twelve-month period ending on the last day of any such fiscal quarter equal to at least
$12,000,000 (a "Trigger Event"), then, within 210 days of the end of such fiscal quarter, ClimaChem shall pay to the Purchasers an amount equal to 33.3% of then outstanding principal of the Notes plus any
Additional Interest applicable to such payment and all accrued and unpaid Cash Interest (the "Trigger Failure Amount"); provided, however, that if as of the end of each of the two fiscal quarters immediately
following any Trigger Event, ClimaChem maintains EBIDTA for the twelve-month period ending on the last day of the respective fiscal quarter equal to at least $12,000,000, then within 210 days of such
Trigger Event, ClimaChem shall pay to the Purchasers an amount equal to 10.0% of then outstanding principal of the Notes plus any Additional Interest applicable to such payment and all accrued and unpaid
Cash Interest instead of the Trigger Failure Amount. If ClimaChem defaults in the making of any such payment, the Purchasers may, at anytime after such default, at the sole expense of the Credit Parties, hire an
advisor reasonably acceptable to ClimaChem (which consent shall not be unreasonable withheld) to assist ClimaChem in obtaining financing or selling its assets or its business, in separate parts or in its entirety,
sufficient to pay all Obligations. All proceeds from any such sales of assets shall be paid to the Purchasers for application to the Obligations, subject to the prior rights of any first Lien on such assets pursuant to
the Foohill Loan Agreement." 

4. Amendment Fee. The Credit Parties shall pay to the Collateral Agent an amendment fee of $10,000 within ten (10) days of the effective date of this Amendment.

5. Continued Effectiveness of the Securities Purchase Agreement. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, all of the covenants, agreements, terms, provisions and conditions of the Securities Purchase
Agreement and Loan Documents continue in full force and effect and are hereby ratified and confirmed in all respects.

Counterparts. This Amendment may be executed in any number of counterparts and by different parties hereto in separate counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original, but all of which taken
together shall constitute one and the same agreement.

6. Reference to Securities Purchase Agreement. The Securities Purchase Agreement, each of the Loan Documents, and any and all other agreements, documents or instruments now or hereafter executed and
delivered pursuant to the terms of the Securities Purchase Agreement as amended hereby, are hereby amended so that any reference therein to the Securities Purchase Agreement shall mean a reference to the
Securities Purchase Agreement as amended hereby. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Amendment to be executed and delivered as of the date first above written.

                                                                                                                                    Issuer:

                                                                                                                                    CLIMACHEM, INC.

                                                                                                                                    By:____________________________
                                                                                                                                    Title:___________________________

                                                                                                                                    Guarantors that are Credit Parties:

                                                                                                                                    NORTHWEST FINANCIAL CORPORATION
                                                                                                                                    EL DORADO CHEMICAL COMPANY
                                                                                                                                    THE ENVIRONMENTAL GROUP, INC.
                                                                                                                                    KOAX CORP.
                                                                                                                                    INTERNATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL 
                                                                                                                                    CORPORATION
                                                                                                                                    CLIMATE MASTER, INC.
                                                                                                                                    THE CLIMATE CONTROL GROUP, INC.
                                                                                                                                    CLIMATECRAFT, INC.
                                                                                                                                    ACP INTERNATIONAL LIMITED
                                                                                                                                    THERMALCLIME, INC.
                                                                                                                                    CLIMACOOL CORP.
                                                                                                                                    TRISON CONSTRUCTION, INC.
                                                                                                                                    LSB CHEMICAL CORP.

By:____________________________
Title:__________________________

Purchasers:

                                                                                                                                    UPPER COLOMBIA CAPITAL COMPANY, LLC
                                                                                                                                    FORTWIRTH CDO LTD.
                                                                                                                                    NORTH AMERICAN COMPANY FOR LIFE 



                                                                                                                                    AND HEALTH INSURANCE
                                                                                                                                    NORTH AMERICAN COMPANY FOR LIFE 
                                                                                                                                    AND HEALTH INSURANCE OF NEW YORK

                                                                                                                                     By:______________________________
                                                                                                                                     Title:___________________________

Collateral Agent

GUGGENHEIM INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT, LLC

By:______________________________
Title:___________________________



FOURTH AMENDMENT
TO LOAN AND SECURITY AGREEMENT

FOURTH AMENDMENT, dated as of March 3, 2003 (the "Amendment"), to the Loan and Security Agreement dated as of April 13, 2001, as amended by the First Amendment dated as of August 3, 2001, the
Second Amendment dated as of May 24, 2001 and the Third Amendment dated as of November 18, 2002 (the "Loan Agreement"), by and among (i) LSB INDUSTRIES, INC., a Delaware corporation (the
"Parent"), CLIMACHEM, INC., an Oklahoma corporation ("ClimaChem"), and each of the Subsidiaries of ClimaChem identified on the signature pages thereof (such Subsidiaries, together with ClimaChem,
each a "Borrower", and collectively, the "Borrowers"), (ii) the lenders identified on the signature pages thereof (each a "Lender" and collectively the "Lenders") and (iii) FOOTHILL CAPITAL
CORPORATION, a California corporation, as the arranger and administrative agent for the Lenders (the "Agent").

WHEREAS, the Borrowers have requested the Agent and Lenders to amend the Loan Agreement to, among other things, provide for a new term loan in the principal amount of $800,000 and modify the
minimum EBITDA covenant, and the Agents and certain of the Lenders have agreed to provide such term loan and modify the minimum EBITDA covenant subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein.

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and other good and valuable consideration, the parties hereto hereby agree as follows:

1. Capitalized Terms. All capitalized terms used in this Amendment (including, without limitation, in the recitals hereto) and not otherwise defined shall have their respective meanings set forth in the Loan
Agreement. 

2. Definitions in the Loan Agreement. Section 1.1 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended as follows:

a. The definition of the term "Applicable Prepayment Premium" is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

"'Applicable Prepayment Premium' means, as of any date of determination, an amount equal to (a) during the period of time from and after the date of the execution and delivery of this
Agreement up to the date that is the first anniversary of the Closing Date, 4% times the sum of (i) the Maximum Revolver Amount, plus (ii) the outstanding principal balance of the Term
Loan on the date immediately prior to the date of determination, (b) during the period of time from and including the date that is the first anniversary of the Closing Date up to the date that is
the second anniversary of the Closing Date, 3% times the sum of (i) the Maximum Revolver Amount, plus (ii) the outstanding principal balance of the Term Loan on the date immediately
prior to the date of determination, and (c) during the period of time from and including the date that is the second anniversary of the Closing Date up to the date that is the third anniversary of
the Closing Date, 2% times the sum of (i) the Maximum Revolver Amount, p lus (ii) the outstanding principal balance of the Term Loan on the date immediately prior to the date of
determination; and (d) during the period of time from and including the date that is the third anniversary of the Closing Date and prior to the Maturity Date, 1% times the sum of (i) the
Maximum Revolver Amount, plus (ii) the outstanding principal balance of the Term Loan on the date immediately prior to the date of determination."
 

b. The definition of the term "Base Rate Loan" is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows:

"'Base Rate Loan' means each portion of an Advance or the Term Loan that bears interest at a rate determined by reference to the Base Rate."

 

c. The definition of the term "Commitment" is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows:

"'Commitment' means, with respect to each Lender, its Revolver Commitment, its Term Loan Commitment or its Total Commitment, as the context requires, and, with respect to all Lenders,
their Revolver Commitments, their Term Loan Commitments or their Total Commitments, as the context requires, in each case as such Dollar amounts are set forth beside such Lender's name
under the applicable heading on Schedule C-1 or on the signature page of the Assignment and Acceptance pursuant to which such Lender became a Lender hereunder in accordance with the
provisions of Section 14.1."
 

d. A definition of the term "Fourth Amendment Effective Date" is hereby inserted, in appropriate alphabetical order, to read as follows: 

"Fourth Amendment Effective Date' means the date on which all of the conditions precedent to the effectiveness of Fourth Amendment to Loan Agreement dated as of March 3, 2003, by and

among Borrowers, the Agent and the Lenders have been fulfilled or waived."

 

e. The definition of the term "Maximum Revolver Amount" is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

"'Maximum Revolver Amount' means $50,000,000 minus the aggregate principal amount of the Term Loan then outstanding."

 

f. The definition of the term "Obligations" is hereby amended by inserting "the Term Loan," immediately after "Advances," and before "debts," set forth therein.

 

g. The definition of the term "Pro Rate Share" is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

"'Pro Rata Share' means: 

(a) with respect to a Lender's obligation to make Advances and receive payments of principal, interest, fees, costs, and expenses with respect thereto, the percentage obtained by dividing (i)

such Lender's Revolver Commitment, by (ii) the aggregate Revolver Commitments of all Lenders,

(b) with respect to a Lender's obligation to participate in Letters of Credit, to reimburse the Issuing Lender, and to receive payments of fees with respect thereto, the percentage obtained by

dividing (i) such Lender's Revolver Commitment, by (ii) the aggregate Revolver Commitments of all Lenders,

(c) with respect to a Lender's obligation to make the Term Loan and receive payments of interest, fees, and principal with respect thereto, the percentage obtained by dividing (i) such Lender's

Term Loan Commitment, by (ii) the aggregate amount of all Lenders' Term Loan Commitments, and 

(d) with respect to all other matters (including the indemnification obligations arising under Section 16.7), the percentage obtained by dividing (i) such Lender's Total Commitment, by (ii) the

aggregate amount of Total Commitments of all Lenders; provided, however, that, in each case, in the event all Commitments have been terminated, Pro Rata Share shall be determined

according to the Commitments in effect immediately prior to such termination."

 

h. A definition of the term "Term Loan" is hereby inserted, in appropriate alphabetical order, to read as follows:

"'Term Loan' has the meaning set forth in Section 2.2(a)."
 

i. A definition of the term "Term Loan Amount" is hereby inserted, in appropriate alphabetical order, to read as follows:

"'Term Loan Amount' means $800,000."
 

j. A definition of the term "Term Loan Commitment" is hereby inserted, in appropriate alphabetical order, to read as follows:



"'Term Loan Commitment' means, with respect to each Lender, its Term Loan Commitment, and, with respect to all Lenders, their Term Loan Commitments, in each case as such Dollar
amounts are set forth beside such Lender's name under the applicable heading on Schedule C-1".
 

k. A definition of the term "Term Loan Priority Collateral" is hereby inserted, in appropriate alphabetical order, to read as follows:

"'Term Loan Priority Collateral' means all assets of ClimaChem and its Subsidiaries identified on Schedule T-1 hereto, whether now owned or hereafter acquired or
existing and wherever located."

3. Lenders' Commitment Schedule. Schedule C-1 to the Loan Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as set forth in Annex I to this Amendment. 

4.  Schedule T-1. The Loan Agreement is hereby amended by attaching a new Schedule T-1 thereto to read as set forth in Annex II to this Amendment. 

5. Term Loan. Section 2.2 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows:

"Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, on the Fourth Amendment Effective Date each Lender with a Term Loan Commitment agrees (severally, not jointly or jointly and severally) to make a
term loan (collectively, the "Term Loan") to Borrowers in an amount equal to such Lender's Pro Rata Share of the Term Loan Amount. The Term Loan shall be repaid in consecutive monthly installments each in
a principal amount equal to 1/36th of the Term Loan Amount, plus accrued interest on the amount of principal so repaid, on the first day of each month, commencing on April 1, 2003. Notwithstanding any
provision contained herein to the contrary, Borrowers may, at any time, prepay all or a portion of the Term Loan without penalty or premium. The outstanding unpaid principal balance and all accrued and unpaid
interest under the Term Loan shall be due and payable on the date of termination of this Agreement, whether by its terms, by prepayment, or by accelerat ion. All amounts outstanding under the Term Loan shall
constitute Obligations."

                            6. Payments. Section 2.4(b)(i) of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

                                    "(b) Apportionment and Application of Payments.

(i) Except as otherwise provided with respect to Defaulting Lenders and except as otherwise provided in the Loan Documents
(including letter agreements between Agent and individual Lenders), aggregate principal and interest payments shall be
apportioned ratably among the Lenders (according to the unpaid principal balance of the Obligations to which such payments
relate held by each Lender) and payments of fees and expenses (other than fees or expenses that are for Agent's separate account,
after giving effect to any letter agreements between Agent and individual Lenders) shall be apportioned ratably among the Lenders
having a Pro Rata Share of the type of Commitment or Obligation to which a particular fee relates. All payments shall be remitted
to Agent and all such payments (other than payments received while no Default or Event of Default has occurred and is continuing
and which relate to the payment of principal or interest of specific Obligations or which relate to t he payment of specific fees),
and all proceeds of Accounts or other Collateral received by Agent, shall be applied as follows:

A. first, to pay any Lender Group Expenses then due to Agent under the Loan Documents, until paid in full,

B. second, to pay any Lender Group Expenses then due to the Lenders under the Loan Documents, on a ratable basis, until paid in
full,

C. third, to pay any fees then due to Agent (for its separate accounts, after giving effect to any letter agreements between Agent
and the individual Lenders) under the Loan Documents until paid in full,

D. fourth, to pay any fees then due to any or all of the Lenders (after giving effect to any letter agreements between Agent and
individual Lenders) under the Loan Documents, on a ratable basis, until paid in full,

E. fifth, to pay interest due in respect of all Agent Advances, until paid in full,

F. sixth, ratably to pay interest due in respect of the Advances (other than Agent Advances), the Swing Loans, and the Term Loan
until paid in full,

G. seventh, to pay the principal of all Agent Advances until paid in full,

H. eighth, to pay the principal amounts then due and payable (other than as a result of an acceleration thereof) with respect to the
Term Loan until paid in full,

I. ninth, to pay the principal of all Swing Loans until paid in full,

J. tenth, to pay the principal of all Advances until paid in full,

K. eleventh, if an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing, to pay the outstanding principal balance of the Term Loan (in
inverse order of the maturity of the installments due thereunder) until the Term Loan is paid in full,

L. twelfth, if an Event of Default has occurred and is continuing, to Agent, to be held by Agent, for the ratable benefit of Issuing
Lender and those Lenders having a Revolver Commitment, as cash collateral in an amount up to 105% of the then extant Letter of
Credit Usage until paid in full,

K. thirteenth to pay any other Obligations until paid in full, and

L. fourteenth, to Borrowers (to be wired to the Designated Account) or such other Person entitled thereto under applicable law."

(b) Section 2.4(b) of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended by inserting a new paragraph (vi) at the end thereof to read as
follows:

"(vi) Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in this Agreement or any other Loan Document, all proceeds received by Agent  from the sale or other disposition of, or in connection with any casualty
or loss of, any Term Loan Priority Collateral shall be applied, first, to the Obligations in respect of the Term Loan then outstanding and the remainder of such proceeds shall be applied in accordance with Section
2.4(b)(i)."

                                7.  Interest Rates. Clause (a) of Section 2.6 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended by inserting the following sentences at the end thereof: 

        "The foregoing notwithstanding, at no time shall any portion of the Obligations in respect of the Term Loan bear interest on the Daily Balance thereof at a per annum rate less than 6.25%. To the extent that
interest accrued hereunder at the rate set forth herein would be less than the foregoing minimum daily rate, the interest rate chargeable hereunder for such day automatically shall be deemed increased to the
minimum rate."

                                8.  Maintenance of Loan Account; Statement of Obligations. The first sentence of Section 2.10 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

                                "2.10 Maintenance of Loan Account; Statements of Obligations. Agent shall maintain an account on its books in the name of Borrowers and (the "Loan Account") on which Borrowers will be
charged with the Term Loan, all Advances (including Agent Advances and Swing Loans) made by Agent, Swing Lender, or the Lenders to Borrowers or for Borrowers' account, the Letters of Credit issued by
Issuing Lender for Borrowers' account, and with all other payment Obligations hereunder or under the other Loan Documents, including, accrued interest, fees and expenses, and Lender Group Expenses."

                                9.  Financial Covenants. Section 7.20 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended as follows:

                                        (a)  Minimum EBITDA. Section 7.20(a)(i) is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

                                                "(i) Minimum EBITDA. EBITDA, measured on a fiscal quarter-end basis, of not less than the required amount set forth in the following table for the applicable period set forth
opposite thereto;

Applicable Amount Applicable Period



$12,290,129 For the 12 month period ending March 31, 2003

$13,353,750 For the 12 month period ending June 30, 2003

$13,532,466 For the 12 month period ending September 30, 2003

$12,548,700 For the 12 month period ending December 31, 2003

Borrowers' EBITDA for the 12 month period ending each fiscal quarter after December 31, 2003 shall not be less than the greater of (x) $15,000,000 and (y) 85% of Borrowers' projected EBITDA for such
period as set forth in the Projections delivered to Agent in accordance with Section 6.3(c), which Projections are in form and substance acceptable to Agent; provided, that if Agent and Borrowers cannot agree
on the EBITDA covenant number based upon Borrowers' projected EBITDA, for purposes of this Section 7.20(a)(i), Borrowers' EBITDA for such 12 month period shall be determined by Agent in its Permitted
Discretion and shall not be less than $15,000,000."

                                    (b)  Capital Expenditures. Section 7.20(b)(i) is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows:

                                                "(i) Capital Expenditures. Capital expenditures, measured on a fiscal quarter-end basis, in excess of $11,240,000 for the trailing twelve (12) month period."

                                10.  Use of Proceeds. Section 7.17 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

                                "7.17 Use of Proceeds. Use the proceeds of the Advances and the Term Loan for any purpose other than (a) on the Closing Date, (i) to repay in full the outstanding principal, accrued interest,
and accrued fees and expenses owing to Existing Lender, and (ii) to pay transactional fees, costs, and expenses incurred in connection with this Agreement, the other Loan Documents, and the transactions
contemplated hereby and thereby, and (b) thereafter, consistent with the terms and conditions hereof, for its lawful and permitted purposes."

                                11.  Amendments and Waivers. Clause (j) of Section 15.1 of the Loan Agreement is hereby amended in its entirety to read as follows: 

                                "(j) change the definition of Borrowing Base or the definitions of Eligible Accounts, Eligible Inventory, Eligible Raw Inventory, Eligible Inventory, Maximum Revolver Amount, Term Loan
Amount, or change Section 2.1(b); or"

                                12. Conditions. The effectiveness of this Amendment is subject to the fulfillment, in a manner satisfactory to the Agent, of each of the following conditions precedent (the first date upon
which all such conditions shall have been satisfied being herein called the "Fourth Amendment Effective Date"):

                                    (a)  Representations and Warranties; No Event of Default. The representations and warranties contained herein, in Section 5 of the Loan Agreement and in each other Loan Document and
certificate or other writing delivered to the Agent or any Lender pursuant hereto on or prior to the Fourth Amendment Effective Date shall be correct in all material respects on and as of the Fourth Amendment
Effective Date as though made on and as of such date, except to the extent that such representations and warranties (or any schedules related thereto) expressly relate solely to an earlier date (in which case such
representations and warranties shall be true and correct in all material respects on and as of such date); and no Default or Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing on the Fourth Amendment
Effective Date or would result from this Amendment becoming effective in accordance with its terms. 

                                    (b)  Delivery of Documents. The Agent shall have received on or before the Fourth Amendment Effective Date the following, each in form and substance satisfactory to the Agent and,
unless indicated otherwise, dated the Fourth Amendment Effective Date:

i. counterparts of this Amendment duly executed by the Borrowers and the Agent;

ii. a copy of the resolutions of each Borrower, certified as of the Fourth Amendment Effective Date by an authorized officer thereof, authorizing (A) the borrowing contemplated by this Amendment by
each Borrower and the transactions contemplated by the Loan Documents to which such Person is or will be a party, and (B) the execution, delivery and performance by each such Person of this
Amendment and the other Loan Documents to be executed and delivered pursuant hereto, and the performance of the Loan Agreement, as amended;

iii. a certificate of an authorized officer of each Borrower, certifying the names and true signatures of the representatives of such Person authorized to sign this Amendment and the other documents to be
executed and delivered by such Person in connection herewith, together with evidence of the incumbency of such authorized officers;

iv. a certificate of the appropriate official(s) of the state of organization of each Borrower, satisfactory to the Agent, certifying as to the subsistence and good standing of, and the payment of taxes by, such
Person in such states, provided that the Agent agrees that the Borrowers may deliver such good standing certificates to the Agent within 30 days after the Fourth Amendment Effective Date;

v. a certificate of an authorized officer of each Borrower confirming that the charter of each such Person has not been amended or otherwise modified since the Closing Date and that the copy thereof
previously delivered to the Agent is true, correct and complete, except for the charters of Chemex I Corp. and Chemex II Corp., each of which was revised to reflect the name change of such Borrower;

vi. a certificate of an authorized of each Borrower confirming that the by-laws of each such Person have not been amended or otherwise modified since the Closing Date and that the copy thereof
previously delivered to the Agent is true, correct and complete, except for the by-laws of Chemex I Corp. and Chemex II Corp., each of which was revised to reflect the name change of such Borrower;

vii. an opinion of David Shear, General Counsel to the Borrowers, as to such matters as the Agent may reasonably request;

viii. an amendment to the Guggenheim Securities Purchase Agreement, duly executed by Guggenheim and the Parent, modifying (among other things) the minimum EBITDA covenant set forth therein and
the amount of the Trigger Event (as defined in the Guggenheim Securities Purchase Agreement); and

ix. such other agreements, instruments, approvals, opinions and other documents as the Agent may reasonably request from the Borrowers

                                    (c)  Amendment Fee. The Borrowers shall have paid to the Agent, for the benefit of the Lenders with a Term Loan Commitment, in immediately available funds, a fully earned and
nonrefundable amendment fee equal to $10,000, the payment of which shall be effected by Agent charging such fee to Borrowers' Loan Account. 

                                    (d) Proceedings. All proceedings in connection with the transactions contemplated by this Amendment, and all documents incidental thereto, shall be satisfactory to the Agent and its
special counsel, and the Agent and such special counsel shall have received from the Borrowers all such information and such counterpart originals or certified copies of documents, and such other agreements,
instruments, approvals, opinions and other documents, as the Agent or such special counsel may reasonably request.

                                13. Representations and Warranties. Each Borrower hereby represents and warrants to the Agent and the Lenders as follows:

                                    (a) Representations and Warranties; No Event of Default. The representations and warranties herein, in Section 5 of the Loan Agreement and in each other Loan Document and certificate
or other writing delivered to the Agent or any Lender pursuant hereto on or prior to the Amendment Effective Date are correct in all material respects on and as of the Fourth Amendment Effective Date as
though made on and as of such date, except to the extent that such representations and warranties (or any schedules related thereto) expressly relate solely to an earlier date (in which case such representations
and warranties are true and correct in all material respects on and as of such date); and no Default or Event of Default has occurred and is continuing on the Fourth Amendment Effective Date or would result
from this Amendment becoming effective in accordance with its terms. 

                                    (b) Organization, Good Standing, Etc. Each Borrower (i) is a corporation duly organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of the state of its organization, (ii) has all
requisite power and authority to execute, deliver and perform this Amendment and the other Loan Documents to which it is a party being executed in connection with this Amendment, and to perform the Loan
Agreement, as amended hereby, and (iii) is duly qualified to do business and is in good standing in each jurisdiction in which the character of the properties owned or leased by it or in which the transaction of its
business makes such qualification necessary except where the failure to be so qualified reasonably could not be expected to have a Material Adverse Change. 

                                    (c) Authorization, Etc. The execution, delivery and performance by each Borrower of this Amendment, and the performance by each Borrower of the Loan Agreement, as amended hereby,
(i) have been duly authorized by all necessary action on the part of such Borrower, (ii) do not and will not contravene such Borrower's charter or by-laws, any applicable law or any material contractual restriction
binding on or otherwise affecting it or any of its properties, (iii) do not and will not result in or require the creation of any Lien (other than pursuant to any Loan Document) upon or with respect to any of its
properties, and (iv) do not and will not result in any suspension, revocation, impairment, forfeiture or nonrenewal of any permit, license, authorization or approval applicable to its operations or any of its
properties.

                                14. Miscellaneous.

                                    (a) Continued Effectiveness of the Loan Agreement. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the Loan Agreement and the other Loan Documents are, and shall continue to be, in full
force and effect and are hereby ratified and confirmed in all respects, except that on and after the Fourth Amendment Effective Date (i) all references in the Loan Agreement to "this Agreement", "hereto",
"hereof", "hereunder" or words of like import referring to the Loan Agreement shall mean the Loan Agreement as amended by this Amendment, and (ii) all references in the other Loan Documents to which any
Borrower is a party to the "Loan Agreement", "thereto", "thereof", "thereunder" or words of like import referring to the Loan Agreement shall mean the Loan Agreement as amended by this Amendment. Except



as expressly provided herein, the execution, delivery and effectiveness of this Amendment shall not operate as an amendment of any right, power or remedy of the Lender under the Loan Ag reement or any other
Loan Document, nor constitute an amendment of any provision of the Loan Agreement or any other Loan Document. 

                                    (b) Counterparts. This Amendment may be executed in any number of counterparts and by different parties hereto in separate counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to be an original,
but all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same agreement. 

                                    (c) Headings. Section headings herein are included for convenience of reference only and shall not constitute a part of this Amendment for any other purpose. 

                                    (d) Governing Law. This Amendment shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the law of the State of New York.

                                    (e) Costs and Expenses. The Borrowers jointly and severally agree to pay on demand all reasonable fees, costs and expenses of the Agent and each Lender in connection with the
preparation, execution and delivery of this Amendment and the other related agreements, instruments and documents. 

                                    (f) Amendment as Loan Document. Each Borrower hereby acknowledges and agrees that this Amendment constitutes a "Loan Document" under the Loan Agreement. Accordingly, it shall
be an Event of Default under the Loan Agreement (i) if any representation or warranty made by a Borrower under or in connection with this Amendment shall have been untrue, false or misleading in any
material respect when made or (ii) if Borrowers fail to perform, keep, or observe any term, provision, condition, covenant, or agreement contained in this Amendment. 

                                    (g) Waiver of Jury Trial. EACH BORROWER, THE AGENT AND THE LENDERS HEREBY IRREVOCABLY WAIVE THEIR RESPECTIVE RIGHTS TO A JURY TRIAL OF ANY
CLAIM OR CAUSE OF ACTION BASED UPON OR ARISING OUT OF THIS AMENDMENT OR ANY OF THE TRANSACTIONS CONTEMPLATED HEREIN, INCLUDING CONTRACT CLAIMS,
TORT CLAIMS, BREACH OF DUTY CLAIMS, AND ALL OTHER COMMON LAW OR STATUTORY CLAIMS.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Amendment to be executed and delivered as of the date first above written.

                                                                                                                        Borrowers:

                                                                                                                        CLIMACHEM, INC.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

By: 
Title:

                                                                                                                        CLIMATE MASTER, INC.,
                                                                                                                        a Delaware corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        CLIMATECRAFT, INC.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        CLIMACOOL, CORP.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        INTERNATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL CORPORATION, 
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        ACP INTERNATIONAL, LIMITED,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        KOAX CORP., an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        LSB CHEMICAL CORP.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        THE ENVIRONMENTAL GROUP, INC.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

By: 
Title:

                                                                                                                        EL DORADO CHEMICAL COMPANY,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        CHEMEX I CORP.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        TRISON CONSTRUCTION, INC.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        CHEMEX II CORP.,
                                                                                                                        an Oklahoma corporation



                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        Agent and Lender:

                                                                                                                        FOOTHILL CAPITAL CORPORATION,
                                                                                                                        a California corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

                                                                                                                        Lender:

                                                                                                                        CONGRESS FINANCIAL CORPORATION (SOUTHWEST),
                                                                                                                        a Texas corporation

                                                                                                                        By: 
&#                                                                                                                        Title:

 

ANNEX I

Schedule C-1

Commitments

Lender Revolver Commitment

Term Loan
Sub-facility

Commitment* Total Commitment

Foothill Capital Corporation $30,000,000 $800,000 $30,000,000

Congress Financial Corporation
(Southwest)

$20,000,000 $0 $20,000,000

All Lenders $50,000,000 $800,000 $50,000,000

* The Term Loan Commitment is a sub-facility of the Revolver Commitment.

ANNEX II

Schedule T-1

Term Loan Priority Collateral

Term Loan Priority Collateral shall mean the following:

(a) The following equipment:

Item:                                                             Serial Number:

Bradbury Roll Former:

Stock Reel                                                      s/n 34843
Roller Str.                                                      s/n 34844
Feed Roll                                                       s/n 34846
Hyd. Punch/Notch                                            s/n 34847
Roll Former                                                    s/n 34849
Hyd. Post Out                                                 s/n 34851
Heat Exchanger; Model RM-25                           s/n 19253
Heat Exchanger; Model RM-25                           s/n 19242

Amada Punch Line:

Loader OL                                                       s/n - APC00006
Turret Punch 305072                                         s/n - AA570286
Un-loader UL410                                              s/n - APC00006

(b) All products and proceeds of the foregoing equipment, in any form, including insurance proceeds and all claims against third parties for loss or damage to or destruction of or other involuntary conversion of
any kind or nature of any or all of the Term Loan Priority Collateral.



ClimaChem, Inc.
16 South Pennsylvania  Oklahoma City, OK 73107  405-235-4546  Fax: 405-236-1209

March 3, 2003

Todd L. Boehly, Managing Director
Guggenheim Partners
135 East 57th Street, 9th Floor
New York, New York 10022

RE: Securities Purchase Agreement (the "SPA"), dated as of May 24, 2002, as amended, by and among ClimaChem, Inc. ("ClimaChem"), certain subsidiaries of ClimaChem, LSB Industries,
Inc., as guarantor, the Purchasers identified therein and Guggenheim Investment Management, LLC, as Collateral Agent 9;

Dear Todd:

This letter shall serve to document the consent by Guggenheim Investment Management, LLC, as collateral agent and the Purchasers that are party to the SPA, to the increase in Capital Expenditures, as defined
under the SPA, to $11,240,000 for the 12-month period ending each fiscal quarter after the date of the SPA. Please confirm your consent to the foregoing by signing below where indicated. Thank you. 

                                                                        Sincerely,

                                                                        David M. Shear
                                                                        General Counsel

AGREED TO AND ACKNOWLEDGED:

_____________________________________
Todd L. Boehly, Managing Director for 
the Purchasers and Collateral Agent



ANHYDROUS AMMONIA SALES AGREEMENT

THIS AGREEMENT is entered into and made effective December 9, 2002, between KOCH NITROGEN COMPANY, a Nebraska corporation, with principal
offices at 4111 East 37th Street North, Wichita, Kansas 67220 (herein called "Koch") and EL DORADO CHEMICAL COMPANY, an Oklahoma corporation,
with principal offices at 16 S. Pennsylvania, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73107 (herein called "Buyer");

WITNESSETH: 

WHEREAS, the parties entered into previous agreements dated effective June 30, 2001 and January 4, 2002, ("the Previous Agreements") and it
is their intent to terminate the Previous Agreements (except as specifically set forth herein) and replace them with this agreement ("this
Agreement"); and

WHEREAS, as specified in this Agreement, Buyer and Koch desire to enter into an anhydrous ammonia sales agreement under which Koch agrees to
supply to Buyer and Buyer agrees to purchase from Koch 100% of its anhydrous ammonia Product Requirements, as set forth herein; and

WHEREAS, as specified in this Agreement, Koch shall charge Buyer a price for, and Buyer shall pay the same for, each ton of Product upon the
pricing formulas set out in this Agreement; and

WHEREAS, as specified in this Agreement, Buyer shall be responsible for all Taxes related to such quantities of anhydrous ammonia and for
all transportation charges beyond the Delivery Point hereunder; and

WHEREAS, the parties desire to state their agreements in writing.

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual promises herein contained, the receipt and sufficiency of which is hereby acknowledged, the
parties hereto agree as follows:

I. DEFINITIONS

Whenever used in this Agreement, the following terms shall have the following respective meanings:

* INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION.  THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE
COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.
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A.  "Actual Additional Costs" shall mean the actual additional delivery costs (additional transportation costs, additional terminal fees and
the like, and not additional costs for Product itself) incurred by Koch to deliver Product from either i) the Koch Terminal or ii) an
alternative injection point on the Ammonia Pipeline to the Delivery Point. 

B.  "Affiliate" shall mean any corporation or other business enterprise which directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under
common control with a party hereunder; and for the purpose of this definition "control" shall mean the ability to directly or indirectly
vote fifty percent (50%) or more of the shares or other securities at the time entitled to vote for the election of directors. 

C.  "Agreement" shall mean this Anhydrous Ammonia Sales Agreement between Koch and Buyer.

D.  "Ammonia Pipeline" shall mean the ammonia pipeline owned by Kaneb Pipeline Operating Partnership, LP.

E.  "Ammonia Pipeline Transportation Charge" shall mean the Ammonia Pipeline Transportation Charge as referenced in Article VI, Section C.

F.  "Buyer Facility" shall mean Buyer's chemical production facility located at El Dorado, Arkansas.

G.  *** [Redacted text] shall mean the *** [Redacted text] per metric ton of the weekly price range for Ammonia published in Fertilizer Week
America for the week Product is delivered to Buyer. For example, if Product is delivered to Buyer by the Ammonia Pipeline during the week
from Monday, October 28, 2002 to Monday, November 4, 2002, the *** [Redacted text] published in the Friday, November 1, 2002 issue of
Fertilizer Week America shall apply. In the event Fertilizer Week America is not published for one of the weeks during the Month, the price
for such week shall be the previous week's price published in Fertilizer Week America. 

H.  "Contract Price" shall mean the Contract Price as referenced in Article VI, Section B hereof.

I.  "Delivery Point" shall mean (i) for pipeline deliveries, the discharge side of the Ammonia Pipeline's Product meter located at Buyer's
Facility, or (ii) for rail or truck deliveries, the point at Buyer's Facility where the truck or rail cars come to rest, or (iii) another
delivery point along the Ammonia Pipeline, provided Buyer gives Koch at least forty-five (45) days written notice prior to the date it
wishes to begin delivery at such alternate delivery point.

*** INDICATES INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT WHICH HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION. THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF
THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.
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J.  "Effective Date" shall mean November 1, 2002.

K.  *** [Redacted text] shall mean the *** [Redacted text] per short ton of the weekly price range for Ammonia published in Fertilizer Week
America for the week Product is delivered to Buyer. For example, if Product is delivered to Buyer by the Ammonia Pipeline during the week
from Monday, October 28, 2002 to Monday, November 4, 2002, the *** [Redacted text] published in the Friday, November 1, 2002 issue of
Fertilizer Week America shall apply. In the event Fertilizer Week America is not published for one of the weeks during the Month, the price
for such week shall be the previous week's price published in Fertilizer Week America.

L. "Koch Facility" shall mean Koch's anhydrous ammonia production facility at Sterlington, Louisiana. The Koch Facility has two (2) ammonia
production units, each capable of producing ammonia independently of the other. 

M. "Koch Terminal" shall mean Koch's anhydrous ammonia terminal at Taft, Louisiana capable of receiving ammonia by vessels, loading and
shipping ammonia in a barge, and reinjecting ammonia into the Ammonia Pipeline.

N. "Month" shall mean a calendar month.

O. "Monthly Average Price" shall be defined as the average of the Prices stated in the weekly provisional invoices dated during the Month. 

P. "Price" shall mean the Price as referenced in Article VI, Section A hereof.

Q. "Product" shall mean commercial anhydrous ammonia having the following specifications:

Ammonia (NH3) Content:         99.5% minimum, by weight %

Water:                         0.2% minimum to 0.5% maximum, by weight %

Oil:                           5 ppm maximum, by weight

R.  "Product Requirements" shall mean total Product purchased by Buyer for Buyer's account for further processing at Buyer's Facility.
Currently Buyer's annual Product Requirements at Buyer's Facility are approximately 210,000 short tons annually, exclusive of any tolling
arrangements by Buyer with existing unaffiliated third parties. Commencing on January 1, 2003, Product Requirements shall not include

*** INDICATES INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT WHICH HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION.  THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF



THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.
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approximately 45,000 short tons of Product annually, which amount is intended to equal fifty percent (50%) of the Product used at Buyer's
Facility for production of finished product for Orica USA Inc. The 45,000 short tons referenced above shall be excluded from the Product
Requirements during the Term of this Agreement, unless Buyer requests and Koch elects, at Koch's sole option, to include this quantity in
the Product Requirements during the remaining Term of this Agreement. Product Requirements shall also not include Product supplied to
Buyer's Facility which shall be produced by Buyer or an Affiliate of Buyer and physically delivered to Buyer's Facility; provided, Buyer has
given Koch sixty (60) days written notification.

S. "Revised Contract Price" shall mean the Revised Contract Price as referenced in Article VI, Section D hereof.

T. "Taxes" shall mean the definition set forth in Article IX, Section A hereof.

U. "Total Credit Exposure" shall mean the sum of the i) outstanding invoice(s) for Product delivered from Koch to Buyer, ii) the estimated
invoice for Product delivered to Buyer but not yet invoiced by Koch, and iii) the estimated invoice amount for Product that shall be
delivered from Koch to Buyer until the payment due date of the oldest outstanding invoice.

II. TERM

Except as may otherwise be provided herein, this Agreement shall continue and remain in full force and effect for a term commencing on the
Effective Date and ending December 31, 2004 (hereafter "Term"). However, in the event Koch permanently shuts down the Koch Facility at any
time during the Term, Koch shall have the option to terminate this Agreement during the period of January 1, 2004 to December 31, 2004;
provided, i) Koch has furnished Buyer with a minimum of four (4) months written notification that either the Koch Facility has been or will
be shut down and ii) Koch and Buyer can not agree on a Revised Contract Price as stipulated in Article VI, Section D. 

III. QUANTITY TO BE SUPPLIED

A.  Quantity. During the Term, Buyer shall purchase from Koch one hundred percent (100%) of its Product Requirements for Buyer's Facility.
Product shall be delivered and invoiced on a short ton basis.

-4-

9; B.  Subsequent Tolling Arrangements. In the event Buyer concludes i) a tolling arrangement with an unaffiliated third party, other than
with Orica USA, after the execution of this Agreement or ii) an existing sales agreement is converted to a tolling arrangement, other than
with Orica USA, then Buyer's Product Requirements shall be reduced by an amount equal to the amount of Product actually used pursuant to the
unaffiliated third party tolling arrangement(s) at Buyer's Facility. However, if the unaffiliated third party desires Buyer to provide
Product at Buyer's Facility to be tolled for such unaffiliated third party, Koch shall supply to Buyer the third party's Product quantity
requirements at Buyer's Facility for Buyer's account for the same Term and on the same terms and conditions as contained in this Agreement
if such is acceptable to the unaffiliated third party. If an unaffiliated third party desires Buyer to provide Product at Buyer's Facility,
and such Product requirement is for a period less than the Term, or on other than the same terms and conditions herein provided, or on a
spot basis, Koch shall have the option, but not the obligation, to supply Buyer such third party's Product requirement at Buyer's Facility
for Buyer's account, if such is acceptable to the unaffiliated third party. 

C.  Buyer's intention is to consume the Product delivered to Buyer's Facility for production purposes and it is not the intention of Buyer
to purchase Product from Koch for resale or exchange purposes with an unaffiliated third party. 

D.  Measurement. The quantity of Product delivered hereunder to Buyer by the Ammonia Pipeline shall be governed by the weights and measures
taken by meters owned by the Ammonia Pipeline at the Delivery Point pursuant to the Ammonia Pipeline tariff in effect on the date of
delivery. For truck or rail deliveries, the quantity of Product delivered to Buyer shall be governed by the weights and measures taken as
the trucks or rail cars are loaded at the Koch Facility or at an alternative third party supply source. The foregoing measurements of said
quantities shall be final and conclusive, unless proven to be in error. 

E.  Potential Monetization of Ammonia. As has been discussed between the parties, Buyer may at some future date offer to sell chemical
production assets owned by Buyer, or an affiliate of Buyer, to a third party which would relocate these assets offshore and for which Buyer
may be tendered ammonia produced offshore as partial or full payment for the sales thereof. In such event, Buyer shall inform Koch that such
an offer is being discussed and Koch shall have the option, but not the obligation, to assist or consult with
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9; Buyer regarding the provision of such ammonia produced offshore. If such a transaction is pursued, Buyer shall provide Koch the right of
first refusal, to exclusively assist the Buyer in both i) assessing the fair market value of the offshore ammonia received in exchange for
the assets and ii) monetizing the fair market value of the ammonia for Buyer. At Koch's option, the monetization of the ammonia may be in
the form of i) an agreed cash payment to Buyer by Koch based on Koch purchasing the ammonia from Buyer, ii) an agreed exchange differential
where Koch receives the offshore ammonia and delivers back Product to Buyer at Buyer's Facility, or iii) an agreed alternative option
between the parties at the time. During the term of this Agreement, Koch shall make reasonable commercial efforts to provide Buyer a fair
market value for the offshore ammonia based on the market prices and market conditions at the time and taking into account the expenses Koch
may incur in either marketing the ammonia to a third party or delivering the ammonia to Koch's Terminal. In the event the parties can not
agree on a fair market value for the offshore ammonia, Koch shall not be obligated to monetize the ammonia for Buyer. If Koch does not
monetize the ammonia for Buyer, but Buyer has an alternative option to import the ammonia through a third party for delivery to Buyer's
Facility, then Koch shall allow Buyer to defer purchasing up to thirty-four (34) percent of Buyer's Product Requirements on an annual basis
during the Term of this Agreement; provided, i) Buyer has given Koch one (1) month written notification prior to the expected delivery date
of the ammonia and ii) Koch shall have the option of either x) extending the Term of this Agreement another year in which Buyer shall
purchase the deferred quantity during the period of January 1, 2005 to December 31, 2005 or y) releasing Buyer from purchasing the deferred
quantity. 

IV. QUALITY

All Product delivered hereunder shall conform to the specifications set forth in Article I, Section Q. All claims by Buyer that any Product
delivered hereunder does not conform to the specifications set forth in said Article I, Section Q, shall be made in writing and sent within
thirty (30) days after Koch's delivery of such Product to the Delivery Point. Failure to give written notice of such claim within the
specified time shall constitute a waiver of and bar to such claim, and Buyer shall be precluded from relying on defects which are not stated
in such notice as a basis for rejection or assertion of a breach.
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V. WARRANTIES

A. Koch makes no warranty of any kind, express or implied, except that Product sold hereunder shall conform to the specifications set forth
in Article I, Section Q and that Koch shall convey good title thereto, free from any lien or security interest. KOCH ASSUMES NO OTHER
LIABILITY WITH RESPECT TO PRODUCT AND MAKES NO OTHER WARRANTY WHETHER OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE, OR OTHERWISE,
EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, WITH RESPECT THERETO.

B. Neither party shall be liable, under any circumstances, for any special, indirect, incidental, consequential (including but not limited
to, loss of profits or any similar damages) or punitive or exemplary damages arising out of this Agreement, except for third party personal
injuries and property damage which are deemed by applicable law to be consequential damages. In no event shall the amount of any claim by
Buyer, whether for failure to meet the specifications, for non-delivery, or for any other reason, be greater than the actual replacement
costs of the Product for the particular shipment. In this regard, Buyer's sole and exclusive remedy for any breach of this Agreement by Koch
shall be, at Koch's option, replacement of any nonconforming product at the Delivery Point or payment not to exceed the replacement price of
the Product. Koch shall use commercially reasonable efforts to obtain and deliver replacement Product.

VI. PRICE 

A. #9; Price. For each short ton of Product sold to Buyer hereunder, Koch shall charge, and Buyer shall pay to Koch the following Price:



Price per short ton = *** [Redacted text]

*** [Redacted text]

B. Contract Price. The Contract Price per short ton shall be determined as follows:

Contract Price per short ton *** [Redacted text]

*** INDICATES INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT WHICH HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION.  THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY FO
THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.
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where,

*** [Redacted text]

*** [Redacted text]

C.  Ammonia Pipeline Transportation Charge. The Ammonia Pipeline Transportation Charge per short ton shall be based on Koch's actual Ammonia
Pipeline transportation cost from the point of injection into the Ammonia Pipeline to the Ammonia Pipeline Delivery Point at Buyer's
Facility. The actual cost is currently $6.73 per short ton from both the Koch Facility and the Koch Terminal to the Delivery Point. Koch
shall pay Buyer any rebates or refunds that Koch receives from the Ammonia Pipeline related to such shipments on such Ammonia Pipeline.

D.  Revised Contract Price. In the event i) Koch permanently shuts down the Koch Facility as stipulated in Article II or ii) a Force Majeure
event occurs as stipulated in Article X, Section A, it may be necessary for Koch to make a price adjustment to the Contract Price to cover
the Actual Additional Costs incurred by Koch to deliver Product to Buyer during the remaining Term of this Agreement stipulated in (i) above
or during the period of the Force Majeure event stipulated in (ii) above. The Revised Contract Price per short ton shall be determined as
follows:

Revised Contract Price per short ton = Contract Price per short ton + Actual Additional Costs.

Koch shall provide Buyer written notification of the Actual Additional Costs to be incurred and the basis for these costs. Koch and Buyer
shall make reasonable commercial efforts to reach an agreement on the Revised Contract Price within thirty (30) days of the Revised Contract
Price notification by Koch. 

D.1. In the event Koch and Buyer cannot agree on the Revised Contract Price in the event Koch permanently shuts down the Koch Facility, then
Koch shall have the option to either i) exercise its right of first refusal during a ten (10) day period after the end of the thirty (30)
days to sell Product to Buyer on the same terms and conditions as those which a third party may offer to Buyer or ii) terminate this

***INDICATES INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT WHICH HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION.  THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF
THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.
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Agreement as set out in Article II. If Koch elects to terminate this Agreement, then Koch shall provide no less than ten (10) days written
notice to Buyer, and Buyer shall have the option of accepting the Revised Contract Price or allowing Koch to terminate this Agreement during
such ten (10) day notice period. If Koch does not exercise its right of first refusal above, then Buyer shall have the right to terminate
this Agreement.

D.2. In the event Koch and Buyer can not agree on the Revised Contract Price in the event of a Force Majeure event, then Article X, Section
A shall apply.

E.  Pricing Index. If either Koch or Buyer believes the *** [Redacted text] used to determine the Contract Price is inaccurate due to a
fundamental change in the structure or inactivity of the pricing index, and this condition has persisted on a continual basis for at least
sixty (60) days, the concerned party may provide written notification to the other party of its concern along with a proposed alternative
pricing index. The parties shall negotiate in good faith to agree upon an alternative pricing index within thirty (30) days from the date of
notification, but neither party shall be obligated to reach mutual agreement. During the interim period of negotiation, the Contract Price
shall continue to be determined per this Agreement. In the event the parties cannot agree on an alternative pricing index after the thirty
(30) day period, then during the remaining Term of this Agreement the Contract Price in Article VI, Secti on B shall be determined as
follows:

        *** [Redacted text] Price per short ton *** [Redacted text]

F.  Market Publication and Prices. In the event that either i) the Fertilizer Week America publication is no longer published or ii) the ***
[Redacted text] or *** [Redacted text] published in Fertilizer Week America are no longer published, or iii) the *** [Redacted text] is not
indicative of the price for Product imported into the *** [Redacted text] area, then the parties shall either agree on x) a substitute
publication, y) a substitute price index, or z) an alternative pricing mechanism, whichever shall be required to correct the case above,
within thirty (30) days of such event. During the interim period, the parties shall agree on an alternative pricing mechanism or a fixed
price. 

VII. PAYMENT TERMS 

A.  Koch shall provide Buyer with payment terms on open credit subject to the terms below provided Buyer's Total Credit Exposure does not
exceed the established credit line within the range *** [Redacted text]. Koch shall evaluate Buyer on a quarterly basis to determine the
credit line within the range stated above

*** INDICATES INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT WHICH HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION.  THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF
THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUEST.
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along with the payment terms for the following contract quarter. Based on the established credit line for the quarter, payment terms shall
not exceed *** [Redacted text] from the payment due date as set forth in Section B below. If it appears to Koch that Buyer's Total Credit
Exposure shall exceed the established credit line for the contract quarter, Koch shall immediately notify and request Buyer to make a
prepayment for future shipments, within twenty-four (24) hours of the notification if necessary in order to keep the Total Credit Exposure
at or below the established credit line. The prepayment shall only be applied towards future shipments not yet invoiced.

B. Koch may from time to time change the credit line or demand different terms of payment whenever Koch within its good faith discretion
deems itself insecure because the prospect for Buyer's payment or performance reasonably appears to Koch to be impaired. In any such event,
and upon written notice specifying the change in terms of payment, Koch may suspend further deliveries pending agreement of Buyer to the
revised payment terms. If Koch changes payment terms to restrict or reduce the credit line available to Buyer, for reasons other than stated
in Section A above; then, notwithstanding anything to the contrary, Buyer may terminate this Agreement by no less than ten (10) days notice
to Koch. 

C. Koch shall prepare and fax to Buyer a weekly provisional invoice by Wednesday of every week during the Month in an amount equal to the
(i) Price per short ton based on the previous Friday's market prices multiplied by the (ii) short tons delivered to Buyer during the period
from the previous Monday through Sunday based on the meter reading at the Delivery Point provided by Buyer to Koch on every Monday. Buyer's
payment by wire transfer to Koch's account, at Buyer's sole cost and expense, shall be due net twenty-one (21) days, based on the credit
line established in Section A above, from the Monday during the week the invoice is prepared and faxed to Buyer. If the payment due date is
a Saturday, Sunday, or holiday where banks are authorized to be closed, Buyer shall make the wire transfer payment on the next business day
following such due date. Buyer agrees to accept as originals facsimile copies of invoices from Koch. 

D. At the end of each Month, Koch shall prepare and fax to Buyer a reconciliation of the weekly provisional invoices for the Month with the



amount due by Buyer to Koch or the credit by Koch to Buyer for the Month. The reconciliation will be based on preparing a final monthly
invoice based on all the weekly

*** INDICATES INFORMATION IN THIS DOCUMENT WHICH HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS PUBLIC FILING PURSUANT TO A REQUEST BY THE COMPANY FOR
CONFIDENTIAL TREATMENT BY THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION.  THE OMITTED INFORMATION HAS BEEN FILED SEPARATELY WITH THE SECRETARY OF
THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION FOR PURPOSES OF SUCH REQUESTS.
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provisional invoices during the Month that have an invoice date during said Month. The final monthly invoice shall be based on an amount
equal to the (i) Monthly Average Price per short ton multiplied by the (ii) sum of short tons delivered or taken as stated in the weekly
provisional invoices during the Month that have an invoice date during said Month. The final monthly invoice will be compared to the sum of
the weekly provisional invoices for the designated time period, and any difference will be either debited or credited on the next weekly
provisional invoice. 

VIII. DELIVERY

A. Buyer shall notify Koch no later than the 1st calendar day of the Month immediately prior to the Month of delivery of Product in short
tons that Buyer wishes to receive for such Month of delivery. Buyer shall promptly notify Koch in writing of any known or anticipated
changes that will not permit Buyer to receive the monthly quantity. 

B. Title and Risk of Loss. Koch shall deliver the Product hereunder to Buyer at the Delivery Point, title and risk of loss shall pass to
Buyer at the Delivery Point, and upon the passing of said title to Buyer, Buyer shall be deemed to have exclusive ownership and control of
said Product and shall be responsible for any injuries or damages caused thereby.

C. Shipper of Record. Koch shall be the shipper of record for delivery of Product on the Ammonia Pipeline to Buyer at Buyer's Facility.

IX. TAXES

A. All present and future taxes, including, but not limited to, the Superfund Tax, (referred to herein as "Taxes") relating to the Product
delivered hereunder, including all new taxes or increases in existing taxes including excise taxes (but excluding Koch's net income, excess
profits, or corporate franchise taxes) imposed by any governmental authority upon the manufacture, use, sale, or delivery of the Product,
shall be for Buyer's account, unless Buyer delivers to Koch current exemption certificates evidencing Buyer's exemption from paying such
Taxes.
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B.  Buyer agrees to indemnify and hold harmless Koch and its successors and assigns from and against any and all excise taxes (but not
including net income, excess profits, or corporate franchise taxes), inclusive of any penalty and interest, assessed at a future date
against Koch by any governmental authority upon the manufacture, use, sale, or delivery of the Product Requirements.

X.  FORCE MAJEURE 
A.  Neither Koch, nor Buyer, shall be liable for any failure or delay in performance under this Agreement, except for the obligation to make
money payments due hereunder for Product already purchased, due to a Force Majeure event. "Force Majeure," as used herein shall mean any
event which may be due in whole or in part to any contingency, delay, failure, cause or other occurrence of any nature beyond a party's
reasonable control, whether it is presently occurring or occurs in the future, which (i) physically prevents Koch from producing,
transporting, or delivering the Product to Buyer's Facility in Koch's normal course and/or then intended course of business (including
either the Koch Facility or the Koch Terminal, or both) or (ii) which physically prevents Buyer from receiving or using Product at Buyer's
Facility. Nothing herein shall require Koch to start or restart either one or both units at the Koch Facility or to purchase Product from a
third party in order to remove a Force Majeure event then occurring, but Koch shall have the option to do so in Koch's sole discretion.
Further, in the event of a Force Majeure event should Koch elect not to furnish substitute Product from either the Koch Facility or from a
third party, Koch shall have the right to offer to Buyer substitute Product at the Revised Contract Price for Product set forth in Article
VI, Section D, and on the terms and conditions, herein contained. In the event Koch and Buyer can not agree on the Revised Contract Price,
then Buyer may obtain its Product Requirements from a supplier other than Koch, provided that Koch shall have the right of first refusal
during a ten (10) period after the thirty (30) days referenced in Article VI, Section D to sell substitute Product to Buyer on the same
terms and conditions as those which a third party may offer to Buyer.

B. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Agreement, if the Ammonia Pipeline transportation service is interrupted or curtailed by a
Force Majeure event, preventing or delaying Koch from making all or a portion of the required deliveries of Product hereunder, Koch shall
use commercially reasonable efforts to
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arrange rail or trucking transportation service from Koch's Facility or a third party supply source to Buyer's Facility. Ammonia pipeline
allocation shall not constitute a Force Majeure event; provided, that a mechanical breakdown of the Ammonia Pipeline may constitute a Force
Majeure event. Buyer shall be responsible for and reimburse Koch for all rail and/or trucking transportation costs incurred by Koch for
deliveries of Product hereunder, including without limitation demurrage charges, which exceed the contemplated delivery of Product by the
Ammonia Pipeline at Buyer's Facility. However, if Buyer is forced to pay a trucking and/or rail transportation rate that is higher than the
Ammonia Pipeline Transportation Charge and the increased transportation rate makes it uneconomical for Buyer to operate Buyer's Facility,
then Buyer shall have the right to suspend its performance hereunder by providing Koch with ten (10) days prior written notice. How ever,
Buyer shall not be allowed to suspend its performance hereunder if Koch, in its sole discretion, elects to pay the difference between the
Ammonia Pipeline Transportation Charge and the trucking and/or rail transportation charges to the Delivery Point. If it remains uneconomical
for Buyer to operate Buyer's Facility for sixty (60) consecutive days from the date Buyer gives Koch notice solely because of the
interruption or curtailment of Ammonia Pipeline Product deliveries hereunder and Koch elects not to pay the transportation differential,
then Buyer shall have the right to terminate this Agreement by providing Koch with written notice within five (5) days after the end of the
sixty (60) day period. 

C. The term "Force Majeure" shall not include (i) an event caused by a party's sole or contributory negligence; (ii) Koch's ability to sell,
or Buyer's ability to purchase from a third party, Product at a price more advantageous than the Price; (iii) Buyer's loss of markets for
products produced at Buyer's Facility; (iv) shutdown of Koch's Terminal, Koch's Facility, or Buyer's Facility for reasons other than a Force
Majeure event and (v) routine or scheduled maintenance at Koch's Facility, Koch's Terminal or Buyer's Facility. 

D. If a Force Majeure event occurs, the declaring party may exercise its right under this Article by giving timely notice thereof to the
other party setting forth with reasonable particularity the nature of the Force Majeure event. The declaring party shall use reasonable
efforts to remedy the situation as quickly as possible and shall only be excused from performance hereunder during the duration and only to
the extent
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of the Force Majeure event. The declaring party shall give the other party prompt notice of when the Force Majeure event ends. If Koch's
deliveries of Product to Buyer are impeded due to a Force Majeure event, or an Ammonia Pipeline allocation event, Koch shall have the right
to apportion deliveries among its present and future customers (including regular customers not then under contract) and Koch's own
requirements on a reasonable basis. In the event of a Force Majeure event, neither Koch nor Buyer shall be obligated to take any action
which would result in increasing such party's performance costs under this Agreement beyond the costs which it would have incurred in the
absence of such Force Majeure event.

E. If, at any time during this Agreement's term, any regulatory or governmental body adopts, issues, or publishes any action, rule, or order
which directly or indirectly materially and adversely affects the rights or obligations of Koch or Buyer under this Agreement or (each of
the events described in hereafter referred to as "Adverse Action"), the affected party shall notify the other party in writing of the
Adverse Action and the parties shall enter into negotiations to modify this Agreement. If negotiations regarding the Adverse Action do not
result in Koch and Buyer agreeing on the terms of a modification to this Agreement within sixty (60) days from the delivery of notice by the
affected party to the other party, the affected party shall have the right, but not the obligation, to suspend its performance hereunder
from the end of the sixty (60) day period until such time, if any, as the parties reach agreement on such a modification to this Agreement.
In the event such Adverse Action conti nues for a period of one hundred twenty (120) days after the affected party notifies the other party
of the same and the parties have not reached agreement on such modification to this Agreement, either party may, but is not required to,



terminate this Agreement upon thirty (30) days written notice delivered to the other party within one hundred eighty (180) days from the
first notification of the Adverse Action. Upon termination, all obligations by either party shall cease, except rights and obligations
accrued to the effective date of the termination. In the event of an Adverse Action, upon written request, the affected party shall provide
the other party with data or information reasonably necessary for the affected party to determine that such Adverse Action exists, subject
to the confidentiality obligations of Article XVI of this Agreement. 

XI. REMEDIES FOR PAYMENT BREACH
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A. If Buyer is late in making any payment due to Koch under Article VII hereof, Koch may at its sole discretion by twenty-four (24) hours
notice to Buyer of such late payment and of Buyer's opportunity to cure, and upon Buyer's failure to cure during such notice period, elect
one or more of the following courses of action:

        1. Cease to make any further deliveries hereunder until Buyer has made the late payment and has taken
           steps to assure Koch that there shall be no such delinquencies in the future;

        2. Refuse to make any further deliveries hereunder except upon cash payments before delivery; 

        3. Stop delivery of goods in the possession of a carrier or other bailee as provided by law;

        4. Resell any Product concerned without further notice to Buyer and without affecting or abating Buyer's
           other obligations under this Agreement; or

        5. Set off any obligations Koch may have to Buyer against the payments due Koch hereunder. 

If Buyer has not remedied late payments to the reasonable satisfaction of Koch within ten (10) days after receipt of written notice from
Koch, Koch may at its option by notice to Buyer terminate this Agreement (without discharging any claim for breach). The election by Koch of
any of the courses of action hereto shall in no way limit any other remedies available to Koch under this Agreement or otherwise at law or
in equity.

B. If either party:

        1. Voluntarily petitions under or otherwise seeks the benefit of any bankruptcy, reorganization,
           arrangement or insolvency law; or

        2. Makes a general assignment for the benefit of creditors; or

        3. Is adjudicated bankrupt or becomes insolvent; or

        4. Allows a receiver or trustee of the business to be appointed; or

        5. Fails to perform any part of this Agreement (other than provided for in Section A of this Article) and
           upon written notice of such failure by the other party fails to remedy the same within thirty (30) days
           of such notice, or in the event such failure cannot reasonably be cured within thirty (30) days, does
           not initiate and pursue reasonable corrective action within said period of time, then, in
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           any of said events, this Agreement may be terminated forthwith by written notice at the option of the
           other party with such other party retaining all its other rights and remedies at law or in equity. 

XII. RIGHTS NOT WAIVED

The waiver by either party hereto of any breach of this Agreement by the other party hereto shall not be deemed to be a waiver of any
successive or other breach of this Agreement. Each and every right, power and remedy may be excused from time to time and so often and in
such order as may be deemed expedient by the party, and the exercise of any such right, power or remedy shall not be deemed a waiver of the
right to exercise at the same time or thereafter, any other right, power or remedy.

XIII. NOTICES

Any notices, requests or other communications required or permitted by any provision of this Agreement shall be in writing and shall be
deemed delivered if delivered by hand, facsimile, national overnight courier service, or mailed by U.S. Postal Service, postage prepaid, by
registered or certified mail, and if to Koch, addressed to:

        Koch Nitrogen Company
        4111 East 37th Street North
        P.O. Box 2256
        Wichita, KS 67201
        Attention: President

        Secretary,
        Koch Nitrogen Company
        c/o Legal Department
        4111 East 37th Street North
        P.O. Box 2256
        Wichita, KS 67201

        or, if to Buyer, addressed to:

        El Dorado Chemical Company
        16 S. Pennsylvania
        Oklahoma City, OK 73107
        Attn: President

        El Dorado Chemical Company
        16 S. Pennsylvania
        Oklahoma City, OK 73107
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        Attn: General Counsel

Any party may change the address to which notices are to be given by mailing written notice thereof to the other party as provided above.

XIV. ASSIGNMENT

Notwithstanding any prior provision, neither party shall assign or delegate, or permit by assignment or delegation, by operation of law or
otherwise any of its rights and obligations under this Agreement to any third party without first obtaining the prior written consent of the
other party, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld, conditioned, delayed or denied. Notwithstanding the foregoing, either party
shall be allowed to assign this Agreement to an Affiliate upon providing written notice to the other party, provided no such transfer shall
operate to relieve the transferor party of its obligations hereunder. Any assignment or delegation, or attempted assignment or delegation,
in violation of this Article XIV shall be null and void, shall be considered a material breach of this Agreement and shall permit the other
party in addition to any other rights which it may hereunder or at law or in equity to terminate this Agreement and exercise any remedies av
ailable to the non-breaching party hereunder or at law or in equity. 

XV. ENTIRE AGREEMENT; AMENDMENT



This Agreement constitutes the final and complete Agreement between the parties relative to the transactions contemplated hereby and
supersedes any and all prior or contemporaneous agreements, understandings, correspondence or other agreements relating to the subject
matter hereof. This Agreement may be amended only by a written document signed by duly authorized representatives or employees of each of
the parties hereto. Any printed terms or conditions contained in any printed forms used in placing or acknowledging orders hereunder, or
otherwise used in any way in connection with the sale and purchase provided for in this Agreement, shall not have the effect of modifying or
amending this Agreement in any respect unless specifically identified and accepted in writing by a duly authorized representative of both
parties.
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XVI. CONFIDENTIALITY

If an Adverse Action, as defined in Section E of Article X, results in a party's suspension of its performance hereunder, the affected party
may, as provided for in said Section, provide the other party with certain information ("Adverse Action Information"). Koch and Buyer may
also, in connection with their respective performance of this Agreement, communicate information, give notices and exchange documents
("Contract Related Information"). The receiving party shall maintain in confidence the Adverse Action Information and the Contract Related
Information, and such information shall be disclosed to no one other than (i) the receiving party's officers, directors, agents and other
personnel who need to know the same in connection with this Agreement, and such officers, directors, agents and other personnel shall be
advised of and bound by the confidential nature of such information or (ii) when disclosure is required by law or pursuant to a court or
administrative order. For disclosures required under sub-item (ii), the disclosing party shall immediately notify the other party of the
required disclosure so that the other party may seek an appropriate protective order or other remedy and use reasonable efforts to limit the
scope of the disclosure so required. If a protective order or other remedy is not obtained, the disclosing party shall only furnish such
portion or portions of the Confidential Information, as it is legally required to furnish. Koch and Buyer shall take all proper precautions
to prevent such information from being acquired by any unauthorized person, firm, company or other entity. In this regard, Koch and Buyer
acknowledge specifically, but without limitation, that both injunctive relief and monetary damages, alone or in combination, are appropriate
remedies for any breach of this Article XVI by Koch or Buyer or any person, firm, company or other entity obtaining such information through
the recipient thereof. The confidenti ality obligations hereunder shall continue for a period of seven (7) years after the termination of
this Agreement. Koch shall have no obligation to provide, and Buyer shall have no right to obtain, information regarding Koch's Product
supply costs. 

XVII. ARTICLE HEADINGS
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Article headings are for the convenience of the parties and are not considered parts of the Agreement, it being stipulated that any headings
in conflict with the substantive provisions of the Agreement shall have no force and effect.

XVIII. GOVERNING LAW

This Agreement shall be governed exclusively by the laws of the State of Kansas both with respect to interpretation and performance without
giving effect to any provision which would direct application of the laws of another jurisdiction. Koch and Buyer agree that venue and
jurisdiction of any action or cause of action arising hereunder shall be exclusively in the United States District Court for the District of
Colorado. If the Colorado court, sua sponte, would dismiss for lack of jurisdiction, then the venue and jurisdiction of any action or cause
of action arising hereunder shall be exclusively in the United States District Court for the District of Kansas.

XIX. SEVERABILITY

The provisions of this Agreement are severable and, if any provisions are determined to be void or unenforceable in whole or in part, the
remaining provisions shall remain unaffected and shall be binding and enforceable in accordance with the terms hereof.

XX. AUTHORITY

A. Buyer warrants and represents that it is a corporation duly organized and validly existing and in good standing under the laws of the
State of Oklahoma and has all requisite power and authority to lawfully carry on its business as now being conducted and specifically, that
it has all requisite power and authority to make, execute, deliver and perform this Agreement. The signatory below signing for Buyer has
been duly authorized by his principal to bind his principal to the terms and conditions of this Agreement.

B. Koch warrants and represents that it is a corporation duly organized and validly existing and in good standing under the laws of the
State of Nebraska and has all requisite power and authority to lawfully carry on its business as now being conducted and specifically, that
it has all requisite power and authority to
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make, execute, deliver and perform this Agreement. The signatory below signing for Koch has been duly authorized by his principal to bind
his principal to the terms and conditions of this Agreement.

XXI. LEGAL COMPLIANCE.

Each party shall be subject to all applicable laws, rules, regulations and ordinances issued by any national, state, or local regulatory or
governing body and may act in accordance therewith until such time as the same may be held invalid by final judgment in a court of competent
jurisdiction, except to the extent inconsistent with, or prohibited by, United States Law.

XXII. TERMINATION OF PREVIOUS AGREEMENT

Buyer and Koch agree that the Previous Agreement shall be terminated in its entirety on the Effective Date. 

XXIII. MISCELLANEOUS

A. Situs. The situs of this Agreement shall be Wichita, Kansas.

B. Additional Rules of Interpretation and Construction.

1. No Construction Against Draftsman. No implications or inferences shall be drawn from the deletion of or addition to the
terms of previous drafts of this Agreement. Koch and Buyer acknowledge that each has had the opportunity to participate in the
preparation of this Agreement and, therefore, in the event of any ambiguity in, or controversy with respect to the meaning of,
any term or provision contained in this Agreement, no presumption or inference shall be drawn against either Koch or Buyer in
the interpretation of this Agreement by reason of the participation by either party or their attorneys in the preparation of
this Agreement.

2. Gender. Words of any gender in this Agreement shall include the other gender, and words in the singular number shall include
the plural, when the context requires.

3. Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed in multiple counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an original, and all of
which executed counterparts together shall constitute one agreement.

C. Binding Effect. Without limitation of the foregoing, this Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be
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binding upon Koch and Buyer, including their respective successors and assigns.

D. Brokers. Any Commissions, fees and expenses in connection with any broker or agent retained by Koch shall be the sole responsibility of
Koch. Any commissions, fees and expenses in connection with any broker or agent retained by Buyer shall be the sole responsibility of Buyer.

E. Independent Contractors. Koch and Buyer are independent contractors only and are not partners, master/servant, principal/agent or
involved herein as parties to any other similar legal relationship with respect to the transactions contemplated under this Agreement or
otherwise; and no fiduciary relationship, nor any other relationship imposing vicarious liability shall exist between the parties under this



Agreement or otherwise at law.

F. Survival of Terms and Conditions. This Agreement, and all covenants, promises, agreements, conditions, warranties, representations and
understandings contained herein, or contained in any modification, change or amendment of this Agreement pursuant to Article XV hereof,
shall survive the termination or expiration of the term of this Agreement for purposes of enforcement of rights occurring prior to such
termination or expiration.

G.  Commercially Reasonable Efforts. Upon the terms and subject to the conditions set forth in this Agreement, each of the parties agrees to
use commercially reasonable efforts to take, or cause to be taken, all actions, and to do, or cause to be done, and to assist and cooperate
with the other party in doing, all things necessary, proper or advisable to consummate and make effective, in the most expeditious manner
practicable, the transactions contemplated under this Agreement, including, without limitation, obtaining all necessary actions, waivers,
consents and approvals from governmental entities or third parties and making all necessary or appropriate filings and taking all
commercially reasonable steps necessary to obtain any approval or waiver from any governmental entities or other third parties.
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Agreement to be effective on the Effective Date by their respective officers thereunto
duly authorized.

                                            ("Koch")             KOCH NITROGEN COMPANY

                                                                 By: _________________________

                                                                 Title: _________________

Attest:

______________________________________
Secretary/Assistant Secretary

                                            ("Buyer") 9; 9;             EL DORADO CHEMICAL COMPANY

                                                                                        By: _________________________

                                                                  Title: _______________________

Attest:

________________________________
Secretary/Assistant Secretary
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REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT

This REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT, dated as of March 25, 2003, among LSB INDUSTRIES, INC., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), KENT C.
McCARTHY, an individual ("McCarthy"), JAYHAWK CAPITAL MANAGEMENT, L.L.C., a Delaware limited liability company ("Jayhawk Capital"), JAYHAWK
INVESTMENTS, L.P., a Delaware limited partnership ("Jayhawk Investments"), and JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P., a Delaware limited
partnership ("Jayhawk Institutional"). McCarthy, Jayhawk Capital, Jayhawk Investments, and Jayhawk Institutional are collectively, the
"Jayhawk Group".

WHEREAS, the general partner of Jayhawk Institutional is Jayhawk Capital, which is also the general partner of Jayhawk Investments, and
McCarthy is the manager of Jayhawk Capital;

WHEREAS, pursuant to a Subscription Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") and a Warrant Agreement (the "Warrant Agreement"), each dated
as of the date hereof, between the Company and Jayhawk Institutional, the Company has agreed to issue to Jayhawk Institutional (a) 450,000
shares of the Company's Common Stock (as defined herein) and (b) warrants to purchase 112,500 shares of the Common Stock;

WHEREAS, as of the date hereof, in addition to the 450,000 shares to be issued to Jayhawk Investments under the Subscription Agreement and
the warrants to purchase 112,500 shares of the Company's Common Stock, the Jayhawk Group beneficially owns 2,199,581 shares of the Common
Stock, comprised of an aggregate of (a) 798,500 shares of the Common Stock, and (b) 1,401,081 shares of Common Stock receivable upon
conversion of 323,650 shares of the Company's $3.25 Preferred (as defined herein); and 

WHEREAS, to induce Jayhawk Investments to execute and deliver the Subscription Agreement, the Company has agreed to provide to the Jayhawk
Group certain registration rights under the Securities Act (as defined herein), and applicable state securities laws.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the mutual covenants contained herein and other good and valuable consideration, the
receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the Company and the Jayhawk Group hereby agree as follows:

1.  Definitions.

1.1  "$3.25 Preferred" means the Company's $3.25 Convertible Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock, Series 2. 

1.2  "Commission" means the Securities and Exchange Commission.

1.3  "Common Stock" means the common stock of the Company, par value $0.10 per share.
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1.4  "Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, and the rules and regulations of the Commission thereunder, all
as the same shall be in effect from time to time.

1.5  "Initiating Holders" means the meaning specified in paragraph 2.1.

1.6  "NASD" means the National Association of Securities Dealers.

1.7  "Person" means an individual, a partnership, an association, a joint venture, a corporation, a limited liability company,
a business, a trust, an unincorporated organization or a government or any department, agency or subdivision thereof.

1.8  "Public Offering" means any offering of Common Stock to the public pursuant to an effective registration statement under
the Securities Act.

1.9  "Registrable Securities" means (a) the 450,000 shares of Common Stock to be issued to Jayhawk Institutional pursuant to
the Subscription Agreement, (b) all shares of Common Stock issued or issuable upon exercise of the Warrants, (c) all shares of
Common Stock issuable upon conversion of the Company's $3.25 Preferred owned by the Jayhawk Group, (d) any other shares of
Common Stock owned by the Jayhawk Group as of the date of this Agreement, (e) any securities issued or issuable with respect to
any Common Stock referred to in (a) through (d) by way of stock dividend or stock split or in connection with a combination of
shares or recapitalization. As to any particular Registrable Securities, once issued such securities shall cease to be
Registrable Securities during such time as (w) a registration statement with respect to the sale of such securities shall have
become effective under the Securities Act and such securities shall have been disposed of in accordance with such registration
statement, (x) they are eligible to be sold pursuant to Rule 144(k) (or any successor provision) under the Securities Act, (y)
they are eligible to be sold pursuant to Rule 144 (or any successor provisions), without limitation on amount of securities
sold, or (z) they shall have ceased to be outstanding.

1.10 "Registration Expenses" means all expenses incident to the Company's performance of or compliance with paragraphs 2 and 3,
including, without limitation, all registration, filing and NASD fees, all fees and expenses of complying with securities or
blue sky laws, all word processing, duplicating and printing expenses, messenger and delivery expenses, the fees and
disbursements of counsel for the Company and of its independent public accountants, including the expenses of any special
audits or "cold comfort" letters required by or incident to such performance and compliance, but excluding underwriting
discounts and commissions and transfer taxes, if any.

1.11 "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, and the rules and regulations of the Commission thereunder, all as the
same shall be in effect from time to time.
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1.12 "Warrants" means the warrants issued by the Company to Jayhawk Institutional on the date hereof pursuant to the Warrant
Agreement, evidencing rights to purchase an aggregate of 112,500 shares (as adjusted) of Common Stock at an exercise price of
$3.49 per share.

2. Demand Registration. As long as there are Registrable Securities outstanding, upon the written request of the holders of at least 50% of
the outstanding Registrable Securities (the "Initiating Holders"), requesting that the Company effect the registration under the Securities
Act of all or part of such Initiating Holders' Registrable Securities and specifying the intended method of disposition thereof, the Company
will promptly give written notice of such requested registration to all holders of outstanding Registrable Securities, and thereupon will
use its reasonable efforts to effect the registration under the Securities Act of (a) the Registrable Securities which the Company has been
so requested to register by such Initiating Holder or Holders for disposition in accordance with the intended method of disposition stated
in such request, and (b) all other Registerable Securities the holders of which have made written requests to the Company for regis tration
thereof within 20 Business Days after the giving of such written notice by the Company (which request shall specify the intended method of
disposition thereof), all to the extent required to permit the disposition (in accordance with the intended methods thereof) of the
Registrable Securities so to be registered. Subject to paragraph 2.6, the Company may include in such registration other securities for sale
for its own account or for the account of any other Person.

2.1  Number of Registrations. The Company shall not be required to effect more than two registrations pursuant to this
paragraph 2.

2.2 Registration Statement Form. The Company may, if permitted by law, effect any registration requested under paragraph 2 by
the filing of a registration statement on Form S-3 (or any successor or similar short form registration statement) or, if
counsel for the Company deems that such a registration statement is not available for the registration of the Registrable
Securities to which such registration relates under applicable law, on such other form as counsel for the Company may deem to
be appropriate under the Securities Act. If requested by the Initiating Holders, any registration statement filed pursuant to
paragraph 2 will qualify as a "shelf" registration under Securities Act Rule 415 or any successor to such rule.

2.3 Expenses. The Company will pay all Registration Expenses in connection with any registration effected pursuant to this
paragraph 2.

2.4 Selection of Underwriters. If, in the discretion of the holders of a majority (by number of shares) of the Registrable
Securities, any offering pursuant to this paragraph 2 shall constitute an underwritten offering, the underwriter or
underwriters thereof shall be selected, after consultation with the Company, by such holders and shall be acceptable to the
Company, which shall not unreasonably withhold its acceptance of such underwriter or underwriters.
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2.5 Effective Registration Statement. A registration requested pursuant to this paragraph 2 will not be deemed to have been
effected (a) unless it has become effective, provided that a registration which does not become effective after the Company has
filed a registration statement with respect thereto solely by reason of the refusal to proceed of the Initiating Holders shall
be deemed to have been effected by the Company at the request of such Initiating Holders, or (b) if, after it has become
effective, such registration is interfered with by any stop order, injunction or other court order (for any reason other than a
misrepresentation or an omission by the Initiating Holders).

2.6 Priority in Requested Registrations. If a requested registration pursuant to this paragraph 2 involves an underwritten
offering, and the managing underwriter shall advise the Company in writing (with a copy to each holder of Registrable
Securities requesting registration) that in its opinion, the number of securities requested to be included in such registration
(including securities of the Company which are not Registrable Securities) exceeds the number which can be sold in such
offering, the Company will include in any such registration to the extent of the number which the Company is so advised can be
sold in such offering (a) first, Registrable Securities requested to be included in such registration by the Initiating
Holders, pro rata among such holders on the basis of the number of shares of such securities requested to be included by such
holders, (b) second, other Registrable Securities requested to be included in such registration, pro rata among the holders
thereof requesting such registration on the basis of the number of shares of such securities requested to be included by such
holders, and (c) third, other securities of the Company proposed to be included in such registration, in accordance with the
priorities, if any, then existing among the Company and the holders of such other securities.

2.7 Delay at Company's Request. With respect to any registration requested under this paragraph 2, the Company may postpone for
not more than 120 days, on one occasion only with respect to each such request, the filing or effectiveness of a registration
statement if the Company determines that such registration would be likely to have an adverse effect on any proposal or plan by
the Company to engage in any acquisition of assets not in the ordinary course of business or any merger, consolidation, tender
offer or similar transaction, or any other material event not in the ordinary course of business, provided that in case of such
postponement the holders of Registrable Securities initiating the request for registration will be entitled to withdraw such
request, and if so withdrawn such request will not count as one of the permitted requested registrations under this paragraph
2. In any event, the Company will pay all Registration Expenses in connection with any registration initiated under this
paragraph 2.

3. Incidental Registration. Notwithstanding any limitation contained in paragraph 2, if the Company at any time proposes to register any of
its securities under the Securities Act (other than by a registration on Form S-4 or S-8 or any successor or similar forms), whether or not
for sale for its own account, in a manner which would permit registration of Registrable Securities
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for sale to the public under the Securities Act, it will each such time give prompt written notice to all holders of Registrable Securities
of its intention to do so and of such holders' rights under this paragraph 3.

3.1 Procedure. Upon the written request of any such holder made within 20 days after receipt of any such notice (which request
shall specify the Registrable Securities intended to be disposed of by such holder and the intended method of disposition
thereof), the Company will use its reasonable efforts to effect the registration under the Securities Act of all Registrable
Securities which the Company has been so requested to register by the holders thereof, to the extent required to permit the
disposition (in accordance with the intended methods thereof as aforesaid) of the Registrable Securities so to be registered,
by inclusion of such Registrable Securities in the registration statement which covers the securities which the Company
proposes to register, provided that if, at any time after giving written notice of its intention to register any securities and
prior to the effective date of the registration statement filed in connection with such registration, the Company shall
determine for any reason not to register or to delay registration of such securities, the Company may, at its election, give
written notice of such determination to each holder of Registrable Securities and, thereupon, (a) in the case of a
determination not to register, shall be relieved of its obligation to register any Registrable Securities in connection with
such registration (but not from its obligation to pay the Registration Expenses in connection therewith) without prejudice,
however, to the rights of any holder or holders of Registrable Securities entitled to do so to request that such registration
be effected as a registration under paragraph 2 and (b) in the case of a determination to delay registering, shall be permitted
to delay registering any Registrable Securities for the same period as the delay in registering such other securities. No
registration effected under this paragraph 3 shall relieve the Company of its obligation to effect any registration statement
upon request unde r paragraph 2. The Company will pay all Registration Expenses in connection with each registration of
Registrable Securities requested pursuant to this paragraph 3.

3.2 Priority in Incidental Registrations. If a registration pursuant to this paragraph 3 involves an underwritten offering and
the managing underwriter advises the Company in writing that, in its opinion, the number of securities requested to be included
in such registration exceeds the number which can be sold in such offering, the Company will include in such registration to
the extent of the number which the Company is so advised can be sold in such offering securities determined as follows:

(a) if such registration as initially proposed by the Company was primarily a registration of its securities, (i) first, the
securities proposed by the Company to be sold for its own account, and (ii) second, any Registrable Securities requested to be
included in such registration, and any other securities the Company proposes to include in such registration statement, pro
rata among the holders thereof requesting such registration on the
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 basis of the number of shares of such securities requested to be included by such holders; and

(b) if such registration as initially proposed by the Company was in whole or in part requested by holders of securities of the
Company, other than holders of Registrable Securities, pursuant to demand registration rights, (i) first, such securities held
by the holders initiating such registration, pro rata among the holders thereof, on the basis of the number of shares of such
securities requested to be included by such holders, and (ii) second, any Registrable Securities requested to be included in
such registration, pro rata among (A) the holders thereof requesting such registration on the basis of the number of shares of
such securities requested to be included by such holders together with (B) any other securities of the Company proposed to be
included in such registration, in accordance with the priorities, if any, then existing among the Company and the holders of
such other securities.

4. Registration Procedures. If and whenever the Company is required to use its reasonable efforts to effect the registration of any
Registrable Securities under the Securities Act as provided in paragraphs 2 or 3, the Company will:

(a) prepare and file with the Commission the requisite registration statement (including such audited financial statements as
may be required by the Securities Act or the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder) to effect such registration and use
its reasonable efforts to cause such registration statement to become effective, provided that before filing such registration
statement or any amendments thereto, the Company will furnish to the counsel selected by the holders of Registrable Securities
whose Registrable Securities are to be included in such registration copies of all such documents proposed to be filed, which
documents will be subject to the review of such counsel (such review to be limited to matters relating to the holders whose
Registrable Securities are to be included in such registration and matters which might adversely affect such holders), and
provided, further, that the Company may discontinue any registration of its securities w hich are not Registrable Securities at
any time prior to the effective date of the registration statement relating thereto;

(b) prepare and file with the Commission such amendments and supplements to such registration statement and the prospectus used
in connection therewith as may be necessary to maintain the effectiveness of such registration statement and to comply with the
provisions of the Securities Act with respect to the disposition of all securities covered by such registration statement until
the earlier of such time as (i) all of such securities have been disposed of in accordance with the intended methods of
disposition by the seller or sellers thereof set forth in such registration statement, (ii) the securities included in the
registration statement are no longer Registrable Securities or (iii) in the case of any registration
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pursuant to paragraph 3, 90 days after such registration statement becomes effective, provided that if less than all the
Registrable Securities are withdrawn from registration after the relevant period, the shares to be so withdrawn shall be
allocated pro rata among the holders thereof on the basis of the respective numbers of Registrable Securities held by them
included in such registration;

(c) furnish to each seller of Registrable Securities covered by such registration statement such number of conformed copies of
such registration statement and of each such amendment and supplement thereto (in each case including all exhibits), such
number of copies of the prospectus contained in such registration statement (including each preliminary prospectus and any
summary prospectus) and any other prospectus filed under Rule 424 under the Securities Act, in conformity with the requirements
of the Securities Act, and such other documents, as such seller may reasonably request;

(d) use its reasonable efforts to register or qualify all Registrable Securities and other securities covered by such
registration statement under such other securities or blue sky laws of such jurisdictions as each seller thereof shall
reasonably request, to keep such registration or qualification in effect for so long as such registration statement remains in
effect, and take any other action which may be reasonably necessary or advisable to enable such seller to consummate the
disposition in such jurisdictions of the securities owned by such seller, except that the Company shall not for any such
purpose be required to qualify generally to do business as a foreign corporation in any jurisdiction wherein it would not but
for the requirements of this paragraph 4(d) be obligated to be so qualified or to consent to general service of process in any
such jurisdiction;

(e) notify each holder of Registrable Securities covered by such registration statement, at any time when a prospectus relating
thereto is required to be delivered under the Securities Act, of the happening of any event as a result of which the prospectus
included in such registration statement, as then in effect, includes an untrue statement of a material fact or omits to state
any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading in the light of the
circumstances under which they were made, and at the request of any such holder promptly prepare and furnish to such holder a
reasonable number of copies of a supplement to or an amendment of such prospectus as may be necessary so that, as thereafter
delivered to the purchasers of such securities, such prospectus shall not include an untrue statement of a material fact or
omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading in the
light of th e circumstances under which they were made;
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otherwise use its reasonable efforts to comply with all applicable rules and regulations of the Commission;

(g) provide a transfer agent and registrar for all Registrable Securities covered by such registration statement not later than
the effective date of such registration statement; and

(h) use its reasonable efforts to list all Registrable Securities covered by such registration statement on any securities
exchange on which any of the securities of the same class as the Registrable Securities are then listed.

4.1 Seller Information. The Company may require each holder of Registrable Securities as to which any registration is being
effected to furnish the Company such information regarding such holder and the distribution of such securities as the Company
may from time to time reasonably request in writing.

4.2 Blackout. Each holder of Registrable Securities agrees by the acquisition of such Registrable Securities that upon receipt
of any notice from the Company of the happening of any event of the kind described in paragraph 4(e), such holder will
forthwith discontinue such holder's disposition of Registrable Securities pursuant to the registration statement relating to
such Registrable Securities until such holder's receipt of the copies of the supplemented or amended prospectus contemplated by
paragraph 4(e) and, if so directed by the Company, will deliver to the Company (at the Company's expense) all copies, other
than permanent file copies, then in such holder's possession of the prospectus relating to such Registrable Securities current
at the time of receipt of such notice. In the event the Company shall give any such notice, the periods referred to in
paragraph 4(b) shall be extended by a number of days equal to the number of days during the period from and including the
giving of notice pursuant to paragraph 4(e) and including the date when each seller of any Registrable Securities covered by
such registration statement shall receive the copies of the supplemented or amended prospectus contemplated by paragraph 4(e).

5. Underwritten Offerings.

5.1 Demand Underwritten Offerings. If requested by the underwriters for any underwritten offering by holders of Registrable
Securities pursuant to the registration requested under paragraph 2, the Company will enter into an underwriting agreement with
such underwriters for such offering, such agreement to be satisfactory in substance and form to each such holder, the
underwriters, and the Company and to contain such representations and warranties by the Company and such other terms as are
customarily contained in agreements of this type, including, without limitation, indemnities to the effect and to the extent
provided in paragraph 6. The holders of Registrable Securities to be distributed by such underwriters shall be parties to such
underwriting agreement.
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5.2 Incidental Underwritten offerings. If the Company at any time proposes to register any of its securities under the
Securities Act as contemplated by paragraph 3 and such securities are to be distributed by or through one or more underwriters,
the Company will, subject to the provisions of paragraph 3.2, use its reasonable efforts, if requested by any holder of
Registrable Securities, to arrange for such underwriters to include the Registrable Securities to be offered and sold by such
holder among the securities to be distributed by such underwriters, except as may be otherwise permitted herein. The holders of
Registrable Securities to be distributed by such underwriters shall be parties to the underwriting agreement between the
Company and such underwriters.

5.3 Holdback Agreements. Each holder of Registrable Securities agrees by acquisition of such Registrable Securities, if so
required by the managing underwriter, not to effect any public sale or distribution of such securities during the seven days
prior to and the 90 days after the closing of any underwritten registration pursuant to paragraph 2 or any underwritten
registration pursuant to paragraph 2 has become effective, or, if the managing underwriter advises the Company in writing that,
in its opinion, no such public sale or distribution should be effected for a specified period longer than 90 days after such
underwritten registration in order to complete the sale and distribution of securities included in such registration and the
Company gives notice to such holder of Registrable Securities of such advice, during a reasonable longer period after such
underwritten registration, except as part of such underwritten registration , whether or not such holder participates in such
registration. The Company agrees not to effect any public sale or distribution of its equity securities or securities
convertible into or exchangeable or exercisable for any of such securities during the seven days prior to and the 90 days after
the closing of any underwritten registration pursuant to paragraph 2 or any underwritten registration pursuant to paragraph 2
has become effective, except as part of such underwritten registration and except pursuant to registrations on Form S-4 or Form
S-8 or any successor or similar forms thereto, or if the managing underwriter advises the Company in writing that in its
opinion no such public sale or distribution should be effected for a specified period longer than 90 days after such
underwritten registration in order to complete the sale and distribution of securities included in such registration, during a
reasonable longer period after such underwritten registration, except as part of such underwritten registra tion.

6. Indemnification.

6.1 Indemnification by the Company. In the event of any registration of any securities of the Company under the Securities Act,
the Company will, and hereby does, indemnify and hold harmless, in the case of any registration statement filed pursuant to
paragraph 2 or 3, the seller of Registrable Securities covered by any such registration statement, its partners, directors and
officers, each other Person who participates as an underwriter in the offering or sale of such securities and each other
Person, if any, who controls any such seller or any such underwriter within the meaning of the Securities Act (each a "Seller
Indemnified Party"),

-9-

against any losses, claims, damages or liabilities, joint or several, to which such Seller Indemnified Party may become subject
under the Securities Act or otherwise, insofar as such losses, claims, damages or liabilities (or actions or proceedings,
whether commenced or threatened, in respect thereof) arise out of or are based upon any untrue statement or alleged untrue



statement of any material fact contained in any registration statement under which such securities were registered under the
Securities Act, any preliminary prospectus, final prospectus or summary prospectus contained therein, or any amendment or
supplement thereto, or any omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or
necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, and the Company will reimburse such Seller Indemnified Party for any
legal or any other expenses reasonably incurred by them in connection with investigating or defendin g any such loss, claim,
liability, action or proceeding; provided that the Company shall not be liable in any such case to a Seller Indemnified Party
to the extent that any such loss, claim, damage, liability (or action or proceeding in respect thereof) or expense arises out
of or is based upon an untrue statement or alleged untrue statement or omission or alleged omission made in such registration
statement, any such preliminary prospectus, final prospectus, summary prospectus, amendment or supplement in reliance upon and
in conformity with information furnished to the Company through an instrument duly executed by such Seller Indemnified Party
specifically stating that it is for use in the preparation of such registration statement, preliminary prospectus, final
prospectus, summary prospectus, amendment or supplement, and, provided, further, that the Company shall not be liable to any
Person who participates as an underwriter in the offering or sale of Registrable Securities or any other Person, if any, wh o
controls such underwriter within the meaning of the Securities Act, in any such case to the extent that any such loss, claim,
damage, liability (or action or proceeding in respect thereof) or expense arises out of such Person's failure to send or give a
copy of the final prospectus to the Person asserting an untrue statement or alleged untrue statement or omission or alleged
omission at or prior to the written confirmation of the sale of Registrable Securities to such Person if such statement or
omission was corrected in such final prospectus. 

6.2 Indemnification by the Sellers. The seller of any Registrable Securities in any registration statement filed pursuant to
paragraph 2 or 3 will indemnify and hold harmless (in the same manner and to the same extent as set forth in paragraph 6.1) the
Company, each director of the Company, each officer of the Company and each other Person, if any, who controls the Company
within the meaning of the Securities Act, and each Person who participates as an underwriter in the offering or sale of
securities by the Company (each a "Company Indemnified Party" and together with each Seller Indemnified Party, an "Indemnified
Party"), with respect to any statement or alleged statement in or omission or alleged omission from such registration
statement, any preliminary prospectus, final prospectus or summary prospectus contained therein, or any amendment or supplement
thereto, if such statement or alleged statement or omis sion or alleged omission was made in reliance upon and in conformity
with written information furnished to the
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Company through an instrument duly executed by such seller specifically stating that it is for use in the preparation of such
registration statement, preliminary prospectus, final prospectus, summary prospectus, amendment or supplement provided that
such seller's obligations hereunder shall be limited to an amount equal to the proceeds to such holder of the Registrable
Securities sold pursuant to such registration statement. 

6.3 Notices of Claims; Procedure. Promptly after receipt by an Indemnified Party of notice of the commencement of any action or
proceeding involving a claim referred to paragraph 6.1 or 6.2, such Indemnified Party will, if a claim in respect thereof is to
be made against an indemnifying party, give written notice to the latter (an "Indemnifying Party") of the commencement of such
action, provided that the failure of any Indemnified Party to give notice as provided herein shall not relieve the Indemnifying
Party of its obligations under paragraph 6.1 or 6.2, except to the extent that the Indemnifying Party is actually prejudiced by
such failure to give notice. In case any such action is brought against an Indemnified Party, unless in such Indemnified
Party's reasonable judgment upon advice of counsel a conflict of interest between such indemnified and indemnifying parties may
exist in respect of such claim, the Indemnifyi ng Party shall be entitled to participate in and to assume the defense thereof,
jointly with any other Indemnifying Party similarly notified to the extent that it may wish, with counsel reasonably
satisfactory to such Indemnified Party, and after notice from the Indemnifying Party to such Indemnified Party of its election
so to assume the defense thereof, the Indemnifying Party shall not be liable to such Indemnified Party for any legal or other
expenses subsequently incurred by the latter in connection with the defense thereof. No Indemnifying Party shall consent to
entry of any judgment or enter into any settlement without the consent of the Indemnified Party, which consent will not be
unreasonably withheld, that (a) imposes any liability or obligation (including, without limitation, any injunction) on the
Indemnified Party or (b) does not include as an unconditional term thereof the giving by the claimant or plaintiff to such
Indemnified Party of a release from all liability in respect to such claim or l itigation. It is understood that the
Indemnifying Party shall not, in connection with any proceeding or related proceedings in the same jurisdiction, be liable for
the reasonable fees and expenses of more than one separate firm (in addition to any local counsel) for the indemnified parties.

6.4 Indemnification Payments. The indemnification required by this paragraph 6 shall be made by periodic payments of the amount
thereof during the course of the investigation or defense, as and when bills are received or expense, loss, damage or liability
is incurred.

7. Miscellaneous.

7.1 Remedies. Any Person having rights under any provision of this Agreement shall be entitled to enforce such rights
specifically to recover damages caused by reason of any breach of any provision of this Agreement and to exercise all other
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rights granted by law. The parties hereto agree and acknowledge that money damages may not be an adequate remedy for any breach
of the provisions of this Agreement and that any party may in its sole discretion apply to any court of law or equity of
competent jurisdiction (without posting any bond or other security) for specific performance and for other injunctive relief in
order to enforce or prevent violation of the provisions of this Agreement.

7.2 Amendments and Waivers. Except as otherwise provided herein, the provisions of this Agreement may be amended or waived only
upon the prior written consent of the Company and holders of a majority of the Registrable Securities; provided that no
amendment or waiver which adversely affects any one holder of Registrable Securities (the "Affected Holder") vis-à-vis the
other holders of Registrable Securities shall be effective without the approval in writing of the Affected Holder.

7.3 Notices. Except as otherwise specified herein to the contrary, all notices, requests, demands and other communications
required or desired to be given hereunder shall only be effective if given in writing, by hand or by fax, by certified or
registered mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, or by U. S. Express Mail service, or by private overnight mail
service (e.g., Federal Express). Any such notice shall be deemed to have been given (a) on the business day actually received
if given by hand or by fax, (b) on the business day immediately subsequent to mailing, if sent by U.S. Express Mail service or
private overnight mail service, or (c) five business days following the mailing thereof, if mailed by certified or registered
mail, postage prepaid, return receipt requested, and all such notices shall be sent to the following addresses (or to such
other address or addresses as a party may have advised the other in the manner provided in this paragraph 7.3:

    If to the Company:                          LSB Industries, Inc.
                                                16 South Pennsylvania
                                                Oklahoma City, OK 73101
                                                Fax No. (405) 235-5067
                                                Attention: Mr. Jack E. Golsen, CEO

    With a copy to:                             Conner & Winters
                                                One Leadership Square
                                                211 North Robinson, Suite 1700
                                                Oklahoma City, OK 73102
                                                Attention: Irwin H. Steinhorn, Esquire

    If to the Jayhawk Group:                    Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.
                                                8201 Mission Road, Suite 110
                                                Prairie Village, KS 66208
                                                Fax No. (913) 642-8661
                                                Attention: Kent C. McCarthy
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    With a required copy to:                    Gardner Carton & Douglas LLC
                                                191 N. Wacker Drive, Suite 3700 
                                                Chicago, Illinois 60606
                                                Fax No.: (312) 569-3125
                                                Attention: Charles R. Manzoni, Jr.

7.4 Successors and Assigns. All covenants and agreements in this Agreement by or on behalf of any of the parties hereto shall
bind and inure to the benefit of the respective successors and assigns of the parties hereto whether so expressed or not. In
addition, whether or not any express assignment has been made, the provisions of this Agreement which are for the benefit of
purchasers or holders of Registrable Securities are also for the benefit of, and enforceable by, any subsequent holder of
Registrable Securities.

7.5 Severability. Whenever possible, each provision of this Agreement shall be interpreted in such manner as to be effective
and valid under applicable law, but if any provision of this Agreement is held to be prohibited by or invalid under applicable
law, such provision will be ineffective only to the extent of such prohibition or invalidity, without invalidating the
remainder of this Agreement.

7.6 Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed simultaneously in two or more counterparts, any one of which need not contain
the signatures of more than one party, but all such counterparts taken together shall constitute one and the same Agreement.

7.7 Descriptive Headings. The descriptive headings of this Agreement are for convenience only and shall not limit or otherwise
affect the meaning of this Agreement.

7.8 Governing Law. This Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Delaware.

[SIGNATURES APPEAR ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE]
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed this Registration Rights Agreement as of the date first above written.

                                                                    LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

                                                                    By /s/ Jack E. Golsen           
                                                                        Jack E. Golsen,
                                                                        Chief Executive Officer

                                                                    (the "Company")

                                                                    JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P.

                                                                    By Jayhawk Capital Management, L.L.C.
                                                                      its general partner

                                                                        By /s/ Kent C. McCarthy          
                                                                            Kent C. McCarthy, its manager

                                                                    ("Jayhawk Institutional")

                                                                    JAYHAWK INVESTMENTS, L.P.

                                                                    By Jayhawk Capital Management, L.L.C.
                                                                      its general partner

                                                                        By /s/ Kent C. McCarthy         
                                                                            Kent C. McCarthy, its manager

                                                                    ("Jayhawk Investments")
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                                                                    JAYHAWK CAPITAL MANAGEMENT, L.L.C.

                                                                    By 
                                                                    Kent C. McCarthy, its manager
                                                                    ("Jayhawk Capital")

                                                                    /s/ Kent C. McCarthy            
                                                                    KENT C. MCCARTHY, an individual
                                                                    ("McCarthy")



SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT

THIS SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT (the "Agreement") is entered on this 25th day of March 2003, by and between LSB INDUSTRIES, INC., a Delaware
corporation (the "Company"), and JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P., a Delaware limited partnership (the "Subscriber").

WHEREAS, the Company's common stock, par value $0.10 per share (the "Common Stock"), is traded and quoted on the OTC Bulletin Board, and the
Company is subject to the reporting requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange
Act") and has been subject to such filing requirements for the past ninety (90) days.

WHEREAS, the general partner of Subscriber is Jayhawk Capital Management, L.L.C., a Delaware limited liability company ("Jayhawk"), which is
also the general partner of Jayhawk Investments, L.P., a Delaware limited partnership ("Jayhawk Investments"). The manager of Jayhawk is
Kent C. McCarthy ("Mr. McCarthy" and, together with Subscriber, Jayhawk and Jayhawk Investments, the "Jayhawk Group").

WHEREAS, as of the date hereof, the Jayhawk Group beneficially owns 2,199,581 shares of the Common Stock, comprised of an aggregate of (a)
798,500 shares of the Common Stock, and (b) 1,401,081 shares of Common Stock receivable upon conversion of 323,650 shares of the Company's
issued and outstanding shares of the $3.25 Convertible Exchangeable Class C Preferred Stock, Series 2 (the "$3.25 Preferred").

WHEREAS, the terms of the $3.25 Preferred provide that, under certain circumstances, the holders of the $3.25 Preferred have the exclusive
right to vote for and elect two additional directors.

WHEREAS, at the request of Jayhawk and pursuant to the terms of the $3.25 Preferred, a special meeting of the holders of the $3.25 Preferred
was held on March 11, 2002, at which two new members of the Company's Board of Directors were elected, Dr. Allen Ford and Mr. Grant Donovan.

WHEREAS, the Company has negotiated with the Subscriber for the sale by the Company to Subscriber of 450,000 shares of the Company's Common
Stock (the "Shares") and a warrant to purchase 112,500 shares of the Company's Common Stock in the form set forth on Exhibit A hereto (the
"Warrant" and, together with the Shares, the "Securities") for the aggregate purchase price of $1,570,500 (the "Purchase Price"), subject to
the terms and conditions of this Agreement.

WHEREAS, Subscriber is a sophisticated person who has such knowledge and experience in financial and business matters that the Subscriber is
individually capable of evaluating the merits and risks of the purchase of the Securities under this Agreement.

-1-

WHEREAS, the Subscriber is an "accredited investor," as such term is defined in Rule 501 of Regulation D promulgated under the Securities
Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") and the Subscriber received all information as required under Rule 502 of Regulation D.

WHEREAS, in reliance upon the representations made by the Subscriber in this Agreement, the transactions contemplated by this Agreement are
such that the offer of securities by the Company hereunder will be exempt from registration under applicable federal (U.S.) securities laws
since this is a private placement and intended to be a nonpublic offering pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act and/or Regulation D
promulgated under the Securities Act.

NOW THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the foregoing, and the mutual representations, warranties, covenants and agreements set forth
below, and for other good and valuable consideration, receipt of which is hereby acknowledged, the parties hereto agree as follows:

1. Purchase and Sale. Upon the terms, subject to the conditions, and in reliance on the representations, warranties and covenants set forth
in this Agreement, the Company hereby issues and sells Subscriber, and the Subscriber purchases from the Company, the Securities, free and
clear of all liens.

2. Purchase Price. As payment in full of the Purchase Price, Subscriber hereby tenders to the Company the sum of $1,570,500 in immediately
available funds by wire transfer to an account designated by the Company.

3. Delivery of Shares. As soon as practicable following receipt by the Company of the full amount of the Purchase Price, the Company will
deliver or cause to be delivered to Subscriber a certificate or certificates representing the Shares and issued in the name of the
Subscriber, in such denominations as Subscriber requests in writing. Each such certificate will bear a restrictive legend in accordance with
paragraph 6 of this Agreement. At the closing, the Company will deliver the Warrants to the Subscriber.

4. Representations, Warranties and Covenants of Subscriber. The Subscriber hereby represents, warrants and covenants to the Company as
follows:

4.1  Investment Intent. The Subscriber represents and warrants that the Securities are being purchased or acquired solely for
the Subscriber's own account, for investment purposes only and not with a view toward the distribution or resale to others.

4.2  Certain Risk. The Subscriber recognizes that the purchase of the Securities involves a high degree of risk in that (a) the
Company has, from time to time, sustained losses from its operations, and may require funds in addition to the proceeds of this
private placement; (b) the Company has a substantial accumulated deficit; (c) an investment in the Company is highly
speculative and only investors who can afford the loss of their entire investment should consider investing in the Company and
the Securities; (d) an investor may not be able to liquidate his
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investment; (e) in the event of a disposition an investor could sustain the loss of his entire investment; (f) no return on
investment, whether through distributions, appreciation, transferability or otherwise, and no performance by, through or of the
Company, has been promised, assured, represented or warranted, whether in writing or orally, by the Company, or by any
director, officer, employee, agent or representative thereof; and, (g) while the Common Stock is presently quoted and traded on
the OTC Bulletin Board, the Securities are not registered under applicable federal (U.S.) or state securities laws, and thus
may not be sold, conveyed, assigned or transferred unless registered under such laws or unless an exemption from registration
is available under such laws, as more fully described herein, and (h) there is no assurance that the Common Stock of the
Company will continue to be quoted or traded on the OTC Bulletin Board or on any other organized market or quotation system.

4.3  Prior Investment Experience. The Subscriber acknowledges that it has prior investment experience, including investment in
non-listed and non-registered securities, or has employed the services of an investment advisor, attorney or accountant to read
all of the documents furnished or made available by the Company to it and to evaluate the merits and risks of such an
investment on its behalf, and that it recognizes the highly speculative nature of this investment.

4.4  Public Market. The Subscriber understands that although there is presently a public market for the Common Stock, Rule 144
("Rule 144") promulgated under the Securities Act requires, among other conditions, a one-year holding period following full
payment of the consideration therefor prior to the resale (in limited amounts) of securities acquired in a nonpublic offering
without having to satisfy the registration requirements under the Securities Act.

4.5  Sophisticated Investor. The Subscriber represents and warrants that (a) the Subscriber has adequate means of providing for
the Subscriber's current financial needs and possible contingencies and has no need for liquidity of the Subscriber's
investment in the Securities; (b) the Subscriber is able to bear the economic risks inherent in an investment in the Securities
and that an important consideration bearing on its ability to bear the economic risk of the purchase of Securities is whether
the Subscriber can afford a complete loss of the Subscriber's investment in the Securities, and the Subscriber represents and
warrants that the Subscriber can afford such a complete loss; and (c) the Subscriber has such knowledge and experience in
business, financial, investment and banking matters (including, but not limited to, investments in restricted, non-listed and
non-registered securities) that the Subscriber is capable of evalua ting the merits, risks and advisability of an investment in
the Securities.

4.6  Tax Consequences. The Subscriber acknowledges that the Company has made no representation regarding the potential or
actual tax consequences for the Subscriber

-3-

that will result from entering into the Agreement and from consummation of the purchase of the Securities. The Subscriber
acknowledges that it bears complete responsibility for obtaining adequate tax advice regarding this Agreement and the purchase
of the Securities.



4.7  SEC Filing. The Subscriber acknowledges that it has been previously furnished with true and complete copies of the
following documents (collectively, the "SEC Reports") which have been filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the
"SEC") pursuant to Sections 13(a), 14(a), 14(c) or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, and that such have been furnished to the
Subscriber a reasonable time prior to the date hereof: (a) Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001 (the
"Form 10-K"); (b) Current Reports on Form 8-K, date of earliest event reported May 24, 2002, and December 12, 2002,
respectively; (c) Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2002, June 30, 2002, and September 30, 2002,
respectively; (d) the Company's Proxy Statement relating to the 2002 Annual Meeting of Stockholders; and (e) the information
contained in any reports or documents required to be filed by the Company under Sections 13(a), 14(a), 14(c) or 15(d) of the
Exchange Act since the distribution of the Form 10-K.

4.8  Documents, Information and Access. The Subscriber's decision to purchase the Securities is not based on any promotional,
marketing or sales materials, and the Subscriber and its representatives have been afforded, prior to purchase thereof, the
opportunity to ask questions of, and to receive answers from, the Company and its management, and has had access to all
documents and information known to Subscriber that Subscriber deems material to an investment decision with respect to the
purchase of the Securities hereunder.

4.9  No Registration, Review or Approval. The Subscriber acknowledges and understands that the private offering and sale of
securities pursuant to this Agreement has not been reviewed or approved by the SEC or by any state securities commission,
authority or agency, and is not registered under the Securities Laws. The Subscriber acknowledges, understands and agrees that
the Securities are being offered hereunder pursuant to a private placement exemption to the registration provisions of the
Securities Act pursuant to (a) Section 4(2) of the Securities Act and/or Regulation D promulgated under the Securities Act and
(b) a similar exemption to the registration provisions of applicable state securities laws.

4.10 Transfer Restrictions. The Subscriber will not transfer any Securities purchased under this Agreement unless such are
registered under the Securities Act or any applicable state securities or "blue sky" laws (collectively, "Securities Laws"), or
unless an exemption is available under such Securities Laws, and the Company may, if it chooses, where an exemption from
registration is claimed by such Subscriber, condition any transfer of Securities out of the Subscriber's name on receipt of an
opinion of the Company's counsel, to the effect that the proposed
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transfer is being effected in accordance with, and does not violate, an applicable exemption from registration under the
Securities Laws, or an opinion of counsel to the Subscriber, acceptable to the Company, to the effect that registration under
the Securities Act is not required in connection with such sale or transfer and the reasons therefor.

4.11 Authority; Enforceability. The Subscriber is duly authorized to enter into this Agreement and to perform all of its
obligations hereunder. Upon the execution and delivery of this Agreement by the Subscriber, this Agreement shall be enforceable
against the Subscriber in accordance with its terms.

4.12 No Commission. The Subscriber agrees and acknowledges that no commission or other remuneration is being paid or given
directly or indirectly for soliciting the purchase and sale of the Securities.

4.13 Reliance. The Subscriber understands and acknowledges that the Company is relying upon all of the representations,
warranties, covenants, understandings, acknowledgments and agreements contained in this Agreement in determining whether to
sell and issue the Securities to the Subscriber.

5. Representations, Warranties and Covenants of the Company. In order to induce Subscriber to enter into this Agreement and to purchase the
Securities, the Company hereby represents, warrants and covenants to Subscriber as follows:

5.1 Organization, Authority, Qualification. The Company is a corporation duly incorporated, validly existing and in good
standing under the laws of the State of Delaware. The Company has full corporate power and authority to own and operate its
properties and assets and to conduct and carry on its business as it is now being conducted and operated.

5.2 Authorization. The Company has full power and authority to execute and deliver this Agreement and to perform its
obligations under and consummate the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. Upon the execution of this Agreement by the
Company, this Agreement shall have been duly and validly executed and delivered by the Company and shall constitute the legal,
valid and binding obligation of the Company, enforceable against the Company in accordance with its terms.

5.3 No Commission. The Company agrees and acknowledges that no commission or other remuneration is being paid or given directly
or indirectly for soliciting the purchase and sale of the Securities.

5.4 Validity of Securities. The Shares, when issued pursuant to the terms of this Agreement, will be duly authorized, validly
issued, fully paid and nonassessable shares of the capital stock of the Company, free of personal liability. The Common
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Stock issuable upon the exercise of the Warrant, when issued, will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and
nonassessable shares of the capital stock of the Company, free of personal liability. The Company has reserved 112,500 shares
of Common Stock for issuance upon the exercise of the Warrant.

5.5 Accuracy of SEC Reports. The SEC Reports conform in all material respects to the requirements of the Exchange Act and the
rules and regulations of the SEC thereunder and, taken as a whole, do not contain an untrue statement of a material fact or
omit to state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading. 

5.6 Capitalization. The Company has an authorized and outstanding capitalization as set forth in the SEC Reports.

5.7 No Conflict. The issue and sale of the Securities by the Company and the compliance by the Company with all of the
provisions of this Agreement and the consummation of the transactions herein contemplated will not conflict with or result in a
breach or violation of any of the terms or provisions of, or constitute a default under, any material indenture, mortgage, deed
of trust, loan agreement or other agreement or instrument to which the Company is a party. Based on the information set forth
in the third "whereas" clause of this Agreement, the issue and sale of the Securities by the Company to the Subscriber will not
result in Subscriber becoming an "Acquiring Person" as defined in that certain Renewed Rights Agreement dated as of January 6,
1999, between the Company and Bank One, N.A.

5.8 No Violation. Neither the Company nor any of its subsidiaries is in violation of its Certificate of Incorporation or By-
laws.

6. Securities Legends and Notices. Subscriber represents and warrants that it has read, considered and understood the following legend, and
agrees that such legend, substantially in the form and substance set forth below, shall be placed on all of the certificates representing
the Shares:

THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE HAVE NOT BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS
AMENDED (THE "SECURITIES ACT") OR QUALIFIED UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS. THIS COMMON STOCK MAY NOT BE OFFERED, SOLD,
PLEDGED, HYPOTHECATED OR OTHERWISE TRANSFERRED IN THE ABSENCE OF AN EFFECTIVE REGISTRATION STATEMENT AND QUALIFICATION IN
EFFECT WITH RESPECT THERETO UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER ANY APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAW OR WITHOUT THE PRIOR WRITTEN
CONSENT OF LSB INDUSTRIES, INC. AND AN OPINION OF LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.'S COUNSEL, OR AN OPINION FROM COUNSEL FOR THE HOLDER
HEREOF, ACCEPTABLE TO THE COMPANY, THAT SUCH REGISTRATION AND QUALIFICATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER
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APPLICABLE FEDERAL AND STATE SECURITIES LAWS OR AN EXEMPTION THEREFROM.

7.  Exchange Act Reports. As long as the Company has securities registered pursuant to Section 12 of the Exchange Act or is subject to the
reporting requirements of Section 15(d) of the Securities Act, the Company shall file such reports as are necessary to entitle Subscriber to
rely on paragraph (c)(1) of Rule 144.



8. Indemnification.

8.1 Indemnification by Subscriber. The Subscriber hereby agrees to indemnify and hold harmless the Company, and the Company's
successors and assigns, from, against and in all respects of any demands, claims, actions or causes of action, assessments,
liabilities, losses, costs, damages, penalties, charges, fines or expenses (including, without limitation, interest, penalties,
and reasonable attorney and accountants' fees, disbursements and expenses) (together, "Losses"), arising out of or relating to
any breach by Subscriber of any representations, warranty, covenant or agreement made by Subscriber in this Agreement. Such
right to indemnification shall be in addition to any and all other rights of the Company under this Agreement or otherwise, at
law or in equity.

8.2 Indemnification by the Company. The Company hereby agrees to indemnify and hold harmless the Subscriber and the
Subscriber's successors and assigns, from, against and in all respects of any Losses, arising out of or relating to any breach
by the Company of any representations, warranty, covenant or agreement made by the Company in this Agreement, except the
maximum liability of the Company under this paragraph 8.2 will be limited to an amount equal to the Purchase Price. Such right
to indemnification shall be in addition to any and all other rights of the Subscriber under this Agreement or otherwise, at law
or in equity, except as limited by this Agreement.

8.3 Indemnification Procedures. A party claiming indemnification under this paragraph 8 (an "Indemnified Party") shall deliver
to the party from whom indemnification is demanded under this paragraph 8 (an "Indemnifying Party") a written demand for
payment specifying in reasonable detail and with supporting documentation the nature and amount of such claim (a "Claim
Notice"). If the Indemnifying Party objects to any matter contained in the Claim Notice, the Indemnifying Party shall advise
the Indemnified Party of such objection in writing (an "Objection Notice") within 30 days of the Indemnifying Party's receipt
of the Claim Notice. The Objection Notice shall state in reasonable detail the Indemnifying Party's reasons for objecting to
the matters contained in the Claim Notice. In the event that the Objection Notice does not contest the entire amount claimed in
the Claim Notice, the Objection Notice shall be accompanied by a payment by the Indemnifying Party to the Indemnified Party, by
check or by wire transfer, of the amount claimed the Claim Notice, which the Objection Notice does
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not contest. If the Indemnifying Party does not provide the Indemnified Party with an Objection Notice within such 30-day
period, the Indemnifying Party shall immediately reimburse the Indemnified Party for any payment made by the Indemnified Party
in respect of any Losses to which the Claim Notice relates. 

8.4 Third-Party Claims. Subject to the provisions of paragraph 8 hereof, if an Indemnified Party asserts a claim for Losses
pursuant to this paragraph 8 as a result of a claim made by any party other than the Company, the Subscriber and their
employees, officers, directors and affiliates (a "Third-Party Claim"), the Indemnifying Party shall have the right to elect to
join in the defense, settlement, adjustment or compromise of any such Third-Party Claim, and to employ counsel to assist the
Indemnifying Party in connection with the handling of such claim, at the sole expense of the Indemnifying Party, and no such
claim shall be settled, adjusted or compromised, or the defense thereof terminated, without the prior consent of the
Indemnifying Party, which consent shall not be unreasonable withheld, unless and until the Indemnifying Party shall have failed
after the lapse of a reasonable period of time, but in no event mo re than 30 days after written notice to it of the Third-
Party Claim, to participate in the defense or resolution of the same. An Indemnified Party's failure to give timely notice or
to furnish the Indemnifying Party with any relevant data and documents in connection with any Third-Party Claim shall not
constitute a defense (in part or in whole) to any claim for indemnification by the Indemnified Party, except and only to the
extent that such failure shall result in any material prejudice to the Indemnifying Party. If so desired by any Indemnifying
Party, the Indemnifying Party may elect, at its sole expense, to assume control of the defense, settlement, adjustment or
compromise of any Third-Party Claim, with counsel reasonably acceptable to the Indemnified Party, insofar as such claim relates
to the liability of the Indemnifying Party (including due to claims for indemnification by the Indemnified Party), provided
that the Indemnifying Party shall obtain the consent of the Indemnified Party before e ntering into any settlement, adjustment
or compromise of such claims or ceasing to defend against such claims, if as a result thereof, or pursuant thereto, there would
be imposed on an Indemnified Party any material liability or obligation not covered by the indemnity obligations of the
Indemnifying Parties under this Agreement (including any injunctive relief or other remedy). If the Indemnifying Party elects
to assume control of the defense, settlement adjustment or compromise of any Third Party Claim, then the Indemnified Party
shall have the right to retain its own counsel, but the fees and expenses of such counsel shall be at the expense of such
Indemnified Party, unless (a) the Indemnifying Party and the Indemnified Party shall have mutually agreed to the retention of
such counsel or (b) the named parties to any such proceedings (including any impleaded parties) include both the Indemnifying
Party and the Indemnified Party and representation of both parties by the same counsel would be inappropriate d ue to actual or
potential differing interests between them, in each case (a) and (b) so long as such counsel is approved by the Indemnifying
Party, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld. It is
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understood that the Indemnifying Party shall not, in connection with any proceeding or related proceedings in the same
jurisdiction, be liable for the reasonable fees and expenses of more than one separate firm (in addition to any local counsel)
for the Indemnified Parties. In connection with any Third-Party Claim, the Indemnified Party, or the Indemnifying Party, if it
has assumed the defense of such claim pursuant to the preceding sentence, shall diligently pursue the defense of such Third-
Party Claim.

8.5 Survival. The Subscriber and the Company expressly acknowledge and agree that all of its representations, warranties,
agreements and covenants set forth in this Agreement shall be of the essence hereof and shall survive the execution, delivery
and closing of this Agreement and the sale and purchase of the Securities.

9. Miscellaneous.

9.1  Amendment; Waiver. This Agreement shall not be changed, modified or amended in any respect except by the mutual written
agreement of the parties hereto. Any provision of this Agreement may be waived in writing by the party entitled to the benefits
thereof. No waiver of any provision of this Agreement shall be deemed to, or shall constitute a waiver of, any other provision
hereof (whether or not similar), nor shall any such waiver constitute a continuing waiver.

9.2 Binding Effect; Assignment. This Agreement and any rights or obligations hereunder, are not assignable by the Subscriber
without the prior written consent of the Company, except that the Subscriber may assign this Agreement to Jayhawk, Jayhawk
Investments, or Mr. McCarthy without such consent.

9.3  Governing Law. This Agreement and its validity, construction and performance shall be governed in all respects by the
internal laws of the State of Delaware without giving effect to such State's conflicts of laws provisions.

9.4 Severability. Any term or provisions of this Agreement which is prohibited or unenforceable in any jurisdiction shall, as
to such jurisdiction only, be ineffective only to the extent of such prohibition or unenforceability without invalidating the
remaining provisions hereof or thereof affecting the validity or enforceability of such provision in any other jurisdiction.

9.5  Headings. The captions, headings and titles preceding the text of each or any Section, subsection or paragraph hereof are
for convenience of reference only and shall not affect the construction, meaning or interpretation of this Agreement or any
term or provisions hereof or thereof.

9.6  Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed in one or more original or facsimile counterparts, each of which shall be
deemed an original and all of which shall be considered one and the same agreement, binding on all of the parties hereto,
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notwithstanding that all parties are not signatories to the same counterpart. Upon delivery of an executed counterpart by the
undersigned Subscriber to the Company, which in turn is executed and delivered by the Company, this Agreement shall be binding
as one original agreement between Subscriber and the Company.

9.7  Transfer Taxes. Each party hereto shall pay all such sales, transfer, use, gross receipts, registration and similar taxes
arising out of, or in connection with, the transactions contemplated by this Agreement (collectively, the "Transfer Taxes") as
are payable by such party under applicable law, and the Company shall pay the cost of any documentary stock transfer stamps, if



any, to be affixed to the certificates representing the Shares to be sold.

9.8  Entire Agreement. This Agreement, together with that certain registration rights agreement between the parties dated as of
the date hereof, and the Warrant, supersede any and all prior agreements, understandings, discussions, assurances, promises,
representations or warranties among the parties with respect to the subject matter hereof, and contains the entire agreement
among the parties with respect to the subject matter set forth herein and therein.

9.9  Notices. Except as otherwise specified herein to the contrary, all notices, requests, demands and other communications
required or desired to be given hereunder shall only be effective if given in writing, by hand or by fax, by certified or
registered mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, or by U. S. Express Mail service, or by private overnight mail
service (e.g., Federal Express). Any such notice shall be deemed to have been given (a) on the business day actually received
if given by hand or by fax, (b) on the business day immediately subsequent to mailing, if sent by U.S. Express Mail service or
private overnight mail service, or (c) five business days following the mailing thereof, if mailed by certified or registered
mail, postage prepaid, return receipt requested, and all such notices shall be sent to the following addresses (or to such
other address or addresses as a party may have advised the other in the manner provided in this paragraph 9.9:

If to the Company:                              LSB Industries, Inc.
                                                16 South Pennsylvania
                                                Oklahoma City, OK 73101
                                                Fax No. (405) 235-5067
                                                Attention: Mr. Jack E. Golsen, CEO

 

With a copy to:                                 Conner & Winters
                                                One Leadership Square
                                                211 North Robinson, Suite 1700
                                                Oklahoma City, OK 73102
                                                Attention: Irwin H. Steinhorn, Esquire
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If to the Subscriber:                           Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.
                                                8201 Mission Road, Suite 110
                                                Prairie Village, KS 66208
                                                Phone: (913) 642-2611
                                                Fax No. (913) 642-8661
                                                Attention: Kent C. McCarthy

                                                       With a required copy to:
                                                       Gardner Carton & Douglas LLC
                                                       191 N. Wacker Drive, Suite 3700 
                                                       Chicago, Illinois 60606
                                                       Fax No.: (312) 569-3125
                                                       Attention: Charles R. Manzoni, Jr.

9.10 No Third Party Beneficiaries. This Agreement and the rights, benefits, privileges, interests, duties and obligations
contained or referred to herein shall be solely for the benefit of the parties hereto and no third party shall have any rights
or benefits hereunder as a third party beneficiary or otherwise hereunder.

9.11 Public Announcements. Neither Subscriber nor any partner, employee, affiliate or affiliated person or entity of
Subscriber, shall make or issue any press releases or otherwise make any public statements or make any disclosures to any third
person or entity with respect to the transactions contemplated herein and will not make or issue any press releases or
otherwise make any public statements of any nature whatsoever with respect to the Company without the express prior approval of
the Company, except as may be required under applicable Securities Laws, including without limitation the filing of an amended
Schedule 13D and a Form 4.

[The remainder of this page has been left blank intentionally.]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company and the undersigned Subscriber have each duly executed this Agreement on the date first written above.

                                                                    LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

                                                                    By /s/  Jack E. Golsen           
                                                                        Jack E. Golsen,
                                                                        Chief Executive Officer

                                                                    (the "Company")

                                                                    JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P.

                                                                    By Jayhawk Capital Management, L.L.C.
                                                                       its general partner

                                                                        By /s/ Kent C. McCarthy        
                                                                            Kent C. McCarthy, its manager

                                                                        (the "Subscriber")
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WARRANT AGREEMENT

Between

LSB Industries, Inc.

and

Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.

   

Warrants for
112,500 Shares of Common Stock

of LSB Industries, Inc.

   

March 25, 2003

WARRANT AGREEMENT

THIS WARRANT AGREEMENT ("Agreement") is made effective as of March 25, 2003, between LSB INDUSTRIES, INC., a Delaware corporation (the
"Company"), and JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P., a Delaware limited partnership ("Jayhawk"), as a holder of the Warrants. Each party
agrees as follows for the benefit of the other party and for the equal and ratable benefit of the Holders of Warrants (as defined below).

1. Background. Pursuant to the Subscription Agreement, dated March 25, 2003, by and between the Company and Jayhawk, the Company has agreed
to issue 112,500 warrants (the "Warrants") described herein. Each Warrant will entitle its Holder, as defined herein, to purchase at any
time prior to the Expiration Date (as herein defined), at the option of the Holder, one share of Common Stock (as herein defined), subject
to adjustment as provided herein, at the Exercise Price (as herein defined), and on the terms and conditions and pursuant to the provisions
hereinafter set forth.

2.     Definitions. As used herein, the following terms have the respective meanings set forth below:

2.1  "Affected Holders" means, with respect to any action taken or to be taken, including any valuation or other determination,
Holders of Warrants remaining outstanding whose entitlement to Warrant Shares or other property pursuant to the terms hereof
will be changed by such action, whether such change is in the number of Warrant Shares issuable upon exercise of such Warrants,
the Exercise Price, the value of Warrant Shares or other property to which the Holders are or may become entitled, or any other
right to which the Holders are or may become entitled. 

2.2  "Board" means the Board of Directors of the Company or any committee thereof duly authorized to act on behalf of such
Board of Directors. 

2.3  "Business Day" means a day other than a Saturday, Sunday or other day on which commercial banks in Oklahoma City are
authorized or required by law or other government action to close.

2.4  "Combination" means an event in which the Company consolidates with, merges with or into, or sells all or substantially
all the assets of the Company or the Company and its subsidiaries, taken as a whole, to another Person. 

2.5  "Common Stock" means the common stock of the Company, par value $0.10 per share.

2.6  "Current Market Value" per share of Common Stock or any other security at any date means (a) if the security is listed on
a stock exchange or NASDAQ, the average of the daily closing bid prices quoted by the primary stock exchange or
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NASDAQ, as the case may be, for each Business Day during the period commencing 30 Business Days before such date and ending on
the date one day prior to such date, or if the security has been listed on the stock exchange or NASDAQ, as the case may be,
for less than 30 consecutive Business Days before such date, then the average of the daily closing bid prices for all of the
Business Days before such date for which daily closing bid prices are available; (b) if the Common Stock is not then listed on
any stock exchange or NASDAQ, the average of the last reported closing bid and asked prices on such day in the over-the-counter
market, as furnished by the National Association of Securities Dealers Automatic Quotation System or the National Quotation
Bureau, Inc.; or (c) if there is no such public market, the fair market value thereof as determined in good faith by Company's
Board of Directors.

2.7  "Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. 

2.8  "Grant Date" means the effective date of this Agreement.

2.9  "Expiration Date" means March 24, 2008.

2.10 "Holder" means, as the context requires, the duly registered holder of a Warrant under the terms hereof or the duly
registered holder of a Warrant Share upon exercise of a Warrant.

2.11 "Majority" means, with respect to all of the Holders or any group of Affected Holders, Holders of a majority of the
Warrants (measured by the number of Warrant Shares issuable upon exercise of such Warrants) remaining outstanding held by all
Holders or by such group of Affected Holders, as applicable. 

2.12 "NASD" shall mean the National Association of Securities Dealers, Inc., or any successor corporation thereto.

2.13 "NASDAQ" means the NASDAQ Stock Market.

2.14 "Officer" means the Chairman of the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer, the Chief Operating Officer, any
Executive Vice President, the Chief Financial Officer, the Treasurer or the Secretary of the Company. 

2.15 "Person" means any individual, corporation, partnership, limited liability company, joint venture, association, joint-
stock company, trust, unincorporated organization, government or any agency or political subdivision thereof or any other
entity.

2.16 "Registration Rights Agreement" means the Registration Rights Agreement, of even date herewith, between the Company and
Jayhawk.

2.17 "SEC" means the Securities and Exchange Commission.
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2.18 "Securities" means the Warrants and the Warrant Shares.

2.19 "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

 2.20 "Transfer Restricted Securities" means the Warrants and the Warrant Shares. Each such security shall cease to be a
Transfer Restricted Security when (a) it has been disposed of pursuant to a registration statement of the Company filed with
the SEC and declared effective by the SEC that covers the disposition of such Transfer Restricted Security, (b) it can be
distributed pursuant to Rule 144 (or any similar provisions under the Securities Act then in effect) or (c) it has been
otherwise transferred and may be resold without registration under the Securities Act.

2.21 "Warrant Shares" means the shares of Common Stock of the Company for which the Warrants are exercisable or which have been
issued upon exercise of Warrants. 

2.22    Other Definitions.

 Term Defined in Paragraph

 "Exercise Price" 3

 "Rule 144" 7.4

 "Successor Company" 6.2

 "Warrant Certificate" 4.1

 "Warrant Certificate Register" 4.3

 "Warrants" 1

3.     Issuance of Warrants; Exercise Price. The Warrants shall be issued to Jayhawk concurrently with the execution of this Agreement. The
Warrants shall provide that Jayhawk, or such other Holder or Holders of the Warrants to whom transfer is authorized in accordance with the
terms of this Agreement, shall have the right to purchase upon the terms and conditions of this Agreement an aggregate of 112,500 shares of
Common Stock for an exercise price equal to $3.49 per share, subject to adjustment in accordance with the terms of this Agreement (the
"Exercise Price").

4.     Warrant Certificates.

4.1 Form and Dating. The Warrants shall be issued or reissued in definitive form in the name of the Holder in the denominations
specified by the Holder and shall be substantially in the form of Exhibit A (each, a "Warrant Certificate"), which is hereby
incorporated in and expressly made a part of this Agreement. The Warrants may have notations, legends or endorsements required
by law, stock exchange rule, agreements to which the Company is subject, if any, or usage
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(provided that any such notation, legend or endorsement is in a form acceptable to the Company) and shall bear the legend
required by paragraph 8.2 of this Agreement. Each Warrant shall be dated as of the Grant Date. The Warrants shall be shall be
delivered to the Holder or representative of the Holder as may be designated by the Holder.

4.2 Execution. At least one Officer shall sign the Warrant for the Company by manual or facsimile signature. If an Officer
whose signature is on a Warrant no longer holds that office at the time the Warrant is delivered or exercised, the Warrant
shall be valid nevertheless.

4.3 Warrant Certificate Register. The Company shall keep a register ("Warrant Certificate Register") of the Warrant
Certificates and of their transfer and exchange. The Warrant Certificate Register shall show the names and addresses of the
respective Holders and the date and number of Warrants evidenced on the face of each of the Warrant Certificates. Absent actual
knowledge to the contrary or manifest error, the Company may deem and treat the Person in whose name a Warrant Certificate is
registered as the absolute owner of such Warrant Certificate for all purposes whatsoever. 

4.4 Transfer and Exchange. When Warrants are presented to the Company with a request to register the transfer of such Warrants
or to exchange such Warrants for an equal number of Warrants of other authorized denominations, and accompanied by the
certificate in the form of Exhibit B, the Company shall register the transfer or make the exchange as requested; provided,
however, that the Warrants surrendered for transfer or exchange: (a) shall be duly endorsed or accompanied by a written
instrument of transfer in form reasonably satisfactory to the Company, duly executed by the Holder thereof or his or its
attorney duly authorized in writing; and (b) in the case of Warrants that are Transfer Restricted Securities, shall be
accompanied by evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company as to compliance with the restrictions set forth in the legend
in paragraph 8.2 (which may, in the Company's sole discretion, include an opinion of coun sel of such transferring Holder
acceptable to the Company).

4.5 Replacement Certificates. If a mutilated Warrant Certificate is surrendered to the Company or if the Holder of a Warrant
Certificate claims that the Warrant Certificate has been lost, destroyed, or wrongfully taken, the Company shall issue a
replacement Warrant Certificate if the reasonable requirements of the Company (including, without limitation, the imposition of
reasonable indemnity terms and the provision of an affidavit of lost instrument). The Company may charge the Holder the
Company's out-of-pocket expenses in replacing a Warrant Certificate.

4.6 Cancellation. If the Company shall purchase or otherwise acquire Warrants, the same shall thereupon be delivered to the
Company and canceled.
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5.     Exercise Terms.

5.1 Exercise Periods. Subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein, each Warrant shall be exercisable at any time or
from time to time during the period beginning on the Grant Date and ending as of 5:00 p.m. CST on the Expiration Date.

5.2 Expiration. A Warrant shall terminate and become void as of the earlier of (a) 5:00 p.m. (CST) on the Expiration Date and
(b) the time and date such Warrant is exercised.

5.3 Manner of Exercise. Warrants may be exercised upon (a) surrender to the Company of the Warrant Certificates, together with
the form of election to purchase Common Stock (substantially in the form of Exhibit C) duly filled in and signed by the Holder
thereof and (b) payment to the Company of the Exercise Price for the number of Warrant Shares in respect of which such Warrant
is then exercised. Such payment shall be made in cash or by certified or official bank check payable to the order of the
Company or by wire transfer of funds to an account designated by the Company for such purpose. Subject to paragraph 5.2, the
rights represented by the Warrants shall be exercisable at the election of the Holders thereof either in full at any time or
from time to time in part and if a Warrant Certificate is surrendered for exercise in respect of less than all the Warrant
Shares purchasable on such exercise at any time prior to the Expiratio n Date, a new Warrant Certificate exercisable for the
remaining Warrant Shares shall be issued and delivered by the Company. 

5.4 Issuance of Warrant Shares. Subject to paragraph 4.5, upon the surrender of Warrant Certificates and payment of the
Exercise Price, as set forth in paragraph 5.3, the Company shall issue and cause any transfer agent appointed for the Common
Stock to countersign, if necessary, and deliver to the Holder a certificate or certificates for the number of full Warrant
Shares so purchased upon the exercise of such Warrants, together with cash as provided in paragraph 5.5 in respect of any
fractional Warrant Shares otherwise issuable upon such exercise. Such certificate or certificates shall be deemed to have been
issued, and the Holder shall be deemed to have become a holder of record of such Warrant Shares, as of the date of the



surrender of such Warrant Certificates and payment of the per share Exercise Price.

5.5 Fractional Warrant Shares. The Company shall not be required to issue fractional Warrant Shares on the exercise of
Warrants. If any fraction of a Warrant Share would, except for the provisions of this paragraph 5.5, be issuable on the
exercise of any Warrant (or specified portion thereof), the Company shall pay an amount in cash equal to the Current Market
Value for one Warrant Share on the date the Warrant is exercised, multiplied by such fraction, computed to the nearest whole
cent.
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5.6 Reservation of Warrant Shares. The Company shall at all times keep reserved out of its authorized shares of Common Stock a
number of shares of Common Stock sufficient to provide for the exercise of all outstanding Warrants. The Company shall cause
the registrar for the Common Stock at all times until the Expiration Date, or the time at which all Warrants have been
exercised or canceled, to reserve such number of authorized shares as shall be required for such purpose. 

5.7 Validity. The Company covenants that all shares of Common Stock that may be issued upon exercise of Warrants will, upon
issue, be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable shares of the capital stock of the Company.

5.8 Compliance with Law. Notwithstanding anything in this Agreement to the contrary, in no event shall a Holder be entitled to
exercise a Warrant unless (a) a registration statement filed under the Securities Act in respect of the issuance of the Warrant
Shares is then effective or (b) an exemption from the registration requirements is available under the Securities Act for the
issuance of the Warrant Shares (and the delivery of any other securities for which the Warrants may at the time be exercisable)
at the time of such exercise.

6.     Antidilution Provisions.

6.1 Changes in Common Stock. If at any time or from time to time the Company shall (a) pay or make a dividend on its Common
Stock in shares of its Common Stock, (b) subdivide its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a larger number of shares of
Common Stock, (c) combine its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a smaller number of shares of Common Stock or (d)
increase or decrease the number of shares of Common Stock outstanding by reclassification of its Common Stock, then the number
of shares of Common Stock purchasable upon exercise of each Warrant immediately after the happening of such event shall be
adjusted so that, after giving affect to such adjustment, the Holder of each Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of
shares of Common Stock upon exercise that such holder would have owned or have been entitled to receive had such Warrants been
exercised immediately prior to the happening of the events described above (or, in the case of a dividend of Common Stock,
immediately prior to the record date therefor), and the Exercise Price for each Warrant shall be adjusted in inverse
proportion. An adjustment made pursuant to this paragraph 6.1 shall become effective immediately after the effective date of
such event, retroactive to the record date therefor in the case of a dividend in shares of Common Stock, and shall become
effective immediately after the effective date of such event in the case of a subdivision, combination, or reclassification.

6.2 Combination; Liquidation. In the event of a Combination, the Holder shall have the right to receive upon exercise of the
Warrants such number of shares of capital stock or other securities or property that such Holder would have been entitled to
receive upon or as a result of such Combination had such Warrant been exercised
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immediately prior to such event. The Company shall provide that the surviving or acquiring Person (the "Successor Company") in
such Combination will expressly assume the Company's obligations under this Agreement. Notwithstanding the foregoing provisions
of this paragraph 6.2, upon a Combination where consideration to holders of Common Stock or other securities issuable upon
exercise of the Warrants in exchange for their shares or such other securities is payable solely in cash, each Holder shall be
entitled to receive distributions on an equal basis with the holders of Common Stock or other securities issuable upon exercise
of the Warrants, as if the Warrants had been exercised immediately prior to such event, less the Exercise Price. 

6.3 Minimum Adjustment. The adjustments required by the preceding paragraphs of this paragraph 6 shall be made whenever and as
often as any specified event requiring an adjustment shall occur, except that no adjustment of the number of shares of Common
Stock purchasable upon exercise of Warrants or of the Exercise Price that would otherwise be required shall be made (except in
the case of a subdivision or combination of shares of Common Stock, as provided for in paragraph 6.1) unless and until such
adjustment, either by itself or with other adjustments not previously made, increases by at least 1% the number of shares of
Common Stock purchasable upon exercise of Warrants or decreases by at least 1% the Exercise Price in effect immediately before
the making of such adjustment. Any adjustment representing a change of less than such minimum adjustment shall be carried
forward and made as soon as such adjustment, aggregated with other adjustments required by this paragraph 6 and not previously
made, would result in an aggregate adjustment representing a change equal to or greater than such minimum adjustment. For the
purpose of any adjustment, any specified event shall be deemed to have occurred at the close of business on the date of its
occurrence. In computing adjustments under this paragraph 6, fractional interests in Common Stock shall be taken into account
to the nearest one-tenth of a share.

6.4 Notice of Adjustment. Whenever the Exercise Price or the number of shares of Common Stock and other property, if any,
purchasable upon exercise of Warrants is adjusted, as herein provided, the Company shall prepare a certificate executed by an
Officer, setting forth, in reasonable detail, the event requiring the adjustment and the method by which such adjustment was
calculated, and specifying the Exercise Price and the number of shares of Common Stock purchasable upon exercise of Warrants
after giving effect to such adjustment. The Company shall mail a copy of such certificate to the Holder.

6.5 Notice of Certain Transactions. If the Company shall propose (a) to pay any dividend payable in securities of any class to
the holders of its Common Stock, or (b) to effect any capital reorganization, consolidation, or merger, the Company shall send
the Holders a notice of such proposed action, such notice to be mailed to the Holders at their addresses as they appear in the
Warrant Certificate Register, which shall specify the record date for the purposes of such dividend, or
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the date such event is to take place, if any such date is to be fixed, and shall briefly indicate the effect of such action on
the Common Stock, if any, purchasable upon exercise of each Warrant and the Exercise Price, in each case after giving effect to
any adjustment that will be required as a result of such action. Such notice shall be given by the Company at least 5 days
prior to the record date for determining holders of the Common Stock for purposes of such action and, in the case of any other
such action, at least 10 days prior to the date of the taking of such proposed action or the date of participation therein by
the holders of Common Stock, whichever shall be the earlier.

6.6 Adjustment to Warrant Certificate. The form of Warrant Certificate need not be changed because of any adjustment made
pursuant to this paragraph 6, and Warrant Certificates issued after such adjustment may state the same Exercise Price and the
same number of shares of Common Stock as are stated in any Warrant Certificates issued prior to the adjustment. The Company,
however, may at any time in its sole discretion make any change in the form of Warrant Certificate that it may deem appropriate
to give effect to such adjustments and that does not affect the substance of the Warrant Certificate, and any Warrant
Certificate thereafter issued, whether in exchange or substitution for an outstanding Warrant Certificate or otherwise, may be
in the form as so changed.

7.    Representations, Warranties and Covenants of Holder. The Holder hereby represents, warrants and covenants to the Company as follows:

7.1  Investment Intent. The Holder represents and warrants that the Warrants will be purchased or acquired solely for the
Holder's own account, for investment purposes only and not with a view toward the distribution or resale to others.

7.2  Certain Risk. The Holder recognizes that the purchase of the Securities involves a high degree of risk in that (a) the
Company has, from time to time, sustained losses from its operations, and may require funds in addition to the proceeds of this
private placement; (b) the Company has a substantial accumulated deficit; (c) an investment in the Company is highly
speculative and only investors who can afford the loss of their entire investment should consider investing in the Company and
the Securities; (d) an investor may not be able to liquidate his investment; (e) in the event of a disposition an investor
could sustain the loss of his entire investment; (f) no return on investment, whether through distributions, appreciation,
transferability or otherwise, and no performance by, through or of the Company, has been promised, assured, represented or
warranted, whether in writing or orally, by the Company, or by any director, off icer, employee, agent or representative
thereof; and, (g) while the Common Stock is presently quoted and traded on the OTC Bulletin Board, the Securities are not



registered under applicable federal (U.S.) or state securities laws, and thus may not be sold, conveyed, assigned or
transferred unless registered under such laws or unless an exemption from registration is available under such laws, as more
fully described herein, and (h) there is no assurance that the Common Stock of the Company will
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continue to be quoted or traded on the OTC Bulletin Board or on any other organized market or quotation system.

7.3  Prior Investment Experience. The Holder acknowledges that it has prior investment experience, including investment in non-
listed and non-registered securities, or has employed the services of an investment advisor, attorney or accountant to read all
of the documents furnished or made available by the Company to it and to evaluate the merits and risks of such an investment on
its behalf, and that it recognizes the highly speculative nature of this investment.

7.4  Public Market. The Holder understands that although there is presently a public market for the Common Stock, Rule 144
("Rule 144") promulgated under the Securities Act requires, among other conditions, a one-year holding period following full
payment of the consideration therefor prior to the resale (in limited amounts) of securities acquired in a nonpublic offering
without having to satisfy the registration requirements under the Securities Act.

7.5  Sophisticated Investor. The Holder represents and warrants that (a) the Holder has adequate means of providing for the
Holder's current financial needs and possible contingencies and has no need for liquidity of the Holder's investment in the
Securities; (b) the Holder is able to bear the economic risks inherent in an investment in the Securities and that an important
consideration bearing on its ability to bear the economic risk of the purchase of Securities is whether the Holder can afford a
complete loss of the Holder's investment in the Securities, and the Holder represents and warrants that the Holder can afford
such a complete loss; (c) the Holder has such knowledge and experience in business, financial, investment and banking matters
(including, but not limited to, investments in restricted, non-listed and non-registered securities) that the Holder is capable
of evaluating the merits, risks and advisability of an invest ment in the Securities; and (d) the Holder is an "accredited
investor" as that term is defined in Rule 501 promulgated under the Securities Act.

7.6  Tax Consequences. The Holder acknowledges that the Company has made no representation regarding the potential or actual
tax consequences for the Holder that will result from entering into this Agreement and from consummation of the purchase of the
Securities. The Holder acknowledges that it bears complete responsibility for obtaining adequate tax advice regarding this
Agreement and the purchase of the Securities.

7.7  Documents, Information and Access. The Holder's decision to purchase the Securities is not based on any promotional,
marketing or sales materials, and the Holder and its representatives have been afforded, prior to purchase thereof, the
opportunity to ask questions of, and to receive answers from, the Company and its management, and has had access to all
documents and information known to
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Holder that Holder deems material to an investment decision with respect to the purchase of the Securities hereunder.

7.8  No Registration. The Holder acknowledges and understands that the Securities have not been and, except as provided in the
Registration Rights Agreement with respect to the Warrant Shares, will not be registered under the Securities Act or any
applicable state securities laws in reliance upon a private placement exemption to the registration provisions of the
Securities Act pursuant to (a) Section 4(2) of the Securities Act and/or Regulation D promulgated under the Securities Act and
(b) a similar exemption to the registration provisions of applicable state securities laws. Moreover, the Holder understands
that the Company is under no obligation to and does not expect to register the Securities, except as provided for in the
Registration Rights Agreement with respect to the Warrant Shares.

7.9  Transfer Restrictions. The Holder will not transfer any Securities purchased under this Agreement unless such are
registered under the Securities Act or any applicable state securities or "blue sky" laws (collectively, "Securities Laws"), or
unless an exemption is available under such Securities Laws, and the Company may, if it chooses, where an exemption from
registration is claimed by such Holder, condition any transfer of Securities out of the Holder's name on receipt of an opinion
of the Company's counsel, to the effect that the proposed transfer is being effected in accordance with, and does not violate,
an applicable exemption from registration under the Securities Laws, or an opinion of counsel to the Holder, acceptable to the
Company, to the effect that registration under the Securities Act is not required in connection with such sale or transfer and
the reasons therefor.

7.10 Authority; Enforceability. The Holder is duly authorized to enter into this Agreement and to perform all of its
obligations hereunder. Upon the execution and delivery of this Agreement by the Holder, this Agreement shall be enforceable
against the Holder in accordance with its terms.

7.11 No Commission. The Holder agrees and acknowledges that no commission or other remuneration is being paid or given directly
or indirectly for soliciting the purchase and sale of the Securities.

7.12 Reliance. The Holder understands and acknowledges that the Company is relying upon all of the representations, warranties,
covenants, understandings, acknowledgments and agreements contained in this Agreement in determining whether to sell and issue
the Securities to the Holder.

7.13Accuracy or Representations and Warranties. All of the representations, warranties, understandings and acknowledgments that
Holder has made herein are true and correct in all material respects. The Holder will perform and comply fully in all material
respects with all covenants and agreements set forth herein,
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and the Holder shall inform the Company immediately in writing of any changes in any of the representations or warranties
provided or contained herein.

7.14 Additional Representations. The Holder agrees that the Company may condition the issuance of the Warrant Shares upon the
exercise of the Warrants upon receipt of representations and warranties by the Holder relating to Holder's investment in the
Warrant Shares necessary to show that the issuance would not violate the Securities Act.

8.    Transferability.

8.1 Limitations on Transfer. The Warrants and the Warrant Shares shall not be sold, assigned, transferred or pledged except
upon the conditions specified in this Agreement. Each Holder will cause any proposed purchaser, assignee, transferee or pledgee
of the Warrants or the Warrant Shares, except for transferees in dispositions of Warrant Shares that are pursuant to an
effective registration statement under the Securities Act, or dispositions of Warrant Shares pursuant to Rule 144 under the
Act, to agree to take and hold such securities subject to the provisions and upon the conditions specified in this Agreement.
Each Holder by his receipt of a Warrant Certificate, agrees to be bound by and comply with the terms of this Agreement.

8.2 Legends. Each Warrant Certificate evidencing the Warrants (and all Warrant Certificates issued in exchange therefor or
substitution thereof) shall bear a legend in substantially the following form: 

THE WARRANTS AND THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ISSUABLE UPON THE EXERCISE OF THE WARRANTS (TOGETHER, THE "SECURITIES") HAVE NOT
BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED (THE "SECURITIES ACT") OR QUALIFIED UNDER APPLICABLE STATE
SECURITIES LAWS. THE SECURITIES MAY NOT BE OFFERED, SOLD, PLEDGED, HYPOTHECATED OR OTHERWISE TRANSFERRED IN THE ABSENCE OF AN
EFFECTIVE REGISTRATION STATEMENT AND QUALIFICATION IN EFFECT WITH RESPECT THERETO UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER ANY
APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAW OR WITHOUT THE PRIOR WRITTEN CONSENT OF LSB INDUSTRIES, INC. AND AN OPINION OF LSB INDUSTRIES,
INC.'S COUNSEL, OR AN OPINION FROM COUNSEL FOR THE HOLDER HEREOF, ACCEPTABLE TO THE COMPANY, THAT SUCH REGISTRATION AND
QUALIFICATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER APPLICABLE FEDERAL AND STATE SECURITIES LAWS OR AN EXEMPTION THEREFROM.

-11-

Each certificate representing a Warrant Share purchased pursuant to a Warrant Certificate bearing the foregoing legend shall
bear a similar legend (with appropriate modifications).



9.     Miscellaneous.

9.1 Persons Benefiting. Except as provided in paragraph 8.1, nothing in this Agreement is intended or shall be construed to
confer upon any Person other than the Company and the Holders any right, remedy, or claim under or by reason of this Agreement
or any part hereof.

9.2 Rights of Holders. Except as otherwise specifically required herein, holders of unexercised Warrants are not entitled (a)
to receive dividends or other distributions, (b) to receive notice of or vote at any meeting of the stockholders, (c) to
consent to any action of the stockholders, (d) to receive notice of any other proceedings of the Company, or (e) to exercise
any other rights as stockholders of the Company.

9.3 Amendment. This Agreement may be amended by the parties hereto without the consent of any Holder (other than Jayhawk, if it
is then a Holder) for the purpose of curing any ambiguity, or of curing, correcting or supplementing any defective provision
contained herein or making any other provisions with respect to matters or questions arising under this Agreement as the
Company may deem necessary or desirable; provided, however, that such action shall not affect adversely the rights of the
Holders. Any amendment or supplement to this Agreement that has an adverse effect on the interests of any Holder shall require
the written consent of a Majority of the Affected Holders. Only Warrants outstanding at the time shall be considered in any
such determination of whether the required number of Warrants have concurred in any direction, waiver, or consent.

9.4 Notices. Any notice or communication shall be in writing and delivered in Person or mailed by first-class mail addressed as
follows:

                if to the Company:                                  LSB Industries, Inc.
                                                                    16 South Pennsylvania
                                                                    Oklahoma City, OK 73101
                                                                    Fax No. (405) 235-5067
                                                                    Attention: Mr. Jack E. Golsen, CEO

                with a copy to:                                     Irwin H. Steinhorn, Esquire
                                                                    Conner & Winters
                                                                    One Leadership Square
                                                                    211 North Robinson, Suite 1700
                                                                    Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102
                                                                    Phone: (405) 272-5711
                                                                    Fax: (405) 232-2695
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                if to Jayhawk:                                      Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P.
                                                                    8201 Mission Road, Suite 110
                                                                    Prairie Village, KS 66208
                                                                    Phone: (913) 642-2611
                                                                    Fax No. (913) 642-8661
                                                                    Attention: Kent C. McCarthy

                with a copy to:                                     Gardner Carton & Douglas LLC
                                                                    191 N. Wacker Drive, Suite 3700
                                                                    Chicago, IL 60606-1698
                                                                    Phone: (312) 569-1140
                                                                    Fax: (312) 569-3140
                                                                    Attention: Nancy Laethem Stern

The Company or Jayhawk by notice to the other may designate additional or different addresses for subsequent notices or
communications. Any notice or communication mailed to a Holder other than Jayhawk shall be mailed to the Holder at the Holder's
address as it appears on the Warrant Certificate Register and shall be sufficiently given if so mailed within the time
prescribed. Failure to mail a notice or communication to a Holder or any defect in it shall not affect its sufficiency with
respect to other Holders. If a notice or communication is mailed in the manner provided above, it is duly given, whether or not
the addressee receives it.

9.5 Governing Law. THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF DELAWARE SHALL GOVERN THIS AGREEMENT AND THE WARRANT CERTIFICATES.

9.6 Successors. All agreements of the Company and the Holders in this Agreement and the Warrant Certificates shall bind the
Company's and the Holder's successors and assigns. 

9.7 Rules of Construction. Unless the text otherwise requires, (a) a term has the meaning assigned to it; (b) an accounting
term not otherwise defined has the meaning assigned to it in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles as in
effect from time to time; (c) "or" is not exclusive; (d) "including" means including, without limitation; and (e) words in the
singular include the plural and words in the plural include the singular.

9.8 Multiple Originals. The parties may sign any number of copies of this Agreement. Each signed copy shall be an original, but
all of them together represent the same agreement. One signed copy is enough to prove this Agreement.
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9.9 Headings. The table of contents and headings of the paragraphs and sections of this Agreement have been inserted for
convenience of reference only, are not intended to be considered a part hereof and shall not modify or restrict any of the
terms or provisions hereof.

9.10 Severability; Remedies Cumulative; Delay Not Waiver. The provisions of this Agreement are severable, and if any clause or
provision shall be held invalid, illegal, or unenforceable in whole or in part in any jurisdiction, then such invalidity or
unenforceability shall affect in that jurisdiction only such clause or provision, or part thereof, and shall not in any manner
affect such clause or provision in any other jurisdiction or any other clause or provision of this Agreement in any
jurisdiction. Unless otherwise expressly provided, no remedy herein conferred upon or reserved to any Holder is intended to be
exclusive of any other available remedy, but each remedy shall be cumulative and shall be in addition to other remedies
existing at law or in equity. No delay or failure on the part of any Holder to exercise any right or power hereunder shall
impair any such right or power or shall be construed to be a waiver thereof, but a ny such right and power may be exercised
from time to time and as often as may be deemed expedient by such Holder. 

9.11 Specific Performance. The parties hereby declare that it is impossible to measure in money the damages that will accrue to
a party hereto by reason of a failure to perform any of the obligations under this Agreement. Therefore, all parties hereto
shall have the right to specific performance of the obligations of the other parties under this Agreement, and if any party
hereto shall institute an action or proceeding to enforce the provisions hereof, any Person (including the Company) against
whom such action or proceeding is brought hereby waives the claim or defense therein that such party has an adequate remedy at
law, and such Person shall not urge in any such action or proceeding the claim or defense that such remedy at law exists.

9.12 Jurisdiction; Venue. The Company and each Holder hereby irrevocably and unconditionally submits, for itself and its
property, to the nonexclusive jurisdiction of any Oklahoma State court or Federal court of the United States of America sitting
in Oklahoma City, and any appellate court from any thereof, in any action or proceeding arising out of or relating to this
Agreement, or for recognition or enforcement of any judgment, and each of the parties hereto hereby irrevocably and
unconditionally agrees that all claims in respect of any such action or proceeding may be heard and determined in Oklahoma
State court or, to the extent permitted by law, in such Federal court. Each of the parties hereto agrees that a final judgment
in any such action or proceeding shall be conclusive and may be enforced in other jurisdictions by suit on the judgment or in
any other manner provided by law. The Company and each Holder hereby irrevocably and unconditionally waives, to the fullest
extent it may legally and effectively do so, any objection that it may now or hereafter have to the laying of venue of any
suit,
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action, or proceeding arising out of or relating to this Agreement in any Oklahoma State or Federal court sitting in Oklahoma
City. Each of the parties hereto hereby irrevocably waives, to the fullest extent permitted by law, the defense of an
inconvenient forum to the maintenance of such action or proceeding in any such court.
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have caused this Agreement to be duly executed as of the date first written above.

                                                            LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

                                                            By /s/  Jack E. Golsen                
                                                                Jack E. Golsen, Chief Executive Officer

                                                            (the "Company")

                                                            JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P.

                                                            By Jayhawk Capital Management, L.L.C., 
                                                               its general partner

                                                            By /s/  Kent C. McCarthy              
                                                                Kent C. McCarthy, its manager

                                                            ("Jayhawk")
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EXHIBIT A
TO

WARRANT AGREEMENT

THE WARRANTS AND THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ISSUABLE UPON THE EXERCISE OF THE WARRANTS (TOGETHER, THE "SECURITIES") HAVE NOT BEEN REGISTERED
UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED (THE "SECURITIES ACT") OR QUALIFIED UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS. THE SECURITIES MAY
NOT BE OFFERED, SOLD, PLEDGED, HYPOTHECATED OR OTHERWISE TRANSFERRED IN THE ABSENCE OF AN EFFECTIVE REGISTRATION STATEMENT AND QUALIFICATION
IN EFFECT WITH RESPECT THERETO UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER ANY APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAW OR WITHOUT THE PRIOR WRITTEN CONSENT
OF LSB INDUSTRIES, INC. AND AN OPINION OF LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.'S COUNSEL, OR AN OPINION FROM COUNSEL FOR THE HOLDER HEREOF, ACCEPTABLE TO
THE COMPANY, THAT SUCH REGISTRATION AND QUALIFICATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER APPLICABLE FEDERAL AND STATE SECURITIES LAWS OR AN EXEMPTION
THEREFROM.

No. 1                                                                      ; ; Certificate for 112,500 Warrants

WARRANTS TO PURCHASE COMMON STOCK OF
LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

THIS CERTIFIES THAT, JAYHAWK INSTITUTIONAL PARTNERS, L.P., a Delaware limited partnership ("Jayhawk"), or its registered assigns, is the
registered holder of the number of Warrants set forth above (the "Warrants"). Each Warrant entitles the Holder thereof (as defined herein),
at its option and subject to the provisions contained herein, to purchase, at any time prior to the Expiration Date (as defined herein), at
the option of such Holder, from LSB INDUSTRIES, INC., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), one share of common stock, par value $0.10 per
share, of the Company (the "Common Stock") at the per share exercise price equal to three and 49/100 dollars ($3.49) per share (the
"Exercise Price"). The number of shares purchasable upon exercise of the Warrants and the Exercise Price per share shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth in the Warrant Agreement. This Warrant Certificate shall terminate and become void as of 5:00 p.m.
(C ST) on March 24, 2008 (the "Expiration Date") or upon the exercise hereof as to all the shares of Common Stock subject hereto. 

This Warrant Certificate is issued under and in accordance with a Warrant Agreement dated as of March 25, 2003 (the "Warrant Agreement"),
between the Company and Jayhawk Institutional Partners, L.P., ("Jayhawk"), and is subject to the terms and provisions contained in the
Warrant Agreement, to all of which terms and provisions the Holder of this Warrant Certificate consents by acceptance hereof. The Warrant
Agreement is hereby incorporated herein by reference and made a part hereof. Reference is hereby made to the Warrant Agreement for a full
statement of the respective rights, limitations of rights, duties, and obligations of the
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Company and the Holders. Capitalized terms used but not defined herein shall have the meanings ascribed thereto in the Warrant Agreement. 

Subject to the terms of the Warrant Agreement, the Warrants may be exercised in whole or in part by presentation of this Warrant Certificate
with the Purchase Form attached hereto duly executed and with the simultaneous payment of the Exercise Price (subject to adjustment) in cash
to the Company at the office of the Company mentioned above. Payment of the Exercise Price shall be made by certified or official bank check
payable to the order of the Company or by wire transfer of funds to an account designated by the Company for such purpose.

As provided in the Warrant Agreement and subject to the terms and conditions therein set forth, the Warrants shall be exercisable at any
time on and after the Grant Date; provided, however, that no Warrant shall be exercisable after the Expiration Date. 

If the Company enters into a Combination, the Holder hereof will be entitled to receive the shares of capital stock or other securities or
other property of such surviving entity as the Holder would have received had the Holder exercised its Warrants immediately prior to such
Combination; provided, however, that in the event that, in connection with such Combination, consideration to holders of Common Stock in
exchange for their shares is payable solely in cash, the Holder hereof will be entitled to receive cash distributions as the Holder would
have received had the Holder exercised its Warrants immediately prior to such Combination, less the Exercise Price.

The Company may require payment of a sum sufficient to pay all taxes, assessments, or other governmental charges in connection with the
transfer or exchange of the Warrant Certificates pursuant to paragraph 4.4 of the Warrant Agreement but not for any exchange or original
issuance (not involving a transfer) with respect to the exercise of the Warrants or the Warrant Shares.

Upon any partial exercise of the Warrants, there shall be issued to the Holder hereof a new Warrant Certificate in respect of the shares of
Common Stock as to which the Warrants shall not have been exercised. This Warrant Certificate may be exchanged at the office of the Company
referred to above by presenting this Warrant Certificate properly endorsed with a request to exchange this Warrant Certificate for other
Warrant Certificates evidencing an equal number of Warrants. No fractional Warrant Shares will be issued upon the exercise of the Warrants,
but the Company shall pay an amount in cash equal to the Current Market Value for one Warrant Share on the trading day immediately preceding
the date the Warrant is exercised, multiplied by the fraction of a Warrant Share that would be issuable on the exercise of any Warrant.

All shares of Common Stock issuable by the Company upon the exercise of the Warrants shall, upon such issue, be duly and validly issued and
fully paid and non-assessable.



The Holder in whose name this Warrant Certificate is registered may, absent known or manifest error, be deemed and treated by the Company as
the absolute owner of this Warrant Certificate for all purposes whatsoever and the Company shall not be affected by notice to the
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contrary.

The Warrants do not entitle any holder hereof to any of the rights of a shareholder of the Company.

                                                                LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

                                                                By /s/ Jack E. Golsen              
                                                                    Jack E. Golsen, Chief Executive Officer
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EXHIBIT B
TO

WARRANT AGREEMENT

CERTIFICATE TO BE DELIVERED UPON EXCHANGE OR
REGISTRATION OF TRANSFER OF WARRANTS

Re: Warrants to Purchase Common Stock (the "Warrants") of LSB Industries, Inc. (the "Company") 

This Certificate relates to Warrants held in definitive form by _______________ (the "Transferor").

The Transferor has requested the Company by written order to exchange or register the transfer of a Warrant or Warrants. In connection with
such request and in respect of each such Warrant, the Transferor does hereby certify that the Transferor is familiar with the Warrant
Agreement relating to the above captioned Warrants and that the transfer of this Warrant does not require registration under the Securities
Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") because:*

[_] Such Warrant is being acquired for the Transferor's own account without transfer.

[_] Such Warrant is being transferred to the Company.

[_] Such Warrant is being transferred pursuant to an effective registration statement pursuant to the Securities Act.

[_] Such Warrant is being transferred in a transaction meeting the requirements of Rule 144 under the Securities Act.

[_] Such Warrant is being transferred pursuant to another available exemption from the registration requirements of the Securities Act.

* Please check applicable box.

                                                                    [INSERT NAME OF TRANSFEROR] 

                                                                    By:                            

                                                                    Date:                                     
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EXHIBIT C
TO WARRANT AGREEMENT

FORM OF ELECTION TO PURCHASE WARRANT SHARES
(to be executed only upon exercise of Warrants)

LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.

The undersigned hereby (a) irrevocably elects to exercise _____ Warrants at an exercise price per Warrant (subject to adjustment) of $___ to
acquire an equal number of shares of Common Stock, par value $0.10 per share, of LSB Industries, Inc., on the terms and conditions specified
in the within Warrant Certificate and the Warrant Agreement therein referred to, (b) surrenders this Warrant Certificate and all right,
title and interest therein to LSB Industries, Inc., and (iii) directs that the shares of Common Stock deliverable upon the exercise of such
Warrants be registered or placed in the name and at the address specified below and delivered thereto.

Date: 

                                                        ______________________________*
                                                        (Signature of Owner)

                                                        _______________________________
                                                        (Street Address)

                                                        _______________________________
                                                        (City) (State) (Zip Code)

                                                        Signature Guaranteed by:

                                                        _______________________________

* The signature must correspond with the name as written upon the face of the within Warrant Certificate in every particular, without
alteration or enlargement or any change whatever, and must be guaranteed by a national bank or trust company or by a member firm of any
national securities exchange.
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Securities and/or check to be issued to:

Please insert social security
or identifying number:____________________________________

Name:

Street Address:

City, State and Zip Code:

Any unexercised Warrants evidenced by the within Warrant Certificate to be issued to:

Please insert social security or identifying number:

Name:

Street Address:

City, State and Zip Code:

-2-



LSB INDUSTRIES, INC.
SUBSIDIARY LISTING

Revised December 16, 2002

LSB INDUSTRIES, INC. (Direct subsidiaries in bold italics)

                            Prime Financial Corporation
                                        Prime Holdings Corporation (f/k/a Tower IV Corporation, f/k/a LSB Leasing Corp.)
                                        Northwest Capital Corporation
                                        ClimaChem, Inc. (5% stock ownership)

                            LSB Holdings, Inc.
                                        LSB-Europa Limited
                                        Summit Machine Tool Inc. Corp.
                                                    Crystal City Nitrogen Company (f/k/a Saffron Corporation)
                                        L&S Automotive Technologies, Inc. (f/k/a L&S Automotive Products Co.)
                                        Climate Master International Limited
                                        Cherokee Nitrogen Company

                            ClimateCraft Technologies, Inc. 

                            LSA Technologies Inc.

INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTS BUSINESS

                            Summit Machine Tool Manufacturing Corp.
                                        Summit Machinery Company
                                                    Tower Land Development Corp.
                                                    Clipmate Corporation (20% held by Waldock and Starrett)
                                                    Pryor Plant Chemical Company (f/k/a LSB Financial Corp.)

                            Hercules Energy Mfg. Corporation

ENVIRONMENTAL/CHEMICAL BUSINESS

                            ClimaChem, Inc. (95% stock ownership)
                                        Northwest Financial Corporation
                                        Climate Mate, Inc.
                                        The Environmental Group International Limited
                                        LSB Chemical Corp.
                                                    LSB Australia Pty. Ltd. (f/k/a Total Energy Systems Limited)
                                                    El Dorado Chemical Company
                                                                Chemex I Corp. (f/k/a Slurry Explosive Corporation)
                                                    El Dorado Nitric Company (f/k/a El Dorado Nitrogen Company, f/k/a
                                                        LSB Nitrogen Corporation, f/k/a LSB Import Corp.)
                                                                El Dorado Acid, L.L.C. (General Partner of El Dorado Nitrogen, L.P.)
                                                                        El Dorado Nitrogen, L.P. (1% ownership)
                                                                El Dorado Acid II, L.L.C. (Limited Partner of El Dorado ; ; Nitrogen, L.P.)
                                                                        El Dorado Nitrogen, L.P. (99% ownership)
                                                    DSN Corporation
                                                    Chemex II Corp. (f/k/a Universal Tech Corporation)
                                        The Environmental Group, Inc.
                                                    Koax Corp.
                                        International Environmental Corporation
                                        Climate Master, Inc.
                                        The Climate Control Group, Inc. (f/ka APR Corporation)
                                        ClimateCraft, Inc. (f/k/a Summit Machine Tool Systems, Inc.) 
                                        ACP International Limited (f/k/a ACP Manufacturing Corp.)
                                        ThermalClime, Inc. (f/k/a LSB South America Corporation)
                                        ClimaCool Corp. (f/k/a MultiClima Holdings, Inc., f/k/a LSB International Corp.)
                                        TRISON Construction, Inc.
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Consent of Independent Auditors

The Board of Directors
LSB Industries, Inc.

We consent to the incorporation by reference in the Registration Statement (Form S-8 No. 33-8302) pertaining to the 1981 and 1986 Incentive
Stock Option Plans, the Registration Statement (Form S-8 No. 333-58225) pertaining to the 1993 Stock Option and Incentive Plan, the
Registration Statements (Forms S-8 No. 333-62831, No. 333-62835, No. 333-62839, No. 333-62843, and No. 333-62841) pertaining to the
registration of an aggregate of 225,000 shares of common stock pursuant to certain Non-Qualified Stock Option Agreements for various
employees, the Registration Statement (Form S-8 No. 333-98359) pertaining to the 1998 Stock Option and Incentive Plan and Outside Directors
Stock Purchase Plan and the Registration Statement (Form S-3 No. 33-69800) of LSB Industries, Inc. and in the related Prospectuses of our
report dated March 28, 2003, with respect to the consolidated financial statements and schedule of LSB Industries, Inc. included in the
Annual Report (Form 10-K) for the year ended December 31, 2002.

                                                                              ERNST & YOUNG LLP

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

March 31, 2003
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CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO
18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350
AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO

SECTION 906 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

In connection with the Annual Report of LSB Industries, Inc. ("LSB") on Form 10-K for the year ending December 31, 2002, as filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof (the "Report"). I, Jack E. Golsen, President and Chief Executive Officer of LSB,
certify pursuant to 18 U.S.C. 1350, as adopted pursuant to 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that:

1. the Report fully complies with the requirements of section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and
 

2. the information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and results of
operations of LSB.

 

                                                                                ____________________________
                                                                                Jack E. Golsen
                                                                                President 
                                                                                (Principal Executive Officer)

March __, 2003

This certification is made solely for purpose of 18 U.S.C. 1350 subject to the knowledge standard contained therein, and not for any other
purpose.
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CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO
18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350
AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO

SECTION 906 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

In connection with the Annual Report of LSB Industries, Inc. ("LSB"), on Form 10-K for the year ending December 31, 2002, as filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof (the "Report"). I, Tony M. Shelby, Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
of LSB, certify pursuant to 18 U.S.C. 1350, to 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that:

1. the Report fully complies with the requirements of section 13 (a) or 15 (d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and
 

2. the information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and results of
operations of the Company.

 

                                                                        __________________________
                                                                        Tony M. Shelby
                                                                        Senior Vice President 
                                                                        (Principal Financial Officer)

March __, 2003

This certification is made solely for purpose of 18 U.S.C. 1350 subject to the knowledge standard contained therein and not for any other
purpose.


